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Warning!!!
To all suppliers and potential suppliers of goods to 

the Government Printing Works

The Government Printing Works would like to warn members of the public  
against an organised syndicate(s) scamming unsuspecting members of the  
public and claiming to act on behalf of the Government Printing Works.

One of the ways in which the syndicate operates is by requesting quotations for  
various goods and services on a quotation form with the logo of the  
Government Printing Works. Once the official order is placed the syndicate  
requesting upfront payment before delivery will take place. Once the upfront  
payment is done the syndicate do not deliver the goods and service provider  
then expect payment from Government Printing Works.

Government Printing Works condemns such illegal activities and encourages  
service providers to confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders with GPW SCM, prior to 
processing and delivery of goods.

To confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders, please contact:

 Renny Chetty 
 Renny.Chetty@gpw.gov.za 
 (012) 748-6375

 Anna-Marie du Toit 
 Anna-Marie.DuToit@gpw.gov.za 
 (012) 748-6292

 Siraj Rizvi 
 Siraj.Rizvi@gpw.gov.za 
 (012) 748-6380
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CROSS-BORDER ROAD TRANSPORT AGENCY 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR PERMITS 
 
 
Particulars in respect of applications for permits as submitted to the 
Cross-Border Road Transport Agency, indicating, firstly, the reference 
number, and then- 
 
(i) the name of the applicant and the name of the applicant's 
 representative, if applicable; 
(ii)  the country of departure, destination and, where applicable, 
 transit; 
(iii) the applicant's postal address or, in the case of a 

representative applying on behalf of the applicant, the 
representative's postal address; 

(iv)  the number and type of vehicles, including the carrying capacity 
of each vehicle; and 

(v)  a full route description 
 
Particulars concerning any existing authorization of the applicant must 
be available for scrutiny at the offices of the Agency. 
 
 
In terms of the regulation 3 of the Cross-Border Road Transport 
Regulations, 1998, if any interested party wants to object to an 
application being granted, he or she has to do so by putting the 
reasons therefor in writing and handing over five copies thereof 
personally, or by posting them by registered post, to the Regulatory 
Committee, and so handing over or posting one copy thereof to the 
applicant or his or her representative, within 21 days of the 
publication in the Gazette. 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------- 
 

MENLYN 
 
Address to which representations must be submitted: 
 
The Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 560, Menlyn, 0063 and the 
respective applicant. 
 
Full particulars in respect of each applicant are open to inspection at 
the Regulatory Committee, Glen Manor Office Block, Building No 3, 
Frikkie de Beer Street, Menlyn, Pretoria, 0063. 
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O.P. 823081(2) NDEBELE JB I.N. 5203245734087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus 
and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass Mmabatho 
Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the A1 and 
turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right onto 
the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus and 
Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 823082(2) MASAPO MP I.N. 7009195875087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus 
and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass Mmabatho 
Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the A1 and 
turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right onto 
the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus and 
Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 823083(2) FIKIZOLO VA I.N. 6503015607085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana 
(4) C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng 
Bus and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass 
Mmabatho Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the 
A1 and turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right 
onto the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus 
and Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 823087(2) CHIMENZE MJ I.N. 4109165342085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana 
(4) C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng 
Bus and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass 
Mmabatho Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the 
A1 and turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right 
onto the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus 
and Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 823095(2) MADUO AL I.N. 5207075960084(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus 
and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass Mmabatho 
Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the A1 and 
turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right onto 
the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus and 
Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 823436(2) MOLOKWE ON I.N. 8209165183087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus 
and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass Mmabatho 
Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the A1 and 
turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right onto 
the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus and 
Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
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O.P. 823439(2) MOLOKWE T I I.N. 6402245851086(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana 
(4) C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng 
Bus and Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass 
Mmabatho Tusk Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the 
A1 and turn left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right 
onto the A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus 
and Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 829087(2) CZC GENERAL TRADING CC T/A GREAT SOUTH TOURS I.N. 200805998323 (3) Regions: 
Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) P O BOX 62330 MARSHALLTOWN JOHANNESBURG 2107(5) New 
Permit (6) 2 x 70 passenger BUS-SEMI-LUXURY (Above 30 Passengers)(7) Passengers on a 
particular bus route and their personal effects from Fleet Africa Cross Border Bus Rank, 
Newtown in Johannesburg, onto M1 North, onto the N1 pass Polokwane, Makhado and Musina to the 
RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beitbridge Border Post onto the A4 pass through West Nicholson, Colleen 
Bawn, Gwanda, Bulawayo, Figtree, Marula to Plumtree and stop at Dingumizi Bus Terminus Return 
via same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may 
only be picked up from Fleet Africa Cross Border Bus Rank and set down Dingumizi Bus Terminus 
and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up from Dingumizi Bus Terminus 
and set down at Fleet Africa Cross Border Bus Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed 
on the route. 
Forward Time Table Details Daily 
Category Time Dist(km) Place  Description 

 D   17h00  0  Johannesburg Fleet Africa Bus Terminus - Loading 

 A   23h00  542 Beit Bridge  border post Immigration [RSA] 

 D   01h00  0  Beit Bridge  border post Immigration[RSA] 

 A   01h10  543 Beit Bridge  border post Immigration[Zimbabwe] 

 D   06h00  0  Beit Bridge  border post Immigration[Zimbabwe] 

 A   12h30  0  Plumtree Dingumuzi Bus Terminus-Off Loading 

Return Time Table Details Daily 
Category Time Dist(km) Place  Description 

 D   16h00  0  Plumtree Dingumuzi Bus Terminus[ Loading] 

 A   22h00  420 Beit Bridge  border post Immigration[Zimbabwe] 

 D   22h30  0  Beit Bridge  border post Immigration-Zimbabwe 

 A   23h40  584 Beit Bridge  border post Immigration[RSA] 

 D   03h30  0  Beit Bridge  border post Immigration- RSA 

 D   09h30  963 Johannesburg Fleet Africa Bus Terminus- Off loading 

O.P. 829410(2) MAGASELA JC I.N. 8706250433087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O HLANGANANI SOWETO TAXI ASSOCIATION CITY CENTRE BUILDING 2ND FLOOR ROOM 216 ROODEPOORT 
1862(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal 
effects from Ebareni Taxi Rank in Eben Cuyler Drive, Diepkloof, into Immink Drive, onto the 
Soweto Highway, onto the N12, onto the N4 pass Witbank, Nelspruit and Malelane to the 
RSA/Mozambique border at the Lebombo/Ressano Garcia Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba 
Tollgate and Matola Tollgate, Maputo, onto the EN1 pass Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime and Maxixe 
to Massinga Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on 
the forward journey passengers may be picked up only from Ebareni Taxi Rank and only set down 
at Massinga Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up from 
Massinga Taxi Rank and set down only at Ebareni Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 830203(2) MOLEFE IM I.N. 6303206039085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus 
and Taxi Rank in Bradford park, into Hatchard Street into Nelson Mandela Drive (N18), into 
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Shippard Street (R49) pass Buhrmasdrift and Slurry, onto the N4 pass Tapologo Lodge, Groot 
Marico and turn left into Skuinsdrift Road pass Pella, Silverkrans and Boshoek, turn left onto 
the R565 pass Ledig and Sun City, onto the R510 pass Northam and Thabazimbi, onto the N11, 
onto the R572 pass Tomburke, Zazoe Experience & Lodge, Maasstroom and Alldays, onto the R521 
pass Mapungubwe, National Park, Maremani Nature Reserve, Nancefield and Musina onto the N1 
through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A6 turn right onto A4, 
proceed and pass Budi, Mwenezi, Ngundu, Masvingo, Chivu and Beatrice to Crown Plaza Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Harare. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on 
the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down 
at Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 830206(2) MOLEFE IM I.N. 6303206039085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus(7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Bradfordpark, into Hatchard Street, into Mandela Drive (N18) pass Mmabatho Tusk 
Hotel and casino to the RSA/Botswana border at Ramatlabama border post, onto the A1 and turn 
left into the B202 pass Ramatlabama, Papatlo and Mmathethe, into Kanye, turn right onto the 
A10 pass Moshopa, Thamaga, onto the B111, turn right onto the A12 to Molepolole Bus and Taxi 
Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at 
Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Molepolole Bus and Taxi Rank in Botswana and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 830207(2) NDEBELE JB I.N. 5203245734087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Bradford Park, into Hatchard Street, into Nelson Mandela Drive (N18), into 
Shippard Street (R49) pass Buhrmasdrift and Slurry, onto the N4 pass Tapologo Lodge, Groot 
Marico and turn left into Skuinsdrift Road pass Pella, Silverkrans and Boshoek, turn left onto 
the R565 pass Ledig and Sun City, onto the R510 pass Northam and Thabazimbi, onto the N11, 
onto the R572 pass Tomburke, Zazoe Experience & Lodge, Maasstroom and Alldays, onto the R521 
pass Mapungubwe, National Park, Maremani Nature Reserve, Nancefield and Musina, onto the N1 
through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A6 turn right onto A4, 
proceed and pass Budi, Mwenezi, Ngundu, Masvingo, Chivu and Beatrice to Crown Plaza Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Harare. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on 
the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down 
at Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 830209(2) MOLOKWE T I I.N. 6402245851086(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe 
(4) C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus 
and Taxi Rank in Bradford Park, into Hatchard Street, into Nelson Mandela Drive (N18), into 
Shippard Street (R49) pass Buhrmasdrift and Slurry, onto the N4 pass Tapologo Lodge, Groot 
Marico and turn left into Skuinsdrift Road pass Pella, Silverkrans and Boshoek, turn left onto 
the R565 pass Ledig and Sun City, onto the R510 pass Northam and Thabazimbi, onto the N11, 
onto the R572 pass Tomburke, Zazoe Experience & Lodge, Maasstroom and Alldays, onto the R521 
pass Mapungubwe, National Park, Maremani Nature Reserve, Nancefield and Musina, onto the N1 
through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A6 turn right onto A4, 
proceed and pass Budi, Mwenezi, Ngundu, Masvingo, Chivu and Beatrice to Crown Plaza Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Harare. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on 
the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down 
at Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 830211(2) MOLOKWE ON I.N. 8209165183087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O MAHIKENG CENTRAL CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 1944 MAHIKENG 2745(5) New Permit (6) 
1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mahikeng Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Bradford Park, into Hatchard Street, into Nelson Mandela Drive (N18), into 
Shippard Street (R49) pass Buhrmasdrift and Slurry, onto the N4 pass Tapologo Lodge, Groot 
Marico and turn left into Skuinsdrift Road pass Pella, Silverkrans and Boshoek, turn left onto 
the R565 pass Ledig and Sun City, onto the R510 pass Northam and Thabazimbi, onto the N11, 
onto the R572 pass Tomburke, Zazoe Experience & Lodge, Maasstroom and Alldays, onto the R521 
pass Mapungubwe, National Park, Maremani Nature Reserve, Nancefield and Musina, onto the N1 
through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A6 turn right onto A4, 
proceed and pass Budi, Mwenezi, Ngundu, Masvingo, Chivu and Beatrice to Crown Plaza Bus and 
Taxi Rank in Harare. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on 
the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Mahikeng Bus and Taxi Rank and set down 
at Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Harare Bus and Taxi Terminal in Zimbabwe and set down at Mahikeng Bus and Taxi 
Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
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O.P. 831222(2) SITHOLE C I.N. 7405235780081(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O GREATER KRUGERSDORP CROSS BOARDER 2565 BRANFISCHER VILLE ROODERPOORT 1724(5) New 
Permit (6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from 
Leratong Taxi Rank in Adcock Street in Mogale City, into the R41, onto the M2, onto the N12 
pass Benoni and Boksburg, onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middelburg, Machadodorp, Nelspruit, 
Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique Border at Lebombo 
Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Maputo onto the EN1 pass Macia, Chokwe and Chibuto to Xai-Xai 
Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers may only be picked up from Leratong Taxi Rank in Mogale City and set down 
at Xai-Xai Taxi Rank in Mozambique and that on the return journey passengers may only be 
picked up from Xai-Xai Taxi Rank in Mozambique and set down at Leratong Taxi Rank in Mogale 
City. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 831922(2) CUSTODIO A I.N. 42210005F0006(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O SIZWE INTERNATIONAL TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION P O BOX 3440 BRITS 0250(5) New Permit (6) 1 
x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Brits Taxi Rank, 
onto the N1, onto the N4 pass Bronkhorstspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, 
Waterval Boven, Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Malelane, Kaapmuiden, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the 
RSA/Mozambique Border at Lebombo/Ressano Garcia Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate 
and Matola Tollgate, Maputo onto EN1 pass Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime, and Maxixe to Massinga 
Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward 
journey passengers may only be picked up from Brits Taxi Rank and set down at Massinga Taxi 
Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up from Massinga Taxi Rank 
and set down at Brits Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 831924(2) CAMBACO MA I.N. 4156000NR0006(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O SIZWE INTERNATIONAL TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION P O BOX 3440 BRITS 0250(5) New Permit (6) 1 
x 14 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Brits Taxi Rank, 
onto the N1, onto the N4 pass Bronkhorstspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, 
Waterval Boven, Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Malelane, Kaapmuiden, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the 
RSA/Mozambique Border at Lebombo/ Ressano Garcia Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba 
Tollgate and Matola Tollgate, Maputo onto EN1 pass Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime, and Maxixe to 
Massinga Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers may only be picked up from Brits Taxi Rank and set down at Massinga 
Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up from Massinga Taxi 
Rank and set down at Brits Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
 
O.P. 832383(2) MAJOLA B M I.N. 7209305295081(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 
22 passenger Midi-Bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi Rank 
into Vereeniging Road, onto the Golden Highway, pass Evaton, Palm Springs, Orange Farm, Fine 
Town, Ennerdale, Lenasia, Zachariah Park and Kliprivier Bridge, onto the N12 East pass 
Germiston, Boksburg and Benoni, onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middleburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, 
Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique Border 
through Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post join the Maputo corridors [EN4] pass Moamba Toll 
Plaza, Matola, Gaza Province pass Xai-Xai, Inhambane, Maxixe, Vilanculos, Rio-Save, Sofala, 
Muchungwe, Machaze and Dombe to Beira Taxi Rank. Return via same route in reverse. Subject to 
the condition that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Sebokeng Taxi Rank 
and set down at Beira Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers will be picked up 
from Beira Taxi Rank and set down at Sebokeng Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 832392(2) SAKA DEA I.N. 7010102515089(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 22 
passenger Bus (Single Deck)(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi 
Rank, into Moshoeshoe Road and turn right into Potchefstroom road, onto the golden highway, 
onto the N12 pass Johannesburg, onto M1 North freeway pass Midrand, Centurion and Pretoria, 
onto the N1 North through the Zambezi Toll Plaza pass Bela-Bela, Mokopane, Polokwane, Makhado 
and Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge Border Post, onto the A6, proceed and 
pass West Nicholson, Gwanda, Esigodini to Bulawayo, turn right into A5, to Gweru Bus Taxi 
Rank. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked up only 
from Sebokeng Taxi Rank and set down at Gweru Bus Taxi Rank and that on the return journey 
passengers may be picked up only from Gweru Bus Taxi Rank and set down at Sebokeng Taxi Rank. 
 
O.P. 832406(2) MATSANENG LE I.N. 6006175913087(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 
16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi City 
Rank, into Moshoeshoe Road, into Vereeniging Road, onto the Golden Highway, pass Evaton, Palm 
Springs, Orange Farm, Fine Town, Ennerdale, Lenasia, Zakariya Park, Kliprivier Bridge, onto 
the N12 East pass Germiston, Boksburg, Benoni onto N4 at Witbank pass Middelburg, Belfast, 
Machadodorp, Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the 
RSA/Mozambique border at Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post onto EN4 pass Maputo, Macia, Xai-
Xai and Chokwe to Massinga Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the 
condition that passengers will be picked up from Sebokeng Taxi City Rank and set down at 
Massinga Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers will be picked up from Massinga 
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Taxi Rank and set down at Sebokeng Taxi City Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed 
on the route. 
 
O.P. 832920(2) HIGHLINE TRAVEL SERVICES (PTY) LTD T/A HIGHLINE TRAVEL SERVICES I.N. 
201539093307 (3)Regions: Republic of South Africa - Tourism  (4) 42 ALEXANDRA ROAD DORINGKLOOF 
CENTURION 0157(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 8 passenger Micro bus (7) SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Swaziland 
through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list below); and/or tourists from points within 
Swaziland to points within South Africa through the Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post 
list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; 
Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; 
Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND 
– MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Swaziland to points 
within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see list below); 
and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within 
Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): 
Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the 
Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique 
border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; 
Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border 
post list below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; 
Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; 
Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within South Africa to points within Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within South Africa through the Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post 
list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); 
Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Zimbabwe through the 
RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa through the Zimbabwe/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit Bridge/Beit Bridge. 
ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points 
within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Zimbabwe 
through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: Victoria 
Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to 
points within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): 
Zambia/Malawi: Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the 
Zimbabwe/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe 
border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; 
Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within South Africa to points within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Botswana to points within South Africa through the Botswana/RSA border at (see border 
post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; 
Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; McCarthysrust; Middelputs; 
Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; 
Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within Zambia through the 
Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the Zambia/Botswana border 
at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to 
points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): 
Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the 
Namibia/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein 
Menasse/Rietfontein; Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; 
Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use 
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only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South 
Africa to points within Lesotho through the RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Lesotho to points within 
South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see border post list below): South 
Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; 
Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; 
Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's Gate/Mafeteng. General 
Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route description must start and/or 
end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
 
O.P. 833094(2) SIBEKO KB I.N. 8302105804084(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Swaziland (4) 
C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Rustenburg 
Taxi Rank, into Bethlehem Drive, into Oliver Tambo Drive, into Bosch Street, onto the R27, 
onto the R24, onto the N4 and pass Marikana, Brits and Pretoria, onto the N1 and onto the N4, 
pass Bronkhorstspruit, Witbank and Middelburg, onto the R33, pass Carolina, onto the R33, onto 
the N17, pass onto the Warburton, Lochiel, Hartbeeskop through the RSA/Swaziland Border at the 
Oshoek Border Post onto the MR3, pass Mbabane through to Manzini, left into Nkosihlaza Street 
into Manzini Taxi Rank. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be 
picked up from Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and that on 
the return journey passengers may be picked up from Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and set 
down at Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833095(2) SITHOLE S I.N. 8406035766089(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New 
Permit (6) 1 x 14 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from 
Rustenburg Taxi Rank, left into Bethlehem Drive, into Oliver Tambo Drive, into Bosch Street 
onto the R104 pass Kroondal, onto the N4, pass Marikana, Mooinooi, Brits and Pretoria, onto 
the N1 onto the N4, pass Bronkhorstspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, Waterval 
Boven, Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Malelane, Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique border at the Lebombo 
Border Post onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate and Matola Tollgate, Maputo onto EN1 pass Macia, 
Xai-Xai, Inharrime, Maxixe, Massinga to Beira Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. 
Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked up from 
Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Beira Taxi Rank in Mozambique and that on the return 
journey passengers may be picked up from Beira Taxi Rank in Mozambique and set down at 
Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833096(2) THEKO AM I.N. 6510065614085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Rustenburg 
Taxi Rank, onto Bethlehem Drive, onto the R510 pass Beestekraal, onto the R511 and pass 
Leeukop, onto the R516 and pass Bela-Bela, onto the R101 pass Modimolle, Naboomspruit, 
Mokopane, and Polokwane onto the N1 pass Machado and Musina through the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at 
Beit Bridge Border Post onto the A4 to Bubi, Mwenezi, Rutenga, Ngundu, Masvingo and 
Chirumbuzu, Mvuma, and Kwekwe onto A5 pass Kadoma, Chegutu and Norton to Monomutapa Taxi Rank 
in Harare Return through via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers may be picked up from Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers may be picked up from Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and set down at Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833097(2) NDUMO R M I.N. 6107285626088(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Rustenburg 
Taxi Rank, onto Bethlehem Drive, onto the R510 pass Beestekraal, onto the R511 and pass 
Leeukop, onto the R516 and pass Bela-Bela, onto the R101 pass Modimolle, Naboomspruit, 
Mokopane, and Polokwane onto the N1 pass Machado and Musina through the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at 
Beit Bridge Border Post onto the A4 to Bubi, Mwenezi, Rutenga, Ngundu, Masvingo and 
Chirumbuzu, Mvuma, and Kwekwe onto A5 pass Kadoma, Chegutu and Norton to Monomutapa Taxi Rank 
in Harare Return through via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers may be picked up from Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers may be picked up from Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and set down at Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833098(2) THEKO AM I.N. 6510065614085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Rustenburg 
Taxi Rank, onto Bethlehem Drive, onto the R510 pass Beestekraal, onto the R511 and pass 
Leeukop, onto the R516 and pass Bela-Bela, onto the R101 pass Modimolle, Naboomspruit, 
Mokopane, and Polokwane onto the N1 pass Machado and Musina through the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at 
Beit Bridge Border Post onto the A4 to Bubi, Mwenezi, Rutenga, Ngundu, Masvingo and 
Chirumbuzu, Mvuma, and Kwekwe onto A5 pass Kadoma, Chegutu and Norton to Monomutapa Taxi Rank 
in Harare Return through via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers may be picked up from Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers may be picked up from Harare 
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Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and set down at Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833099(2) THEKO AM I.N. 6510065614085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4) 
C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New Permit 
(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Rustenburg 
Taxi Rank, into Bethlehem Drive, into Oliver Tambo Drive, into Bosch Street onto R104 pass 
Kroondal onto the N4, pass Marikana, Mooinooi, Brits and Pretoria, onto the N1 onto the N4 
pass Bronkhorstspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, Waterval Boven, Ngodwana, 
Nelspruit, Malelane, Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique Border at Lebombo/ Ressano Garcia 
Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate and Matola Tollgate, Maputo onto EN1 pass 
Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime, and Maxixe to Massinga Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in 
reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked up from 
Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Massinga Taxi Rank in Mozambique and that on the return 
journey passengers may be picked up from Massing Taxi Rank in Mozambique and set down at 
Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833100(2) SIBEKO KB I.N. 8302105804084(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O RUSTENBURG-SWAZILAND-MOZAMBIQUE TAXI ASSOCIATION PO BOX 979 RUSTENBURG 0300(5) New 
Permit (6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from 
Rustenburg Taxi Rank, onto Bethlehem Drive, onto the R510 pass Beestekraal, onto the R511 and 
pass Leeukop, onto the R516 and pass Bela-Bela, onto the R101 pass Modimolle, Naboomspruit, 
Mokopane, and Polokwane onto the N1 pass Machado and Musina through the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at 
Beit Bridge Border Post onto the A4 to Bubi, Mwenezi, Rutenga, Ngundu, Masvingo and 
Chirumbuzu, Mvuma, and Kwekwe onto A5 pass Kadoma, Chegutu and Norton to Monomutapa Taxi Rank 
in Harare Return through via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers may be picked up from Rustenburg Taxi Rank and set down at Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and that on the return journey passengers may be picked up from Harare 
Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe and set down at Rustenburg Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833228(2) NOMAD ADVENTURE TOURS AND HOLIDAYS CC I.N. 200711121223(3) Regions: Republic of 
South Africa - Tourism  (4) PO BOX 2600 SOMERSET WEST 7129(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 27 passenger 
M3 Midi-bus (24-34 Passengers)(7) SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at 
(see list below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa 
through the Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: 
Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; 
Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; 
Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the 
Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Swaziland through the 
Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): Swaziland/Mozambique: 
Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the Mozambique/Malawi 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique border at (see border 
post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; Milange/Mulanje; 
Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to 
points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list 
below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; 
Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; 
Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within South Africa to points within Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within South Africa through the Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post 
list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); 
Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Zimbabwe through the 
RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa through the Zimbabwe/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit Bridge/Beit Bridge. 
ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points 
within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Zimbabwe 
through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: Victoria 
Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to 
points within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): 
Zambia/Malawi: Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the 
Zimbabwe/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe 
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border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; 
Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within South Africa to points within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Botswana to points within South Africa through the Botswana/RSA border at (see border 
post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; 
Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; McCarthysrust; Middelputs; 
Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; 
Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within Zambia through the 
Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the Zambia/Botswana border 
at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to 
points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): 
Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the 
Namibia/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein 
Menasse/Rietfontein; Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; 
Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use 
only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South 
Africa to points within Lesotho through the RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Lesotho to points within 
South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see border post list below): South 
Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; 
Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; 
Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's Gate/Mafeteng. General 
Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route description must start and/or 
end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
 
O.P. 833247(2) PHILI F M I.N. 7903126237088(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4) 
C/O LIMPOPO ZAMBEZI TRANSPORT DARRAGH HOUSE NO 214B 13 WANDERERS STREET CNR PLEIN JOHANNESBURG 
2001 (5) New Permit (6) 1 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7) HARARE: Taxi Passengers and their 
personal effects from Park Station, right into De Villiers Street, right into Rissik Street, 
left into Wolmarans Street, Wolmarans Street then becomes Viljoen Street, Viljoen Street then 
becomes Smith Street, then, right onto M1 freeway turn onto the N1 freeway via Midrand, 
Pretoria, Bela- Bela, Mookgophong, Mokopane, Polokwane, Makhado and Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe 
border crossing at Beit Bridge border post onto the A4 via Bubi, Mwenezi, Ngundu, Masvingo, 
Chirumanzu, Chaka, Mvuma, Chivhu, Beatrice to Harare, enter Harare at Simon Mazordze Street, 
turn left at Rotten Row right to Samora Machel Avenue, left to Julius Nyerere then left into 
Park lane to Monomotapa Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. No intermediate 
passengers may be conveyed on the route. GWERU: Taxi Passengers and their personal effects 
from Park station right into De Villiers Street, right into Rissik Street, left into Wolmarans 
Street, Wolmarans Street then becomes Viljoen Street, Viljoen Street then becomes Smith 
Street, right onto M1 freeway turn into N1 freeway via Midrand, Pretoria, Bela- Bela, 
Mookgophong, Mokopane, Polokwane, Makhado and Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe border crossing at 
Beit Bridge border post onto the A4 pass Bubi, Mwenezi, Rutenga, Runde pass Ngundu then turn 
left to Chivu, Shurungwi, take A18 which leads into 7th Street turn right at T-Junction at 
Moffatt Street to Gweru Taxi Rank situated at the corner of Moffatt Street and Main Street. 
Return via the same route in reverse. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
MUTARE: Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Park station right into De Villiers 
Street, right into Rissik Street, left into Wolmarans Street, Wolmarans Street then becomes 
Viljoen Street, Viljoen Street then becomes Smith Street, right on M1 freeway turn onto the N1 
freeway via Midrand, Pretoria, Bela-Bela, Mookgophong, Mokopane, Polokwane, Makhado and Musina 
to the RSA/Zimbabwe border crossing at Beit Bridge border post onto the A4 via Bubi, Mwenezi, 
Rutenga, Runde, at Ngundu turn right into A10 pass Chirendzi, Rupangwana, Chisumbanje, Rupisi, 
Tanyanda, turn left onto A16 to Birchenough Bridge then right onto A9, pass Nyanyandzi to 
Mutare continue with A9 which changes to 1st Street which leads into Mutare Taxi Rank. Return 
via the same route in reverse. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
Chipinge: Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Park station right into De Villiers 
Street, right into Rissik Street, left into Wolmarans Street, Wolmarans Street then becomes 
Viljoen Street, Viljoen Street then becomes Smith Street, right onto M1 freeway, turn onto the 
N1 freeway via Midrand, Pretoria, Bela- Bela, Mookgophong, Mokopane, Polokwane, Makhado and 
Musina through the RSA/Zimbabwe border crossing at Beit Bridge border post onto the A4 via 
Bubi, Mwenezi, Ngundu turn right onto A10 pass Chirendzi, Rupangwana, Chisumbanje, Rupisi, 
Tanyanda, turn right to Chipinge. Return via the same route in reverse. No intermediate 
passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
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O.P. 833509(2) MAGAGULA CA I.N. 7012126693082(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe 
(4) C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 
14 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi Rank 
into Moshoeshoe Road, into Potchefstroom road onto the golden highway, onto the N12 pass 
Johannesburg onto the M1 North Freeway, pass Midrand, Centurion and Pretoria , onto the N1 
North through Zambesi Toll Plaza pass Bela-Bela, Mokopane ,Polokwane, Makhado and Musina to 
the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge Border Post, onto the A6, proceed and pass West 
Nicholson, Gwanda, Esigodini to Bulawayo, turn right into A5, to Gweru Bus Taxi Rank. Subject 
to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked up only from Sebokeng 
Taxi Rank and set down at Gweru Bus Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may be 
picked up only from Gweru Bus Taxi Rank and set down at Sebokeng Taxi Rank. 
 
O.P. 833518(2) MAKHUBELA P I.N. 7001027066084(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 
14 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi Rank 
into Vereeniging Road, onto the Golden Highway, pass Evaton, Palm Springs, Orange Farm, Fine 
Town, Ennerdale, Lenasia, Zachariah Park and Kliprivier Bridge, onto the N12 East pass 
Germiston, Boksburg and Benoni, onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middleburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, 
Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/MOZAMBIQUE Border 
through Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post join the Maputo corridors [EN4] pass Moamba Toll 
Plaza, Matola, Gaza Province pass Xai-Xai, Inhambane, Maxixe, Vilanculos, drive over Bridge, 
Rio-Save, Sofala, Muchungwe and Machaze, Dombe to Beira Taxi Rank. Return via same route in 
reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up 
from Sebokeng Taxi Rank and set down at Beira Taxi Rank and that on the return journey 
passengers will be picked up from Beira Taxi Rank and set down at Sebokeng Taxi Rank. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833554(2) MOIANE JS I.N. 4180000X00008(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Mozambique 
(4) C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 
15 passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi Rank 
into Vereeniging Road, onto the Golden Highway, pass Evaton, Palm Springs, Orange Farm, Fine 
Town, Ennerdale, Lenasia, Zachariah Park and Kliprivier Bridge, onto the N12 East pass 
Germiston, Boksburg, Benoni onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middleburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, 
Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/MOZAMBIQUE Border 
through Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post join the Maputo corridors [EN4] pass Moamba Toll 
Plaza, Matola, Gaza Province pass Xai-Xai, Inhambane, Maxixe, Vilanculos, drive over Bridge, 
Rio-Save, Sofala, Muchungwe and Machaze, Dombe to Beira Taxi Rank. Return via same route in 
reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up 
from Sebokeng Taxi Rank and set down at Beira Taxi Rank and that on the return journey 
passengers will be picked up from Beira Taxi Rank and set down at Sebokeng Taxi Rank. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833699(2) KD DUBE TRANSPORT I.N. 200915718723(3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa/Zimbabwe (4) BOKSBURG CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION 134386 STONE CHART RABIE RIDGE EXT 
21 MIDRAND 1685(5) New Permit (6) 2 x 23 passenger Midi-Bus (7) Taxi Passengers and their 
personal effects from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg, onto the R21, onto the N1 pass 
Pretoria, Hammanskraal, Modimolle, Mookgophong and Polokwane, onto the N1 pass Makhado and 
Musina through the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A6, Proceed And 
pass West Nicholson, Gwanda, Esigodini to Bulawayo. Turn right into A5 pass Gweru, Redcliff, 
proceed along Harare road to Kwekwe long Distance terminus in Kwekwe Zimbabwe. Return via the 
same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers will 
only be picked up from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg and set down at Kwekwe Taxi Rank 
and that on the return journey passengers will only be picked up from Kwekwe Taxi Rank and set 
down at Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on 
route. 
 
O.P. 833701(2) BEST ENOUGH LOGISTICS PTY LTD I.N. 201527814207(3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa/Zimbabwe (4) BOKSBURG CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION 50 ST GEORGE LEVE RD MIDRAND 
JOHANNESBURG 1685(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 22 passenger Bus (Single Deck)(7) Taxi Passengers and 
their personal effects from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg onto the R21, onto the N1 pass 
Pretoria, Hammanskraal, Modimolle, Mookgophong and Polokwane, onto the N1 pass Makhado and 
Musina through The RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge border post, onto the A6, Proceed And 
pass West Nicholson, Gwanda, Esigodini to Bulawayo. Turn right into A5 pass Gweru, Redcliff, 
proceed along Harare road to Kwekwe long Distance terminus in Kwekwe Zimbabwe. Return via the 
same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers will 
only be Picked up from Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg and set down at Kwekwe Taxi Rank 
and that on the return journey passengers will only be picked up from Kwekwe Taxi Rank and set 
down at Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on 
route. 
 
O.P. 833740(2) MOSIMANYANE PJ I.N. 5104195556084(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana 
(4) C/O KOPANANG BAHURUTSHE TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 758 ZEERUST 2865(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 14 
passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Zeerust Taxi Rank, 
onto the A12 onto 449 to the RSA/Botswana border at Kopfontein/Tlokweng border post pass 
Tlokweng to Gaborone Taxi Rank. Return via same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers may only be picked up from Zeerust Taxi Rank and set 
down at Gaborone Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up 
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from Gaborone Taxi Rank and set down at Zeerust Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833755(2) MOKGATLHE MM I.N. 5812115515085(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana 
(4) C/O KOPANANG BAHURUTSHE TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 758 ZEERUST 2865(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 
passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Zeerust Taxi Rank, 
onto the A12 onto 449 to the RSA/Botswana border at Kopfontein/Tlokweng border post pass 
Tlokweng to Gaborone Taxi Rank. Return via same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers may only be picked up from Zeerust Taxi Rank and set 
down at Gaborone Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up 
from Gaborone Taxi Rank and set down at Zeerust Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833761(2) MODISE AM I.N. 5311125748083(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana (4) 
C/O KOPANANG BAHURUTSHE TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 758 ZEERUST 2865(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 
passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Zeerust Taxi Rank, 
onto the A12 onto 449 to the RSA/Botswana border at Kopfontein/Tlokweng border post pass 
Tlokweng to Gaborone Taxi Rank. Return via same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers may only be picked up from Zeerust Taxi Rank and set 
down at Gaborone Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up 
from Gaborone Taxi Rank and set down at Zeerust Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 833764(2) LEFUTSWE II I.N. 7603045914086(3) Regions: Republic of South Africa/Botswana 
(4) C/O KOPANANG BAHURUTSHE TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 758 ZEERUST 2865(5) New Permit (6) 1 x 16 
passenger Micro bus (7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Zeerust Taxi Rank, 
onto the A12, onto 449 to the RSA/Botswana border at Kopfontein/Tlokweng border post pass 
Tlokweng to Gaborone Taxi Rank. Return via same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers may only be picked up from Zeerust Taxi Rank and set 
down at Gaborone Taxi Rank and that on the return journey passengers may only be picked up 
from Gaborone Taxi Rank and set down at Zeerust Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be 
conveyed on the route. 
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APPLICATIONS CONCERNING OPERATING LICENCES

Particulars in respect of applications concerning operating licences and permits (as submitted to the
respective Provincial Regulatory Entities/Operating Licensing Boards or the National Public Transport Regulator)
indicating, firstly, the reference number, and then—

(a) the name of the applicant;

(b) the place where the applicant conducts his/her/its business or wishes to conduct such business, as
well as his/her/its postal address;

(c) the nature of the application, that is whether it is an application for—

(i) the granting of an operating licence;

(ii) the granting of additional authority;

(iii) the amendment of a route;

(iv) the amendment of a time-table;

(v) the amendment of tariffs;

(vi) the transfer of an operating licence or permit;

(vii) the change of the name of the undertaking concerned;

(viii) an additional vehicle with existing authorisation; or,

(ix) the conversion of a permit to an operating licence (conversion from radius/area based
permit to route specific operating licence in case of a minibus taxi-type or scheduled
service);

as well as, in the case of an application contemplated in (ii) to (ix)—

(x) the number of the operating licence or permit concerned.

(d) the number and type of the vehicle or vehicles, including the passenger carrying capacity of the
vehicle or vehicles involved in the application;

(e) the nature of the public transport or proposed public transport; and

(f) the points between or the route or routes along or the area or areas within which the public transport
is conducted or the proposed public transport is to be conducted,

where any of (a) to (f) above are applicable, are published below in terms of section 59 of the National Land
Transport Act, 2009 (Act No. 5 of 2009).

In terms of regulation 17 (4) of the National Land Transport Regulations, 2009, written representations
supporting or opposing these applications must be lodged by hand with, or sent by registered post, electronic mail
(e-mail) or fax to, the Provincial Regulatory Entity/Operating Licensing Board concerned/Public Transport
Regulatory Entity, in quadruplicate and lodged by hand with, or sent by registered post, e-mail or fax to, the appli-
cant at his/her/its advertised address [see (b) above], in single copy, within 21 (twenty-one) days from the date of
this publication.

—————————————

AANSOEKE AANGAANDE BEDRYFSLISENSIES

Besonderhede ten opsigte van aansoeke om bedryfslisensies en permitte (soos by die onderskeie Provinsiale
Reguleringsentiteite/Bedryfslisensierade of die Nasionale Openbare Vervoerreguleerder), met aanduiding van,
eerstens die verwysingsnommer, en dan—

(a) die naam van die aansoeker;

(b) die plek waar die aansoeker sy/haar besigheid dryf of wil dryf, asook sy/haar posadres;

(c) die aard van die aansoek, dit wil sê of dit ’n aansoek is om—

(i) die toestaan van ’n bedryfslisensie;

(ii) die toestaan van bykomende magtiging;

(iii) die wysiging van ’n roete;
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(iv) die wysiging van ’n tydtafel;

(v) die wysiging van tariewe;

(vi) die oordrag van ’n bedryfslisensie of permit;

(vii) die verandering van die naam van die betrokke onderneming;

(viii) ’n bykomende voertuig met bestaande magtiging; of

(ix) die omskakeling van ’n permit in ’n bedryfslisensie (omskakeling van radius/gebied-
gebaseerde permit na roetespesifieke bedryfslisensie in die geval van ’n minibus taxitipe of
geskeduleerde diens);

asook in die geval van ’n aansoek in (ii) tot (ix) bedoel—

(x) die nommer van die betrokke bedryfslisensie of permit;

(d) die getal en tipe voertuig of voertuie, met inbegrip van die passasierdravermoë van die voertuig of
voertuie wat by die aansoek betrokke is;

(e) die aard van die openbare vervoer of voorgenome openbare vervoer; en,

(f) die punte waartussen, die roete of roetes waaroor, of die gebied of geiede waarbinne die openbare
vervoer of voorgestelde openbare vervoer onderneem word of staan te word,

waar enige van (a) tot (f) hierbo van toepassing is, word ingevolge artikel 59 van die Wet op Nasionale
Landvervoer, 2009 (Wet No. 5 van 2009), hieronder gepubliseer.

Ingevolge regulasie 17 (4) van die Nasionale Landvervoerregulasies, 2009, moet skriftelike vertoë ter onder-
steuning of bestryding van hierdie aansoeke, binne 21 (een-en-twintig) dae vanaf die datum van hierdie publikasie,
in viervoud, óf per hand ingedien word by, óf per geregistreerde pos gestuur word aan, die betrokke Provinsiale
Reguleringsentiteit/Bedryfslisensieraad of die Nasionale Openbare Vervoerreguleerder en in enkelvoud óf per
hand ingedien word óf per geregistreerde pos gestuur word aan die aansoeker by sy gepubliseerde adres [kyk (b)
hierbo].
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EAST LONDON • OOS-LONDEN

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X9009, East London, 5200, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X9009,
Oos-Londen, 5200, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOECALB114545 2) LIVINGSTONE THEMBILE SKOLO
5410265159083

3) P.O. Box 249, WILLOWVALE, 5040

4) LECALB92448 New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: Other021016 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Willowvale AA (Willowvale) (Origin), Phillipi (Mitchells Plain) (Destination) -
ecbrcadbus150(3203XT4200N210237108)Persons and their personal effects on a particular bus route from Willowvale
Bus Rank, along the R408 to Dutywa Bus Rank;  along the N2 to Butterworth Bus Rank, continue along N2, join R409 to
pick up passengers at informal bus ranks at Nqamake, Tsomo, join R61 to pick up passengers at informal bus rank at
Cofimvaba.  Proceed along R61, join N6, join R61, join N9, join R61, join N1, join R300 to Stock Road to Joe Gqabi Bus
Rank.  Return along the same route in the opposite direction.

7.1.1.1.

Willowvale AA (Willowvale) (Origin), Phillipi (Mitchells Plain) (Destination) -
ecbrcadbus150(3203XT4200N210237108)Persons and their personal effects on a particular bus route from Willowvale
Bus Rank, along the R408 to Dutywa Bus Rank;  along the N2 to Butterworth Bus Rank, continue along N2, join R409 to
pick up passengers at informal bus ranks at Nqamake, Tsomo, join R61 to pick up passengers at informal bus rank at
Cofimvaba.  Proceed along R61, join N6, join R61, join N9, join R61, join N1, join R300 to Stock Road to Joe Gqabi Bus
Rank.  Return along the same route in the opposite direction.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOECALB125894 2) Thaweni Eric Koli 6211165862084 3) P.O. Box 58803, WILLOWVALE, 5040
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: Other021016 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Willowvale (Origin), Willowvale (Destination) - ecbrcadchar0004(3100MS3100MS00125196)The conveyence of persons
and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Willowvale to points situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return with the same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECALB126041 2) PIET FRED WARRENS 66102151490893) 7490 Unit P, MDANTSANE, 5219
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: Other021016 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

East London (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcadchar0005(31004U31004U00125825)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from East London to points situated within the Republic of South
Africa and return with the same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECALB126432 2)  NAMABUMBA TRADING (PTY) LTD
F142344160014

3) P.O. Box 5017, Greenfields, EAST LONDON, 5208

4) LECALB76431 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 31 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: Other021016 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

East London (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcadchar0005(31004U31004U00125825)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from East London to points situated within the Republic of South
Africa and return with the same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1

G357



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 19

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0115148
7

2) S M LUBISI 5609045540088 3) 445 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0112073 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU-AMEND09 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

7.1.1.6.
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TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

7.1.1.1
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STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING

PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

7.1.1.3
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WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.2.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.2.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

7.2.1.3.
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TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.2.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.2.1.8.
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ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO

7.2.1.1
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STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI7.2.1.2
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.2.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.2.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

7.2.1.3
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RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.2.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO

TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.2.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115156

6

2) S M LUBISI 5609045540088 3) 445 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON

PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0113686 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU-AMEND09 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

7.1.1.1.
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RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

7.1.1.1
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FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

7.2.1.4.
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TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.2.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.2.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.2.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.2.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.2.1.1
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COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.2.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
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FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
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LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.
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ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.
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ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

7.2.1.3
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STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.4

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119647
5

2) S.C MBATHA 8412265804087 3) 814 KUBEDI STREET, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.2
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RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

7.1.1.2
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.3
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TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

7.1.1.5
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BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119647
8

2) SB MBUYISA 7503056245083 3) G1-3 NGUNI HOSTEL, ZULU HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS,
2001 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
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INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119653
4

2) DC MASONDO 7408045593082 3) 45 CREDI SECTION, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1431 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.7.
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STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS

STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.

DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119659
8

2) SA NDEBELE 7807055650080 3) 1282 KUBONI STREET, DUKATHOLE, GERMISTON,
1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.3.
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JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.8.
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TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
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STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119667
6

2) DM KHUMALO 7110065525081 3) 436 ELLOMDEEN STR, ACTONVILLE, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
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STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
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TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

7.1.1.3
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MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

1) AOGPGP0119668
9

2) B NGABI 7304015377087 3) BOX 674, BENONI, EKURHULENI, 1852 Benoni Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1

48



	 100	 No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
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LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
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HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
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READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119683
6

2) NE ZULU 5802270448081 3) 1208 PHARO STREET, SPRUITVIEW,
JOHANNESBURG, 1431 GREATER GERMISTON
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
54
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GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT

LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN

RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED

TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,

TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.5.
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LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
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ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119696 2) BUYANI MOSES MNCUBE 3) 205 JOLINDA 425 DE KOCK STREET, SUNNYSIDE,
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8

2)

7904155555085

3)

TSHWANE, 0002 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON

ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4

68



	 120	 No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119697
6

2) BUYANI MOSES MNCUBE
7904155555085

3) 205 JOLINDA 425 DE KOCK STREET, SUNNYSIDE,
TSHWANE, 0002 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
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OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI

STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN

RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART

STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS

AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 

EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO

LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 

BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN

LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO

R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN

RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT

INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO

DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29

,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119712

7

2) BP VILAKAZI 7212115387080 3) 23969 MOTHERKELL STREET, EXT 32, ETWATWA,

1575 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.7.
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ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO

7.1.1.5

86



	 140	 No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119712
8

2) BP VILAKAZI 7212115387080 3) 23969 MOTHERKELL STREET, EXT 32, ETWATWA,
1575 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

89



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 143

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP

OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO

MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT

MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT

DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE

MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.4

93



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 147

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119713 2) ZR KUNENE 7208025556087 3) 18543 EMAPHEPHENI, DAVEYTON, DAVEYTON,
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1)

4

2) ZR KUNENE 7208025556087 3)

1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON

ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON

7.1.1.4
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CBD TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.6
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GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119713
6

2) ZR KUNENE 7208025556087 3) 18543 EMAPHEPHENI, DAVEYTON, DAVEYTON,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.4.
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP

7.1.1.2
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OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119714
8

2) BE MASONDO 5207155336080 3) 2807 XABA STREET, WATTVILLE, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.4
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STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

RANK(ETWATWA) .

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,

7.1.1.5
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TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119714
9

2) NJ BALOYI 7701017219086 3) 2217 COMBROOI STREET, VILLA LIZA, BOKSBURG,
1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.

123



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 177

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

7.1.1.3
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

7.1.1.4
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ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119715
0

2) EM LEDIMO 7506270645087 3) 1305 GNOBILIZ STREET, REIGER PARK EXT 5,
BOKSBURG, 1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

7.1.1.9.
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N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.3
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(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
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TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119716
3

2) MR NTULI 6804155943086 3) 17353 MAKGALO STREET, UNIT 25, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
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COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

151



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	205

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119718
0

2) S.P MAPHANGA 6309235466082 3) 11107 BARCELONA, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.8.
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LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.3
158



	 212	 No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
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BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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1) AOGPGP0119718
1

2) MT MADONSELA 7008305297083 3) 2207 MAYFIELD EXT 5, DAVETON, EKURHULENI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.6.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.2
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STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND

7.1.1.2
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CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22

BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540

TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE

VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,

DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE

WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO

LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT

BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4

BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY

TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT

BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119719
3

2) SS SIBIYA 8711201126087 3) M2 8 SOTHO HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

7.1.1.7.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

174



	228	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO

UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

7.1.1.4
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119721
4

2) MS MSELEKU 5712165679080 3) A2/2 NENNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
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SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

191



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	245

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119721
7

2) N.G. XULU 8103015850088 3) ROOM 08 CLOVER HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS,
EKURHULENI, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2.
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STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.7.
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(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
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COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
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M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119794
0

2) DK NTULI 5204225343089 3) C 339 JERUSALEMA, BOKSBURG, BOKSBURG, 1459
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

7.1.1.1.
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STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

7.1.1.6.
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1

205



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	261

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
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TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
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OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.
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SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119874 2) BS MASONDO 5704285278083 3) 1438 MANGETHE STREET, VOSLOORUS,

212



	268	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1)
9

2) BS MASONDO 5704285278083 3)
BOKSBURG, 1459 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN

ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA

STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG

JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE

EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 

RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
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BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
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RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
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RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119875
0

2) BS MASONDO 5704285278083 3) 1438 MANGETHE STREET, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1459 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 

STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN

RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP

OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD

,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND

LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA

STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
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222



	278	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119948
6

2) ED NKOSI 6406145412089 3) BOX 4372, DALPARK, BRAKPAN, 1543 GREATER
GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
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STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
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LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
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STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
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STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119978
6

2) MJ MOEPYA 5612305668086 3) 30013 YENDE STREET, DAVEYTON EXT 2, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

7.1.1.4.
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2

240



	296	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.4
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LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.6
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COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

7.1.1.6
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FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

1) AOGPGP0119978
9

2) MJ MOEPYA 5612305668086 3) 30013 YENDE STREET, DAVEYTON EXT 2, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.9.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

7.1.1.1
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EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

7.1.1.2
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MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
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OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119645
9

2) BSS MANYATHI 7009115711081 3) 245 NYATHI STREET, SOWETO, JOHANNESBURG,
2000 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

7.1.1.7.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.2
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
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RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

7.1.1.4
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RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

7.1.1.5
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119647
7

2) SB MBUYISA 7503056245083 3) G1-3 NGUNI HOSTEL, ZULU HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS,
2001 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4.
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INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

12



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	325

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

7.1.1.1
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
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COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
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COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
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AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
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DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119649
1

2) NTOMBIZODWA DOREEN MKHONZA
6706050920087

3) 10409 INGWENYA STREET, DAVEYTON,
EKURHULENI, 1520 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
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RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
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OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
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RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119652
1

2) ET MSOMI 6509285575084 3) P O BOX 12387, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG, 1486
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

7.1.1.7.
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DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119653
5

2) BA Mthethwa 6209195561080 3) 23 BOTSWANA STREET, EXTENSION 28,
VOSLOORUS, 1472 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

7.1.1.2.
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OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
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RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119654
4

2) L BUTHELEZI 6406195339083 3) 48 SKEBE STREET, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

7.1.1.1.
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
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OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
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BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
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RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119654
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

7.1.1.5.
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STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4

70



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	383

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

7.1.1.5
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TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119654
6

2) L BUTHELEZI 6406195339083 3) 48 SKEBE STREET, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

7.1.1.1
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119660
3

2) BE KUNENE 6109205299087 3) 32 NCALA SECTION, SPRUITVIEW, KATLEHONG,
1431 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN

RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE

EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 

RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
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STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119660
6

2) BE KUNENE 6109205299087 3) 32 NCALA SECTION, SPRUITVIEW, KATLEHONG,
1431 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

7.1.1.8.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
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EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

7.1.1.3

96



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 411

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

7.1.1.3
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RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119663
0

2) M Mchunu 7006165325085 3) B6/5, NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus
& Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.3.
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BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.8.
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AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
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MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
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SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
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104



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 419

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
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SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119668
0

2) SE MABASO 7707075696081 3) 8 CARLIFONIA GROOVE, GERMISTON,
GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT

LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN

RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE

EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119668
1

2) SE MABASO 7707075696081 3) 8 CARLIFONIA GROOVE, GERMISTON,
GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY

7.1.1.1.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

7.1.1.1

118



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	433

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
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ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
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OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119677
8

2) JS HLATYWAYO 6908165423086 3) 20 KANGAROON STREET, VILALISA, BOKSBURG,
1474 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.5.
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

7.1.1.1
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ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT

LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN

RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME

7.1.1.2
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ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER

7.1.1.2
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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1) AOGPGP0119678
0

2) JS HLATYWAYO 6908165423086 3) 20 KANGAROON STREET, VILALISA, BOKSBURG,
1474 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

133



	448	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED

TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,

TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO

SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS

STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND

LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA

STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN

RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT

LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119678
6

2) V V BUTHELEZI 6504095550088 3) 12 BURKE STREET, DAWN PARK, BOKSBURG, 1474
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
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N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
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DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
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MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK7.1.1.4
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MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119684
1

2) AT DUBAZANA 7802125329088 3) 149 NAMONE STREET, EXTENTION 28,
VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

7.1.1.8.
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RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

7.1.1.3
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INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3

158



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	473

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4

160



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	475

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119685
4

2) SP MATHE 7012160676084 3) 113 PERSSIMON STREET, MALVERN,
JOHANNESBURG, 2090 GREATER GERMISTON
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

7.1.1.7.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT

LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN

RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE

EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 

RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119686
6

2) ME BUTHELEZI 7810245578088 3) 572 KHALO STREET, VOSOORUS, RUSLOO, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

7.1.1.2

173



	488	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119715
3

2) W SANDERSON 5411205204088 3) 28 JANECK STREET, DELMORE PARK,
EKURHULENI, 1461 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

7.1.1.1.
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DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
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PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
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INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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184



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	499

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
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REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING

COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO

JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN

LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
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MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119717
4

2) MJABULELWA SIGABA MCHUNU
6203245858083

3) 290 DUBAZANA STREET, VOSLOORUS,
EKURHULENI, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5.
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INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.9.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

7.1.1.5
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DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119719
4

2) SS SIBIYA 8711201126087 3) M2 8 SOTHO HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK7.1.1.9.
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MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO

UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119719
8

2) HE BUTHELEZI 6308080332084 3) 2263 KHOZA STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

7.1.1.3.
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STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.3
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.3
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(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
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ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
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TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119755
2

2) BONGANI JOSEPH NXUMALO
6808086151081

3) 16254 INCANE STREET EXT 16, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
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PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

7.1.1.3

226



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	543

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

7.1.1.5
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OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119773
1

2) MW DLAMINI 7812286146080 3) B3/4 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.2.
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ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.9.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN

LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119775
7

2) NJ ZONDI 7303240475088 3) 105 MC BOTHA DRIVE, MASISULU LADIES HOME,
VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

7.1.1.1.
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OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
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BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
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RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2

244



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	561

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119782
6

2) MD DHLADHLA 6805255252088 3) 557 MPELA STREET, MABIYA, VOSLOORUS, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

251



	568	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.8.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
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ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
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BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

7.1.1.4
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STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119995
4

2) BC MNGADI 6707285523084 3) 06/1 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

7.1.1.4.

261



	578	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP

OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO

ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND

MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO

JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.5
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ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119611
9

2) MPHIKELELI PETROS SHONGWE
5302085427081

3) 618 LETLAPE STREET, EXT 7, VOSLOORUS, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
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VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.3
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TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

7.1.1.5
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BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119618
1

2) MZOMUHLE ALBERT SITHOLE
8104245680089

3) BLOCK B3-4 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

7.1.1.3.
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DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

7.1.1.9.
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OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

7.1.1.1

13



	602	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK7.1.1.1
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MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119641
5

2) ZW MAJOVA 5712155771087 3) 4751 WINDMILL PARK, BOKSBURG, EKURHULENI,
1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

7.1.1.3.
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BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

7.1.1.7.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.4
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119646
0

2) ZS MATSENA 6308035724088 3) 84 PORTION 47, PHASE 1 EXT 28, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.2.
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STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
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SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.4
39



	628	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119671
3

2) MD SITHOLE 5804215514084 3) 20446 EXTENTION 20, JOUBERTON, VOSLOORUS,
2574 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

7.1.1.1.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119672
7

2) SIKHUMBUZO INNOCENT MBATHA
8002155535089

3) 1527 TWALA STREET, VOSLOORUS, GERMISTON,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

7.1.1.1.
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
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BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
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RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
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MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119674
5

2) SA MOHLALA 8107175374086 3) 172 BLUESY STREET, BOKSBURG, EKURHULENI,
1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
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1) 2) SA MOHLALA 8107175374086 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

7.1.1.5.
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RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

7.1.1.9.
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SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN

7.1.1.3

68



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	659

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.5
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VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119676
9

2) MJ NDAWONDE 6211245783086 3) 384 JIYANE SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
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CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
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AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
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OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
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 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119697
7

2) BUYANI MOSES MNCUBE
7904155555085

3) 205 JOLINDA 425 DE KOCK STREET, SUNNYSIDE,
TSHWANE, 0002 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.9.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.4
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ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119708
0

2) CS NGOBESE 6307285382084 3) 3 NDLOVU STREET, GRACELAND, EKURHULENI,
1428 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
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MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119710
2

2) P Z MAZIBUKO 6804085638087 3) 6667 TSWERE STREET, RONDEBULT EXT 23,
GERMISTON, 1432 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.7.
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TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
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OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3
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SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119710
7

2) BJ MNDEBELE 7004035296081 3) 3990 NTAMBO STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI

RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN

7.1.1.5
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MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

1) AOGPGP0119710
9

2) B NTHANGASE 6708215652084 3) 2644 MOLOTO STREET, VOSLOORUS,
EKURHULENI, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.4
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119712
3

2) F MKHABELA 7212295692085 3) 80 PORTION 50 EXT 28, VOSLOORUS,
VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

128



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	 719

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.3

131



	722	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119712
4

2) TR ZWANE 7607165449088 3) V2/2 SOTHO HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

7.1.1.6.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

7.1.1.1
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SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

7.1.1.1
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SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
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FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

7.1.1.4
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DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119712
5

2) TR ZWANE 7607165449088 3) V2/2 SOTHO HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

7.1.1.9.
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STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2

149



	 740	 No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
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MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.
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SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA

7.1.1.3
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SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO

UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119715

2

2) W SANDERSON 5411205204088 3) 28 JANECK STREET, DELMORE PARK,

EKURHULENI, 1461 Vosloorus & Boksburg District

Taxi Association
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2
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TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.4

163



	754	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119721
0

2) RV MNYANDU 6708055529087 3) 1505 EXT 2, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG, 1459
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4.
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INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

7.1.1.8.
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TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
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ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

7.1.1.5
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BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119721
2

2) M.J SIBISI 6712035218084 3) 36 DRIEFONTEIN ANGELO, BOKSBURG,
EKURHULENI, 1460 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.4
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119736
5

2) SW MATHEBULA 8409195655084 3) 130 TOTIUS STREET, CRYSTAL PA RK, BENONI,
1515 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

7.1.1.4.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1

187



	780	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
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ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.2
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RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3

190



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	783

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &7.1.1.4
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READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP

7.1.1.5
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OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE

7.1.1.6
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VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

1) AOGPGP0119744
1

2) NE MNDEBELE 8401115735088 3) 16609 MQUUSHELL STREET, DAVEYTON,
EKURHULENI, 1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.2
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RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
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HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119745
6

2) ZS MATSENA 6308035724088 3) 84 PORTION 47, PHASE 1 EXT 28, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
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MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

7.1.1.6.
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OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

7.1.1.1
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MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119745
7

2) ZS MATSENA 6308035724088 3) 84 PORTION 47, PHASE 1 EXT 28, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

7.1.1.5.
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO

UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119753
4

2) MS SITHOLE 5601085688083 3) 1256  RAPAMPETE STREET, WATTVILLE, BENONI,
1518 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.7.
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ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3

230



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	823

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
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RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.5
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STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
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BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

1) AOGPGP0119783
5

2) T J VILAKAZI 7308215351081 3) 501 TLAMATLA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

7.1.1.5.

235



	828	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING

PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119785
5

2) MH MOJELE 5008165383082 3) 16381 MAPHUPHUNI, DAVETON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.1.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS

AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 

EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO

LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 

BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,

TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN

LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 

INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN

REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.8.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

7.1.1.2
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LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

7.1.1.4
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SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119796
3

2) EN MTSHALI 7002015765083 3) V4/4 SOTHO HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.6.
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119805
6

2) T NGOBESE 7901035343088 3) 5097 SEHLALA STREET, WINDMILL PARK,
BOKSBURG, 1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

7.1.1.3.
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
261



	854	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

262



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	855

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

7.1.1.2
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI7.1.1.4
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119837
7

2) D KHUMALO 5604135704082 3) 1665 DUBE STREET, WATTVILLE, BENONI, 1516
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
269



	862	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

7.1.1.1
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EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119837
8

2) EB MANANA 4708195558089 3) 9354 KHUTSONG STREET, ETWA-TWA, DAVEYTON,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,7.1.1.2
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BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
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TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
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QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN

LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119869
8

2) MC MOHLALA 5805155895086 3) 2850 MOKHELE STREET, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

7.1.1.4.
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ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

7.1.1.9.
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OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
287



	880	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.4
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.5
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119870
0

2) MC MOHLALA 5805155895086 3) 2850 MOKHELE STREET, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

7.1.1.7.
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HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

7.1.1.1

297



	890	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

298



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	891

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

7.1.1.4

302



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	895

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.5
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119894
8

2) SE SHABANGU 7512130407080 3) 3943 MAYFIELD EXT 6, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
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REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1

314



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	909

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
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RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI

7.1.1.4
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RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 

7.1.1.4
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INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119895
0

2) SETAILA DINAH FENYANE
8107170825082

3) 14567 MHLOTSANE STREET, MANDELA, TWATWA,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
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FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
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OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119901
0

2) MS MOLOTO 4305155206088 3) 279/NGIDI STREET, EXTENSION 8, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.3.
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OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
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GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
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ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
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LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119901
2

2) MS MOLOTO 4305155206088 3) 279/NGIDI STREET, EXTENSION 8, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

7.1.1.2.
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

7.1.1.8.
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MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
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LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP

OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO

ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND

MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO

JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA

7.1.1.4
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SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.5
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ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119904
5

2) PHILEMON MNTUMGANI MHLUNGU
5607045240089

3) 54 OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, MAPLETON,
EKURHULENI, 1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
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BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119909
1

2) B HADEBE 6307045362087 3) B6 AFRICAN HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3

364



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	959

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
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TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119909
2

2) B HADEBE 6307045362087 3) B6 AFRICAN HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

7.1.1.1
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
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RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

7.1.1.4.
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

7.1.1.9.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
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TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
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CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO

UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
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ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.5
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RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119914
1

2) O S HADEBE 6304215637083 3) P O BOX 20543, DAWN PARK, BOKSBURG, 1474
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

7.1.1.3.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

7.1.1.5
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BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119914
6

2) SAMUEL BONGANI QWABE
7201015497081

3) 4726 RAILWAY STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.8.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

399



	994	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4

7.1.1.5
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BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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Association
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

7.1.1.9.
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RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119931
8

2) JI ZULU 7609055929088 3) 1482 DIKGADING STREET, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2

423



	1018	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP

OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO

ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND

MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO

JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.4
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SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5

427



	1022	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119938
6

2) SO NGWENYA 7407315470088 3) 5495 KEYARONA STREET, PHUMULA, PHUMULA,
1461 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.7.

429



	1024	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.zaThis gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

8  No. 40341 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 14 OCTOBER 2016

CONTINUES ON PAGE 1026 - PART 9



No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Part 9 of 30

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40341

Vol. 616 14
October 
Oktober    2016 No. 40341



	1026	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1

430



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1027

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
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MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119938
7

2) SO NGWENYA 7407315470088 3) 5495 KEYARONA STREET, PHUMULA, PHUMULA,
1461 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

7.1.1.2.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

7.1.1.7.
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.1

441



	1038	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119944
5

2) SIBANGANI SIPHO ZACHARIA YENDE
6304085276087

3) 1535 MAPOGO STREET EXT 3, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

7.1.1.2

453



	1050	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
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RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119970
3

2) TJ NKOSI 6911295306080 3) 606 KHALO STR, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP

OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO

ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND

MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA

SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN

LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.3
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PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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1) AOGPGP0119970
4

2) TJ NKOSI 6911295306080 3) 606 KHALO STR, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.9.
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MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

7.1.1.2
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BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3
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TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4

476



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1073

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

7.1.1.4
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RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.5
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ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119979
2

2) BEN JABULANI NHLABATHI
7302165300081

3) 9 SETHOKGA SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD

7.1.1.4.
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(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119979
5

2) BEN JABULANI NHLABATHI
7302165300081

3) 9 SETHOKGA SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED

7.1.1.7.
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STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.8.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE
MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119979
7

2) BEN JABULANI NHLABATHI
7302165300081

3) 9 SETHOKGA SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
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SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
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ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119979
9

2) MMAMOGALE MERRIAM MOGOFE
6303160511087

3) 5328 ENDABENI STREET, LANGAVILLE, BRAKPAN,
1540 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.6.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

7.1.1.3
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119980
3

2) TJ NKOSI 6911295306080 3) 606 KHALO STR, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

7.1.1.4.
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RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

7.1.1.8.
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AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
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DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119981
2

2) B MNGUNI 8308045662086 3) 5 ANNOVER AVENUE, DINWIDDIE, GERMISTON,
1401 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.4.
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INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
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TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
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SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119981
3

2) B MNGUNI 8308045662086 3) 5 ANNOVER AVENUE, DINWIDDIE, GERMISTON,
1401 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 

7.1.1.6.
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Operated by gata 

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)13207.1.1.6
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     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119981
8

2) PHILANGENKOSI JOSEPH XULU
6307065400080

3) NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, GERMISTON, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

7.1.1.3.

526



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1123

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

7.1.1.7.
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DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

7.1.1.2
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

7.1.1.3
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FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA

7.1.1.3
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SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119983

0

2) FV NDEBELE 7203101421082 3) 1283 DIKATHOLE, GERMISTON, GERMISTON, 1401

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

7.1.1.2.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)7.1.1.7.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
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ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
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MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
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STATION TAXI RANK. 

1) AOGPGP0119983
2

2) FV NDEBELE 7203101421082 3) 1283 DIKATHOLE, GERMISTON, GERMISTON, 1401
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI

7.1.1.5.
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MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
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LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO

SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS

STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD

,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO

N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED

TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER

STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET

DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
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ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

554
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.4

555



	1152	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.zaThis gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

8  No. 40341 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 14 OCTOBER 2016

CONTINUES ON PAGE 1154 - PART 10



No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Part 10 of 30

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40341

Vol. 616 14
October 
Oktober    2016 No. 40341



	1154	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE7.1.1.4
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.5
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119988

4

2) BP MABASO 6710105554081 3) 140 PERSIMON STREET, MALVERN, JHB, 2094

Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.3.
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(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
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BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119988
6

2) BP MABASO 6710105554081 3) 140 PERSIMON STREET, MALVERN, JHB, 2094
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

7.1.1.2.
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OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

7.1.1.6.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.2
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(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

7.1.1.4
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DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

578



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1177

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119988
7

2) PS BUTHELEZI 7709205519084 3) 264 TROY STREET, EMBALENHLE SECTIONS,
SPRINGS, 2015 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

7.1.1.1.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.7.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
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RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119988 2) PS BUTHELEZI 7709205519084 3) 264 TROY STREET, EMBALENHLE SECTIONS,
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1)
9

2) PS BUTHELEZI 7709205519084 3)
SPRINGS, 2015 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
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LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.3
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WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED

7.1.1.3

597



	1196	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119989
9

2) AMM MADUNA 7410095752089 3) 254 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.4.
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TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF

NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.9.
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &7.1.1.2
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SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119990
1

2) AMM MADUNA 7410095752089 3) 254 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

7.1.1.1.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET

DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119992
0

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

7.1.1.5
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INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7

7.1.1.5

618



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1217

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119992
1

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.6.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.3
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

7.1.1.6
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OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119992
2

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.9.

631



	1230	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK

STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO

PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO

SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.

MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO

SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET

TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -

GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO

ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 
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Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

7.1.1.3
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MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
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MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.6
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1) AOGPGP0119992
3

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

7.1.1.1
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PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

7.1.1.1
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INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
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MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

7.1.1.5
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OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119992
9

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

7.1.1.2.
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BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

7.1.1.7.
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TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS

INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,

TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 

VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

7.1.1.2
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BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
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SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119993
1

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.4.
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LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.7.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
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RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET

TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.5
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METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119993
2

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

7.1.1.1.
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AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6.
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

7.1.1.2
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RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

7.1.1.5
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THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.6
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119993
3

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.
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INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
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TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.3

689



	1290	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS

INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,

TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 

VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119993
7

2) LJ SIKOSANA 7804045789086 3) 27131 7TH AVE, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) LJ SIKOSANA 7804045789086 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.6.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

7.1.1.7.
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LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119317
9

2) NCEBA MBOBO 7303037333086 3) 13645 KUTLWANONG STREET, KAGISO EXT8,
KRUGERSDORP, 1754 Ezibeleni Sterkspruit Long
Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Sterkspruit (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPEKU(ESLDTA)001(1001MM22065O10224617)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD AND LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
M2 WEST, TURN LEFT TO VEREENIGING R59 OFF RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET IN VEREERNIGING
TURN LEFT ROADS AVENUE JOIN UNION ROAD PROCEED AND PICK UP AT VEREERNIGING STATION
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE UP TO SASOLBURG CROSS ROAD THEN TURN
LEFT INTO R26 TO HEILBRON PROCEED PETRUSTEYN TURN RIGHT INTO R707 TO LINDELY PASS LINDELY,
ARLINGTON PROCEED STRAIGHT TO T- JUNCTION AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SENEKAL TURN LEFT INTO R708 TO MAQUARD PASS CLOCOLAN PASS LADYBRAND, PICK UP AND DROP OFF
AT HOBHOUSE, WEPENER, VAN STADENRUS, ZASTRON, TELLE BRIDGE AND PROCEED TO STERKSPRUIT
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119469
9

2) B MAGENGENENE 8107065704087 3) 159 MELODI CENTER MEYER STREET,
GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1401 Ezibeleni
Sterkspruit Long Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Sterkspruit (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPEKU(ESLDTA)001(1001MM22065O10224617)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD AND LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
M2 WEST, TURN LEFT TO VEREENIGING R59 OFF RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET IN VEREERNIGING
TURN LEFT ROADS AVENUE JOIN UNION ROAD PROCEED AND PICK UP AT VEREERNIGING STATION
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE UP TO SASOLBURG CROSS ROAD THEN TURN
LEFT INTO R26 TO HEILBRON PROCEED PETRUSTEYN TURN RIGHT INTO R707 TO LINDELY PASS LINDELY,
ARLINGTON PROCEED STRAIGHT TO T- JUNCTION AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SENEKAL TURN LEFT INTO R708 TO MAQUARD PASS CLOCOLAN PASS LADYBRAND, PICK UP AND DROP OFF
AT HOBHOUSE, WEPENER, VAN STADENRUS, ZASTRON, TELLE BRIDGE AND PROCEED TO STERKSPRUIT
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119520
7

2) SR NTSETHO 4901155606085 3) 3652 EXT 7, OAKMORE, TEMBISA, 1632 Ezibeleni
Sterkspruit Long Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Sterkspruit (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPEKU(ESLDTA)001(1001MM22065O10224617)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD AND LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
M2 WEST, TURN LEFT TO VEREENIGING R59 OFF RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET IN VEREERNIGING
TURN LEFT ROADS AVENUE JOIN UNION ROAD PROCEED AND PICK UP AT VEREERNIGING STATION
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE UP TO SASOLBURG CROSS ROAD THEN TURN
LEFT INTO R26 TO HEILBRON PROCEED PETRUSTEYN TURN RIGHT INTO R707 TO LINDELY PASS LINDELY,
ARLINGTON PROCEED STRAIGHT TO T- JUNCTION AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SENEKAL TURN LEFT INTO R708 TO MAQUARD PASS CLOCOLAN PASS LADYBRAND, PICK UP AND DROP OFF
AT HOBHOUSE, WEPENER, VAN STADENRUS, ZASTRON, TELLE BRIDGE AND PROCEED TO STERKSPRUIT
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0119669
5

2) S M LUBISI 5609045540088 3) 445 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

1

EKU - New App 11
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1) 2) S M LUBISI 5609045540088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

7.1.1.6.

2
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INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

7.1.1.2
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

7.1.1.3
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GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119675
1

2) M A MAJA 5702015842087 3) 2 ROBINA PLACE, BIRD ACRES, KEMPTON PARK,
1618 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)7.1.1.5.
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(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

7.1.1.2
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OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119676
6

2) MJ NDAWONDE 6211245783086 3) 384 JIYANE SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.

12



	1312	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

7.1.1.8.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1

14



	1314	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119681
6

2) MK MNGOMA 6803025801086 3) 774 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD

7.1.1.1
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RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
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LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

24



	1324	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4
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INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

7.1.1.5
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RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119682
0

2) B S NKHAHLE 6503125556081 3) 11 LOUIS BOTHA AVE, BONAERO PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

7.1.1.4.
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                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

7.1.1.1
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VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)

CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT

INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN

LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:

FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

7.1.1.2
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ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119682
1

2) B S NKHAHLE 6503125556081 3) 11 LOUIS BOTHA AVE, BONAERO PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.3.
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ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

34



	1334	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

7.1.1.2
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 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

7.1.1.2
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CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119720
1

2) M MAVUSO 6201195437080 3) 122 SKHOSANA SECTION, KATLEHONG, SPRUIT,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
39



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1339

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3

44



	1344	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

7.1.1.4
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FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.4
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.5

47



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1347

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

7.1.1.6
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119727
2

2) M MAVUSO 6201195437080 3) 122 SKHOSANA SECTION, KATLEHONG, SPRUIT,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.5.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2

53



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1353

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
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BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

7.1.1.5
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U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119735
5

2) MT TWALA 7407155405087 3) 159 KWENELE SOUTH, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

7.1.1.1
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STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

7.1.1.2

63



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1363

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
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2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.3
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OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET

7.1.1.4
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INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119738
7

2) Z NOGWEBELA 7406246108080 3) 5A SPITSKOP ROAD, VAN RIEBEECK PARK,
KEMPTON PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.4.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.5.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

7.1.1.1
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MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

7.1.1.2
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                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO

TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND

GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT

LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 

OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119746
9

2) MK MNGOMA 6803025801086 3) 774 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.5
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119747
0

2) MK MNGOMA 6803025801086 3) 774 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
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STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION7.1.1.3
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MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
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BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 

7.1.1.5
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VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119771
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

7.1.1.7.
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DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
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WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119772
0

2) J SIBILOANE 6304195486089 3) 856 KHUMALO VALLEY, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.5.
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LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.1

107



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1407

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
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CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
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LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119772
2

2) J SIBILOANE 6304195486089 3) 856 KHUMALO VALLEY, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

7.1.1.2
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

121



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1423

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.5
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RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6
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1) AOGPGP0119794
3

2) MALIVIWE PIYOSE 7408255792085 3) 6497MUTOKOTA CRESCENT, KEPTON PARK,
EKURHULENI, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.6.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

7.1.1.1
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STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.3
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119795
3

2) B S NKHAHLE 6503125556081 3) 11 LOUIS BOTHA AVE, BONAERO PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

7.1.1.4.
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HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO

TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND

GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT

LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 

OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
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OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119798
6

2) MZONJANI JAMES MVELASE
4910245558081

3) 1385 PHOMOLONG, EDENVALE, EKURHULENI, 1609
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.8.
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING

PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119798
7

2) MZONJANI JAMES MVELASE
4910245558081

3) 1385 PHOMOLONG, EDENVALE, EKURHULENI, 1609
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.7.
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

1) AOGPGP0119798
8

2) MZONJANI JAMES MVELASE
4910245558081

3) 1385 PHOMOLONG, EDENVALE, EKURHULENI, 1609
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

7.1.1.1

149



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1451

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND7.1.1.1
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GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

7.1.1.2
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AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

7.1.1.3
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                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119802
2

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

7.1.1.4.
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STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.2

157



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1459

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
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LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
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WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119802
3

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

7.1.1.8.
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RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1

165



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1467

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
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IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
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RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
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STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6
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2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.6.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
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JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
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TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
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DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
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182



	1484	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -7.1.1.6
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119803

9

2) MP MAJA 5701165545086 3) 696 MOFOKENG STREET, MOSELEKE EAST,

KATLEHONG, 1413 KEMPTON PARK TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH

STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 

LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO

GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO

POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET

OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND

LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

7.1.1.3.
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 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119822
5

2) MA VILAKAZI 6303280435084 3) 501 TLAMATLA EXT., TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

7.1.1.1.
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ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

7.1.1.8.
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI7.1.1.1
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
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LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

1) AOGPGP0119850
4

2) TE MAKGATHO 8704025316083 3) 03 MEIRVRETTER STREET, VAN-RIEBERK
KEMPTON PARK, EKUTHULENI, 1619 KEMPTON
PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

7.1.1.5.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

7.1.1.1
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MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI7.1.1.3
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119860
6

2) SY NGOBESE 7209230303083 3) 247/14 UMFUYANENG SECTION, TEMBISA,
EKURHULENI, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO

7.1.1.3.

200



	1502	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI7.1.1.1
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

7.1.1.2
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RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

7.1.1.2
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CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119861
9

2) A MAHORI 8104025423080 3) 380 ETHAFENI SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND

7.1.1.1.
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LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

7.1.1.8.
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2
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ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING

PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND

GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT

LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 

OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING

PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO

STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
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OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
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                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
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                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119865
4

2) CV SUKAZI 7502175638087 3) 14711 ZONKEZIZWE EXT 3, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

7.1.1.4.
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SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
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MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
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INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.5

224



	1526	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119865
5

2) CV SUKAZI 7502175638087 3) 14711 ZONKEZIZWE EXT 3, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
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A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

7.1.1.3
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INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

7.1.1.4
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
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WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

1) AOGPGP0119865
7

2) CV SUKAZI 7502175638087 3) 14711 ZONKEZIZWE EXT 3, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
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DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

7.1.1.4
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RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
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DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119865
8

2) CV SUKAZI 7502175638087 3) 14711 ZONKEZIZWE EXT 3, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
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OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
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STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
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MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
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WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
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LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
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BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119882
3

2) SE NTOMBELA 7507105324088 3) EKURHULENI1309 MINNIE STREET, EXTENSION 9
DUKATHOLE, GERMISTON, 1401 KATLEHONG
PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET

7.1.1.1.
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INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION7.1.1.1
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MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.3
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EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6
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WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119883
9

2) VC NKWANYANA 5709055740089 3) 353 MAVIMBELA SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.6.
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LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

7.1.1.4
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.4
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

276



	1580	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119884
0

2) AB KHOZA 5709015658082 3) 7051 SUNRISE VIEW, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

7.1.1.1
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SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
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INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
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ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

7.1.1.5
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119884
2

2) AB KHOZA 5709015658082 3) 7051 SUNRISE VIEW, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO

7.1.1.1.
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PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.2
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
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TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
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STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

7.1.1.5
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.6

298



	1602	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119884
3

2) VC NKWANYANA 5709055740089 3) 353 MAVIMBELA SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

7.1.1.5.
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RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
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SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
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ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
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LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.5

307



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1611

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119884
4

2) KC VOKOZELA 4802230359080 3) 52 MASHIMONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.2
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ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119884
6

2) KC VOKOZELA 4802230359080 3) 52 MASHIMONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.1
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OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI7.1.1.3
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

1) AOGPGP0119884
7

2) KC VOKOZELA 4802230359080 3) 52 MASHIMONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

7.1.1.6.
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

322



	1626	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

7.1.1.2

323



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1627

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

7.1.1.3
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MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119893
9

2) B NKOSI 6005210658087 3) 29 MNGADI SECTION, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.5
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METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119900
8

2) Z DLAMINI 7511115531088 3) 609, RAMOKONOPI EAST, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

7.1.1.1.

335



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1639

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1

337



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1641

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6

345



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1649

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119902
8

2) TS NKOSI 6109250591081 3) 2943 THABO STREET, SILUMA VIEW, KATLEHONG,
1441 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.6.
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LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
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PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)13207.1.1.5
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     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119905
3

2) TJ MAMAILE 6209045433084 3) 3 KAREE PLACE, KLIPORTJIE PARK, GERMISTON,
1401 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

7.1.1.2.

356



	1660	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

7.1.1.9.
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OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS

INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,

TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 

VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

7.1.1.3
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119923
1

2) Z DLAMINI 7511115531088 3) 609, RAMOKONOPI EAST, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

7.1.1.1.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

7.1.1.3
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INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

7.1.1.4
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.5
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6
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PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119923
2

2) Z DLAMINI 7511115531088 3) 609, RAMOKONOPI EAST, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

7.1.1.1
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U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

7.1.1.2
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THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

7.1.1.3
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HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
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,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.5

386



	1692	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119946
4

2) BOY TULUZA MHLANGA 63011552930833) 173 ELIDINGA SECTION, TEMISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON

7.1.1.2.
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SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.
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IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

7.1.1.2
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                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119946
5

2) BOY TULUZA MHLANGA 63011552930833) 173 ELIDINGA SECTION, TEMISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

7.1.1.1.

392



	1698	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.8.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
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OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI7.1.1.3
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

1) AOGPGP0119946
6

2) BOY TULUZA MHLANGA 63011552930833) 173 ELIDINGA SECTION, TEMISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

7.1.1.6.
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STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

7.1.1.1
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STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

7.1.1.2
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                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119951
3

2) GZ NGOBESE 7203315293087 3) 244 CREDI SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.3.
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

7.1.1.1
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OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

7.1.1.2
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

409



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1715

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.5
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ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

7.1.1.5
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PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119951
6

2) GZ NGOBESE 7203315293087 3) 244 CREDI SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

7.1.1.1.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
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SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
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EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.6
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119952
1

2) Z..C SIKHAKHANA 6902015363089 3) 135 NDLANZI SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

7.1.1.1
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2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

428



	1734	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION7.1.1.3
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MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.4
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU

7.1.1.4
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PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119952
3

2) Z..C SIKHAKHANA 6902015363089 3) 135 NDLANZI SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

7.1.1.2.
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OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

7.1.1.9.
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OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS

INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,

TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 

VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.5
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JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119952
4

2) Z..C SIKHAKHANA 6902015363089 3) 135 NDLANZI SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

7.1.1.1.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

7.1.1.1
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SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

7.1.1.1

447



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1753

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

7.1.1.4
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TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119952
5

2) Z..C SIKHAKHANA 6902015363089 3) 135 NDLANZI SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

7.1.1.1
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U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.5
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119952
7

2) P MAVUSO 7310025386083 3) 12140 TSIETSI, EXT 7, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD

7.1.1.4
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RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119952
8

2) P MAVUSO 7310025386083 3) 12140 TSIETSI, EXT 7, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.2.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY7.1.1.7.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

7.1.1.3
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HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

7.1.1.4
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2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.6
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119953
0

2) P MAVUSO 7310025386083 3) 12140 TSIETSI, EXT 7, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
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FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY

7.1.1.4
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OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

7.1.1.5
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

7.1.1.5
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119953
2

2) P MAVUSO 7310025386083 3) 12140 TSIETSI, EXT 7, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS

7.1.1.1
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INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119953
4

2) P MAVUSO 7310025386083 3) 12140 TSIETSI, EXT 7, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

7.1.1.5.
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JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
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TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
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RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

7.1.1.3
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

7.1.1.4
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ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

7.1.1.5
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JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

7.1.1.6
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119955
2

2) MS MKHONZA 5904175343084 3) 3121, DIKOLE SECTION, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
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SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

523



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1831

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119958
1

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

7.1.1.2.
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STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

7.1.1.7.
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

532



	1840	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
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THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
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FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
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U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
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WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119958
7

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

7.1.1.7.
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

7.1.1.2
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OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4
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KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
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TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119959
0

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.8.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119959
4

2) HAMILTON SIFISO DLADLA
7409115513083

3) 941 MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.2.
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LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
559



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1867

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
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RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

565



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1873

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

577



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1885

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.5
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JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119959
7

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION7.1.1.1
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MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

7.1.1.2
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STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119996
2

2) TJ NKOSI 6911295306080 3) 606 KHALO STR, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG, 1475
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
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INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.1

592



	1900	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
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LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN

DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER

BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119996

9

2) AN MLOTSHWA 5809095740089 3) 1574 MOLELEKI  EXT 3, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,

1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

7.1.1.1.

599



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1907

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

7.1.1.5.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
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SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
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INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.4
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LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6
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PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119997
0

2) T.M MAILE 6803100863084 3) 12165 SONYO STREET, KWA-THEMA, EKURHULENI,
1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119999
2

2) MTSHELENI  ENOCK MASENGEMU
5904275367082

3) 20621 PHIRI STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.3.
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TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

7.1.1.3
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GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119999
4

2) C Z NDWANDWE 7103095573080 3) 28058 MOLAPO STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

7.1.1.6.
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LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.8.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS

7.1.1.2
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.6.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

7.1.1.2
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3

626



	1936	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119999
7

2) BP MAHUNU 7206026647087 3) 340 DALIWONGA STREET, EMDENI NORTH,
SOWETO, 1861 ZAMOKUHLE LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2917(1001N320018A10178293)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 ,TURN 
LEFT TO UMLAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH  PROCEED  PORTSHEPSTON, 

7.1.1.1.
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TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET PROCEED AND 

ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2916(1001N320019H10178295)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 

JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP  TO N3, 

OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 

HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR 

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJOUBERT STREET

 PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET  PROCEED 

STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD TURN LEFT 

INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND 

PASS VRYHEID, TURN LEFT INTO R69 TURN 

RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED AND 

PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69, TURN 

RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2905A1-INP(1001MM20018410178297)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH

WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 TO DURBAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN,TURN LEFT INTO ALICE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MNGENI ROAD,ENTER DURBAN

STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2908(1001N38202BV10178300)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO

HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND

OFFRAMP TO N3,PROCEED AND JOIN R23,TURN INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER  VOLKRUST MAIN TAXI

RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2909(1001N320018310178302)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO

HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND

OFFRAMP TO N3,TO PIETRMARIZBURG,PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO

CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2910(1001MM20018Z10178303)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO

HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND

OFFRAMP TO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN 

HEIDLEBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET, TURN 

RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MURICHSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED  AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE

MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK

CITY MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2911(1001MM2001A210178306)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET 

TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD STREET,TURN

RIHT INTO DEVILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT 

INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT IN BREE

STREET,TURN RIGHT LEFT IN TO END 

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET 

,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, 

TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.7.
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N3,  PROCEED WITH N3, TURN LEFT INTO 

ILLING ROAD , PROCEED TO LADYSMITH

TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH

 SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLATION STREET 

TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO

 JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO REFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 

OFFRAMP TO N3, TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT

LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2912(1001MM2001A410178308)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET

 TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO

JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 

OFFRAMP  TO N3, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT

 INTO R23 HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT 

INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK 

STREET PROCEED ASTRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST

 ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO

 R33,PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2915(1001MM7203CH10178310)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD

 JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3,

 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 VILLIEARS,

 TURN INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT 

INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN 

TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME 

ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3206INP(1001MM8203DA10195401)FROM GERMISTON MIAN TAXI RANK, LOAD, , PROCEED

INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS

HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED TO BALFOUR MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.  DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3203INP(1001MM8203DN10195404)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS

HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED TO

STANDERTON AND ENTER THE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Warwick Avenue) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3205INP(1001MM20019810195403)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO

PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN

JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3,PASS HEIDELBURG,

PASS VILLIERS, PASS WARDEN, PASS HARRYSMITH, OFFRAMP INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HARYSMITH ROAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO POORT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALEXANDER

STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYELL STREET, INTO LADYSMITH MAIN  TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED 

STRAIGHT INTO SHORT STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N11/R103  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS COLENZO

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R74,AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARDING STREET

AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDER STREET INTO ESCOURT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, JOIN ALEXANDER 

AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HARDING STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO RORNES STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN

N3, AND PASS MOOI RIVER,AND OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO

EAST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, INTO PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT  INTO PINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PETER KERKHHOOFF STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSHOF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ENGLAND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF

RAMP AND JOIN RICHMOND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD MAIN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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ANDERSON STREET INTO PINE TOWN TAXI  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OLD MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3, OFF RAMP AT BEREA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALICE
STREET, INTO DURBAN MARKET TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202A(1001MM1001WK10195463)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND
PROCEED TO LEZA HOSPITAL LUNDI TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN TO MONDLO TAXI RANK, LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEMEL ZAMANI MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) - GPEMM(ZALDTA)
3207(1001MM1001WP10195407)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,  PROCEED INTO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JACK STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED ON N3 AND OFFRAMP LEFT
INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT EEUFEES STREET, ENTER INTO
VILLIARS TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED STRAGHT TO MEMEL ZAMANI TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3201INP(1001MM20018Z10195406)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT   STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLESTOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO N11, PROCEED AND JOIN
ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER THE NEWCASTLE MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202,INP(1001MM1001WK10195409)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0120014
5

2) MR Mndebele 6604275370081 3) 145 BOLOYI STR, WATTVILLE, BENONI, 1516 Benoni
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 11 (28 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 

LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK

CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 

FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.8.
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NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.9.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,

TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 

     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN

RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 

TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29

,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN

LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO

R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN

RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT

INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO

DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO

LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 

BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.2
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
635



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1945

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.5
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.6

639



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1949

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119412
6

2) ME MANGANYI 5808205664080 3) 571 WINNIE MANDELA PARK, ZONE 8, TEMBISA,
0000 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New OL Exp 10 (24 Sep 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NORKEM PARK SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATD TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1603(1001TD1001NH00054566)FROM NORKEM PARK
SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO JAMES STREET,  TURN
RIGHT INTO QUINTUS VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA STREET TURN LEFT MOOI
FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND  LOAD  ,TURN RIGHT INTO STRYDOM ROAD,JOIN EMBREN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HERNOU  STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMBEREN  STREET
TURN  RIGHT INTO PONGOLA ROAD , TURN RIGHT INTO TOTAL DAVE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  TO  KROMBERG 
STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO  WATER TRAPPEL STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  RIGHT INTO PIET MY
VROU TURN RIGHT INTO BAXWOOD STREET   LEFT INTO EBONY STREET TURN LEFT  INTO ISKHALI  TURN
RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU STREET  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PIET MY VROU TURN RIGHT INTO
GERANIUM STREET TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET ,PROCEED TO JOIN DE WIEKUS ROAD PROCEED TO
JOIN DUVENHUGE TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE TURN RIGHT TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602(1001TC1001TB00054565)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATERTRAPER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PIET MEVROU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IKIKALO STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EBONY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BAXWOOD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE UNTIL PIET MEVROU STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERANUIM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BERGRIVIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD PROCEED TO VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A1(1001TC1001TB00054563)FROM 
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT OLIENHOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELGIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT  DE WIEKUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT MEEU STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MARABU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI 
RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANJE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A2(1001TC1001TB00054569)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JAMESWRIGHT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
QUEENTAS VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LYDIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HERMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA RIVER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KROMBERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGER RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.5.
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GPEMM(MATA)1604(1001TF1001TB00054570)FROM VAN RIEBEECK  PARK STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SOUT PANS BERG TURN LEFT
INTO DRAKENSBERG STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WIEKUS STREET  TURN LEFT INTO BONTEBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO STERGMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVIER PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLAGE 
TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604A1(1001TF1001TB00054571)FROM VAN RIEBEECK PARK  STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN GREEN AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN RIGHT OKKERNETT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT TO RIENET
DROP OFF AND LOAD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FAMILY PICK N PAY  DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN 
BACK TO RIENET STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO P91 TURN LEFT TO BONTEBOK TURN RIGHT
TO STEGMAN STREET TURN LEFT TO ORANGE RIVIER DROP OFF AND LOAD   AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VILLAGE TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1606(1001TB1001TG00054572)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT
INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1601(1001TB1001TC00054573)FROM VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN
ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KAKETOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO STORM
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT CALEDON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CROCODILE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAVE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO P91, TURN LEFT UITSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607(1001TB1001TH00054575)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT
INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN TORTEL DUIF DRIVE
TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE WALD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1605(1001TB1001TE00054997)FROM VILLAGE ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVIER TURN
RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT INTO P91, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUT PANS BERG PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN KELVIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FESTIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KEMPTON CITY
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE  SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD
AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 
INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP
AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT
STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.1

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1807(1000J08203FF10051797)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4, PROCEED AND OFF RAMP LEFT AT WITBANK , TURN LEFT INTO EADIE STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
TALJAARD STREET PROCEED TO JOIN WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A3(1001QS52085Z10173345)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED UNTIL THE SPLIT INTO R527, PROCEED TO
DENDRON, BOCHUM, ALLDAYS AND RETURN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:  SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA(1606(1368XJ1001QS00173329)VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER
ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO
P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN

7.1.1.2
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PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A2(1001QS52085Z10173342)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, NYL PLAZA TURN LEFT INTO MODIMOLLE, VAALWATER, TURN RIGHT INTO MELKRIVIER,
TURN LEFT INTO R518(MARKEN) TO BALTIMORE AND TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN RIGHT TO TOLWE, MOTADI,
GIDEON TAXI RANK.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A1(1001QS52085Z10173341)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/N11.  DRIVE ON
N11 UNTIL GROBLER’S BRIDGE.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608(1001QS52085Z10173338)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101, TURN LEFT INTO STERKRIVIER RD, PROCEED INTO R518 (MARKEN) TURN RIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO MAPELA, MOSESETSANE, BAKENBERG, PHAFOLA, RAOWELE, TURN LEFT INTO N11
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N11 UNTIL TURN RIGHT TO SALTLAKE OFFRAMP TO MOHLOPING, MANGKGODI,
DIEPLOOT, LETSWATA, ACHIBALD, GIDEON, WEGDRAAI, ELDORADO.  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION.

7.1.1.2

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607B(1205LR135KF810173337)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN LEFT INTO ISIKALI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO EBONY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TAMBOKIE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET-MY-VROU AVENUE, PROCEED TO KWARTEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25
TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND JOIN R24 WEST TO JOHANNESBURG,
PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET TO NOORD TAXI RANK AND
TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), BOSMAN (Daspoort) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607A(1205LR136USR10173335)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED AND JOIN  VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIT PRISLOO STREET OFFLOAD AND
LOAD AT ANDRIES AND BOSMAN STRRET.

7.1.1.2

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1607A1(1368XJ1001TH00173331)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER
TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN
TORTEL DUIF DRIVE TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO DE WALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A4(1205LR52085Z10173347)BIRCH ACRES  MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF

7.1.1.3
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STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED INTO N1 HIGHWAY, DRIVE PAST MOOKGOPHONG ON R101, JOIN THABO MBEKI INTO N1
UNTIL INTO GROBLER STR, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STR UNTIL INTO R527 THROUGH TO DENDRON,
BOCHUM,  ENDERMARK, KGOBOKANANG, VIVO, ALLDAYS AND RETUN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME TO KAALFONTEIN STATION / BIRCH ACRES MALL

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1611(1001QS50023G10171935)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PRROCEED TO INDIAN CENTER TAXI RANK.
B. KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, TURN
LEFT INTO TO GA- MAJA/ GA-CHUENE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BOYNE TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK THE
ROUTE

7.1.1.3

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1610(1001QS5001EP10171938)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE), TURN LEFT INTO N1 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANI, MALAMULELE. LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119584
2

2) MJ FUTHANE 4407135200080 3) 50 MAPLE DRIVE, ATHOLL, SANDTON, 2196
MOUTSE NATIONAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORETELE TWO LEFISO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK* (Destination) - GPCOJ(MNTA)5801(1001S01001WA00056178)FROM WYNBERG PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MALBORO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO
D734,TURN LEFT INTO D48,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RUST DE VENTER ROAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO 
D626,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIGHT  INTO  D2774 IN MORETELE TWO DISTRICT IN MPUMALANGA
PROVINCE,PASS MASOBE VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS PHAKE VILLAGE
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAMEHLAKAE VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NOKANENG VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT INTO  D2934
KATJIEBANE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO D2926 SEABE VILLAGE DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MARAPYANE VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO D2927
MARAPYANE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEFISO  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK IN (MORETELE
TWO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WYNBERG PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SENOTLELO TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MNTA)5802(1001S01001WB00056180)FROM WYNBERG PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO WATT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARLBORO DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO D626 PIENAARS RIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO D2774, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORETELE TWO DISTRICT IN MPUMALANGA,PASS
MASOBE VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS PHAKE VILLAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAMEHLAKAE VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND  PASS NOKANENG DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN D2741,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SEGOKGO VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATIMPUOLE VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENOTLELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO WYNBERG PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0119759
3

2) HT NKOSI 7901095842086 3) 266 MAIN STREET, JEPPESTOWN, JHB, 2094
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

7.1.1.1.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.2.
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FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.4.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL

7.1.1.8.
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STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.1
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Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 
CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT
SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD
POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK
AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0120013
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2) NW NHLAPO 4101095268084 3) 540 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

7.1.1.7.
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BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

2



	1964	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

7.1.1.3
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RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4
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INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.5
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

7.1.1.6
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ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120017
3

2) BL NGCOBO 7204075481086 3) 94 LETABA STREET, BRACKENHURST EXTENSION
5, ALBERTON, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET

DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120017
4

2) BL NGCOBO 7204075481086 3) 94 LETABA STREET, BRACKENHURST EXTENSION
5, ALBERTON, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.5.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF

NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE

TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND

LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET

DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120057
1

2) R MADONSELA 5911115796081 3) 54 CELTIS ROAD, PALMRIDGE, EKURHULENI, 1401
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET

DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.9.

21



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	1983

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF

NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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2) NS TSOTETSI 5809200696085 3) 1534 ZABALAZA STREET, BLUEGUMVIEW,
DUDUZA, 1496 Nigel Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE
ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Devon (Destination) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120060
8

2) NS TSOTETSI 5809200696085 3) 1534 ZABALAZA STREET, BLUEGUMVIEW,
DUDUZA, 1496 Nigel Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Devon (Destination) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL7.1.1.1
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MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE
ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0120064
1

2) M A NKOSI 6007125307081 3) 2625 NGWANE STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.8.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120093
1

2) NW NHLAPO 4101095268084 3) 540 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

7.1.1.2.

36



	1998	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

7.1.1.2
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STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER

OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.5
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.6

46



	2008	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120094
7

2) PY MATHUMBU 7402025644080 3) P.O. BOX 13454, RIVERFIELD, SPRINGS, 1564
Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO
UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED
AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120100
4

2) LG MTHIMUNYE 8003215622081 3) 57 MAOKENG SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
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GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
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ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
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RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
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JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0120100
5

2) LG MTHIMUNYE 8003215622081 3) 57 MAOKENG SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
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TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
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RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120135
4

2) K S NQAMLANE 6911255727085 3) 12758 THEKO CRESCENT, EXT 23EASTFIELD,
VOSLOORUS, 1468 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

7.1.1.4.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.1
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.1
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TRANFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND

L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 

M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN

REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING

COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0120136
9

2) PM LEKWADI 6205165832089 3) 30 5TH AVENUE, WELGEDAGHT, SPRINGS, 1559
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

7.1.1.2.
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE

VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT

ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC

CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120144
3

2) V MKHABELA 5404245771083 3) 7066 PISCES STR, MOLELEKI EXT 2, KATLEHONG,
1401 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.7.
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AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

7.1.1.4
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BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY7.1.1.4
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.5
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120149
6

2) KL SEDIBE 4812055318087 3) 1703 SEKHETHILE STREET, DIKOLE EXTENSION,
KATLEHONG, 1832 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5.
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INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET

DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF

NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120154
2

2) S MPUNGOSE 6808280815085 3) 1934 OWL STREET, EBONY PARK, MIDRAND, 1685
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.5.
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LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

7.1.1.3
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                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0120154
6

2) BJ NKANYANE 5812195761088 3) 20034 NGUBANE STR, VOSLOORUS EXT 30,
RUSLOO, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)31167.1.1.5.
97



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2061

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK(DAWN PARK)

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
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OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0120158
5

2) R SIBIYA 6803285875085 3) 1119 SILUMA VIEW, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
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ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
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STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
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CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
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LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120163
0

2) M.M DLAMINI 6102205694084 3) 318, MONISE SECTION, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.2

121



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2085

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
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2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD

NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI

RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120168 2) PE NGOBENI 6407255526080 3) 850 Katlehong Garden, Katlehong, Katlehong, 1431
127



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2091

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1)
8

2) PE NGOBENI 6407255526080 3)
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

7.1.1.7.
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RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
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THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

7.1.1.6
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LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120173
6

2) B NKOSI 6005210658087 3) 29 MNGADI SECTION, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

7.1.1.1
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MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
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CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
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PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER

ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET

INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET

INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 

Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN

KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7

(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN

CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE

STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:

MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN

KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT

CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN

7.1.1.5

146



	2110	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120175
6

2) TM MANYONI 6509065457081 3) 432 MAPHANGA SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.7.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,

7.1.1.8.
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TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.9.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

7.1.1.3
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OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK

STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO

PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO

SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.

MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO

SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET

TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -

GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO

ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.4
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

7.1.1.5
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.5

157



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2121

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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1) AOGPGP0120176
1

2) A.M KHOHLODA 7001235845089 3) 1528  MOLELEKI  EXT3, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

7.1.1.5.
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BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

7.1.1.1
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STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -

GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO

ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET

TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK

STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO

PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO

SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.

MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO

SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

7.1.1.3
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2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
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TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
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PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120183
6

2) A SHABALALA 6006105444088 3) 245, MOTSAMAI SECTION, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 10 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.9.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.2
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
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SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120224
9

2) J.T KHANYE 6709085273084 3) 7335 TSHIRUVHELE STREET, MARIMBA GARDENS
EXT 9, BOKSBURG, 1475 KATLEHONG PEOPLES
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.1.
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
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SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
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SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)13207.1.1.3
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     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.6

189



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2153

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120225
1

2) J.T KHANYE 6709085273084 3) 7335 TSHIRUVHELE STREET, MARIMBA GARDENS
EXT 9, BOKSBURG, 1475 KATLEHONG PEOPLES
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
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RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.7.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.9.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
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RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -

GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO

ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
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SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

7.1.1.5
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JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

7.1.1.6
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A2(1205KP1001M410051815)FROM ISANDO

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT INTO BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT

INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED

AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1207(1205KP1001M410051816)FROM

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,  OFF RAMP

INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST

STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED

AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON

PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED (HOLDING AREA).

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD7.1.1.3.
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STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1207A1(1001K61001M410051817)FROM KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOR24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO
HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND
JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (HOLDING BAY)

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1209(1001MT1001M410051818)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24
JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN
TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1205(1001K61001M410051811)FROM
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1205A1(1001K61001M410051812)FROM JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD
BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW
ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST
STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO GREEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206(1205KP1001M410051813)FROM ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO
BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON
R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY

7.1.1.7.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204A1(1001MK1001M410051810)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY LINK ALONG THE
WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROAD OFF RAMP M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204(1001MK1001M410051809)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING
CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDER'S VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1203(1001MU1001M410051808)FROM MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/ FOUNDER’S VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY
LINK ALONG THE WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROEDE JOIN R24,B OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG
BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD
DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET
PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDERS VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202A1(1001MS1001M410051807)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO TURN LEFT INT FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201A1(1001MJ1001M410051805)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER

7.1.1.1
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STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET

TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A1(1205KP1001M410051814)FROM ISANDO

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12 (JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF

RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY

DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON

WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN

RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202(1001MS1001M410051806)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO FREEDOM ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN

LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK

TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT

GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM

ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO

BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW

ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1208(1001MT1001M410051819)FROM

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN

ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12

(JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT

INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED

AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1210(1001MI1001M410051820)FROM EDENVALE TAXI RANK LOAD PROCCE

STRAIGHT INTO JAN VAN JASVELDT CURVE INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

VAN RIEBECK AVENUE ,TURN RIGHT INTO R24, OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED

ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN

BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHENER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO

VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD.

RETURN TRIP: TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO

MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201(1001MJ1001M410051804)FROM SWAZI INN

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF
RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT
INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2
EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120236
9

2) V P TSHABALALA 5604095341081 3) PO BOX1834, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632 TEMBISA
LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE
MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.

SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY

SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN

NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA

ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN

NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA

ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN

NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI

BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG

SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH

SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 

INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.

SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI

RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN

7.1.1.2
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TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120239
5

2) ED TSHABALALA 7108086277088 3) 153 LINDA STR, DUDUZA, NIGEL, 1496 Nigel Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Devon (Destination) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN

7.1.1.5.
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ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE

(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE

ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE

(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME

ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN

ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL

MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT

INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120240

6

2) ED TSOTETSI 5805175798088 3) PO BOX 12514, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG, 1432

Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET

DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

7.1.1.8.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND

LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE

TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF

NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120244
8

2) FANYANA PHILEMON MOKOENA
6603235343089

3) 4497 NALA STREET, DUDUZA, NIGEL, 1496 Nigel
Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NEW OL EXP 11 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE

ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE

DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD

DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL

MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT

INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO

NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)

- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED

AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO

SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN

ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE

DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG

AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN

RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Devon (Destination) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0120059
9

2) SOLOMON LETHULA LAMOLA
8801295656089

3) 999 BERGRIVER, CHLOORKOOP EXT62,
EKURHULENI, 1619

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120061
7

2) MXOLISI WALTER QIQIMANA
6905085429086

3) 3991 UMSWI STREET, BIRCH-ACRES,
KEMTOMPART, 1619 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120068
9

2) SHEMETSE DENNIS MUGWENA
6111065514084

3) 394 mbelelwa street, extention  2, vosloorus, 1475 

4) LGPGP0184178 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination

7.1.1.1.

3



	2190	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCCHARTER(12059J12059J00204008)The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120075
3

2) THANDOLWENKOSI MHLANGA
7709115812082

3) 33 GIFBLOOM STREET, KEMPTONPARK,
EKURHULENI, 1619 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

7.1.1.1.
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from HARRIS STREET IN  ISANDOVALE
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETHARISA(1205KN1205KN00224958)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from HARRIS STREET IN  ISANDOVALE
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120079 2) CYNTHIA SONTO LUKHELE 3) 40 JACOBA LOOTS, CROYDON, KEMPTONPARK,
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1)
9

2)
7511230864083

3)
1618

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from HARRIS STREET IN  ISANDOVALE
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETHARISA(1205KN1205KN00224958)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from HARRIS STREET IN  ISANDOVALE
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120134
3

2)  NEHEMIAS CONSTRUCTION AND
BUSINESS ENTERPRISES
2000/057390/23

3) 36 LIL BESTER STREET, BRECKENHURST EXT 1,
ALBERTON, 1448 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 67 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCEDUNEHEMIAS(1205C91203DF10219282)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.

7.1.1.1.
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5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120134
5

2)  NEHEMIAS CONSTRUCTION AND
BUSINESS ENTERPRISES
2000/057390/23

3) 36 LIL BESTER STREET, BRECKENHURST EXT 1,
ALBERTON, 1448 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCEDUNEHEMIAS(1205C91203DF10219282)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.

7.1.1.1.
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5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0120134
6

2)  NEHEMIAS CONSTRUCTION AND
BUSINESS ENTERPRISES
2000/057390/23

3) 36 LIL BESTER STREET, BRECKENHURST EXT 1,
ALBERTON, 1448 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 59 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1.
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2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCEDUNEHEMIAS(1205C91203DF10219282)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
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event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120134
9

2)  NEHEMIAS CONSTRUCTION AND
BUSINESS ENTERPRISES
2000/057390/23

3) 36 LIL BESTER STREET, BRECKENHURST EXT 1,
ALBERTON, 1448 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCEDUNEHEMIAS(1205C91203DF10219282)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:ZIKHETHELE SECONDARY SCHOOL
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00 & 07H00
Return times:14H00 & 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.

7.1.1.1.
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5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0120143
7

2)  CARLBANK MINING CONTRACTS (PTY)
LTD 1982/009036/07

3) 97 BEDFORD AVE, BENONI, BENONI, 1501 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.2.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120151
2

2) MATLAKALA NAOME MAKGOU
7503210308082

3) 1322  NDAMASE PAYNEVILLE, SPRINGS,
EKURHULENI, 1554 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Springs (Springs) (Origin), Springs (Springs) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUMNMAKGO(1203D51203D500235375)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: BAKERTON  PRIMARY SCHOOL.

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: PAYNEVILLE SPRINGS .
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOGPGP0120184
8

2) NTOMBIZANDILE YVONNE MNGUNI
6001120649084

3) 1744 LEGODI STR, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1475

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)
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Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Origin), Boksburg (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNYMNGUN(1205CN1205DO00234790)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: VAN DYK PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: VOSLOORUS.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06:00AM AND 07:25AM
Return times:14:00PM AND 16:00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120211
0

2) BOY LOTT MAKHUBO 7607275365083 3) 19 EGRET STR, BIRCH ACRES, EKURHULENI, 1618 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - NMBT 10 (01 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

7.1.1.1.

16
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119743
1

2) TS MAKHURA 7101015886087 3) 1736 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0121903 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.7.

1
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JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
2
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GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2
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EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119747
5

2) WL COMIT 8203245257086 3) DAIMLER STREET, EDEN PARK, ALBERTON, 1458
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0115017 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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1) AOGPGP0120225
7

2) NV RANTSHI 3911085247083 3) 17 PHOOKO STREET, KWA-THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0184183 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120273
5

2) S,G. SHABALALA 8002035951084 3) 4870 KHESWA STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0186148 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY

7.1.1.5.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.3
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STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0120305
5

2) MS GROENING 6409160779085 3) 72 SEYCEHELEES STREET, ISIPHITWENI SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0120419 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW

7.1.1.4.
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MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK

7.1.1.1
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THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE

7.1.1.1
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POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

20



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2225

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120305
6

2) MS GROENING 6409160779085 3) 72 SEYCEHELEES STREET, ISIPHITWENI SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0173383 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
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LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
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SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
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LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
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TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0120305
8

2) MS GROENING 6409160779085 3) 72 SEYCEHELEES STREET, ISIPHITWENI SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0164715 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120306
0

2) MS GROENING 6409160779085 3) 72 SEYCEHELEES STREET, ISIPHITWENI SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0120420 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT

INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI

RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF

PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE

DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,

TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF

PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE

DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON

ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN

SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY

STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)

- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH

STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 27.1.1.1
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(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN

RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 

TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION

3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI

RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK

POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA

PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3

KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL

TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED

AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3

KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI

RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3

7.1.1.1
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KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
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JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA

THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH

COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW

MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP

OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 

PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW

MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU

ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE

DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA

SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120336

7

2) MW KUNENE 5710135666088 3) 5444 ZONE 5, ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1432

THUTHUKANI LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0167924 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(THULTDA)3001(1001MM1001X010056195)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND PASS HEIDELBURG AND OFF RAMP INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYLINGSTAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO DR.NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 TO PERDEKOP,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRAST,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ELAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N11,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS  UTRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NQUTHU,TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY   MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VOSLLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO  M2 WEST ,TURN LEFT JOE

SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET DROP

7.1.1.1.
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OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TUBRN RIGHT INTO JOE SL0VO
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN   RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(THULDTA)3001.A1(1001N32001A010124849)3001.A1 FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT5 INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JBACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  M2 WEST,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS HEIDELBURG AND OFF RAMP INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GREYLINGSTAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN RIGHT INTO WAL6TER SISULU
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DR.NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,PROCE4ED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R23 TO PERDEKOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRAST,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ELAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N11, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS NEW CASTLE ,TURN LEFT INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
DANHAUSER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HATTINGH SPRUIT,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R68
DUNDEE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET,DROP OFF AT DUNDEE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R68/R33, P-ROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY   MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOSLLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO  M2 WEST ,TURN LEFT JOE
SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEF T INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SL0VO
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN   RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120372
6

2) G NDEBELE 6307235428086 3) 11220 MAVUMENGWANE STREET, KWA THEMA,
SPRINGS, 1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0196645 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Trans 08 (06 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE

7.1.1.3.
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1

41



	2246	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0120275
6

2) MA Mahlangu 6403295308084 3) 17810 BARCELONA STR, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0174748 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU-AMEND09 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

7.1.1.7.
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SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.4
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LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

7



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2255

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22

7.1.1.6
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BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.2.1.3.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

7.2.1.5.
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READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.6.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.7.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.8.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.9.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.2.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND

7.2.1.1

12



	2260	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.2.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.2.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.2.1.3
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INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.2.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.2.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.2.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.2.1.4
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GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.5

1) AOGPGP0120290

5

2) DR MASHEGO 6505130610084 3) 25094 THABANENG STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI,

1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP016934 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU-AMEND09 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON

ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.6.
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RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.9.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
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LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
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HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.
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FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.5
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MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

7.1.1.6
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STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120291
7

2) E P RANGATA 6603115567088 3) 150 ISIVANA SECTION, THEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0155431 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU-AMEND09 (02 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN

7.1.1.3.
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LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

27



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2275

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

29



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2277

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

7.2.1.2.
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TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.2.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.2.1.9.
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GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

7.2.1.1
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ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.2.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.2.1.2
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COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0110041
5

2) AJ RAMPHABANA 5801225577085 3) 47 MAKHULONG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.3.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.4.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110041
7

2) AJ RAMPHABANA 5801225577085 3) 47 MAKHULONG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.3.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110148
0

2) EM NDZAMBA 7010015358080 3) P.O BOX 187, OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TEMBISA, 1665
Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.3.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO

7.1.1.8.
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OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110148
1

2) EM NDZAMBA 7010015358080 3) P.O BOX 187, OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TEMBISA, 1665
Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF

7.1.1.2.
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AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.5.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.6.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG

7.1.1.8.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110148
2

2) FE HLEZA 6808105460083 3) P.O BOX 1480, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK, 1628
Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110148
3

2) FE HLEZA 6808105460083 3) P.O BOX 1480, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK, 1628
Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.3.
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Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.5.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.6.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

7.1.1.1
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PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

1) AOGPGP0110286
2

2) TT HLONGWANE 6010250994087 3) 2 OBSERVATORY AVENUE, OBSERVATORY,
JOHANNESBURG, 2001 FARADAY TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW APPL - 04 (13 May 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.1.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.2.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,

7.1.1.4.
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TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.5.

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.8.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1
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FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

7.1.1.2

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.2

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
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EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
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ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

7.1.1.2

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

7.1.1.3

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
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STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY

7.1.1.3
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OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.4

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.4

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO

7.1.1.4
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KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 

CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK

POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON

STREET.

7.1.1.4

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 

CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK

POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON

STREET.

7.1.1.5

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD

LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL

FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND

SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER

AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL

FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT

N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT

KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.5

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD

LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL

FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND

SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER

AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL

FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT

N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT

KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.5

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.5

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.5

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.5

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT
INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING
MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO
NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT
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INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING
MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO
NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH
ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED
INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.5

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH
ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED
INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.6

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN
RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD
ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN
RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,
CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,
TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,
TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.6

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN
RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD
ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN
RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,
CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,
TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,
TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
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WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,
CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE
WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.6

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,
CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE
WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.6

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 
CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT
SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD
POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK
AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

7.1.1.6

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 
CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT
SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD
POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK
AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

7.1.1.6

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
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PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.6

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.6

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.7

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.7

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.7

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS

7.1.1.7
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.7

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.8

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.8
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Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.8

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.8

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.8

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,

7.1.1.8
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CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.8

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.8

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

7.1.1.9
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RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST

STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD

DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK

LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST

STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE

QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START

EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN

LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD

DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE

QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START

EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN

LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD

DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG

AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT

CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT

GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,

TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,

CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN

SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH

, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM

AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG

AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT

CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT

GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,

TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,

CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN

SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH

, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM

AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.9
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Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.9

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
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RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

7.1.1.1

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
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RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

1) AOGPGP0110294
0

2) DJ RAMUTHIVHELI 6503056158089 3) 216 ISITHAME SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.3.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110333
3

2) MW Mahlambi 8508275745085 3) 24472 Zone 6, Diepkloof, Soweto, 1864 BARA CITY
TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601(1001GE1001YN10056443)
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS ONRAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT INTO
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, PROCEED INTO THOKOZA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601.A1(1001GE1001YN10056444)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NAZREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS
ONRAMP, TURN LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT
INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH
STREET, PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, END FEREMA STREET
(THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602(1001GE10002T00056445)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R557 ROAD, PROCEED ENTER ENNERDALE TAXI RANK (CNR R557 AND JAMES ROAD)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603(1001GE1001YJ00056446)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TUNR LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND
TURN LEFT INTO R59 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDOR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHERN KLIPRIVER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604(1001GE1001ND00056447)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALWEN ROAD,
PROCEED ON ALWEN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTOSHAKESPEAR AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTGOUD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTOBERRYMEAD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO CALANBRIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEAUVAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO ORMONDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DRO OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0605(1001GE1001YO10056448)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN LEFT INTO CHESTNUT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT
INTO TWAYI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGOMA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ST. PATRIC STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (CNR FALCON AND R551)

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EAST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM MAIN
ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO  BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606(1001GE1001YK00056449)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
MALL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
COLUMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606.A1(1001GE1001YK00056450)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOORNKOP CAMP, PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURGHT RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), GERMISTON RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0607(1001GE1001YP10056451)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHRAND ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER GERMISTON TAXI RANK (CNR RAND AIRPORT
ROAD AND RUSSEL ROAD). DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE UNTIL N12, 
FROM N12 PROCEED AND JOIN N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0608(1001GE1001IF10056452)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD TAXI RANK (CNR BOOM AND JERUSALEM STREET), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE,
PROCEED WITH DF MALAN DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED INTO FOURTEENTH AVENUE OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 FREEWAY,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS,
TURN RIGHT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, PROCEED INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), AEROTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0609(1001GE1001YQ00056454)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK
INGRAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABAX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TEMPORARY RANK.
(CNR OLD POTCHEFSTROOM AND SABAX STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0610(1001GE1001RW00056456)FORM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BENTLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY
MANOR, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALAMEIN STREET. TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (CNR SAUER AND PIM STREET), OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO BEAUMONT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHERN PARKWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANGOR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO LONGFELLOW
STREET, PROCEED INTO KEATS STREET, PROCEED INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO EBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OPHIR-BOOYSEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH
(WEST), PROCEED INTO N1, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK
DRIVE, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611(1001GE1001YL00056457)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO
TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611.A1(1001GE1001YL00056459)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1,
TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO M2
FREEWAY EAST, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT
INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND
TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER BARAGWANANTH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM CNR STIEMENS AND DE BEER STREET, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMERSHOF STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JAN SMUTS, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE ROAD, ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHESTOOM ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612(1001GE1001YM00056460)FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE,
IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE
AND MERTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612.A1     (1001GE1001YM00056462)
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MERTHINUS
SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613(1001GE1000FH00056464)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOYSENS RESERVE ROAD, PROCEED INTO FIFTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR-BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED
INTO WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB NOORD STREET TAXI
RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED
INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCCED INTO N12
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCCED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS
DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613.A1(1001GE1000FH00056466)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED INTO
M1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB
NOORD STREET TAXI RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KLIRIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHWAY PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DORADO AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALWEN WEST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED ANTER
DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614(1001GE1001YR10056468)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEED INTO RING
EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614.A1(1000851001YR10056469)
FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEE INTO RING EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO
ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615(1001GE1001YI00056470)FROM  ORLANDO EAST WHITE CHURCH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKA STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, PROCEED
INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO OPHIR- BOOYSENS STREET, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSENS, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO
WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED INTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSES STREET, PROCEED INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO
MOSHOESHOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO
ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615.A2(1001GE1001YI00056472)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED ON M1
AND TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHEN PARKWAY STREET, PROCEED INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JACK MINCER TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN:
FROM JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER ORLANDO EAST WHITE
CHURCH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616(1001GE1001YS00056473)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NICOL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER NATURENA JOHANNEBSURG PRISON TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616.A1(1001GE1001YS00056474)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJ AN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO NATUUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO VESTING LINK, PROCEED INTO NATURENA TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617(1001GE1001YL00056475)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, TURNLEFT INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, PROCEED TO BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN
AND DE BEER STREET.)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN
NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS
SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617.A1(1001YM1001YL00056476)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT SERVICE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BERTHA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE BEER STREET, PROCEED TO
BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN AND DE BEER STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN
NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS
SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618(1001GE1001YT00056477)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE
GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD,
PROCEED INTO AMANDA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE
ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618.A1(1001GE1001YT00056478)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE GLEN MALL
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0619(1001GE1001YU10056479)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MATHEWS

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED INTO SHERFIELD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD
MBATHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ADAMS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOGO, PROCEED INTO BHENGU
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEBE STREET, PROCEED TO EVATON  MASENKENG TAXI RANK, (CNR SEBE AND
VILAKAZI STREET)

RETURN ROUTE
FROM EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SELBOURNE STREE, PROCEED INTO HEATH STREET,  TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT
INTO UNION, TURN RIGHT INTO MAKAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DONA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STIRLING
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO EASTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620(1001KS1001YV00056480)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, PROCEED INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR
DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620.A1(1001KS1001YV00056481)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 SOUTH PROCEED AND JOIN N12 WEST, PROCEED AND
JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO
MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), TURFONTEIN RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0621(1001GE1001YW00056482)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP RIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET,
PROCEED INTO TURF CLUB STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER TRUFONTEIN RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, (CNR
TURF CLUB STREET AND MAIN STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), DEVLAND (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0622(1001GE1001YX00056483)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO AXLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GIBBS ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER DEVLAND TAXI RANK, (CNR GIBBS AND EAST ROAD)

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0623(1001YV1001KS00056484)FROM MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD
OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624(1001GE1001YY00056485)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602.A1(1001GE10002T00119249)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553),
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS TOLL GATE, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GRASMERE PLAZA OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ENNERDALE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603.A1(1001GE1001YJ00119250)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED ON
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VERONA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT
KLIPRIVIER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

 RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604.A1(1001GE1001ND00119251)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEUMONT STREET, ALTERNATIVELY KLIPRIVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONS STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED INTO SHAKESPEARE STREET,PROCEED INTO
NORTHAN PARKWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624.A1(1001GE1001YY00119252)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT ONRAMP INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP
INTO GRASMERE TOLL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R551, TURN RIGHT INTO GRASMERE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0625.A1(1001GE1001YZ00119253)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO N12
EAST,TURN LEFT OFFRAMP INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, PROCEED INTO WEST
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ENTER NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626(1001S31001Z010119281)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DE VILLIERS
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HETZOG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARIO MILAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626.A1(1001GE1001Z010119282)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED INTO UNION ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R59, TURN LEFT INTO ASCOT ROAD,

7.1.1.4
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TURN RIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), HILLBROW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0627(1001GE1001Z100119283)0627 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP  INTO SMIT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, PROCEED
INTO HOOFD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZ STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO ESSELEN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM C/O ESSELEN AND TWIST STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, ONRAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, OFFRAMP 
INTO OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

Naturena Ext 26 (Naturena Ext 26) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0628(10007X1001KS00119284)0628 FROM SUGAR BUSH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT HEFFER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO N1 NORTH, TURN
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET.
RETURN ROUTE:

FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INOT BANGO
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, PROCEED INTO SWARTGOUD STREET, PROCEED INTO
ENDWELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ENDYMION STREET, PROCEED INTO FELLON STREET, PROCEED INTO
ROYAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO JAN DE NUICKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MALTA ROAD, PROCEED
INTO NATURENA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEN STREET, PROCEED AND LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, AND ENTER SUGAR BUSH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0629(1001GE10021V00119285)0629 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET,PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, PASS
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO UNKNOWN STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.4

FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0630(10021V1001KS00119286)0630 FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
GOLDEN HIGHWAY , PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK
HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED SINTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,
PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT
INTO CORNER EAST AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ENTER OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PROCEED
AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK.OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0631(12059710022700119287)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH GATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE

7.1.1.4
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STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT SOUTHGATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE, TURN RIGHT 
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEN CUYLER STREET, LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JAN KLEPEN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN LEFT NTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, PROCEED INTO
SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), COMMERCE - RAND SHOW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0632(1001GE1A3KXE00119290)0632 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXHIBITION ROAD, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS
RESERVE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMERCE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE: PROCEED INTO HURRICANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO RANDSHOW ROAD, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615A1(12058V12059J00204401)CHAKANE TAXI RANK, CROSS OVER NICHOLAS STR TO JOIN
TEMA STR WHICH CHANGES TO MANDLALA STR, PICK-UP AND OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN LEFT INTO TSOLO STR, THEN LEFT INTO KINGSLEY SITHOLE STR, PICK-UP AND
OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROSS OVER BASIL ZUMA STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KINGSLEY SITHOLE, TURN RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STR, LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1/N12, PROCEED TO JOIN M1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AT BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED TO
JOIN SAUER STR, TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STR, THEN LEFT INTO END STR, LEFT INTO JEEPE STR,
THEN RIGHT INTO TROYE STR, PROCEED INTO TWIST STR, AND ENTER THE JACK-MINCER TAXI RANK. LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110333
6

2) MT MAHLAMBI 5201065550088 3) 80 NOORD STREET, JOUBERT PARK, GAUTENG,
2000 BARA CITY TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), COMMERCE - RAND SHOW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0632(1001GE1A3KXE00119290)0632 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXHIBITION ROAD, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS
RESERVE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMERCE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE: PROCEED INTO HURRICANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO RANDSHOW ROAD, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615A1(12058V12059J00204401)CHAKANE TAXI RANK, CROSS OVER NICHOLAS STR TO JOIN
TEMA STR WHICH CHANGES TO MANDLALA STR, PICK-UP AND OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN LEFT INTO TSOLO STR, THEN LEFT INTO KINGSLEY SITHOLE STR, PICK-UP AND
OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROSS OVER BASIL ZUMA STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KINGSLEY SITHOLE, TURN RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STR, LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1/N12, PROCEED TO JOIN M1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AT BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED TO
JOIN SAUER STR, TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STR, THEN LEFT INTO END STR, LEFT INTO JEEPE STR,
THEN RIGHT INTO TROYE STR, PROCEED INTO TWIST STR, AND ENTER THE JACK-MINCER TAXI RANK. LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME.

7.1.1.2.

FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0630(10021V1001KS00119286)0630 FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
GOLDEN HIGHWAY , PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3.

52



	2338	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK

HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:

PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED SINTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,

PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT

INTO CORNER EAST AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ENTER OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PROCEED

AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK.OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0631(12059710022700119287)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA

STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

AERODROME ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH GATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT SOUTHGATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE, TURN RIGHT 

INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEN CUYLER STREET, LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN

RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JAN KLEPEN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO MOSHOESHOE

STREET, TURN LEFT NTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, PROCEED INTO

SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

Naturena Ext 26 (Naturena Ext 26) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0628(10007X1001KS00119284)0628 FROM SUGAR BUSH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VISIT

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT HEFFER

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO N1 NORTH, TURN

OFFRAMP LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO M1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INOT BANGO

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, PROCEED INTO SWARTGOUD STREET, PROCEED INTO

ENDWELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ENDYMION STREET, PROCEED INTO FELLON STREET, PROCEED INTO

ROYAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO JAN DE NUICKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MALTA ROAD, PROCEED

INTO NATURENA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEN STREET, PROCEED AND LEFT INTO VISIT

STREET, AND ENTER SUGAR BUSH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0629(1001GE10021V00119285)0629 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET,PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, PASS

GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO UNKNOWN STREET,

PROCEED AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN

HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO, TURN RIGHT INTO

OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626.A1(1001GE1001Z010119282)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED

INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED INTO UNION ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R59, TURN LEFT INTO ASCOT ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), HILLBROW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0627(1001GE1001Z100119283)0627 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP  INTO SMIT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, PROCEED
INTO HOOFD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZ STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO ESSELEN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM C/O ESSELEN AND TWIST STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, ONRAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, OFFRAMP 
INTO OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0625.A1(1001GE1001YZ00119253)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO N12
EAST,TURN LEFT OFFRAMP INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, PROCEED INTO WEST
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ENTER NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626(1001S31001Z010119281)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DE VILLIERS
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HETZOG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARIO MILAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604.A1(1001GE1001ND00119251)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEUMONT STREET, ALTERNATIVELY KLIPRIVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONS STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED INTO SHAKESPEARE STREET,PROCEED INTO
NORTHAN PARKWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624.A1(1001GE1001YY00119252)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT ONRAMP INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP
INTO GRASMERE TOLL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R551, TURN RIGHT INTO GRASMERE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602.A1(1001GE10002T00119249)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553),
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS TOLL GATE, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GRASMERE PLAZA OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ENNERDALE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603.A1(1001GE1001YJ00119250)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED ON
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VERONA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT
KLIPRIVIER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

 RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624(1001GE1001YY00056485)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0623(1001YV1001KS00056484)FROM MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD
OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), DEVLAND (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0622(1001GE1001YX00056483)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO AXLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GIBBS ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER DEVLAND TAXI RANK, (CNR GIBBS AND EAST ROAD)

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), TURFONTEIN RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0621(1001GE1001YW00056482)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP RIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET,
PROCEED INTO TURF CLUB STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER TRUFONTEIN RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, (CNR
TURF CLUB STREET AND MAIN STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620.A1(1001KS1001YV00056481)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 SOUTH PROCEED AND JOIN N12 WEST, PROCEED AND
JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO
MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620(1001KS1001YV00056480)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, PROCEED INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR
DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0619(1001GE1001YU10056479)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MATHEWS
STREET,PROCEED INTO SHERFIELD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD
MBATHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ADAMS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOGO, PROCEED INTO BHENGU
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEBE STREET, PROCEED TO EVATON  MASENKENG TAXI RANK, (CNR SEBE AND

7.1.1.2
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VILAKAZI STREET)

RETURN ROUTE
FROM EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SELBOURNE STREE, PROCEED INTO HEATH STREET,  TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT
INTO UNION, TURN RIGHT INTO MAKAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DONA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STIRLING
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO EASTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618.A1(1001GE1001YT00056478)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE GLEN MALL
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618(1001GE1001YT00056477)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE
GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD,
PROCEED INTO AMANDA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE
ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617.A1(1001YM1001YL00056476)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT SERVICE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BERTHA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE BEER STREET, PROCEED TO
BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN AND DE BEER STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN
NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS
SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617(1001GE1001YL00056475)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, TURNLEFT INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, PROCEED TO BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN
AND DE BEER STREET.)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN
NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS
SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616.A1(1001GE1001YS00056474)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJ AN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO NATUUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO VESTING LINK, PROCEED INTO NATURENA TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616(1001GE1001YS00056473)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NICOL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER NATURENA JOHANNEBSURG PRISON TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615.A2(1001GE1001YI00056472)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED ON M1
AND TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHEN PARKWAY STREET, PROCEED INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JACK MINCER TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN:
FROM JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER ORLANDO EAST WHITE
CHURCH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615(1001GE1001YI00056470)FROM  ORLANDO EAST WHITE CHURCH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKA STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, PROCEED
INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO OPHIR- BOOYSENS STREET, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSENS, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO
WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED INTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSES STREET, PROCEED INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO
MOSHOESHOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO
ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614.A1(1000851001YR10056469)
FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEE INTO RING EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO
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ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614(1001GE1001YR10056468)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEED INTO RING
EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613.A1(1001GE1000FH00056466)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED INTO
M1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB
NOORD STREET TAXI RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KLIRIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHWAY PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DORADO AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALWEN WEST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED ANTER
DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613(1001GE1000FH00056464)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOYSENS RESERVE ROAD, PROCEED INTO FIFTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR-BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED
INTO WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB NOORD STREET TAXI
RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED
INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCCED INTO N12
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCCED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS
DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612.A1     (1001GE1001YM00056462)
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MERTHINUS
SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612(1001GE1001YM00056460)FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE,
IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE
AND MERTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611.A1(1001GE1001YL00056459)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1,
TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO M2
FREEWAY EAST, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT
INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND
TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER BARAGWANANTH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM CNR STIEMENS AND DE BEER STREET, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMERSHOF STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JAN SMUTS, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE ROAD, ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHESTOOM ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611(1001GE1001YL00056457)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO
TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0610(1001GE1001RW00056456)FORM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BENTLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY
MANOR, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALAMEIN STREET. TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (CNR SAUER AND PIM STREET), OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO BEAUMONT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHERN PARKWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANGOR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO LONGFELLOW
STREET, PROCEED INTO KEATS STREET, PROCEED INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO EBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OPHIR-BOOYSEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH
(WEST), PROCEED INTO N1, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK
DRIVE, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), AEROTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0609(1001GE1001YQ00056454)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK
INGRAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABAX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TEMPORARY RANK.
(CNR OLD POTCHEFSTROOM AND SABAX STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0608(1001GE1001IF10056452)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD TAXI RANK (CNR BOOM AND JERUSALEM STREET), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE,
PROCEED WITH DF MALAN DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED INTO FOURTEENTH AVENUE OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 FREEWAY,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS,
TURN RIGHT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, PROCEED INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), GERMISTON RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0607(1001GE1001YP10056451)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHRAND ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER GERMISTON TAXI RANK (CNR RAND AIRPORT
ROAD AND RUSSEL ROAD). DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE UNTIL N12, 
FROM N12 PROCEED AND JOIN N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606.A1(1001GE1001YK00056450)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOORNKOP CAMP, PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURGHT RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606(1001GE1001YK00056449)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
MALL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
COLUMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0605(1001GE1001YO10056448)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN LEFT INTO CHESTNUT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALM

7.1.1.4
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT
INTO TWAYI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGOMA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ST. PATRIC STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (CNR FALCON AND R551)

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EAST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM MAIN
ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO  BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604(1001GE1001ND00056447)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALWEN ROAD,
PROCEED ON ALWEN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTOSHAKESPEAR AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTGOUD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTOBERRYMEAD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO CALANBRIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEAUVAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO ORMONDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DRO OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603(1001GE1001YJ00056446)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TUNR LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND
TURN LEFT INTO R59 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDOR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHERN KLIPRIVER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601.A1(1001GE1001YN10056444)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NAZREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS
ONRAMP, TURN LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT
INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH
STREET, PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, END FEREMA STREET
(THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602(1001GE10002T00056445)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R557 ROAD, PROCEED ENTER ENNERDALE TAXI RANK (CNR R557 AND JAMES ROAD)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601(1001GE1001YN10056443)
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS ONRAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT INTO
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SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, PROCEED INTO THOKOZA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0110333
7

2) MT MAHLAMBI 5201065550088 3) 80 NOORD STREET, JOUBERT PARK, GAUTENG,
2000 BARA CITY TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604(1001GE1001ND00056447)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALWEN ROAD,
PROCEED ON ALWEN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTOSHAKESPEAR AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTGOUD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTOBERRYMEAD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO CALANBRIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEAUVAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO ORMONDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DRO OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0605(1001GE1001YO10056448)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN LEFT INTO CHESTNUT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT
INTO TWAYI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGOMA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ST. PATRIC STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (CNR FALCON AND R551)

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EAST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM MAIN
ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO  BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606(1001GE1001YK00056449)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
MALL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
COLUMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606.A1(1001GE1001YK00056450)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOORNKOP CAMP, PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO GOLDEN

7.1.1.4.
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HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURGHT RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), GERMISTON RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0607(1001GE1001YP10056451)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHRAND ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER GERMISTON TAXI RANK (CNR RAND AIRPORT
ROAD AND RUSSEL ROAD). DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE UNTIL N12, 
FROM N12 PROCEED AND JOIN N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0608(1001GE1001IF10056452)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD TAXI RANK (CNR BOOM AND JERUSALEM STREET), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE,
PROCEED WITH DF MALAN DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED INTO FOURTEENTH AVENUE OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 FREEWAY,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS,
TURN RIGHT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, PROCEED INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), AEROTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0609(1001GE1001YQ00056454)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK
INGRAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABAX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TEMPORARY RANK.
(CNR OLD POTCHEFSTROOM AND SABAX STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0610(1001GE1001RW00056456)FORM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BENTLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY
MANOR, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALAMEIN STREET. TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (CNR SAUER AND PIM STREET), OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO BEAUMONT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHERN PARKWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANGOR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO LONGFELLOW
STREET, PROCEED INTO KEATS STREET, PROCEED INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO EBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OPHIR-BOOYSEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH
(WEST), PROCEED INTO N1, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK
DRIVE, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611(1001GE1001YL00056457)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO
TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611.A1(1001GE1001YL00056459)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1,
TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO M2
FREEWAY EAST, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT
INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND
TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER BARAGWANANTH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM CNR STIEMENS AND DE BEER STREET, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMERSHOF STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JAN SMUTS, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE ROAD, ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHESTOOM ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612(1001GE1001YM00056460)FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE,
IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE
AND MERTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612.A1     (1001GE1001YM00056462)
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MERTHINUS
SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613(1001GE1000FH00056464)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOYSENS RESERVE ROAD, PROCEED INTO FIFTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR-BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED
INTO WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB NOORD STREET TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED
INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCCED INTO N12
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCCED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS
DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613.A1(1001GE1000FH00056466)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED INTO
M1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB
NOORD STREET TAXI RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KLIRIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHWAY PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DORADO AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALWEN WEST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED ANTER
DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614(1001GE1001YR10056468)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEED INTO RING
EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614.A1(1000851001YR10056469)
FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEE INTO RING EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO
ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615(1001GE1001YI00056470)FROM  ORLANDO EAST WHITE CHURCH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKA STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, PROCEED
INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO OPHIR- BOOYSENS STREET, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSENS, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO
WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED INTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSES STREET, PROCEED INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO

MOSHOESHOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET,

PROCEED INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO

ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615.A2(1001GE1001YI00056472)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA

STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED ON M1

AND TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHEN PARKWAY STREET, PROCEED INTO

ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED

INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JACK MINCER TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN:

FROM JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS

STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER ORLANDO EAST WHITE

CHURCH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616(1001GE1001YS00056473)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NICOL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, PROCEED

AND ENTER NATURENA JOHANNEBSURG PRISON TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616.A1(1001GE1001YS00056474)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJ AN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO NATUUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO VESTING LINK, PROCEED INTO NATURENA TAXI RANK.

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617(1001GE1001YL00056475)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, TURNLEFT INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY,

PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, PROCEED TO BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN

AND DE BEER STREET.)

RETURN:

FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN

NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS

SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617.A1(1001YM1001YL00056476)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN
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LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT SERVICE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BERTHA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE BEER STREET, PROCEED TO

BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN AND DE BEER STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN

NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS

SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618(1001GE1001YT00056477)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE

GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD,

PROCEED INTO AMANDA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE

ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI

RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618.A1(1001GE1001YT00056478)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMARO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE GLEN MALL

TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0619(1001GE1001YU10056479)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MATHEWS

STREET,PROCEED INTO SHERFIELD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION AVENUE, TURN RIGHT

INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD

MBATHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ADAMS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOGO, PROCEED INTO BHENGU

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEBE STREET, PROCEED TO EVATON  MASENKENG TAXI RANK, (CNR SEBE AND

VILAKAZI STREET)

RETURN ROUTE

FROM EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SELBOURNE STREE, PROCEED INTO HEATH STREET,  TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT

INTO UNION, TURN RIGHT INTO MAKAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DONA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STIRLING

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO EASTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620(1001KS1001YV00056480)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, PROCEED INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR

DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620.A1(1001KS1001YV00056481)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 SOUTH PROCEED AND JOIN N12 WEST, PROCEED AND

JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO
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MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), TURFONTEIN RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0621(1001GE1001YW00056482)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP RIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET,
PROCEED INTO TURF CLUB STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER TRUFONTEIN RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, (CNR
TURF CLUB STREET AND MAIN STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), DEVLAND (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0622(1001GE1001YX00056483)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO AXLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GIBBS ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER DEVLAND TAXI RANK, (CNR GIBBS AND EAST ROAD)

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0623(1001YV1001KS00056484)FROM MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD
OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624(1001GE1001YY00056485)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601(1001GE1001YN10056443)
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS ONRAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT INTO
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, PROCEED INTO THOKOZA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601.A1(1001GE1001YN10056444)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NAZREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS
ONRAMP, TURN LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT
INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH
STREET, PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, END FEREMA STREET
(THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602(1001GE10002T00056445)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R557 ROAD, PROCEED ENTER ENNERDALE TAXI RANK (CNR R557 AND JAMES ROAD)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603(1001GE1001YJ00056446)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TUNR LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND
TURN LEFT INTO R59 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDOR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHERN KLIPRIVER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602.A1(1001GE10002T00119249)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553),
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS TOLL GATE, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GRASMERE PLAZA OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ENNERDALE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603.A1(1001GE1001YJ00119250)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED ON
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VERONA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT
KLIPRIVIER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

 RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604.A1(1001GE1001ND00119251)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEUMONT STREET, ALTERNATIVELY KLIPRIVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONS STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED INTO SHAKESPEARE STREET,PROCEED INTO
NORTHAN PARKWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624.A1(1001GE1001YY00119252)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT ONRAMP INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP
INTO GRASMERE TOLL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R551, TURN RIGHT INTO GRASMERE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0625.A1(1001GE1001YZ00119253)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO N12
EAST,TURN LEFT OFFRAMP INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, PROCEED INTO WEST
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ENTER NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626(1001S31001Z010119281)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

7.1.1.4
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POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DE VILLIERS
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HETZOG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARIO MILAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626.A1(1001GE1001Z010119282)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED INTO UNION ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R59, TURN LEFT INTO ASCOT ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), HILLBROW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0627(1001GE1001Z100119283)0627 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP  INTO SMIT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, PROCEED
INTO HOOFD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZ STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO ESSELEN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM C/O ESSELEN AND TWIST STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, ONRAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, OFFRAMP 
INTO OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

Naturena Ext 26 (Naturena Ext 26) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0628(10007X1001KS00119284)0628 FROM SUGAR BUSH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT HEFFER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO N1 NORTH, TURN
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET.
RETURN ROUTE:

FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INOT BANGO
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, PROCEED INTO SWARTGOUD STREET, PROCEED INTO
ENDWELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ENDYMION STREET, PROCEED INTO FELLON STREET, PROCEED INTO
ROYAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO JAN DE NUICKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MALTA ROAD, PROCEED
INTO NATURENA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEN STREET, PROCEED AND LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, AND ENTER SUGAR BUSH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0629(1001GE10021V00119285)0629 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET,PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, PASS
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO UNKNOWN STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.4

FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0630(10021V1001KS00119286)0630 FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
GOLDEN HIGHWAY , PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK
HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS

7.1.1.4
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STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED SINTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,
PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT
INTO CORNER EAST AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ENTER OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PROCEED
AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK.OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0631(12059710022700119287)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH GATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT SOUTHGATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE, TURN RIGHT 
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEN CUYLER STREET, LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JAN KLEPEN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN LEFT NTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, PROCEED INTO
SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), COMMERCE - RAND SHOW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0632(1001GE1A3KXE00119290)0632 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXHIBITION ROAD, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS
RESERVE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMERCE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE: PROCEED INTO HURRICANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO RANDSHOW ROAD, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615A1(12058V12059J00204401)CHAKANE TAXI RANK, CROSS OVER NICHOLAS STR TO JOIN
TEMA STR WHICH CHANGES TO MANDLALA STR, PICK-UP AND OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN LEFT INTO TSOLO STR, THEN LEFT INTO KINGSLEY SITHOLE STR, PICK-UP AND
OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROSS OVER BASIL ZUMA STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KINGSLEY SITHOLE, TURN RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STR, LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1/N12, PROCEED TO JOIN M1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AT BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED TO
JOIN SAUER STR, TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STR, THEN LEFT INTO END STR, LEFT INTO JEEPE STR,
THEN RIGHT INTO TROYE STR, PROCEED INTO TWIST STR, AND ENTER THE JACK-MINCER TAXI RANK. LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110346
7

2) HA NDLOVU 5812185798082 3) 6809 EXTENSION 8, IVORY PARK, MIDRAND, 1685
Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN

7.1.1.1.
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LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.3.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.5.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.6.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO

7.1.1.7.
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OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
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INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110393
3

2) M.C CHONCO 7308305433088 3) 1009 MAPETLA, SOWETO, JOHANNESBURG, 2000
LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558

7.1.1.3.
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TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.4.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.5.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.6.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.7.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN
STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS
INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.8.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.9.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO
3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE
NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION
PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT
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AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE
AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO
BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO
M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE
PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE
LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO
MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN
LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT
FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED
UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.
JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES
STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE
AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS
BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN
LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND
PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND
PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.2

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.2
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VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.3

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3
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VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.3

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110393
4

2) M.C CHONCO 7308305433088 3) 1009 MAPETLA, SOWETO, JOHANNESBURG, 2000
LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3.

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.4.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND

7.1.1.5.
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TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.6.

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.7.

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.8.

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.9.

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1
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VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.1

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.1

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1

7.1.1.2
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AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES
STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE
AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS
BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN
LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND
PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND
PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO
BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO
M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE
PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE
LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE
AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO
MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN
LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT
FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED
UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.
JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION
PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT
AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO
3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE
NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN
STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS
INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.3

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.3

83



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2369

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) AOGPGP0110393
5

2) M.C CHONCO 7308305433088 3) 1009 MAPETLA, SOWETO, JOHANNESBURG, 2000
LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.3.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.4.

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.5.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.6.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.7.
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MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN
STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS
INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.8.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.9.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO
3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE
NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION
PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT
AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE
AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO
BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO
M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE
PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE
LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO
MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN
LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT
FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED
UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.
JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES
STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE
AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS
BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN
LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND

7.1.1.1
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PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND
PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.2
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FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3
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LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.3

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.3

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110398
0

2) PM SIBIYA 6610070311089 3) 1402 FINETOWN, GRASMERE, JOHANNESBURG,
1828 LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.4.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.5.

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.6.

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.7.

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.8.

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.9.
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ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.1
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ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.1

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES

STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE

AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS

BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND

TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN

LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND

PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND

PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS

RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND

PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO

CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO

MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN

LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT

FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED

UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.

JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE

DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO

BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN

R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO

M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE

PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE

LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO

MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION

PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT

AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE

DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558

AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE

AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO

SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN

STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS

INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO

3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE

7.1.1.3
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NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110398
3

2) PM SIBIYA 6610070311089 3) 1402 FINETOWN, GRASMERE, JOHANNESBURG,
1828 LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2.

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN

7.1.1.4.
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RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.5.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.6.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.7.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO
3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE
NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.8.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.9.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN
STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS
INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE
AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION
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PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT
AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO
MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN
LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT
FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED
UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.
JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO
BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO
M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE
PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE
LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND
PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES
STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE
AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS
BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN
LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND
PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
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SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.2

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
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THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.3

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.3

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
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ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110398
4

2) MVUNGAZELI PETRUS MBONGA
5812115342084

3) 10854 JUWEL, LENASIA, JOHANNESBURG, 2006
LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3.

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.4.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.5.

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
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AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.7.

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.8.

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.9.

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.1
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VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.1

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.1

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO
MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN
LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT
FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED
UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.
JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND
PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES
STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE
AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS
BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN
LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND
PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO
BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN

7.1.1.2
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R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO
M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE
PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE
LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO
3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE
NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE
AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION
PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT
AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN
STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS
INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110398
6

2) MVUNGAZELI PETRUS MBONGA
5812115342084

3) 10854 JUWEL, LENASIA, JOHANNESBURG, 2006
LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1.

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.4.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.5.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO
STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

7.1.1.6.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.7.

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN

7.1.1.8.
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STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS

INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN

UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA

PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO

R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO

LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE

DIRECTION.

7.1.1.9.

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO

3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE

NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND

TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT

INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK

AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO

MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION

PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT

AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE

DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558

AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE

AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO

BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN

R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO

M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE

PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE

LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO

MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN

LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT

FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED

UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.

JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE

DIRECTION.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES

STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE

AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS

BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND

TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN

LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND

PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.2

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.2

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3
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LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.3

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110398
8

2) MVUNGAZELI PETRUS MBONGA
5812115342084

3) 10854 JUWEL, LENASIA, JOHANNESBURG, 2006
LAWLEY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702.A1(10020J1001SA00056628)ALTERNATIVELY FROM CNR BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT
PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS JOIN PROVINCIAL ROAD AND TURN
RIGHT R 553 PROCEED M10 RD TO C.O.J OFFICES TURN LEFT AND JOIN R554 AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN R558
TURN RIGHT AND PASS TOTATAL GARAGE ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEE TO RANK 81 IN LENASIA ANS COME
BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703(10020J10003D00056629)FROM CNR BEATRICA AND PHILLIPS TURN RIGHT INTO BEATRICE
DOWN TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LRIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET  UP
AND PASS GRASMERE STAION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED AND PASS FINETOWN OFFICE THEN LEFT AND
FINETOWN ROBOTS TURN RIGHT UP PROVINCIAL ROAD UNTIL MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND TURN LEFT AND
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO HERFIELD ROAD PASS BP GARAGE AND ON THE LEFT
PROCEED AND PASS EDDIES STR AND ON THE RIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR DOWN INTO

7.1.1.2.
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STARLING STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET GO STRAIGHT UP STARLING STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO AZADIA AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS AND INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK
ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION INTO FINETOWN. 

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A1(10020J10003D00056631)FROM CNR. BETRICE AND PHILLIP TURN RIGHT INTO BETRICE
DOEN TO JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3.

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4702(10020J1001SA00056627)FROM CNR. BEATRICE AND PHILLIP STR TURN RIGHT BETRICE
STREET PROCEED TO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT GOLDEN HIGHWAY DOWN PHILLIP AND GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP UP PHILLIP PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT PROCEED TO
PROVINCIAL RD AND PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 553 (M10) AND TURN LEFT R553 NARINE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS LAWLEY STATION PROCEED TO MAIN TAXI
RANK ANS BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.4.

LAWLEY EXT 2 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4701(10002V1001SA00056626)FROM THIRD AVENUE DOWN TO 7TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT  AND
JOIN 6TH AVENUE TURN LEFT TO JOIN 5TH AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN 2ND AVENUE DOWN JOIN THE
R558 ON THE LEFT AND PASS P162/621 LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED TO LENASIA MAIN RANK 81 ANA TO
LAWLEY EXT2 ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.5.

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4727(10020R10020T00056730)FROM, CNR DARTER & LONGCLAW RD TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
RD PROCEED INTO DARTER TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY PASS
MAGSON MANOR ROBOT STRAIGHT DOWN WITH GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO FINETOWN PROCEED
INTO PHILLIP STREET STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO PROVINCIAL RD STRAIGHT IN ENNERDALE AND PASS
ENNERDALE SPAR TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND TURN LEFT INTO BARACUDA STR (LAWLEY) AND TURN RIGHT
INTO ENGLES STR INTO LAWLEY 2. 

7.1.1.6.

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4726(10020N10020T00056727)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STR TURN LEFT P162-1 AND PROCEED TO CNR P162 AND R557 AND TURN
RIGHT R557 PROCEED AND JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT R558 AND TURN RIGHT 3RD AVENUE AND BACK IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

7.1.1.7.

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KIBLER PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4725(10020R10020V00056725)FROM VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER
PROCEED AND TURN LONGCLAW RD TURN INTO DARTER AGAIN PROCEED UNTIL BORAGE TURN RIGHT INTO
AND TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL GLOVE AND TURN LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL MAIN ROBOT CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND R554 TURN
RIGHT AND PROCEED WITH R554 EIKENHOF TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING RD AND TURN RIGHT
ALBERTON RD PROCEED TURN RHEMA CHURCH IN KIMBLERPARK BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK
IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.8.

ANCHARVILLE TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4724(10020U1001SA00056724)FROM CNR MADINA & BLACKWOOD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
LENASIA LINK AND JOIN LENASIA S/R PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE NEXT ROBOT TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ANCHARVILLE INDUSTRY
AREA.

7.1.1.9.

LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4722(10020T10020Q00056708)FROM CNR BARRACUDA AND MACKAREL TURN BARRACUDA PASS
CLINIC AND PROCEED WITH BARRACUDA TURN LEFT P162-1 AND TURN WITH RIGHT R558(LAWLEY)
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT R554 AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT VOLTA AND LEFT K53 PROCEED WITH K53
AND PASS LENMED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TRADE ROUTE SHOPPING MALL AND BACK TO LAWLEY IN THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1
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LAWLEY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4723(10020T1001SA00056723)FROM LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT IN R558 PROCEED JOIN
LENASIA LINK AND TURN RIGHT ROSE AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT LENASIA SNUE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO THE MAIN TAXI RANK LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LAWLEY STATION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4721(10020R10020Q00056707)CNR DARTER AND LONGCLAW RD TURN LEFT INTO DARTER RD
PROCEED INTO DARTER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO CLINIC VLAKFONTEIN PROPER DARTER
AND TURN INTO MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGE RD TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD TURN
LEFT INTO TUMERIL DR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
R554 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO K53 AND TURN LEFT INTO TRADE ROUTE MALL AND GO BACK TO
VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KLIPTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4720(10020R10020S00056705)FROM CNR MAIN & DARTER TURN RIGHT INTO DARTER DR
PROCEED VLAKFONTEIN EXT 13 JOIN LONGCLAW AND TURN RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT BACK TO DARTER DR
PROCEED BARAGE STR TURN LEFT INTO GLOVE RD AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DR PROCEED TO JOIN
GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND JOIN NANCEFIELD DR PASS
NANCEFIELD INDUSTRY AREA PROCEED PASS CHEKERS SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED UNION ROAD UNTIL
REACH WALTER SISULU SQUARE STRAIGHT INTO KLIPTOWN RANK AND BACK TO VLAKFONTEIN ZAKARIYA
PARK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4719(10020R10003D00056704)CNR GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND DARTER RD TURN RIGHT INTO
DARTER RD AND PROCEED WITH DARTER TURN RIGHT EXT 3 LONGCLAW RD AND TURN LEFT BACK INTO
DATER RD AND TURN RIGHT MAIN AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BORAGE STREET TURN LEFT INTO
GLOVE DR PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TUMERIL DRIVE JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN LEFT INTO INTO
THE YEILD SIGN DOWN TOWARDS LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT
CAMBRIDGE RD AND TURN RIGHT STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN
RIGHT VIOLET STR CROSS COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN
THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718.A1(10020R1001SA00056703)FROM NARVANA DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH NARVANA
AND PASS BP GARAGE ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED UNTIL THE NARVANA V.W LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE
AND TURN INTO THE MAIN RANK LENASIA RANK 81. 

7.1.1.1

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(LaTA)4717(10002T10020Q00056699)MID ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 4TH
AVENUE TURN RIGHT JAMES STREET  TURN LEFT JAMES ROBOT AND PROCEED P162-1 PASS ENNERDLAE
SPAR AND TOWN RD EXT 5 AND EXT 9 TURN RIGHT R557 (HOPEFIELD ROAD) P162-1 TURN RIGHT VOLTA STR
AND TURN LEFT K53 RD PROCEED K53 AND PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE
ROUTE MALL. 

7.1.1.1

VLAKFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4718(10020R1001SA00056701)CNR MAIN STR & DARTER TURN LEFT INTO DARTER PROCEED TO
VLAKFONTEIN PROPER CROSS GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN NEXT TO VLAKFONTAIN CLINIC JOIN DARTER RD ON
THE LEFT TURN LEFT MAIN TURN RIGHT BARAGE STR TURN RIGHT GLOVE DR AND PASS ZAKARIYYA PARK
CIVIC CENTRE AND GO TO EXT 4 TURN LEFT TURN LEFT TUMERIC DR AND PASS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND A
GARAGE  ON THE LEFT JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN LEFT R 554 EIKONHOF RD PROCEED
AND PASS REITFONTEIN FIRE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PROCEED CROSS K53 ROAD JOIN NARVANA DRIVE
TURN LEFT ROSE AVENUE UNTIL THE MAIN RANK AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE MAIN RANK IN LENASIA EXT 1. 

7.1.1.1

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4714(10003D1001SA00056692)CNR SHERFIELD AND GIANT CASTLE ST (BP GARAGE) TURN RIGHT
INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE STR PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE TURN
RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN
LEFT COSMOS PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND TURN RIGHT R558 AND JOIN M10 PASS
AND JOIN R558 PAS LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED INTO GEMSBOK STR AND TURN LEFT INTO JACARANDA
AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE STRAIGHT INTO THE MAIN LENASIA RANK 81 AND BACK TO LENASIA SOUTH ON

7.1.1.1
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THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4715(10003D10020Q00056694)CNR SHERFIELD AND GAINT CASTLE STREET (BP GARAGE) TURN
RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD RD PROCEED WITH CAMBRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO STARLING STREET
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO AZALIA STR AND TURN RIGHT VIOLET AND TURN LEFT COSMOS STR
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IMPALA STR AND JOIN M10 AND PROCEED PASS VOLTA PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO THE TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO LENASIA SOUTH. 

7.1.1.1

FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), TRADE ROUTE MALL ( LENASIA EAST) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4716(10020J10020Q00056696)CNR BEATRICE AND PHILLIPS STR 
TURN RIGHT INTO BATRICE STR PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTRO GOLDEN HIGHWAY PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP STREET PROCEED AND PASS GRASMERE STATION ON THE LEFT AND PASS
MARANATHA HALL AND MUNICIPALITY OFFICES ON THE LEFT PASS FINETOWN ROBOTS JOIN R 5538
TOWARDS LENASIA JOIN M10 PROCEED JOIN K53 PASS LENMED ON THE RIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TRADE ROUTE MALL AND BACK TO FINETWON ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713(10002T1001SA00056689)FROM CNR KATZ & P162-1, TURN LEFT INTO KATZ STR AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMUEL STR EXT 9 AND CROSS AND JOIN LAST AGAAT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1
PROVINCIAL RD AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT TOWN RD AND PROCEED UNTIL WILSON
STREET EXT2 AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSON STR  AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN JAMES STR AND THEN
AND PROCEED TO THE RIGHT AND TURN OLYMPUS STR ON THE RIGHT AND PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN
P162-1 AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT  AND JOIN R553 TURN HIMALAY STR AND PROCEED UNTIL
SHERFIELD RD AND PROCEED UNTIL COSMOS STR AND STRAIGHT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE
OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO ENNERDALE. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4713.A1(10002T1001SA00056691)TURN LEFT AND JOIN P162-1 DOWN UNTIL EXT 8 AND JOIN
CRAULITE AND TURN LEFT INTO TRIULITE AND PROCEED AND JOIN HOLFERITE STR AND PASS EXT 5
SHOPPING CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND PASS REDEMPTION CENTRE AND TURN LEFT TO GEORGE STR AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN AND TURN INTO 7TH AVENUE AND PROCEED TO EXTENSION 10 AND STRAIGHT TO
EXTENSION 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO PERCY STR AND  UNTIL PERCY ROBOT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P162-1
AND PROCEED TO FINETOWN ROBOT AND TURN LEFT TO R553 AND TURN LEFT STARLING STR STREET  TO
THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK  AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4711(10020N10020P00056682)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R28, PROCEED TO HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO JURGFONTEIN, PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY
ON THE LEFT AND JOIN R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS
AND COME BACK THE SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James str) (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4712(10002T1001SA00056684)FROM ENNERDALE STATION TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE,
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO P162, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PI61-1 LAWLEY DIRECTION, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R28, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAWLEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GEMSBOK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TAXI RANK, RETURN ON SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4710(10020N10020O00056677)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE CROSS JAMES
STREET PASS S.O.S ON THE LEFT PROCEED OLYMPUS TURN LEFT INTO EXT 6 INTO EIGHT AVENUE /NINE
AVENUE CROSS PERCY STR INTO EXT 10  AND TURN RIGHT INTO AND TURN LEFT 7TH AVENUE PASS
BAPTIST CHURCH ON THE LEFT CROSS  TOWN ROAD PROCEED SEVENTH AVENUE AND PASS BAROS AND
TURN LEFT OLIVIEN STR EXT 8 AND TURN RIGHT REDEMPTION CENTRE TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND TURN
LEFT STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AFTER THE PPOST BOX JOIN TRYIYOLITE AND TURN RIGHT CROULITE AND
PASS CLINIC ON THE LEFT AND BACK TO THE STATION ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

ENNERDALE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ENNERALE INTERNAL (LOCAL) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPCOJ(LaTA)4710.A1(10020N10020O00056679)ENNERDALE STATION TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JAMES STR GO OVER THE ROBOT AND PROCEED TO EXT 2 AND TURN LEFT WILSON STR AND
PROCEED TO TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO TOWN ROAD TURN RIGHT KATZ STR AND PASS
RECREATION ON THE RIGHT PROCEED TO SAMUEL STREET EXT 9 PASS VAN ROOYEN ON THE LEFT AND
PROCEED TOWN ROAD AND TURN LEFT TOWN ROAD   AND PROCEED TO MARIA’S AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION.

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709.A1(10020M1001SA00056676)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR TURN LEFT INTO
MACKEREL STR PROCEED UNTIL YOU JOIN P162-1 TURN RIGHT P162-1 AND PASS KATZ STR EXT 9 AND TURN
LEFT AT THE MAIN STOP SIGN TO EXT 8 JOIN P162-1 (PROVINCIAL) AND GO OVER RAILWAY BRIDGE INT
FINETOWN AND TURN LEFT FINETOWN ROBOT JOIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT HAMLEYS RD AND PROCEED
UNTIL YOU JOIN SHERFIELD RD AND PASS LENASIA SOUTH CIVIC CENTRE ON THE LEFT AND GO STRAIGHT.
JOIN COSMOS STR STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4709(10020M1001SA00056675)FROM CNR BARRACUDA & MARCKEREL STR TURN RIGHT INTO
BARACUDA UP STRAIGHT AND PASS BIG BITES ON THE RIGHT JOIN P162-1 TURN LEFT INTO P 162-1 JOIN
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT OVER THE BRIDGE AND JOIN R558 GRASMERE AND TURN INTO
M10 RD LENASIA SOUTH AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR JOIN IMPALAL STR ON THE RIGHT ALTERNATIVE
PICOCO STR AND JOIN STARLING AMD TURN LEFT INTO STARLING AND JOIN COSMOS STR INTO THE
LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BACK IN THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708.A1(10020M1001SA00056673)CNR BARRACUDA & MACKEREL STR AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRACUDA STR AND BACK INTO ANGLE STR UP BARRACUDA UP UNTIL P182-1 AND PROCEED UNTIL R558
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 TO LAWLEY STATION AND PROCEED WITH LENASIA LINK TURN RIGHT ROSE
AVENUE ROBOT AND TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.2

LAWLEY EXT 1 TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4708(10020M1001SA00056671)CNR BARACUDA AND MACKEREL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
MARCKAREL AND PROCEED INTO P162-1 AND TURN LEFT P162-1 UNTIL R558 PROCEED TO LWLEY STATION
PASS ANCHORVILLE INDUSTRY PARK  ON THE RIGHT AND TURN INTO GEMSBOK STREET AND TURN RIGHJT
AND PROCEED TO LENAIA DRIVE AND CROS ROSE AVENUE INTO THE RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4707(10020L1001SA00056670)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN PROCEED 1ST LAAN UP TO
3RD LAAN TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO SHERFIELD STRAIGHT UP TO SEIRRE
NERVADA STR TURN LEFT INTO SEIRRE NERVADA STR AND PASS WELLINGTON SHOPPING CENTRE AND
TURN LEFT INTO WELLINGTON STREET AND RIGHT INTO STARLING UP UNTIL AZALIA STR AND TURN LEFT
INTO VIOLET STR AND PROCEED TO COSMOS STREET INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RAND AND BACK
AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4705(10020K10003D00056666)FROM CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY INTO CHROMUL STR AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PASS MAGSON MANOR ROBOT AND STRAIGHT UP INTO
SHERFIELD RD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHERFIELD ROAD STRAIGHT UP UNTIL STARLING PASS MOUNT LOGAN
STR ON THE LEFT AND TURN RIGHT ASTARLING UP AZADIA STR LEFT INTO VIOLET AND SRAIGHT COSMOS
INTO THE LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL RANK AND BCK AT THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR (UNIVILLE) TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4706(10020L1001SA00056668)FROM CNR 3RD LAAN AND 4TH LAAN TURN LEFT INTO 4TH LAAN
UP TO 2ND LAAN PROCEED TO 1ST LAAN UP TO 3RD LAAN TURN RIGHT INTO WIMBLEDON RD PASS AKASIA
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE PROCEED TO R553 LENASIA DIRECTION TURN RIGHT R553 AND TURN LEFT TO
R558 TOWARDS LAWLEY AND TURN RIGHT INTOR558 (LENASIA) PASS LAWLEY STATION TURN RIGHT INTO
LENASIA DRIVE AND CROSS ROSE AVENUE INTO MAIN RANK 81 LENASIA AND BACK AT THE OPPOSITE
DIRECTION.

7.1.1.3
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FINETOWN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lenasia South Ext 4 (Endies & Shervield) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4703.A2(10020J10003D00056662)FROM BEATRICE AND PHILLIP INTO PHILLIP STREET PASS
FINETOWN ROBOT ANFD JIN R553 AND TURN RIGHT WIMBLEDON RD INTO STARLING STREET AND TURN
LEFT AND PASS STARLING BP GARAGE AND TURN LEFT INTO COSMOS STR TO LENASIA SOUTH HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK AND BACK ON THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION. 

7.1.1.3

MAGSON MANOR TAXI RANK (Origin), LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4704(10020K1001SA00056665)FROM CNR CHROMAL AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT
OUT CHROMAL CREST AND TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY AND PROCEED INTO MAGSON MANOR ROBOTS AND TURN LEFT INTO PROVINCIAL AND PROCEED
TO FINETOWN ROBOT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R553 AND PASS DAXINA CLINIC I=ON THE LEFT AND TURN
INTO R558 (NARINE) AND TURN RIGHT INTO R558 LENASIA DRIVE TOWARDS LAWLEY STATION AND PASS
LAWLEYSTATION TURN RIGHT INTO LENASIA DRIVE PASS LENASIA POLICE STAION INTO MAIN RANK 81
LENASIA.

7.1.1.3

LENASIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JURGFONTEIN (HILLTONIA) TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(LaTA)4728(1001SA10020P00056732)FROM LENASIA RANK 81, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSE AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO LENASIA DRIVE, PROCEED INTO LAWLEY DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED TO
HILTONIA HOLIDAY RESORT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JURGFONTEIN,
PROCEED AND PASS PLOT 181 ON THE LEFT, PROCEED UNTIL HILLTONIA CEMETARY ON THE LEFT AND JOIN
R28 TOWARDS POORTJIE AND TURN BACK AFTER THE MAIN JURGFONTEIN FARMS AND COME BACK THE
SAME DIRECTION

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110404
2

2) T.I MASHAVHA 5804185300084 3) 9014 EXT 9, IVORY PARK, MIDRAND, 1865 Midrand
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,

7.1.1.3.

112



	2398	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.7.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1
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Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1
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Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110409
3

2) GM DLADLA 7912295269087 3) P O BOX 1229, NELSPRUIT, NELSPRUIT, 1200
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.1.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.2.

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN

7.1.1.4.
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RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.7.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.8.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)

7.1.1.9.
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LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

7.1.1.1

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.1

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

7.1.1.1

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
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RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.2

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.2

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 
CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON
STREET.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD
LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND
SUSAN STR).
RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT
N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT
KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT

FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT

BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT

ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT

BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN

STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT

INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING

MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO

NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH

ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED

INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR

SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.3

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN

RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,

TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD

ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN

RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,

CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,

TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN

RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,

TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT

TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE

ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA

STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT

WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.3

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,

CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE

WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.3

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 

CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,

TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT

SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12

SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN

BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD

POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK

AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).
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RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.3

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.3

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
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ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.4

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
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CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START
EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT
CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT
GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,
TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH
, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM
AND SAUER STR).

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110409
4

2) GM DLADLA 7912295269087 3) P O BOX 1229, NELSPRUIT, NELSPRUIT, 1200
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.1.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.2.

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.7.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.8.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON

7.1.1.9.
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RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

7.1.1.1

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.1

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

7.1.1.1

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.2

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.2

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 
CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON
STREET.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD
LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND
SUSAN STR).
RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT
N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT
KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT

FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT

BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT

ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT

BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN

STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT

INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING

MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO

NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH

ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED

INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR

SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.3

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN

RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,

TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD

ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN

RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,

CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,

TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN

RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,

TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT

TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE

ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA

STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT

WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.3

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,

CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE

WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.3

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 

CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,

TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT

SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12

SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN

BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD

POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK

AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.3

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.3

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.4

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START
EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
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CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT
CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT
GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,
TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH
, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM
AND SAUER STR).

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.
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PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110409
6

2) GM DLADLA 7912295269087 3) P O BOX 1229, NELSPRUIT, NELSPRUIT, 1200
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 
CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT
SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD
POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK
AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

7.1.1.1.

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.2.

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA

7.1.1.3.
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STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.5.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.9.

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.1

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.1

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.1

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START
EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT
CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT
GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,
TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH
, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM
AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.1

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.1

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).
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RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.2

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
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GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.2

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

7.1.1.3

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.3

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

7.1.1.3

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.4

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE

7.1.1.4
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STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK

DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,

CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,

CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT

VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,

CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE

N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE

BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE

COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET

STREET).

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END

STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN

RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK

OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND

VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,

CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL

STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO

WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO

KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 

CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK

POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON

STREET.

7.1.1.4

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD

LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL

FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND

SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER

AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL

FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT

N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4

146



	2432	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.zaThis gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

8  No. 40341 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 14 OCTOBER 2016

CONTINUES ON PAGE 2434 - PART 20



No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Part 20 of 30

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40341

Vol. 616 14
October 
Oktober    2016 No. 40341



	2434	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.4

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT
INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING
MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO
NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH
ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED
INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.5

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN
RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD
ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN
RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,
CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,
TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,
TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE

7.1.1.5
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ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,
CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE
WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110413
3

2) N G ZWANE 5009110681083 3) P. O. BOX 669, EZAKHENI, LADYSMITH, 3381
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.1.

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.2.

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.4.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.7.

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.8.

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.1

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,

7.1.1.1
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CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.1

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.1

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 
CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON
STREET.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD
LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND
SUSAN STR).
RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT
N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT
KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.2
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Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT

INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING

MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO

NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH

ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED

INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR

SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.2

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN

RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,

TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD

ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN

RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,

CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,

TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN

RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,

TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT

TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE

ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA

STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT

WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.2

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,

CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE

WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.2

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 

CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,

TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT

SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12

SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN

BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD

POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK

AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT

N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN

BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS

FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,

TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE

STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
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SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.3

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).
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Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.4

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START
EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT
GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,
TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH
, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM
AND SAUER STR).

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY

7.1.1.5
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

1) AOGPGP0110414
1

2) N G ZWANE 5009110681083 3) P. O. BOX 669, EZAKHENI, LADYSMITH, 3381
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES

TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,

TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN

RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT

PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN

RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA

STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG

FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE

STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O

PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE

STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE

FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,

TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS

AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN

LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END

WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.4.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE

QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START

EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN

LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD

DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG

AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT

CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT

GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,

TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,

CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN

SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH

, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM

AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.6.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD

DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK

LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST

STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.7.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI

MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE

QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,

TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY

STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS

NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH

AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL

7.1.1.8.
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STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.9.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.1

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY

7.1.1.1
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STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 
CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT
SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD
POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK
AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

7.1.1.1

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN
RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD
ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN
RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,
CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,
TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,
TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.2

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,
CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE
WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH
ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED
INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.2

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
163



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2451

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT
INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING
MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO
NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD
LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND
SUSAN STR).
RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT
N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT
KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.2

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 
CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON
STREET.

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 
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FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
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OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.3

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

7.1.1.3

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.4

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
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INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.4

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.4
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FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.4

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.5

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.5

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED

7.1.1.5
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ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110414
2

2) N G ZWANE 5009110681083 3) P. O. BOX 669, EZAKHENI, LADYSMITH, 3381
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.2.

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.3.
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PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.4.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.7.

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.8.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,

7.1.1.9.
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CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

7.1.1.1

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
STREET).

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.1

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.1

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
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INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET
STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,
CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END
KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,
CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN
RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE
STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK
DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,
CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,
CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT
VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,
CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE
N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET
STREET).

7.1.1.2

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK
OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND
VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,
CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL
STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI
RANK.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO
KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 
CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON
STREET.

7.1.1.2

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD
LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND
SUSAN STR).
RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT
N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT
KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
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RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1

WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND

EDISON RD).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT

INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING

MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO

NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH

ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED

INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR

SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.3

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN

RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH

SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,

TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD

ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN

RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,

CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,

TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN

RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,

TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT

TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE

ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA

STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT

WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.3

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,

CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,

CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE

WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.3

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 

CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,

TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT

SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12

SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN

BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD

POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK

AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT

N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
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BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

7.1.1.3

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
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RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.3

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
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ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START
EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT
CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT
GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,
TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH
, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM
AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.4

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).
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RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END
WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP

7.1.1.5
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OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110414
4

2) N G ZWANE 5009110681083 3) P. O. BOX 669, EZAKHENI, LADYSMITH, 3381
FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
     (1000F31205J800141391)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DERBY
STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARCIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL  OBSERVATORY AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HOMESTAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY STREET,PROCEED TO ERIN
STREET,PROCEED INTO BEIT STREET,PROCEED TO BOK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTIO NTEMI PILLISI
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1813(135KHJ12059J00141394)     CNR.ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK ?????     JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      START PLEIN STREET (C/O
PLEIN AND ELOFF STR), TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, CONTINUE LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT HOOFD
STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT STREET, CONTINUE JOUBERT AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT HILLSIDE ROAD, TURN LEFT WELLINGTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST DAVIDS PLACE, TURN RIGHT ST
ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT VICTORIA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT JUBILEE ROAD , END (C/O QUEEN AND
JUBILEE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START JUBILEE ROAD, PROCED STRAIGHT AND, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS OF WALES
TERRACE, CONTINUE CARSE O'GOWRIE ROAD, CONTINUE ST ANDREWS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT SAM HANCOCK STREET, TURN RIGHT CLARENDON STREET, TURN RIGHT KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLEIN STREET, (C/O PLEIN AND ELOFF STREET).

7.1.1.2.

Wanderers & Wolmarans (Wanderers & Wolmarans) (Origin), Boskop (Rabie Road) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1815(1000FT1000EN00141389)FROM CORNER WANDERERS STREET AND PLEIN STREET , TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG
FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET    , CONTINUE PRES FOUCHE STREET  , END PRES FOUCHE STREET  (C/O
PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (C/O PRES FOUCHE STR AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE
FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, START EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT JUTA STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, CONTINUE DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, END

7.1.1.3.
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WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Eastgate (Alexandra) (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1814
A1(1000F31205J800141390)FROM METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EDITH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NUGGET
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON TERRACE
AVENUE,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH AVENUE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOMESTAD STREET TURN LEFT INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MARCIA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLUM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO BRADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL NORTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO CURVE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GORDON
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BETRAMS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHARLTON AVENUE,PROCEED INTO
SARATOGA AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO NTEMI PILLISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO METRO MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Randburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1819(1000F31000ZB00141386)FROM BREE STREET  METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  JAN SMUTS, START
EMPIRE,TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY  HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO  FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERVOERD
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIG BEN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO METRO MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Strydom Park Taxi Rank (Randburg) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1816(1000F310017P00141387)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG
AVENUE, CONTINUE RUSTENBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT
CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT
GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR) , TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN STREET,
TURN LEFT FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RUSTENBURG ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE,
CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH
, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM
AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.6.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Fairlands Road (JG Strijdom & Hoek en Steek) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1821(1000F31000ED00141383)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO GWIGWI
MORWEBI STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO NTEMI MPILISO STREET, CONTINUE
QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD,
TURN LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE, CONTINUE STANLEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET, END SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMITH AND STILL STR), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE STANLEY AVENUE,
CONTINUE STANLEY ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT YALE ROAD, TURN LEFT JORISSEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT
PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.7.

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1820(1000F31001L800141385)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO  WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BERTHA STREET, PROCEED INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, INTO RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD ,END (JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR).

RETURN ROUTE: START JAN SMUTS AVENUE (C/O JAN SMUTS AV AND HENDRIK VERWOERD DR), PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, PROCEED TO QUEEN ELIZABETH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END (C/O PIM STR AND SAUER STR).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Natalspruit Hospitaal (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801(1001OY120A1000141102)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS ROAD, CONTINUE N3 EASTERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N3-N12 OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554
R103) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE
BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
(C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR)

7.1.1.9.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1801 A1(1001OY1001L510141104)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF
STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, CONTINUE M2 (E) WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, TURN
LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, TURN RIGHT VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE INTO KUMALO STREET,
TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO
STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE
M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND
STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

JEPPE STATION TAXI RANK  @ c/o John Page Drive and Main Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1802(1001Y51001L510141105)FROM JOHN PAGE DRIVE (C/O JOHN
PAGE DR AND FOX STR), CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT RUVEN ROAD, CONTINUE VICKERS
ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ON RAMP, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
TURN LEFT HELSTON STREET, TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103)
ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END (C/O
HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

7.1.1.1

Johannesburg Temporary allocated Taxi Rank (C/o Plein and King George Street) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1803(1001F71001L510141109)FROM JOHANNESBURG
DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARSHALL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN RIGHT INTO POT
GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET INTO
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG DELVERS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG (R554 R103) ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT VICKERS OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT VICKERS ROAD, CONTINUE
RUVEN ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF ROAD, CONTINUE JOHN PAGE DRIVE, (C/O JOHN PAGE DR AND FOX
STREET).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1804(1001OY1205B900141111)FROM FARADATY TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,
CONTINUE TURF ROAD, CONTINUE INTO MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERONA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
LANG STREET, CONTINUE OAK AVENUE, CONTINUE INTO COMARO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE GLEN SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO
BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO COMARO ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN /BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Mulbarton (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1805(1001OZ1205B100141114)FROM FARADY TAXI RANK (CORNER  STOTT AND STEPHENSON
ROAD)LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO  ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE INTO  HAY
STREET, CONTINUE GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUDA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARMANDA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A
TRAFFIC CIRLCE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VORSTER AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GLEN
VISTA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRUE NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CORNER NORTH STREET AND SOUTH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN ROUTE: START TRUE NORTH ROAD (C/O TRUE NORTH AND SARON RD) (MULBERTON TAXI RANK),
CONTINUE SNEEUBERG STREET, TURN LEFT VORSTER AVENUE, CONTINUE COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, CONTINUE KLIPRIVIER ON RAMP, CONTINUE KLIP RIVIER ROAD, CONTINUE
N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NORTH BOUND ROAD, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT
GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET,
CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STEPHENSON STREET INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Southgate Mall A (Colombine Ave) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1806(1001OY10008V00141115)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON
RD)LOAD , TURN LEFT ELOFF STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE
GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD , END AT KLIPRIVIER ROAD (C/O RIFLE
RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KLIPRIVIER  ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND KLIPRIVIER ROAD), TURN RIGHT RIFLE
RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1806
A1(1001OY10022700141118)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD) LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
STREET,GABRIEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN ROAD, END UNKNOWN ROAD(C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN
RD).
RETURN ROUTE: START UNKNOWN ROAD (C/O RIFLE RANGE AND UNKNOWN RD), START RIFLE RANGE
ROAD, TURN LEFT GERTRUIDA STREET, TURN RIGHT GANTNER STREET, TURN LEFT GABRIEL ROAD,
CONTINUE HAY STREET, CONTINUE TURFFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT
STEPHENSON STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Alberton(Red Ruth) (Red Ruth Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1807(1001OY1000AR10141119)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHSENSON RD)
LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET, TURN RIGHT FARADAY STREET, PROCEED TO  M2 (E)WAY ON
RAMP, STRAIGHT TO  M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD,
CONTINUE SAINT AUSTELL STREET, TURN RIGHT REDRUTH STREET, END REDRUTH STREET (C/O
VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START REDRUTH STREET (C/O VOORTREKKER AND REDRUTH RD), TURN LEFT SAINT
AUSTELL STREET, CONTINUE VOORTREKKER ROAD, CONTINUE HEIDELBERG ROAD, CONTINUE M2 (W) OFF
RAMP, CONTINUE M2 (W)WAY ON RAMP, CONTINUE M2 FREEWAY, CONTINUE M2 (WEST) OFF RAMP, TURN
RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT STEPHENSON
STREET, END STEPHENSON STREET (C/O STOTT  AND STEPHENSON RD).

7.1.1.1

Bassonia (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1809(1205B91001L510141120)FROM BASSONIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (C/O
COMARO STR AND SOETDORING AV) LOAD, TURN LEFT BELLAIRS DRIVE, CONTINUE MICHELLE AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN LEFT POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT BOSWORTH
STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT UNKNOWN STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET, END
HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE  STREET, START
KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, START POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT SWARTKOPPIES
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(R554) ROAD, CONTINUE SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT MICHELLE AVENUE, CONTINUE
BELLAIRS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, END COMARO STREET (C/O COMARO STR AND
SOETDORING AV).

Steeldale (B) (Southern) (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1831(1000AA1001S300141364)START AT STEELDALE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, 
CORNER LINROY AND SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER), TURN RIGHT STEELE STREET, CONTINUE TENNYSON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, SHARP LEFT
SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO OLD
POTCHEF ROAD, CONTINUE OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, END OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK
AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD).

RETURN ROUTE : START OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD (C/O IMMINK AND POTCHEFSTROOM RD), TURN LEFT
N1 OFF RAMP TO N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN
BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP,
TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT TENNYSON DRIVE, CONTINUE
STEELE STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER, END SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER (C/O LINROY AND
SOUTHERN KLIPRIVIER).

7.1.1.1

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD
DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1830(135KHJ1001L800141365)FROM CORNER ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN
STREET TEMPORARY ALLO9CATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT DOVER STREET, END DOVER STREET(C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START DOVER STREET (C/O DOVER AND HILLTOP STR), TURN LEFT HENDRIK VERWOERD
DRIVE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN  , END PLEIN  (C/O
PLEIN AND RISSIK STR).

7.1.1.2

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Florida (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1833(135KNG1205F300141362)FROM CORNER  PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET , TURN
RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DE KORTE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE PERTH ROAD,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD, CONTINUE EDWARD
ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE MEYER ROAD, TURN
RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT LONG ROAD, TURN RIGHT GORDON ROAD, CONTINUE GORDON ROAD,
CORNER  GORDON ROAD AND LANGE STREET AT FLORIDA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START BERGBRON DRIVE (C/O BERGBRON AND GORDON RD), TURN LEFT VERONA DRIVE,
TURN LEFT BERGBRON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD,
TURN RIGHT CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT PERTH ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
WANDERERS STREET, END (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR).

7.1.1.2

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Leeukop Prison (M71 Highway) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1832(1000F31000GL00141363)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, CONTINUE MAI.

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN ROAD (C/O MAIN AND LACHLAN STR) , CONTINUE WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE,
CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE
WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STR).

7.1.1.2

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1835(1000F31000G600141360)FROM BREE STREET METRO MAL;L TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN LEFT
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INTO QUEEN ELIZABETH DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE STREET (BRAAMFONTEIN), LEFT INTO ENOCH
SONTONGA, RIGHT TO ANNET ROAD, INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UNIVERSITY ROAD JOINING
MAIN ROAD (MALVILLE) PROCEEDING STRAIGHT TO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURNING RIGHT INTO
NORTHUMBERLAND ROAD, STRAIGHT TO NORTHGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1834(133QAW135VAW00141361)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER CAXTON AND EDISON ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO NOBEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRICE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO COMMANDO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GRIFFITH
ROAD. PROCEED INTO ERIC ROAD, PROCEED INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHANNES STREET, PROCEED
INTO MAIN STREET, TURN INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
PANDORING DRIVE. PROCEED INTO WELTEVREEDEN ROAD, PROCEED TO 14TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOPHIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO SMITH STREET PASSING  FAIRLANDS POLICE STATION, PROCEED INTO SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE RETURN TRIP SAME AS ABOVE

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837(133QAW1000G600141356)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER  KELVIN STREET AND EDISON
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE D.F. MALAN OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE, END OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O
OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES). DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: START OLIEVENHOUT AVENUE (C/O OLIEVENHOUT AV AND DOUGLAS CRES) , TURN LEFT
NORTHUMBERLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1
WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP,
CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT KELVIN STREET, END KELVIN STREET (C/O KELVIN STR AND
EDISON RD).

7.1.1.2

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), SMIT (Fairland) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1836(135KHJ135VAW00141357)FROM CORNER RISSIK AND PLEIN STREET TEMP[ORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOA D, TURN LEFT DE KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE
DRIVE, TURN LEFT PENDORING ROAD, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT SOPHIA STREET, CONTINUE SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV).

RETURN ROUTE: START SMIT STREET (C/O SMIT AND FIRST AV), CONTINUE SOPHIA STREET, TURN LEFT
FOURTEENTH AVENUE, CONTINUE WELTEVREDEN ROAD, CONTINUE PENDORING ROAD, TURN RIGHT
BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT
ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, TURN LEFT PLEIN    , END PLEIN (C/O RISSIK AND PLEIN
STR).

7.1.1.2

Croesus A (Edison Street) (Origin), FARROW (Rand Park Ridge) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1838(1000E0135Y2000141354)     CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK(CORNER CAXTON & EDISON)
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      SILVER STAR CASINO TEMPORARY FROM CROESUS STATION 
CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARAISBURG ROAD,ON RAMP INTO N1,OFF RAMP INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGIETER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FARROW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FURTHERBROOK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FIVE STAR CASSINO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP  OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CROESUS STATION TAXI RANK CORNER CAXTON STREET AND EDISON
STREET.

7.1.1.2

CAXTON (Johannesburg Other) (Origin), Northgate Shopping Centre (Olievenhout RD) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1837A1(133QAW1000G600141355)FROM CROESUS STATION CORNER KELVIN AND EDISON ROAD
LOAD, TURN RIGHT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM OFF RAMP, SHARP RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND
SUSAN STR).
RETURN ROUTE: START GERHARDUS STREET C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STR), TURN RIGHT HAMMER
AVENUE, TURN LEFT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL
FREEWAY, CONTINUE FOURTEENTH AVE OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, TURN LEFT
N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT
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KELVIN  , END KELVIN (C/O KELVIN AND EDISON RD).

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1839A1(1001OY1205AV10141352)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STOTT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELOFF STREET,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG

DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59,OFF RAMP INTO

KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7),PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), Zonkizizwe Proper (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1839(1001OY1205AV10141353)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STOTT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

WITH KLIPRIVIER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO M24 H (M7), PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO FARADAY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KRUIS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1841(135KNB1001TQ10141350)FROM CORNER KRUIS AND MARKET STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO  BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE,

CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY,

CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE BOEING WEST ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12

NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE N12 ON RAMP, TURN

RIGHT VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD, CONTINUE AG DE WIT DRIVE, TURN LEFT MAIN

ROAD, CONTINUE VIOLET ROAD, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, CONTINUE

STREET, TURN LEFT BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE LUNIK DRIVE, END LUNIK

DRIVE  (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START LUNIK DRIVE (C/O LUNIK DR AND TERRACE RD), CONTINUE DRIEFONTEIN ROAD,

CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, CONTINUE ISANDO STREET, CONTINUE BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT STREET,

CONTINUE PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT RIETFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT

VIOLET ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT AG DE WIT DRIVE, CONTINUE NORTH REEF ROAD,

CONTINUE VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT N12 ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE

N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE

BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, CONTINUE INTERCHANGE, CONTINUE

COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET , END KRUIS STREET (C/O KRUIS AND MARKET

STREET).

7.1.1.3

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1840(135KF81001L510141351)START NOORD STREET TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT END

STREET, TURN LEFT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN

RIGHT SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP,

CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK

OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND

VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT POTGIETER STREET,

CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL

STREET, END HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED TO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEF TINTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO N17 SOUTH,PROCEED TO TOLL GATE,TURN RIGHT INTO

WEMMERPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSETTENVILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VON WILLIGH

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BANKET STREET ,INTO NOORD STREET  TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), Elandsfontein (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPCOJ(FTA)1843(1000H91205K610141348)FROM ELLIS PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

STABE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET

STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY,

CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12

NATIONAL, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL, TURN LEFT N12 (KRAFT STREET OFF RAMP), CONTINUE KRAFT, END

KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START KRAFT (C/O KRAFT AND AMBER RD), CONTINUE KRAFT, TURN RIGHT N12 FREEWAY

OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE
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BROAD WAY, CONTINUE KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET
STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIS
PARK TAXI RANK

Ellispark (Van Beeck & Angele) (Origin), ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1842(1000H91001NG10141349)START VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR STREET)
LOAD, TURN LEFT ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT STAIB STREET, TURN LEFT BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET, CONTINUE BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE
KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE BROAD WAY, CONTINUE ALLUM, CONTINUE N12 FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12
NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT DRIEFONTEIN ROAD, CONTINUE BARBARA
ROAD, TURN LEFT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER STREET, TURN RIGHT BREWERY STREET, TURN
RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
METER STREET, END METER STREET (ISANDO STATION ).

RETURN ROUTE: START METER STREET (ISANDO STATION), TURN RIGHT WRENCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INDUSTRIE STREET, TURN RIGHT ANVIL STREET, TURN LEFT BREWERY STREET, TURN LEFT MONTEER
STREET, TURN RIGHT FOUNDRY STREET, TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD, TURN LEFT R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R24 OFF RAMP TO VAN RIEBEEC ROAD, CONTINUE R24 ON RAMP, CONTINUE R24 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N12 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 OFF RAMP, CONTINUE CONCORD ROAD, CONTINUE
COUNTY ROAD, TURN RIGHT CUMBERLAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT KITCHENER AVENUE, CONTINUE
BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, CONTINUE MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT LOWER PAGE STREET, TURN LEFT
BEACON ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN BEEK STREET, END VAN BEEK STREET (C/O VAN BEEK AND ERROR
STREET)

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Rosherville (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1844(1001RW120A0O00141343)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
BOK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
EDITH CAVELL STREET, PROCEED INTO  DELVERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  ALBERT STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO  BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MARSHALL STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN
LEFT WOLHUTER STREET, CONTINUE MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: (ROSHERVILLE TAXI RANK), TURN RIGHT LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, TURN LEFT MAIN REEF
ROAD, CONTINUE WOLHUTER STREET, TURN RIGHT MARITZBURG EAST STREET, TURN LEFT PARK STREET,
CONTINUE ANDERSON STREET, TURN LEFT BEREA ROAD, TURN RIGHT DURBAN STREET, CONTINUE
GRAHAMSTOWN STREET, TURN RIGHT ROSETTENVILLE ROAD, CONTINUE VON WEILLIGH STREET, TURN
RIGHT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN LEFT BOK STREET, TURN LEFT CLAIM STREET,
CONTINUE MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT PIM
STREET, END PIM STREET (C/O PIM AND SAUER STREET) (METRO MALL TAXI RANK).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1845(1001RW1205Y400141346)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT WEST
STREET, TURN LEFT PRITCHARD STREET, TURN RIGHT HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT MARKET STREET,
TURN RIGHT ELOFF STREET, TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT JULES
STREET, END JULES STREET (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET).

RETURN ROUTE: START JULES STREET  (C/O JULES AND HERIOT STREET), TURN RIGHT JOHN PAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  KRUIS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER  STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO  NTEMI MPILISO  STREET, TURN
RIGHT  INTO BREE STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

WANDERERS (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Strijdom Park (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1847(135KNG120A0M00141341)FROM CORNER PLEIN STREET AND WANDERERS STREET,
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
FIRST STREET, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, TURN LEFT HAMMER AVENUE,
TURN LEFT GERHARDUS STREET, END (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET).

RETURN ROUTE : START GERHARDUS STREET (C/O GERHARDUS AND SUSAN STREET), TURN RIGHT
HAMMER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN
LEFT EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS, TURN LEFT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET,
CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT WANDERERS STREET, END WANDERERS STREET (C/O PLEIN AND WANDERERS
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STREET).

Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1846(1205TL12058600141342)FROM LEHAE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT TULIT STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLEN HIGHWAY,TURN RIGHT INTO R554, OLD VEREENIGING , PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND  TURN LEFT INTO GEMSBOK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENASIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK OPPOSITE VILLAGE BAKERY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LEHAE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Glenvista (Johannesburg South) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1811(1205B21001L510141121)FROM GLEN MALL SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (C/O ORPEN AND
LETABA ROAD)LOAD, CONTINUE BOUNDARY LANE, TURN RIGHT COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, TURN LEFT SYBRAND VAN
NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS ON
RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE R59
FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, TURN LEFT SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN
RIGHT POTGIETER STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT
STREET, CONTINUE HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR).

RETURN ROUTE:  START HOSPITAL STREET (C/O HOSPITAL AND KGOTSO STR), CONTINUE STREET, TURN
RIGHT KUMALO STREET, CONTINUE BOSWORTH STREET, CONTINUE POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
SWARTKOPPIES (R554) ROAD, TURN RIGHT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY,
CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE R59 FREEWAY, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP, CONTINUE N12
SOUTHERN BYPASS FREEWAY, CONTINUE N12 SOUTHERN BYPASS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT COMARO
STREET, TURN LEFT BOUNDARY LANE, CONTINUE ORPEN ROAD (C/O ORPEN AND LETABA RD).

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1812(1001RW1001L510141123)FROM  BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VILLAGE MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ,TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWOTH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET
INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
EATS,OFF RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LE INTO JEPPE STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,INTO
BREE  STREET METRO MALL  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1849(1001RW1001ZF00141254)FROM BREE STREET TAXI RANK C/O PIM AND SAUER STR) LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, TURN LEFT DE
KORTE STREET, CONTINUE ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ANNET ROAD, CONTINUE KINGS WAY,
TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE
MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE MULDERSDRIF (M5) ROAD ,

RETURN ROUTE : START MULDERSDRIF (M5)|ROAD , CONTINUE MAIN (M5)|ROAD, CONTINUE BEYERS
NAUDE|DRIVE, CONTINUE BEYERS NAUDE DRIVE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT KINGS WAY, CONTINUE
ANNET ROAD, TURN LEFT ENOCH SONTONGA AVENUE, CONTINUE JORISSEN STREET, TURN RIGHT BERTHA
STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE WEST STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET  (C/O PIM AND
SAUER STR),

7.1.1.4

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(FTA)1848(1001RW1001RJ10141260)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE / BARRY HERTZOG FLYOVER, CONTINUE
BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE THIRD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE RABIE STREET, CONTINUE PRES
FOUCHE STREET AND END AT BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 
RETURN ROUTE: START PRES FOUCHE STREET (PRES FOUCHE STREET AND SWAZI RD) , CONTINUE RABIE
STREET, CONTINUE HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE FIRST STREET, TURN
LEFT THIRD AVENUE, CONTINUE LINDEN ROAD, CONTINUE BARRY HERTZOG AVENUE, TURN LEFT EMPIRE
ROAD, CONTINUE EMPIRE ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE,
CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH , CONTINUE WEST STREET, CONTINUE WEST
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STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END PIM STREET (PIM AND SAUER STREET).

Highgate Shopping Centre (Commando & Main) (Origin), HONEYDEW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1823(1000DU1001ZF00141381)START COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN REEF RD),
TURN LEFT MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1 NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY,
CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD,
TURN RIGHT NIC DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT JOHAN ROAD, CONTINUE
JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE DEYSEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT MAIN (M5) ROAD, END MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN
AND BLUEBERRY RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START MAIN (M5) ROAD (C/O MAIN AND BLUEBERRY RD), TURN LEFT DEYSEL ROAD,
CONTINUE JOELYNN STREET, CONTINUE JOHAN ROAD, TURN LEFT TAYLOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT NIC
DIEDERICHS ROAD, TURN LEFT HENDRIK POTGIETER ROAD, TURN LEFT GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT N1
NATIONAL ON RAMP, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL FREEWAY, CONTINUE N1 NATIONAL OFF RAMP, CONTINUE
MARAISBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT COMMANDO ROAD, END COMMANDO ROAD (C/O COMMANDO AND MAIN
REEF RD).

7.1.1.4

Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1822(1000F31001KZ00141382)FROM BREE STREET METRO MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER AND PIM STREET LOAD  , TURN RIGHT NTEMI PILLISO STREET,
CONTINUE NELSON MANDELA BRIDGE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT LOWER PK DRIVE, TURN RIGHT WESTWOLD WAY, CONTINUE AVONWOLD ROAD, TURN LEFT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT EASTWOOD ROAD, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE BUCKINGHAM
AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE GROSVENOR AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT BUCKINGHAM AVENUE , END BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV).
RETURN ROUTE: START BUCKINGHAM AVENUE (C/O BUCKINGHAM AND JAN SMUTS AV), TURN LEFT
GROSVENOR AVENUE, CONTINUE CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, CONTINUE NORFOLK AVENUE, CONTINUE
BUCKINGHAM AVENUE, CONTINUE SUTHERLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EASTWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN
SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AVONWOLD ROAD, CONTINUE WESTWOLD WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
EASTWOODRD , TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, CONTINUE BERTHA STREET, CONTINUE MANDELA DRIVE,
CONTINUE NTEMIO MPILISO STREET, TURN LEFT PIM STREET, END GWIGWI MORWEBI STREET (C/O SAUER
AND PIM STR).

7.1.1.4

Orange Grove (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), CHAUCER (Princes) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1825(1205Y9135Q2B00141379)FROM ORANGE GROOVE TENTH STREET (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND
TENTH STR), TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLUB STREET, SHARP RIGHT CIVIN ROAD, CONTINUE
CIVIN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT CHAUCER AVENUE, END CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV).

RETURN ROUTE : START CHAUCER AVENUE (C/O CHAUCER AND SPENSER AV), TURN LEFT CIVIN DRIVE,
CONTINUE CIVIN ROAD, SHARP LEFT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT NINTH AVENUE, TURN LEFT NINTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, END LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE (LOUIS BOTHA AV AND TENTH STR).

7.1.1.4

Honey dew B (Beyers Naude & Christian de wet ave) (Origin), Weltevreden Park (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1824(1000G512061800141380)FROM HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE,
TURN RIGHT INTO CRISTIAN DE WET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FORSTER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.
STRYDOM DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO WELTEVREDEN ,INTO HILLFOX SHOPPINGB CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STRETT,TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PETER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HONEYDEW INFORMAL SETTLEMENT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), KLOOF (Melville) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826A1(135KF81360BH00141375)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK INTO  CLAIM STREET , TURN
LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SANTA PETER ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO YOUNG AVENUE,PROCED TO FREDERICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JUDITH STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRACE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SYLVIA PASS,TURN RIGHT INTT GROVE STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KLOOF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET,PROCEED TO DOWERGLEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TAXI RANK.
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NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), ASPEN (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1826(135KF81363DF00141376)FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK LOAD ,INTO  CLAIM STREET ,
TURN LEFT DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT NUGGET STREET, TURN RIGHT HADFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CLUB STREET, TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT ELM STREET, END ELM
STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD).

RETURN ROUTE: START ELM STREET (ELM AND ASPEN RD), TURN RIGHT LINKSFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT
CLUB STREET, TURN LEFT NINTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT CLAIM, END CLAIM (NOORD AND CLAIM STR).

7.1.1.4

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828(135KHJ1000HF00141368)START PLEIN STREET (PLEIN AND WANDERERS STR), TURN LEFT
KLEIN STREET, CONTINUE KING GEORGE STREET, TURN RIGHT SMIT STREET, CONTINUE SARATOGA
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SIEMERT ROAD, CONTINUE JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT HENDON STREET,
PROCEED TO PERCY STREET,TURN RIGHT HARLEY STREET, TURN LEFT BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, TURN
RIGHT NATAL STREET, PROCEED TO  DE LA REY STREET, TURN RIGHT OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, PROCEED TO
MOUNTAIN KLOOF . END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FRANCIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
DE LA REY  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HUNTERS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FORTOSQUE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO RANNYH STREET,PROCEED TO HONEY STREET,TURN LEF TO TUDHOPE  STREET,TURN RIGHT TO ABEL
ROAD,TURN LEFT TO CATHERINE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET ,TURN LEFT TO KING GEORGE STREET, PROCEED TO
KLEIN STREET ,TURN RIGHT T TO PLEIN STREET, END CORNER KLEIN &WANDERERS STREET.

7.1.1.4

FARADAY TAXI RANK (Origin), ANDREW MURRAY (Bryanston) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1827(1001OY13646O00141370)FROM FARADAY TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO STEVENSON ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VON WOLLIEGHT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY
STREET,PROCEED TO R55,PASS JOUBERT PARK,PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD.TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO YOLK STREET,/PARKLANE ,PROCEED TO ST.
ANDREWS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITALTEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL 
YOLK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD,PROCEED TO LOIUS
BOTHA AVENUE,PROCEED AND PASS FIRE STATION ,PROCEED TO BECKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JAGGER STREET ,PROCEED INTO CLAIM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET,TURN LEF INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET,PROCEED INTO STEVENSON ROAD INTO FARADAY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Mountain View (Kloof & Fredericks) (Origin), Metro mall (Bree Str. & Sauer Str.) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1829(1000HG1000F300141366)START KLOOF STREET (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR), TURN
RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT FRANCES STREET, TURN LEFT DE LA REY
STREET, TURN RIGHT HUNTER STREET, TURN LEFT KENMERE ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET,
CONTINUE HONEY STREET, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT CATHERINE
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT KOTZE STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT WOLMARANS STREET, TURN
LEFT KING GEORGE STREET, CONTINUE KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PLEIN STREET, TURN LEFT LOVEDAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, END (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR).

RETURN ROUTE: START WEST STREET (CNR PIM AND SAUER STR), TURN RIGHT PIM STREET, BACKTRACK
PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST STREET, CONTINUE QUEEN ELIZABETH, TURN RIGHT JUTA STREET, TURN
RIGHT DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT KLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA
STREET, TURN RIGHT CATHERINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT ABEL ROAD, TURN LEFT TUDHOPE AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT HILLBROW STREET, TURN LEFT HARROW ROAD, TURN RIGHT RALEIGH STREET, CONTINUE ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE OBSERVATORY AVENUE, TURN LEFT INNES STREET, TURN RIGHT ECKSTEIN STREET,
TURN LEFT KLOOF STREET, END (CNR KLOOF AND FREDERICK STR).

7.1.1.5

PLEIN (Johannesburg CBD) (Origin), Yeoville (Cavendishweg & Hunter) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(FTA)1828A1(135KHJ1000HF00141367)FROM ELOFF STREET AND PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  BREE
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  NUGGET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HADFIED
ROAD,PROCEED TO TUDHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENDON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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NATAL STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DE LA REY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO REGENT STREET IN
YEOVILLE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE :FROM TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ISIPHINGO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WERBER STREET,PROCEED TO PADNATO STREET,PROCEED TO
CAROLINE STREET,PROPCED TO EDITH CAVELL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET,TURN LET
INTO HARRISON STREET,TUURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER PLEIN AND
ELOFF STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110612
6

2) AGNES BUYISIWE MAVIMBELA
6611200393088

3) 7750 SENAOANE, SOWETO, SOWETO, 1818 BARA
CITY TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615A1(12058V12059J00204401)CHAKANE TAXI RANK, CROSS OVER NICHOLAS STR TO JOIN
TEMA STR WHICH CHANGES TO MANDLALA STR, PICK-UP AND OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN LEFT INTO TSOLO STR, THEN LEFT INTO KINGSLEY SITHOLE STR, PICK-UP AND
OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROSS OVER BASIL ZUMA STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KINGSLEY SITHOLE, TURN RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STR, LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1/N12, PROCEED TO JOIN M1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AT BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED TO
JOIN SAUER STR, TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STR, THEN LEFT INTO END STR, LEFT INTO JEEPE STR,
THEN RIGHT INTO TROYE STR, PROCEED INTO TWIST STR, AND ENTER THE JACK-MINCER TAXI RANK. LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), COMMERCE - RAND SHOW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0632(1001GE1A3KXE00119290)0632 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXHIBITION ROAD, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS
RESERVE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMERCE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE: PROCEED INTO HURRICANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO RANDSHOW ROAD, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0631(12059710022700119287)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH GATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT SOUTHGATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE, TURN RIGHT 
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEN CUYLER STREET, LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JAN KLEPEN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN LEFT NTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, PROCEED INTO
SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0630(10021V1001KS00119286)0630 FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
GOLDEN HIGHWAY , PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK
HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED SINTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,
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PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT
INTO CORNER EAST AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ENTER OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PROCEED
AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK.OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0629(1001GE10021V00119285)0629 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET,PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, PASS
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO UNKNOWN STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

Naturena Ext 26 (Naturena Ext 26) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0628(10007X1001KS00119284)0628 FROM SUGAR BUSH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT HEFFER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO N1 NORTH, TURN
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET.
RETURN ROUTE:

FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INOT BANGO
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, PROCEED INTO SWARTGOUD STREET, PROCEED INTO
ENDWELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ENDYMION STREET, PROCEED INTO FELLON STREET, PROCEED INTO
ROYAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO JAN DE NUICKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MALTA ROAD, PROCEED
INTO NATURENA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEN STREET, PROCEED AND LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, AND ENTER SUGAR BUSH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.6.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), HILLBROW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0627(1001GE1001Z100119283)0627 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP  INTO SMIT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, PROCEED
INTO HOOFD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZ STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO ESSELEN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM C/O ESSELEN AND TWIST STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, ONRAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, OFFRAMP 
INTO OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626.A1(1001GE1001Z010119282)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED INTO UNION ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R59, TURN LEFT INTO ASCOT ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626(1001S31001Z010119281)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DE VILLIERS
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HETZOG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARIO MILAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0625.A1(1001GE1001YZ00119253)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO N12
EAST,TURN LEFT OFFRAMP INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, PROCEED INTO WEST
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ENTER NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624.A1(1001GE1001YY00119252)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT ONRAMP INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP
INTO GRASMERE TOLL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R551, TURN RIGHT INTO GRASMERE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604.A1(1001GE1001ND00119251)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEUMONT STREET, ALTERNATIVELY KLIPRIVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONS STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED INTO SHAKESPEARE STREET,PROCEED INTO
NORTHAN PARKWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603.A1(1001GE1001YJ00119250)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED ON
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VERONA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT
KLIPRIVIER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

 RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624(1001GE1001YY00056485)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602.A1(1001GE10002T00119249)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553),
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS TOLL GATE, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GRASMERE PLAZA OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ENNERDALE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), DEVLAND (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0622(1001GE1001YX00056483)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO AXLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GIBBS ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER DEVLAND TAXI RANK, (CNR GIBBS AND EAST ROAD)

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0623(1001YV1001KS00056484)FROM MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD

OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620.A1(1001KS1001YV00056481)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 SOUTH PROCEED AND JOIN N12 WEST, PROCEED AND

JOIN GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO

MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), TURFONTEIN RACE COURSE (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0621(1001GE1001YW00056482)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP RIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET,

PROCEED INTO TURF CLUB STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER TRUFONTEIN RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, (CNR

TURF CLUB STREET AND MAIN STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0619(1001GE1001YU10056479)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MATHEWS

STREET,PROCEED INTO SHERFIELD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION AVENUE, TURN RIGHT

INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD

MBATHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ADAMS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOGO, PROCEED INTO BHENGU

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEBE STREET, PROCEED TO EVATON  MASENKENG TAXI RANK, (CNR SEBE AND

VILAKAZI STREET)

RETURN ROUTE

FROM EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SELBOURNE STREE, PROCEED INTO HEATH STREET,  TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT

INTO UNION, TURN RIGHT INTO MAKAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DONA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STIRLING

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO EASTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620(1001KS1001YV00056480)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, PROCEED INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR

DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618(1001GE1001YT00056477)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE

GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD,

PROCEED INTO AMANDA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE

ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI

RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618.A1(1001GE1001YT00056478)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMARO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE GLEN MALL

TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617(1001GE1001YL00056475)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, TURNLEFT INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY,

PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, PROCEED TO BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN

AND DE BEER STREET.)

RETURN:

FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN

NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS

SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617.A1(1001YM1001YL00056476)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT SERVICE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BERTHA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE BEER STREET, PROCEED TO

BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN AND DE BEER STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN

NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS

SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616(1001GE1001YS00056473)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NICOL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, PROCEED

AND ENTER NATURENA JOHANNEBSURG PRISON TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616.A1(1001GE1001YS00056474)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJ AN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO NATUUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO VESTING LINK, PROCEED INTO NATURENA TAXI RANK.

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615(1001GE1001YI00056470)FROM  ORLANDO EAST WHITE CHURCH TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKA STREET,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO OPHIR- BOOYSENS STREET, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSENS, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO
WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED INTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSES STREET, PROCEED INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO
MOSHOESHOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO
ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615.A2(1001GE1001YI00056472)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED ON M1
AND TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHEN PARKWAY STREET, PROCEED INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JACK MINCER TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN:
FROM JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER ORLANDO EAST WHITE
CHURCH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614(1001GE1001YR10056468)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEED INTO RING
EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614.A1(1000851001YR10056469)
FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEE INTO RING EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO
ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613(1001GE1000FH00056464)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOYSENS RESERVE ROAD, PROCEED INTO FIFTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR-BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED
INTO WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET, TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB NOORD STREET TAXI

RANK

(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED

INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCCED INTO N12

FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,

PROCCED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS

DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613.A1(1001GE1000FH00056466)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED INTO

M1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB

NOORD STREET TAXI RANK

(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KLIRIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED

INTO NORTHWAY PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DORADO AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALWEN WEST STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED ANTER

DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612(1001GE1001YM00056460)FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO

BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE,

IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE

AND MERTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612.A1     (1001GE1001YM00056462)

FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE,

TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MERTHINUS

SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611(1001GE1001YL00056457)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO

TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611.A1(1001GE1001YL00056459)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1,

TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO M2

FREEWAY EAST, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT
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INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND
TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER BARAGWANANTH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM CNR STIEMENS AND DE BEER STREET, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMERSHOF STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JAN SMUTS, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE ROAD, ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHESTOOM ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), AEROTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0609(1001GE1001YQ00056454)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK
INGRAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABAX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TEMPORARY RANK.
(CNR OLD POTCHEFSTROOM AND SABAX STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0610(1001GE1001RW00056456)FORM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BENTLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY
MANOR, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALAMEIN STREET. TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (CNR SAUER AND PIM STREET), OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO BEAUMONT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHERN PARKWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANGOR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO LONGFELLOW
STREET, PROCEED INTO KEATS STREET, PROCEED INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO EBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OPHIR-BOOYSEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH
(WEST), PROCEED INTO N1, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK
DRIVE, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), GERMISTON RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0607(1001GE1001YP10056451)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHRAND ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER GERMISTON TAXI RANK (CNR RAND AIRPORT
ROAD AND RUSSEL ROAD). DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE UNTIL N12, 
FROM N12 PROCEED AND JOIN N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0608(1001GE1001IF10056452)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,

PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD TAXI RANK (CNR BOOM AND JERUSALEM STREET), DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE,

PROCEED WITH DF MALAN DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBAART

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO

N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH,

PROCEED INTO FOURTEENTH AVENUE OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 FREEWAY,

PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS,

TURN RIGHT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, PROCEED INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI

RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606(1001GE1001YK00056449)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE

MALL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

COLUMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606.A1(1001GE1001YK00056450)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOORNKOP CAMP, PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO GOLDEN

HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURGHT RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604(1001GE1001ND00056447)FROM BARAGWANATH

TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED

AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALWEN ROAD,

PROCEED ON ALWEN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTOSHAKESPEAR AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SWARTGOUD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTOBERRYMEAD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT

INTO CALANBRIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEAUVAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE DRIVE, TURN

RIGHT INTO ORMONDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DRO OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0605(1001GE1001YO10056448)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN LEFT INTO CHESTNUT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT

INTO TWAYI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGOMA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO ST. PATRIC STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (CNR FALCON AND R551)

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EAST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM MAIN
ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO  BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602(1001GE10002T00056445)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R557 ROAD, PROCEED ENTER ENNERDALE TAXI RANK (CNR R557 AND JAMES ROAD)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603(1001GE1001YJ00056446)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TUNR LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND
TURN LEFT INTO R59 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDOR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHERN KLIPRIVER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601(1001GE1001YN10056443)
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS ONRAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT INTO
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, PROCEED INTO THOKOZA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601.A1(1001GE1001YN10056444)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NAZREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS
ONRAMP, TURN LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT
INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH
STREET, PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, END FEREMA STREET
(THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110657
3

2) MS LANGA 6407215514085 3) 8437 ZONE 6, DIEPKLOOF, ORLANDO, 1804 BARA
CITY TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601(1001GE1001YN10056443)
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS ONRAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT INTO
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, PROCEED INTO THOKOZA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603(1001GE1001YJ00056446)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TUNR LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED ON N12 AND
TURN LEFT INTO R59 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDOR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHERN KLIPRIVER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604(1001GE1001ND00056447)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALWEN ROAD,
PROCEED ON ALWEN ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTOSHAKESPEAR AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTGOUD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTOBERRYMEAD AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO CALANBRIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEAUVAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO ORMONDE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DRO OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0601.A1(1001GE1001YN10056444)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NAZREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED ON N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN BYPASS
ONRAMP, TURN LEFT INTO SYBRAND VAN NIEKERK ON RAMP ONTO R59, PROCEED ON R59 AND TURN LEFT
INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD (554), TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEDE INTO BOSWORTH
STREET, PROCEED INTO KUMALO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FEREMA STREET, END FEREMA STREET
(THOKOZA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602(1001GE10002T00056445)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R557 ROAD, PROCEED ENTER ENNERDALE TAXI RANK (CNR R557 AND JAMES ROAD)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0605(1001GE1001YO10056448)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), TURN LEFT INTO CHESTNUT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALM
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT
INTO TWAYI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGOMA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ST. PATRIC STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R551, TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK (CNR FALCON AND R551)

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PALM SPRINGS TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EAST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM MAIN
ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO  BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.
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BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606(1001GE1001YK00056449)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
MALL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
COLUMBINE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0606.A1(1001GE1001YK00056450)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOORNKOP CAMP, PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURGHT RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), GERMISTON RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0607(1001GE1001YP10056451)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHRAND ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER GERMISTON TAXI RANK (CNR RAND AIRPORT
ROAD AND RUSSEL ROAD). DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE UNTIL N12, 
FROM N12 PROCEED AND JOIN N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND JOIN SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0608(1001GE1001IF10056452)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD TAXI RANK (CNR BOOM AND JERUSALEM STREET), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE,
PROCEED WITH DF MALAN DRIVE AND TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN SCHOEMAN FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 WESTERN BYPASS ON RAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED INTO FOURTEENTH AVENUE OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 FREEWAY,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS,
TURN RIGHT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, PROCEED INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), AEROTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0609(1001GE1001YQ00056454)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK
INGRAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABAX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TEMPORARY RANK.
(CNR OLD POTCHEFSTROOM AND SABAX STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0610(1001GE1001RW00056456)FORM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12,
PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BENTLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KIMBERLEY

7.1.1.1
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MANOR, PROCEED INTO KIMBERLY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALAMEIN STREET. TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (CNR SAUER AND PIM STREET), OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO BEAUMONT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHERN PARKWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANGOR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED INTO LONGFELLOW
STREET, PROCEED INTO KEATS STREET, PROCEED INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JHB METRO MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO EBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OPHIR-BOOYSEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED
INTO KIMBERLEY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH
(WEST), PROCEED INTO N1, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK
DRIVE, PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK.

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611(1001GE1001YL00056457)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO
TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0611.A1(1001GE1001YL00056459)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO M1,
TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO M2
FREEWAY EAST, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
EENDRACHT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STEET, TURN LEFT
INTO STIEMENS STREET, PROCEED TO TAXI RANK (CNR DE BEERS AND STIMENS STREET)

RETURN:
FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND
TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO N12 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER BARAGWANANTH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM CNR STIEMENS AND DE BEER STREET, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMERSHOF STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
JAN SMUTS, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EMPIRE ROAD, ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHESTOOM ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612(1001GE1001YM00056460)FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE,
IMMINK DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE
AND MERTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPCOJ(BCTOA)0612.A1     (1001GE1001YM00056462)
FROM SOUTHGATE MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHGATE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO EBEN CUYLER DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MERTHINUS
SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613(1001GE1000FH00056464)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOYSENS RESERVE ROAD, PROCEED INTO FIFTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MENTZ
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR-BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OPHIR ROAD, PROCEED INTO
KIMBERLEY-BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED
INTO WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NTEMI PILISO STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB NOORD STREET TAXI
RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED
INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCCED INTO N12
FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCCED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS
DRIVE), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0613.A1(1001GE1000FH00056466)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED INTO
M1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED INTO SAUER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JHB
NOORD STREET TAXI RANK
(JACK MINCER TAXI RANK), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KLIRIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET, PROCEED INTO ALAMEIN STREET, PROCEED
INTO NORTHWAY PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DORADO AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALWEN WEST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED ANTER
DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHUNUS SMUTS DRIVE), DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614(1001GE1001YR10056468)FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEED INTO RING
EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ALBERTON PICK 'N PAY SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0614.A1(1000851001YR10056469)
FROM BARAGWANANTH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
N1 ONRAMP, PROCEED INTO N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAINT AUSTELL STREET, PROCEE INTO RING EAST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT ROAD, PROCEED TO
ALBERTON PICK N’ PAY, DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.2
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615(1001GE1001YI00056470)FROM  ORLANDO EAST WHITE CHURCH TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKA STREET,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, PROCEED

INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, PROCEED INTO OPHIR- BOOYSENS STREET, PROCEED INTO

KIMBERLEY-BOOYSENS, PROCEED INTO EARP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO

WESTEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP STREET, PROCEED INTO WEST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED INTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, PROCEED INTO MOOI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

JEPPE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO USSHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TRUMP

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESTEX STREET, PROCEED INTO WEBBER STREET, PROCEED INTO EARP

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OPHIR BOOYSES STREET, PROCEED INTO SOWETO HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO

MOSHOESHOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET,

PROCEED INTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO

ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615.A2(1001GE1001YI00056472)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA

STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED ON M1

AND TURN LEFT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHEN PARKWAY STREET, PROCEED INTO

ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED

INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JACK MINCER TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN:

FROM JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS

STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER ORLANDO EAST WHITE

CHURCH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616(1001GE1001YS00056473)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NICOL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO HEFER STREET, PROCEED

AND ENTER NATURENA JOHANNEBSURG PRISON TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NATURENA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0616.A1(1001GE1001YS00056474)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJ AN DE NECKER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MALTA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO NATUUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO VESTING LINK, PROCEED INTO NATURENA TAXI RANK.

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617(1001GE1001YL00056475)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM ROAD, TURNLEFT INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY,
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PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EENDRACHT

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISSEN STREET, PROCEED TO BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN

AND DE BEER STREET.)

RETURN:

FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN

NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS

SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DIEPKLOOF TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0617.A1(1001YM1001YL00056476)FROM DIEPKLOOF EXTENSION TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO M1 NORTH FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M2 FREEWAY, PROCEED INTO M1 NORTH PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT SERVICE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BERTHA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE BEER STREET, PROCEED TO

BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, (CNR JORISSEN AND DE BEER STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM BRAAMFONTEIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE KORTE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENRI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH

ONRAMP, PROCEED WITH M1 AND TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ADCOCK INGRAM

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, PROCEED INTO BEN

NAUDE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPKLOOF EXT. TAXI RANK (CNR BEN NAUDE AND MARTHINUS

SMUTS STREET), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618(1001GE1001YT00056477)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO XAVIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMARO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE

GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD,

PROCEED INTO AMANDA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE

ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI

RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), THE GLEN MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0618.A1(1001GE1001YT00056478)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMARO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY LANE, PROCEED INTO ORPEN ROAD, PROCEED TO THE GLEN MALL

TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(BCTOA)0619(1001GE1001YU10056479)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MATHEWS

STREET,PROCEED INTO SHERFIELD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION AVENUE, TURN RIGHT

INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD

MBATHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ADAMS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOGO, PROCEED INTO BHENGU

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEBE STREET, PROCEED TO EVATON  MASENKENG TAXI RANK, (CNR SEBE AND

VILAKAZI STREET)

RETURN ROUTE

FROM EVATON MASENKENG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO VILAKAZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SELBOURNE STREE, PROCEED INTO HEATH STREET,  TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT

INTO UNION, TURN RIGHT INTO MAKAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DONA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STIRLING

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EASTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553), PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO EASTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0620(1001KS1001YV00056480)FROM JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, PROCEED INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, PROCEED INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, (CNR
DYNAMO STREET AND POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD), DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), TURFONTEIN RACE COURSE (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0621(1001GE1001YW00056482)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP RIVIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB STREET,
PROCEED INTO TURF CLUB STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER TRUFONTEIN RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, (CNR
TURF CLUB STREET AND MAIN STREET)

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), DEVLAND (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0622(1001GE1001YX00056483)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO AXLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GIBBS ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER DEVLAND TAXI RANK, (CNR GIBBS AND EAST ROAD)

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

MOTSWALEDI BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0623(1001YV1001KS00056484)FROM MOTSWALEDI TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD
OFFRAMP, PROCEED INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624(1001GE1001YY00056485)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ENNERDALE MAIN TAXI RANK (Main Road & James
str) (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0602.A1(1001GE10002T00119249)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIGHT INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY (R553),
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ONRAMP ONTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS TOLL GATE, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GRASMERE PLAZA OFFRAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO JAMES, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ENNERDALE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), STEELDALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0603.A1(1001GE1001YJ00119250)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, ONRAMP AND PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED ON
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VERONA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LINROY STREET, TURN RIGHT
KLIPRIVIER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER STEELDALE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

 RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0604.A1(1001GE1001ND00119251)FROM BARAGWANATH
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEUMONT STREET, ALTERNATIVELY KLIPRIVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SIMMONS STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEBBER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOYSEN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO WEBB
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED INTO SHAKESPEARE STREET,PROCEED INTO
NORTHAN PARKWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLOMBINE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0624.A1(1001GE1001YY00119252)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET, PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT ONRAMP INTO N12 FREEWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP
INTO GRASMERE TOLL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R551, TURN RIGHT INTO GRASMERE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPCOJ(BCTOA)0625.A1(1001GE1001YZ00119253)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED INTO N12
EAST,TURN LEFT OFFRAMP INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, PROCEED INTO WEST
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT AND ENTER NEW MARKET RACE COURSE TAXI RANK

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626(1001S31001Z010119281)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DE VILLIERS
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HETZOG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARIO MILAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ASCOT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0626.A1(1001GE1001Z010119282)FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED
INTO R82, PROCEED INTO R26, PROCEED INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED INTO UNION ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R59, TURN LEFT INTO ASCOT ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), HILLBROW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0627(1001GE1001Z100119283)0627 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT OFFRAMP  INTO SMIT
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JORISEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, PROCEED
INTO HOOFD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KOTZ STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO ESSELEN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM C/O ESSELEN AND TWIST STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EDITH CARVELL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, ONRAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED INTO N12 WEST, OFFRAMP 
INTO OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

Naturena Ext 26 (Naturena Ext 26) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0628(10007X1001KS00119284)0628 FROM SUGAR BUSH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT HEFFER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO N1 NORTH, TURN
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO XAVIER ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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NORTHAN PARK HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANDSBOROUGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET.
RETURN ROUTE:

FROM NOORD STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILJOEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO XAVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INOT BANGO
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAKESPEARE AVENUE, PROCEED INTO SWARTGOUD STREET, PROCEED INTO
ENDWELL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ENDYMION STREET, PROCEED INTO FELLON STREET, PROCEED INTO
ROYAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COLUMBINE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
FLORA STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO JAN DE NUICKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MALTA ROAD, PROCEED
INTO NATURENA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEN STREET, PROCEED AND LEFT INTO VISIT
STREET, AND ENTER SUGAR BUSH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0629(1001GE10021V00119285)0629 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DYNAMO STREET,PROCEED INTO EAST STREET, PASS
GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO UNKNOWN STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO EAST STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DYNAMO, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD POTCHESTROOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.4

FREEDOM PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0630(10021V1001KS00119286)0630 FROM SIYAYA TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
GOLDEN HIGHWAY , PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND JOIN N12 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO XAVIER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CROWNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHAN PARK
HIGHWAY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALAMEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANDSBOROUGH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER RANK AT CNR WANDERERS AND NOORD STREETS.

RETURN ROUTE:
PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED SINTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,
PROCEED AND ONRAMP INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO GOLDEN HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT
INTO CORNER EAST AND GOLDEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND ENTER OLD GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND PROCEED
AND ENTER SIYAYA TAXI RANK.OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

Orlando East (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), SOUTHGATE SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0631(12059710022700119287)FROM ORLANDO TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASUPHA
STREET, PROCEED INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH GATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTHGATE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM SOUTHGATE SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT SOUTHGATE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
AERODROME ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAND SHOW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE, TURN RIGHT 
INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEN CUYLER STREET, LEFT INTO IMMINK DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JAN KLEPEN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO MOSHOESHOE
STREET, TURN LEFT NTO SENAOANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NKOM’IYAHLABA STREET, PROCEED INTO
SENAOANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASUPHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOFASONKE STREET, PROCEED INTO ORLANDO TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

BARAGWANATH MAIN TAXI RANK (JOHANNESBURG) (Origin), COMMERCE - RAND SHOW (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0632(1001GE1A3KXE00119290)0632 FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZIWAYO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SMAEL STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS SMUTS DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEN NAUDE STREET,
PROCEED INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXHIBITION ROAD, PROCEED INTO BOOYSENS
RESERVE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NASREC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND SHOW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMERCE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE: PROCEED INTO HURRICANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO RANDSHOW ROAD, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE BACK TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(BCTOA)0615A1(12058V12059J00204401)CHAKANE TAXI RANK, CROSS OVER NICHOLAS STR TO JOIN
TEMA STR WHICH CHANGES TO MANDLALA STR, PICK-UP AND OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN LEFT INTO TSOLO STR, THEN LEFT INTO KINGSLEY SITHOLE STR, PICK-UP AND
OFF-LOAD ALONG THE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CROSS OVER BASIL ZUMA STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH KINGSLEY SITHOLE, TURN RIGHT INTO NICHOLAS STR, LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1/N12, PROCEED TO JOIN M1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AT BOOYSENS ROAD, PROCEED TO
JOIN SAUER STR, TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STR, THEN LEFT INTO END STR, LEFT INTO JEEPE STR,
THEN RIGHT INTO TROYE STR, PROCEED INTO TWIST STR, AND ENTER THE JACK-MINCER TAXI RANK. LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110852
5

2) LD MASHABELA 5910285425083 3) 138-22TH AVE, ALEXANDRA, JOHANNESBURG,
2090 ALEXANDRA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH STREET
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0331(1001KI1001KU00051436)FROM  ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH  AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT ARKWRITE ROAD,
PROCEED TO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO KATHERINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREET TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, LEFT INTO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO 11TH AVENUE IN BENMORE, PROCEED INTO PARKMORE BUS TAXI TERMINALS, PROCEED TO
PARKMORE GARDEN, TURN RIGHT INTO OLYMPIA AVENUE, PROCEED INTO CALORAIN DRIVE, TURN LEFT
INTO BALLYCLARE DRIVE, RIGHT INTO RIVER CLUB SHOPPING CEBTRE, BACK INTO COLORANE DRIVE, LEFT
INTO SUMMIT DRIVE, INTO BRYANSTON, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO 
BRYNSTON DRIVE, INTO BRYNSTON SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO BRYSTON DRIVE, INTO SUMMIT DIVE,
INTO MORNING SIDE SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD VI AMORNING SIDE MANOR, INO RIVONIA
BOULEVARD, BACK TO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, INTO PETERVALE SHOPPING CETRE, BACK
INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PAULSHOF, BACK INTO WITKOPEN
ROAD, TURN LEFT IN WILLIAM NICOL INOT MONTECASINO BOULEVARD, BACK IN WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, VIA
SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTER, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO KING FISHER STREET, PROCEED INTO
DOUGLAS SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO FOURWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK
INTO WILLIAM NICOL VIA FOURWAYS GARDEN VIA LONEHILL SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN ROAD,
LEFT INTO WITKOPEN, LEFT INTO SUNNINGHILL BUSINESS PARK, TURN BACK WITH NANYUKA STREET INTO
BOWLING STREET INTO GALOR MANOR, INTO GALOR MANOR SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO KELVIN DRIVE,
INTO WOODMEAD SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO GIBSON DRIVE, INTO
BARKLEY SHOPPING CENTRE, INTO KELVIN SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN PRETORIA, INTO
WOODLANDS DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOWLING STREET, INTO KRAMERVILLE CBD AREA, INTO CATHRINE STREET,
RIGHT INTO 5TH STREET TAXI RANK

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE IN REVERSE

7.1.1.1.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), REEDS SHOPPING CENTRE IN ROOIHUISKRAAL
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0303(1001KI1001KL10051454)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO
WATT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MALBORO AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO ROOI HUISKRAAL OFF RAMP (121) OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101),
TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO ROOI HUISKRAAL AVENUE, THE REEDS MALL TAXI RANK
AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0305(1001KN1001KT10051455)FROM HALFWAY TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD
, RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101), RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL AVENUE INTO SHOPPING CENTRE , BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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SAREL BAARD STREET (M25), DROP OFF AND PICK UP AT VICKI DRIVE (CICULAR), BACK INTO SAREL STREET
(M25), RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE, PROCCED INTO
LENCHEN-AVENUE NORTH, PROCEED INTO SUID STREET, LEFT INTO THE BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL IN
CENTURION AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), LIMBRO PARK BUSINESS CENTRE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0332(1001KS1001KW00051456)FROM JCK
MINCER PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARANDON PLACE,
PROCEED INTO LOUI BOTHA AVE, TURN RIGHT INTO HATHON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO JOSEPH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ATHOL, TURN LEFT INTO JHB ROAD, TURN LEFT MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT
WORDSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAKESPEAR STREET,

7.1.1.4.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK @
HOMESTEAD ROAD (Destination) - GPCOJATA0325(1001KS1001L700051457)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET PROCEED INTO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK (OFF-LOAD), BACK INTO JAN SMUTS, RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK (OFF-LOAD), BACK INTO HENDRICK VERWOERD INTO
MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, INTO SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL,
RIGHT INTO PETER PLACE, INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK. RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE

7.1.1.5.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH
STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0329(1001KS1001KU00051458)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, RIGHT CLARENDON PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA, LEFT HOUGHTON
DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE TURN INTO RIGHT 2ND STREET, LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED
INTO CENTRAL STREET, RIGHT INTO KRUGER STREET, LEFT INTO ATHOL OAKLANDS, VIA BERNAM, LEFT
INTO CORLETT DRIVE, RIGHT INTO RUDD, VIA ILLOVO, INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPPEN, INTO
CAMBRIDGE ROAD IN PETERVALE. BACK TO SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK AT 5TH STREET AND BACK IN THE
SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.6.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0310(1001KS1001KT10051459)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT CLARENDON PLACE,  PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO
HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, RIGHT INTO 
OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO
HIGHVELD CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, BACK INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD,RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUIS KRAAL AVE INTO THE SHOPPING COMPLEX, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD R101, RIGHT
INTO SAREL BAAND STREET, M25,PROCEED VICKI DRIVE (CICULAR), SAREL STREET (M25),RIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANESSBURG ROAD, (R101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, NORTH, SUID STREET, TO CENTURION
EXISTING TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), WATERFRONT/AVENTURA GOLF MAIN
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0318(1001KS1001L100051460)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST, PROCEED TO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN
SMUTS, LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, LEFT INTO WATER FRONT SHOPPING CENTRE (AVENTURA GOLF MAIN
TAXI RANK).

RETURN: THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE UP TO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, RIGHT INTO
CLAIM STREET, RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREETINTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), BRYANSTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0317(1001KS1001L000051461)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, INTO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, RIGHT INTO
WILLIAM NICOL HIGHWAY, INTO BRYANSTON SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
CORNER HOBART ROAD AND WILLIAM NICOL HIGHWAY. 

RETURN: INTO WILLIAM NICOL, VIA SILOWNS BACK INT WILLIAM NICOL, INTO JAN SMUTS, LEFT INTO EMPIRE,
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, AND RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO PARK CENTRAL. 

7.1.1.9.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), LIMBRO PARK BUSINESS CENTRE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0313(1001KS1001KW00051462)FROM
JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST, CLAREDON PLACE, LOUIS BOTHA

7.1.1.1
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AVENUE, RIGHT INTO DUNNATOR, HATHORN, LEFT VILJOEN, JOSEPH AVENUE, ATHOL, JOHANESSBURG
ROAD. LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, CORLET DRIVE, VAN DER LINDE, CANNING ROAD, MAIN ROAD, SHAKESPEARE
ROAD, RIGHT VICTORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO SHERDIDAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO LONDON ROAD, LEFT INTO 1ST
ROAD, LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 3RD ROAD, LEFT INTO MALBORO ROAD, RIGHT INTO LIMBRO
PARK BUSINESS CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE IN
REVERSE.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY
HOUSE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0339(1001KS1001KN00051463)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER IN NOORD STREET INTO TWIST STREET, INTO CLARENDON PLACE, INTO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, INTO N1 NORTH. RIGHT MALBORO DRIVE, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA
ROAD VIA KELVIN, RIGHT INTO GIBSON DRIVE, INTO BUCCLEUCH SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO WOODMEAD SHOPPING CENTRE (OFF-LOAD &
PICK-UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO R564, WOODMEAD NORTH, TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEKKER STREET,
INTO WATERFALL PARK (OFF-LOAD & PICK-UP PASSENGERS), PROCEED INTO VORNA VALLEY SHOPPING
CENTRE, BACK INTO LEVER ROAD, PROCEED TO HALFWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK TO LEVER ROAD, INTO
MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE,  PROCEED TO SUPER SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED TO CARLSWALD
SURBURB, BACK  INTO LEVER ROAD, PROCEED TO MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED  INTO VODA
WORLD, THEN PROCEED TO NOORDWYK SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO LEVER ROAD, INTO LE ROUX AVE,
VIA CENETARY CENTRE, INTO GRAND CENTRAL (OFF-LOAD & PICK UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO RICHARDS
AVENUE, VIA GALLAGER ESTATE, TURN INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO HALFWAY HOUSE TAXI RANK,
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA CROWTHRONE, BACK INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO
COOPERATE PARK INDUSTRY, BACK TO PRETORIA ROAD INTO COOPERATES PARK NORTH, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAMRAND PARK, TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH VIA KOSMOSDAL INDUSTRY (PICK UP &
OFF-LOAD), INTO SAMRAND INDUSTRIAL AREA, BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), NORWOOD BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL AT
ATHOL AND HAMLIN STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0321(1001KS1001L300051464)FROM JOHANNESBURG
PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/ JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, INTO CLAREDON PLACE,
LOUIS BOTHA, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO GRANT AVENUE, PROCEED INTO 6TH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO NORWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO 6TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMLIN EXTENSION, TURN INTO BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL AT ATHOL ROAD, BACK INTO HAMLIN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SCOTTS STREET (OFF-LOAD & PICK UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO HAMLIN STREET, INTO
BUS & TAXI TERMINAL AND  RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE. 

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN BUS AND TAXI
TERMINUS (Destination) - GPCOJATA0322(1001KS1001L400051465)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDON PLACE JOINING
LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE. PROCEEDING TO  ORANGE GROVE AND RIGHT INTO DUNNATOR STREET, LEFT INTO
HATHORN STREET STRAIGHT INTO  GEORGE AVENUE AND RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET, RIGHT INTO 8TH
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK IN EDENVALE AND PROCEED WITH VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GREENSTONE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD THEN
PROCEED LONGMEADOW BUSSINESS PARK ( OFF-LOAD AND LOAD PASSENGERS AT EAST CIRCLE), TURN
LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, (R25), CURVE LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEEDING INTO 
CANRENARY STREET, LEFT HIGH STREET, LEFT AGAIN INTO BLOEMFONTEIN AVENUE, UP TO
MODDERFONTEIN  BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS.

RETURN JOURNEY: BACK INTO BLOEFONTEIN AVENUE, INTO GEORGE STREET, RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD (R25) CIRCLE, INTO FOUNDERS VIEW BUSINESS INDUSTRY, BACK INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD (R25) INTO THE SAME ROUTE DESCRIBED ABOVE TO JOHANNESBURG. 

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), FOURWAYS SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0338(1001KS1001LE00051466)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL
TAXI RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED
TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, INTO N1
NORTH , PROCEED TO BEN SCHOEMAN INTO ROODEPOORT HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT R511 WILLIAM NICOL
DRIVE, TURN SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTER, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO KING FISCHER STREET,
INTO DOUGLASDALE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, TURN RIGHT INTO MONTE CASINO
BULARVARD, INTO TAXI RANK AT MONTE CASINO (OFF-LOADING & PICK UP PASSENGERS), TURN LEFT INTO
WITTENKOPEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO PINELOPE STREET, INTO FOURWAYS CROSSING SHOPPING CENTRE,
LEFT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, INTO GRAIGAVON STREET, INTO FOURWAY SHOPPING CENTRE (OFF-LOADING
PASSENGERS), PROCEED TO ROOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO URANIUM STREET, RIGHT INTO LONEHILL
BULAVARD INTO LONHILLE SHOPPING CENTRE, INTO TAXI LOADING BAY, 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN JOURNEY:

TURN RIGHT INTO LONEHILLE BOULEVARD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO ZINNIA ROAD INTO
CASTLE KAYALAMI. BACK INTO MAIN ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO WITKOPPEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO WILLIAM
NICOL, AND LEFT INTO GRAIGAVON INTO FOURWAYS TAXI RANK. BACK TO JOHANNESBURG USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH
STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0328(1001KS1001KU00051467)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDEN PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS
BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NEWTON ROAD,
TURN LEFT WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CENTRAL STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
STREET VIA OAKLANDS, LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ATHOL OAKLANDS ROADS VIA
BERNAM, TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVONIA ROAD. LEFT INTO SANDTON TAXI
RANK, BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO 11TH STREET IN
BENMORE. VIA PARKMORE BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL , PROCEED TO PARKMORE GARDERNS, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLYMPIA AVENUE, PROCEED INTO COLERAINE DRIVE TURN LEFT INTO BALLYCLARE DRIVE, RIGHT
INTO RIVER CLUB SHOPPING CETRE, LFET INTO COLERAINE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SUMMIT DRIVE INTO
RIVERSIDE SHOPING CENTRE, BACK INTO BRYNSTON DRIVE, BACK INTO SUMMIT DRIVE VIA MORNING
SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED TO MORNING SIDE MANOR, BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO RIVONIA
BOULERVARD,LEFT INTO 12TH STREET, PETER VALE BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN,R564,
LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE BUSINESS PARK, INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD INTO PETER VALE, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAULSHOF PROCEED TO UMHLANGA AVENUE, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN ROAD(R564), LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD,
PROCEED TO LEEUKOP GOLF COURSE.RETURN TO LEEUKOP ROAD INTO THE SHOPPING CENTER, INTO
RIVONIA ROAD,LEFT INTO WITKOPEN, LEFT INTO NANYUKI ROAD INT SUNNINGHILL BUSINNES PARK, BACK
INTO NANYUKI ROAD INTO BOLLING AVENUE, INTO GALOR MANOR, RIGHT INTO GALOR MANOR SHOPPING
CENTER, BACK INTO BOLLING ROAD, STRAIGHT INTO KRAMER VILLE CBD AREA, PROCEED TO CATHRINE
STREET, INTO 5TH STREET TAXI RANK IN SANDTON.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), JABULA MAIN TAXI RANK IN EDENVALE
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0334(1001KS1001LB10051468)FROM JOHNNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK,
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDON PLACE,  PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA,  TURN
RIGHT INTO 7TH STR, LEFT INTO 9TH, RIGHT INTO 8TH AVENUE, PROCEED TO CLUB STR PROCEED INTO
LINKSFIELD ROAD VIA GLENDOWER, INTO 8TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBECK
AVENUE (OFF-LOAD AT EDENMALL RANK) BACK INTO VAN RIEBECK STREET (OFF-LOADING AT EASTLEIGH),
BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD, RIGHT INTO GREENSTONE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD
INTO LONG MEADOW CIRCLE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD, INTO VAN RIEBECK STREET, RIGHT INTO 7TH
STREET, PROCEED INTO JABULA TAXI RANK IN EDENVALE.

RETURN: FROM 7TH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, USING THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0307(1001KN1001KK10051469)FROM MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO HIGHVELD
CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL INTO THE SHOPPING
COMPLEX, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, VIA VALHALLA, PROCEED TO VOORTREKKER HOOGTE,
INTO POTGIETER STREET, INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI AND BUS TERMINALS. RETURN JOURNEY INTO
SCHUBART STREET INTO THE SAME ROUTE DESCRIBED ABOVE.

7.1.1.1

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0333(1001KN1001KJ10051470)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
STREET, tURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VALLALA VOORTREKKER
HOOGTER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE WEST, TURN LEFT INTO R80 (MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE STATION REITGAT TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1

RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD DRIVE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Destination) - GPCOJATA0340(1001L81001KS00051471)FROM RANDBURG
MALL TAXI RANK AT JAN SMUTS AND HENDRICK VERWOERD AVENUES, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS
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AVENUE, LEFT INTO WELLS AVENUE, PROCEED INTO MAIN AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO 7TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO NEW TOWN AVENUE, VIA KILLARNEY, RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO CLAIM STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO JACK MINCER/PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, THEN FOLLOW THE ROUTE AS
ABOVE.

SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH STREET (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0311(1001KU1001KK10051472)FROM SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK AT 5TH STREET,  INTO KATHRINE
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO POTGIETER
STREET, INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI AND BUS AND TERMINALS.

RETURN JOURNEY : INTO SCHUBART AND INTO N1 NO SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT HIGHWAY,
TURN LEFT INTO RIVONIA OFF-RAMP INTO RIVONIA ROAD VIA RIVONIA MORNING SIDE , TURN RIGHT INTO
SANDTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING
CENTRE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0336(1001KI1001LD10051473)STARTING FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK
AT 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA
TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO ATHOL AVENUE, PROCEED LEFT INTO FREDERICK STREET. PROCEED
INTO FRIEDLAND AVENUE, INTO QUEENS STREET, LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BRADFORD ROAD, LEFT INTO EASTGATE TAXI RANK. (OFFLOAD AND PICK-UP PASSENGERS). RETURN INTO
CUMBERLAND ROAD, LEFT INTO BEDFORDVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX, BACK INTO CUMBERLAND ROAD, LEFT
INTO KITCHENER AVENUE THROUGH TO MARATHON STREET, RIGHT INTO JULES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, LEFT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, BACK TO MAIN REEF ROAD,
USING THE SAME ROUTES UP TO EASTGATE TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: USING THE SAME ROUTE TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET,PROCEED
TO SELBOURNE,LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT
INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR
EASTBANK DRIVE,LEFT INTO SA AVENUE, PROCEED TO SA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE, BACK
INTO TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK @ HOMESTEAD AND
HENDRICK VERWOERD DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0330(1001KI1001LA00051474)FROM 15TH AVENUE TAXI
RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN RIGHT WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT ARKWRIGHT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO KATHRINE STREET, PROCEED TO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SANDTON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICO, TURN LEFT REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, LEFT INTO
RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK(OFF-LOAD & PICK- UP), LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK 

RETURN: TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIK VERWORED DRIVE, RIGHT INTO PETER PLACE, LEFT INTO THE
SHOPPING CENTER, RETURN TO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS, RIGHT INTO RANBURG
MALL TAXI RANK, PICK-UP, TRAVEL BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE. 

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0337(1001KI1001KN00051475)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE,
RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD,VIA KELVIN, LEFT INTO ALLANDALE
ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AT MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK
(OFF-LOAD), BACK TO MAIN STREET, RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO GRAND CENTRAL
(OFF-LOAD PASSENGERS) , BACK TO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO COOPERATE PARK, BACK TO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, INTO COOPERATE PARK NORTH, RETURN TO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTS ROAD, LEFT INTO LEVER ROAD IN NOORDWYK, LEFT INTO VODA WORLD, LEFT INTO LE ROUX
AVENUE, PROCEED TO CRESWALD STREET, PROCEED TO MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED VORNA
VALLEY, BACK TO LEVER ROAD, INTO LE ROUX TO HALFWAY HOUSE MAIN TAXI RANK IN MIDRAND.

RETURN JOURNEY: AS DESCRIBED ABOVE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK
MINCER (Destination) - GPCOJATA0326(1001KI1001KS00051476)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
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STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE VIA BALFOUR SHOPPING CENTRE VIA ORANGE GROVE VIA YEOVILLE PROCEED TO CLAREDON
PLACE PROCEED TO KLEIN STREET, LEFT INTO BREE STREET, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET INTO JACK
MINCER/PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: TURN LEFT INTO TWIST INTO CLAREDON PLACE THEN USE THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN JOURNEY: 

FROM JACK MINCER, LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA,
TURN LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH INTO N1
NORTH, OFF-RAMP INTO GREYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO GREYSTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO
RAUTENBACH STREET, LEFT INTO FOX STREET, RIGHT INTO THORA CRESENT, LEFT MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,
RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET IN MALBORO, RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE, LEFT INTO VASCO DA GAMA, RIGHT INTO
16TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET INTO 15 TH AVENUE MAIN TAXI RANK.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), DENVER BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS @ MAIN REEF
ROAD (Destination) - GPCOJATA0335(1001KI1001LC10051477)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK,
LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS
BOTHA, TURN , LEFT INTO ACORN AVENUE, LEFT INTO ST PETER ROAD, PROCEED TO BEZUIDENHOUT
STREET, PROCEED ECKSTEIN STREET, PROCEED INNES STREET, PROCEED INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,
JOINING THE CURVE, 5TH STREET, INTO KITCHENER AVENUE, PROCEED TO MARATHON STREET, RIGHT
INTO JULES STREET, THEN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, PROCEED INTO MAIN REEF IN DENVER PROCEED
THROUGH TO LOWER GERMISTON(OFF-LOAD AND PICK-UP)

RETURN: USE SAME ROAD UNTIL PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, PROCEED INTO
SELBOURNE, LEFT TO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO
SELBOURNE, RIGHT TO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT TO ROOSEVELDT VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT
INOT FAR EASTBANK DRIVE,LEFT INTO SOUTH AFRICA CRESCENT IN TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE. BACK TO TAXI
RANK IN 15TH AVENUE. 

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), KILLARNEY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
@KILLARNEY AVENUE AND 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0315(1001KI1001KY00051492)FROM
ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET,
INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, LEFT INTO SCOTT
STREET, PROCEED TO ATHOL OAKLANDS STREET, RIGHT INTO KRUGER STREEET, RIGHT INTO 17TH
STREET, LEFT INTO CENTRE STREET, RIGHT INTO RIVIERA ROAD, LEFT INTO KILLARNEY AVENUE, INTO 3RD
STREET AVENUE TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: INTO 3TH STREET, INTO KILLARNEY AVENUE INTO 5TH STREET, BECOMES THE SAME AS
ABOVE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD PASSENGERS THEN TURN LEFT IN 2ND STREET, RIGHT
INTO SELBOURNE, LEFT  INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE,
LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK
DRIVE, LEFT INTO SA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUNAMI VILLAGE AND RETURN TO 15TH
AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), QUEENS (Parktown Estate) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0341(1001YI135KIH00058476)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL / JACK MINCER TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLARENDON PLACE, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, PROCEED INTO JUBILEE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS STREET, PROCEED TO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM JOHANNEBSURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), Cresta Mall (Beyers Naude Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(ATA)0348(1001YI1000EL00123462)FROM 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ROOSEVELT
STREET, PROCEED INTO WATT STREET, PROCEED INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO OLD MAIN
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PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, TURN LEFT
INTO OXFORD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JILICOE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO 7TH AVENUE, PROCEED PASS PARKHURST INTO TANA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LINDEN ROAD,
PROCEED INTO 3RD AVENUE, PROCEED AND PASS LINDEN, PROCEED INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CRESTA SHOPPING CENTER PARKING AND RETURN

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0302(1001KI1001KK10051487)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO WATT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA HALFWAY HOUSE, INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD VIA
VALHALLA, VIA VOORTREKKER HOOGTE INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET,
INTO BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS, RETURN VIA SCHUBART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STRUBEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), DOORNFONEIN BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS (RANK)
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0314(1001KI1001KX00051488)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, PROCEED TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK TURN
LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, LEFT INTO ST ANDREWS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS IN DOORFONTEIN.

RETURN JOURNEY: TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET, BACK INTO JOE SLOVO, RETURN JOUNEY AS
DESCRIBED ABOVE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), SANDRINGHAM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0312(1001KI1001KV00051489)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
2ND STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO GEORGE AVENUE, LEFT INTO ANNE STREET, INTO THE
SANDRINGHAM MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: SAME AS ROUTE VERIFIED BY KHUTHELE! (* TO BE COPIED AND PASTE)

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), EDEN MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (EDENVALE) (Destination)
- GPCOJATA0308(1001KI1001KQ00051490)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK. TURN RIGHT INTO 2NDSTREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CANNING AVENUE, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO
WORDSWORTH ROAD, LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO M37 EDENVALE ROAD, LEFT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, VIA SHAKA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO TERRACE ROAD, RIGHT INTO COLUMBUS STREET,
PROCEED INTO FOUNTAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND PICK UP AT
EASTELEIGH TAXI RANK. PROCEED INTO EDENVALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, IN
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTES INDICATED ABOVE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0323(1001KI1001L510051478)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, TURN INTO
PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CANNING ROAD, INTO MAIN
ROAD THEN PROCEED TO WORDSWORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO N3,
LEFT INTO R103, INTO REEF ROAD, INTO MASAKHANE STREET, INTO KGOTSO STREET, RIGHT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG.

RETURN JOURNEY: FROM KATLEHONG WITH THE SAME ROUTE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
SECOND STREET, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE
NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT INTO AFRICA STREET, INTO
SOUTH AFIRICA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE AND RETURN TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0309(1001KI1001K610051479)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH  AVENUE , TURN RIGHT 
INTO ROOSEVELT ROAD, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, RIGHT  INTO CANNING ROAD, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO 
WORDSWORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, CURVE RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED INTO CENTENARY ROAD, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, LEFT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN AVENUE,

7.1.1.3

217



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2505

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO  BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS IN MODDERFONTEIN, RETURN BACK INTO BLOEMFONTIEN AVENUE, VIA
HIGH STREET, VIA FOUNDERS VIEW (DROP OFF & PICK UP) LEFT INTO (R25) KEMPTON PARK PROCEED TO
(M39) KEMPTON PARK, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA ROAD, TURN 
RIGHT INTO  KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK AND BACK, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), CRADOCK MAIN TAXI RANK IN ROSEBANK (Destination)
- GPCOJATA0320(1001KI1001L200051480)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD  STREET,
RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED IN LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, RIGHT
INTO CORLETTE DRIVE, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, RIGHT INTO JELLICO STREET, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO BOLTON DRIVE, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, RIGHT
INTO CRADOCK TAXI RANK IN ROSEBANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), GATEWAY/CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0304(1001KI1001KM10051481)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE , TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD VIA HALFWAY HOUSE TAXI RANK TURN INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAKFONTEIN ROAD OFF-LOAD PROCEED INTO HIGHVELD CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL AVENUE, TURN INTO SHOPPING COMPLEX IN CENTURION, BACK
TO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO   SAREL BAARD STREET (M25),  (OFF LOAD AND PICK UP
AT VICKI DRIVE CICULAR), BACK TO  SAREL BAARD STREET (M25), BACK TO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD
(101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE, PROCEED INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE NORTH, INTO SUID STREET, LEFT
INTO THE EXISTING TAXI RANK IN CENTURION AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0316(1001KI1001KZ00051482)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH
AVENUE , TURN RIGHT ROOSEVELT, RIGHT  INTO WATT STREET,INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INT 3RD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OXFORD, TURN RIGHT INTO JELLICOE, TURN
RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO CORNRAD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BARKSTON, TURN
BACK AT THE PINEGORIE POST OFFICE INTO CORNARD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO RANDBURG TAXI MALL.

RETURN JOURNEY: RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS, LEFT INTO BOMBAS STREET, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, RIGHT
INTO CORLETT DRIVE, LEFT INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WATT
STREET VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET INTO SELBOURNE, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE,
RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE RIGHT INTO 18TH
AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT, VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT
INTO SOUTH AFRICA, INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE, TRAVEL BACK USING SAME ROUTE TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), ALEXANDRA LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0327(1001KI1001L900051483)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE ALEXANDRA VIA
THE FOLLOWING ROUTES TO PAN AFRICA: SELBOURNE STREET, INTO JOE NHLANHLA STREET, VASCO DA
GAM, MALBORO, ROOSEVELT, EASTBANK, TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE AND LONDON ROAD, AND BACK INTO THE
RANK AT 15TH AVENUE RANK, IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
@ CNR ALBERT & DELVERS STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0324(1001KI1001L600051484)FROM ALEXANDRA
MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET INTO PAN
AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, PROCEED TO CLARENDON PLACE, PROCEED TO KLEIN STREET,
PROCEED INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG TEMPOARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK @
CORNER OF ALBERT AND DELVERS STREET).

RETURN JOURNEY, WITH THE SAME ROUTE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET,
PROCEED T0 SELBOURNE STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO
15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT VIA EASTBANK,
FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT INTO SOUTH AFRICA CRESCENT IN TSUTSUMANI
VILLAGE, BACK USING SAME ROUTE TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPCOJATA0301(1001KI1001KJ10051486)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO
ROOSEVELT, INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK TO INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA
HALFWAY HOUSE INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD VIA VALHALLA AND VOORTREKKER HOOGTE INTO
POTGIETER STREET. TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN DRIVE WEST, LEFT INTO
R80, LEFT CURVE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN RIGHT  INTO MABOPANE STATION INTO
RIET-GAT TAXI RANK, RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

1) AOGPGP0110855
7

2) RJ Baloi 6507315523082 3) 85 ELOFF STREET, ROYAL PLACE,
JOHANNESBURG, 2000 ALEXANDRA TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0301(1001KI1001KJ10051486)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO
ROOSEVELT, INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK TO INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA
HALFWAY HOUSE INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD VIA VALHALLA AND VOORTREKKER HOOGTE INTO
POTGIETER STREET. TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN DRIVE WEST, LEFT INTO
R80, LEFT CURVE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN RIGHT  INTO MABOPANE STATION INTO
RIET-GAT TAXI RANK, RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.1.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0302(1001KI1001KK10051487)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO WATT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA HALFWAY HOUSE, INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD VIA
VALHALLA, VIA VOORTREKKER HOOGTE INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET,
INTO BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS, RETURN VIA SCHUBART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STRUBEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), ALEXANDRA LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0327(1001KI1001L900051483)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE ALEXANDRA VIA
THE FOLLOWING ROUTES TO PAN AFRICA: SELBOURNE STREET, INTO JOE NHLANHLA STREET, VASCO DA
GAM, MALBORO, ROOSEVELT, EASTBANK, TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE AND LONDON ROAD, AND BACK INTO THE
RANK AT 15TH AVENUE RANK, IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
@ CNR ALBERT & DELVERS STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0324(1001KI1001L600051484)FROM ALEXANDRA
MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET INTO PAN
AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, PROCEED TO CLARENDON PLACE, PROCEED TO KLEIN STREET,
PROCEED INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG TEMPOARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK @
CORNER OF ALBERT AND DELVERS STREET).

RETURN JOURNEY, WITH THE SAME ROUTE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET,
PROCEED T0 SELBOURNE STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO
15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT VIA EASTBANK,
FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT INTO SOUTH AFRICA CRESCENT IN TSUTSUMANI
VILLAGE, BACK USING SAME ROUTE TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), GATEWAY/CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0304(1001KI1001KM10051481)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE , TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD VIA HALFWAY HOUSE TAXI RANK TURN INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAKFONTEIN ROAD OFF-LOAD PROCEED INTO HIGHVELD CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL AVENUE, TURN INTO SHOPPING COMPLEX IN CENTURION, BACK
TO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO   SAREL BAARD STREET (M25),  (OFF LOAD AND PICK UP
AT VICKI DRIVE CICULAR), BACK TO  SAREL BAARD STREET (M25), BACK TO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD
(101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE, PROCEED INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE NORTH, INTO SUID STREET, LEFT
INTO THE EXISTING TAXI RANK IN CENTURION AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.5.
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ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0316(1001KI1001KZ00051482)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH
AVENUE , TURN RIGHT ROOSEVELT, RIGHT  INTO WATT STREET,INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INT 3RD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OXFORD, TURN RIGHT INTO JELLICOE, TURN
RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO CORNRAD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BARKSTON, TURN
BACK AT THE PINEGORIE POST OFFICE INTO CORNARD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO RANDBURG TAXI MALL.

RETURN JOURNEY: RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS, LEFT INTO BOMBAS STREET, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, RIGHT
INTO CORLETT DRIVE, LEFT INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WATT
STREET VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET INTO SELBOURNE, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE,
RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE RIGHT INTO 18TH
AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT, VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT
INTO SOUTH AFRICA, INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE, TRAVEL BACK USING SAME ROUTE TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.6.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0309(1001KI1001K610051479)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH  AVENUE , TURN RIGHT 
INTO ROOSEVELT ROAD, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, RIGHT  INTO CANNING ROAD, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO 
WORDSWORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, CURVE RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED INTO CENTENARY ROAD, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, LEFT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN AVENUE,
INTO  BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS IN MODDERFONTEIN, RETURN BACK INTO BLOEMFONTIEN AVENUE, VIA
HIGH STREET, VIA FOUNDERS VIEW (DROP OFF & PICK UP) LEFT INTO (R25) KEMPTON PARK PROCEED TO
(M39) KEMPTON PARK, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA ROAD, TURN 
RIGHT INTO  KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK AND BACK, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.7.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), CRADOCK MAIN TAXI RANK IN ROSEBANK (Destination)
- GPCOJATA0320(1001KI1001L200051480)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD  STREET,
RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED IN LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, RIGHT
INTO CORLETTE DRIVE, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, RIGHT INTO JELLICO STREET, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO BOLTON DRIVE, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, RIGHT
INTO CRADOCK TAXI RANK IN ROSEBANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.8.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), EDEN MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (EDENVALE) (Destination)
- GPCOJATA0308(1001KI1001KQ00051490)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK. TURN RIGHT INTO 2NDSTREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CANNING AVENUE, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO
WORDSWORTH ROAD, LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO M37 EDENVALE ROAD, LEFT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, VIA SHAKA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO TERRACE ROAD, RIGHT INTO COLUMBUS STREET,
PROCEED INTO FOUNTAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND PICK UP AT
EASTELEIGH TAXI RANK. PROCEED INTO EDENVALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, IN
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTES INDICATED ABOVE.

7.1.1.9.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), KILLARNEY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
@KILLARNEY AVENUE AND 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0315(1001KI1001KY00051492)FROM
ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET,
INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, LEFT INTO SCOTT
STREET, PROCEED TO ATHOL OAKLANDS STREET, RIGHT INTO KRUGER STREEET, RIGHT INTO 17TH
STREET, LEFT INTO CENTRE STREET, RIGHT INTO RIVIERA ROAD, LEFT INTO KILLARNEY AVENUE, INTO 3RD
STREET AVENUE TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: INTO 3TH STREET, INTO KILLARNEY AVENUE INTO 5TH STREET, BECOMES THE SAME AS
ABOVE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD PASSENGERS THEN TURN LEFT IN 2ND STREET, RIGHT
INTO SELBOURNE, LEFT  INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE,
LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK
DRIVE, LEFT INTO SA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUNAMI VILLAGE AND RETURN TO 15TH
AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

220



	2508	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), DOORNFONEIN BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS (RANK)
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0314(1001KI1001KX00051488)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, PROCEED TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK TURN
LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, LEFT INTO ST ANDREWS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS IN DOORFONTEIN.

RETURN JOURNEY: TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET, BACK INTO JOE SLOVO, RETURN JOUNEY AS
DESCRIBED ABOVE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), SANDRINGHAM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0312(1001KI1001KV00051489)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
2ND STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO GEORGE AVENUE, LEFT INTO ANNE STREET, INTO THE
SANDRINGHAM MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: SAME AS ROUTE VERIFIED BY KHUTHELE! (* TO BE COPIED AND PASTE)

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), Cresta Mall (Beyers Naude Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(ATA)0348(1001YI1000EL00123462)FROM 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ROOSEVELT
STREET, PROCEED INTO WATT STREET, PROCEED INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO OLD MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, TURN LEFT
INTO OXFORD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JILICOE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO 7TH AVENUE, PROCEED PASS PARKHURST INTO TANA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LINDEN ROAD,
PROCEED INTO 3RD AVENUE, PROCEED AND PASS LINDEN, PROCEED INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CRESTA SHOPPING CENTER PARKING AND RETURN

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), QUEENS (Parktown Estate) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0341(1001YI135KIH00058476)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL / JACK MINCER TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLARENDON PLACE, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, PROCEED INTO JUBILEE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS STREET, PROCEED TO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM JOHANNEBSURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), DENVER BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS @ MAIN REEF
ROAD (Destination) - GPCOJATA0335(1001KI1001LC10051477)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK,
LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS
BOTHA, TURN , LEFT INTO ACORN AVENUE, LEFT INTO ST PETER ROAD, PROCEED TO BEZUIDENHOUT
STREET, PROCEED ECKSTEIN STREET, PROCEED INNES STREET, PROCEED INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,
JOINING THE CURVE, 5TH STREET, INTO KITCHENER AVENUE, PROCEED TO MARATHON STREET, RIGHT
INTO JULES STREET, THEN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, PROCEED INTO MAIN REEF IN DENVER PROCEED
THROUGH TO LOWER GERMISTON(OFF-LOAD AND PICK-UP)

RETURN: USE SAME ROAD UNTIL PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, PROCEED INTO
SELBOURNE, LEFT TO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO
SELBOURNE, RIGHT TO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT TO ROOSEVELDT VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT
INOT FAR EASTBANK DRIVE,LEFT INTO SOUTH AFRICA CRESCENT IN TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE. BACK TO TAXI
RANK IN 15TH AVENUE. 

7.1.1.1

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0323(1001KI1001L510051478)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, TURN INTO
PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CANNING ROAD, INTO MAIN
ROAD THEN PROCEED TO WORDSWORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO N3,

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO R103, INTO REEF ROAD, INTO MASAKHANE STREET, INTO KGOTSO STREET, RIGHT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG.

RETURN JOURNEY: FROM KATLEHONG WITH THE SAME ROUTE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
SECOND STREET, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE
NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT INTO AFRICA STREET, INTO
SOUTH AFIRICA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE AND RETURN TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0337(1001KI1001KN00051475)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE,
RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD,VIA KELVIN, LEFT INTO ALLANDALE
ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AT MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK
(OFF-LOAD), BACK TO MAIN STREET, RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO GRAND CENTRAL
(OFF-LOAD PASSENGERS) , BACK TO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO COOPERATE PARK, BACK TO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, INTO COOPERATE PARK NORTH, RETURN TO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTS ROAD, LEFT INTO LEVER ROAD IN NOORDWYK, LEFT INTO VODA WORLD, LEFT INTO LE ROUX
AVENUE, PROCEED TO CRESWALD STREET, PROCEED TO MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED VORNA
VALLEY, BACK TO LEVER ROAD, INTO LE ROUX TO HALFWAY HOUSE MAIN TAXI RANK IN MIDRAND.

RETURN JOURNEY: AS DESCRIBED ABOVE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK
MINCER (Destination) - GPCOJATA0326(1001KI1001KS00051476)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE VIA BALFOUR SHOPPING CENTRE VIA ORANGE GROVE VIA YEOVILLE PROCEED TO CLAREDON
PLACE PROCEED TO KLEIN STREET, LEFT INTO BREE STREET, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET INTO JACK
MINCER/PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: TURN LEFT INTO TWIST INTO CLAREDON PLACE THEN USE THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN JOURNEY: 

FROM JACK MINCER, LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA,
TURN LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH INTO N1
NORTH, OFF-RAMP INTO GREYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO GREYSTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO
RAUTENBACH STREET, LEFT INTO FOX STREET, RIGHT INTO THORA CRESENT, LEFT MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,
RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET IN MALBORO, RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE, LEFT INTO VASCO DA GAMA, RIGHT INTO
16TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET INTO 15 TH AVENUE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING
CENTRE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0336(1001KI1001LD10051473)STARTING FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK
AT 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA
TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO ATHOL AVENUE, PROCEED LEFT INTO FREDERICK STREET. PROCEED
INTO FRIEDLAND AVENUE, INTO QUEENS STREET, LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BRADFORD ROAD, LEFT INTO EASTGATE TAXI RANK. (OFFLOAD AND PICK-UP PASSENGERS). RETURN INTO
CUMBERLAND ROAD, LEFT INTO BEDFORDVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX, BACK INTO CUMBERLAND ROAD, LEFT
INTO KITCHENER AVENUE THROUGH TO MARATHON STREET, RIGHT INTO JULES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, LEFT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, BACK TO MAIN REEF ROAD,
USING THE SAME ROUTES UP TO EASTGATE TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: USING THE SAME ROUTE TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET,PROCEED
TO SELBOURNE,LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT
INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR
EASTBANK DRIVE,LEFT INTO SA AVENUE, PROCEED TO SA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE, BACK
INTO TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE

7.1.1.1

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK @ HOMESTEAD AND
HENDRICK VERWOERD DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0330(1001KI1001LA00051474)FROM 15TH AVENUE TAXI
RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN RIGHT WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT ARKWRIGHT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO KATHRINE STREET, PROCEED TO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SANDTON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICO, TURN LEFT REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, LEFT INTO
RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK(OFF-LOAD & PICK- UP), LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, RIGHT INTO HENDRICK

7.1.1.2
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VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK 

RETURN: TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIK VERWORED DRIVE, RIGHT INTO PETER PLACE, LEFT INTO THE
SHOPPING CENTER, RETURN TO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS, RIGHT INTO RANBURG
MALL TAXI RANK, PICK-UP, TRAVEL BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE. 

RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD DRIVE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Destination) - GPCOJATA0340(1001L81001KS00051471)FROM RANDBURG
MALL TAXI RANK AT JAN SMUTS AND HENDRICK VERWOERD AVENUES, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO WELLS AVENUE, PROCEED INTO MAIN AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO 7TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO NEW TOWN AVENUE, VIA KILLARNEY, RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO CLAIM STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO JACK MINCER/PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, THEN FOLLOW THE ROUTE AS
ABOVE.

7.1.1.2

SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH STREET (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0311(1001KU1001KK10051472)FROM SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK AT 5TH STREET,  INTO KATHRINE
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO POTGIETER
STREET, INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI AND BUS AND TERMINALS.

RETURN JOURNEY : INTO SCHUBART AND INTO N1 NO SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT HIGHWAY,
TURN LEFT INTO RIVONIA OFF-RAMP INTO RIVONIA ROAD VIA RIVONIA MORNING SIDE , TURN RIGHT INTO
SANDTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0307(1001KN1001KK10051469)FROM MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO HIGHVELD
CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL INTO THE SHOPPING
COMPLEX, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, VIA VALHALLA, PROCEED TO VOORTREKKER HOOGTE,
INTO POTGIETER STREET, INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI AND BUS TERMINALS. RETURN JOURNEY INTO
SCHUBART STREET INTO THE SAME ROUTE DESCRIBED ABOVE.

7.1.1.2

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0333(1001KN1001KJ10051470)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
STREET, tURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VALLALA VOORTREKKER
HOOGTER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE WEST, TURN LEFT INTO R80 (MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE STATION REITGAT TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH
STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0328(1001KS1001KU00051467)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDEN PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS
BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NEWTON ROAD,
TURN LEFT WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CENTRAL STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
STREET VIA OAKLANDS, LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ATHOL OAKLANDS ROADS VIA
BERNAM, TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVONIA ROAD. LEFT INTO SANDTON TAXI
RANK, BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO 11TH STREET IN
BENMORE. VIA PARKMORE BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL , PROCEED TO PARKMORE GARDERNS, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLYMPIA AVENUE, PROCEED INTO COLERAINE DRIVE TURN LEFT INTO BALLYCLARE DRIVE, RIGHT
INTO RIVER CLUB SHOPPING CETRE, LFET INTO COLERAINE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SUMMIT DRIVE INTO
RIVERSIDE SHOPING CENTRE, BACK INTO BRYNSTON DRIVE, BACK INTO SUMMIT DRIVE VIA MORNING
SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED TO MORNING SIDE MANOR, BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO RIVONIA
BOULERVARD,LEFT INTO 12TH STREET, PETER VALE BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN,R564,
LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE BUSINESS PARK, INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD INTO PETER VALE, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAULSHOF PROCEED TO UMHLANGA AVENUE, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN ROAD(R564), LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD,
PROCEED TO LEEUKOP GOLF COURSE.RETURN TO LEEUKOP ROAD INTO THE SHOPPING CENTER, INTO
RIVONIA ROAD,LEFT INTO WITKOPEN, LEFT INTO NANYUKI ROAD INT SUNNINGHILL BUSINNES PARK, BACK
INTO NANYUKI ROAD INTO BOLLING AVENUE, INTO GALOR MANOR, RIGHT INTO GALOR MANOR SHOPPING
CENTER, BACK INTO BOLLING ROAD, STRAIGHT INTO KRAMER VILLE CBD AREA, PROCEED TO CATHRINE
STREET, INTO 5TH STREET TAXI RANK IN SANDTON.

7.1.1.2

223



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2511

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), JABULA MAIN TAXI RANK IN EDENVALE
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0334(1001KS1001LB10051468)FROM JOHNNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK,
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDON PLACE,  PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA,  TURN
RIGHT INTO 7TH STR, LEFT INTO 9TH, RIGHT INTO 8TH AVENUE, PROCEED TO CLUB STR PROCEED INTO
LINKSFIELD ROAD VIA GLENDOWER, INTO 8TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBECK
AVENUE (OFF-LOAD AT EDENMALL RANK) BACK INTO VAN RIEBECK STREET (OFF-LOADING AT EASTLEIGH),
BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD, RIGHT INTO GREENSTONE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD
INTO LONG MEADOW CIRCLE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD, INTO VAN RIEBECK STREET, RIGHT INTO 7TH
STREET, PROCEED INTO JABULA TAXI RANK IN EDENVALE.

RETURN: FROM 7TH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, USING THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN BUS AND TAXI
TERMINUS (Destination) - GPCOJATA0322(1001KS1001L400051465)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDON PLACE JOINING
LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE. PROCEEDING TO  ORANGE GROVE AND RIGHT INTO DUNNATOR STREET, LEFT INTO
HATHORN STREET STRAIGHT INTO  GEORGE AVENUE AND RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET, RIGHT INTO 8TH
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK IN EDENVALE AND PROCEED WITH VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GREENSTONE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD THEN
PROCEED LONGMEADOW BUSSINESS PARK ( OFF-LOAD AND LOAD PASSENGERS AT EAST CIRCLE), TURN
LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, (R25), CURVE LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEEDING INTO 
CANRENARY STREET, LEFT HIGH STREET, LEFT AGAIN INTO BLOEMFONTEIN AVENUE, UP TO
MODDERFONTEIN  BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS.

RETURN JOURNEY: BACK INTO BLOEFONTEIN AVENUE, INTO GEORGE STREET, RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD (R25) CIRCLE, INTO FOUNDERS VIEW BUSINESS INDUSTRY, BACK INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD (R25) INTO THE SAME ROUTE DESCRIBED ABOVE TO JOHANNESBURG. 

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), FOURWAYS SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0338(1001KS1001LE00051466)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL
TAXI RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED
TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, INTO N1
NORTH , PROCEED TO BEN SCHOEMAN INTO ROODEPOORT HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT R511 WILLIAM NICOL
DRIVE, TURN SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTER, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO KING FISCHER STREET,
INTO DOUGLASDALE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, TURN RIGHT INTO MONTE CASINO
BULARVARD, INTO TAXI RANK AT MONTE CASINO (OFF-LOADING & PICK UP PASSENGERS), TURN LEFT INTO
WITTENKOPEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO PINELOPE STREET, INTO FOURWAYS CROSSING SHOPPING CENTRE,
LEFT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, INTO GRAIGAVON STREET, INTO FOURWAY SHOPPING CENTRE (OFF-LOADING
PASSENGERS), PROCEED TO ROOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO URANIUM STREET, RIGHT INTO LONEHILL
BULAVARD INTO LONHILLE SHOPPING CENTRE, INTO TAXI LOADING BAY, 

RETURN JOURNEY:

TURN RIGHT INTO LONEHILLE BOULEVARD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO ZINNIA ROAD INTO
CASTLE KAYALAMI. BACK INTO MAIN ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO WITKOPPEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO WILLIAM
NICOL, AND LEFT INTO GRAIGAVON INTO FOURWAYS TAXI RANK. BACK TO JOHANNESBURG USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY
HOUSE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0339(1001KS1001KN00051463)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER IN NOORD STREET INTO TWIST STREET, INTO CLARENDON PLACE, INTO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, INTO N1 NORTH. RIGHT MALBORO DRIVE, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA
ROAD VIA KELVIN, RIGHT INTO GIBSON DRIVE, INTO BUCCLEUCH SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO WOODMEAD SHOPPING CENTRE (OFF-LOAD &
PICK-UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO R564, WOODMEAD NORTH, TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEKKER STREET,
INTO WATERFALL PARK (OFF-LOAD & PICK-UP PASSENGERS), PROCEED INTO VORNA VALLEY SHOPPING
CENTRE, BACK INTO LEVER ROAD, PROCEED TO HALFWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK TO LEVER ROAD, INTO
MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE,  PROCEED TO SUPER SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED TO CARLSWALD
SURBURB, BACK  INTO LEVER ROAD, PROCEED TO MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED  INTO VODA
WORLD, THEN PROCEED TO NOORDWYK SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO LEVER ROAD, INTO LE ROUX AVE,

7.1.1.2
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VIA CENETARY CENTRE, INTO GRAND CENTRAL (OFF-LOAD & PICK UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO RICHARDS
AVENUE, VIA GALLAGER ESTATE, TURN INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO HALFWAY HOUSE TAXI RANK,
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA CROWTHRONE, BACK INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO
COOPERATE PARK INDUSTRY, BACK TO PRETORIA ROAD INTO COOPERATES PARK NORTH, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAMRAND PARK, TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH VIA KOSMOSDAL INDUSTRY (PICK UP &
OFF-LOAD), INTO SAMRAND INDUSTRIAL AREA, BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG IN
REVERSE.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), NORWOOD BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL AT
ATHOL AND HAMLIN STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0321(1001KS1001L300051464)FROM JOHANNESBURG
PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/ JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, INTO CLAREDON PLACE,
LOUIS BOTHA, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO GRANT AVENUE, PROCEED INTO 6TH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO NORWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO 6TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMLIN EXTENSION, TURN INTO BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL AT ATHOL ROAD, BACK INTO HAMLIN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SCOTTS STREET (OFF-LOAD & PICK UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO HAMLIN STREET, INTO
BUS & TAXI TERMINAL AND  RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE. 

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), BRYANSTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0317(1001KS1001L000051461)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, INTO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, RIGHT INTO
WILLIAM NICOL HIGHWAY, INTO BRYANSTON SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
CORNER HOBART ROAD AND WILLIAM NICOL HIGHWAY. 

RETURN: INTO WILLIAM NICOL, VIA SILOWNS BACK INT WILLIAM NICOL, INTO JAN SMUTS, LEFT INTO EMPIRE,
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, AND RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO PARK CENTRAL. 

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), LIMBRO PARK BUSINESS CENTRE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0313(1001KS1001KW00051462)FROM
JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST, CLAREDON PLACE, LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO DUNNATOR, HATHORN, LEFT VILJOEN, JOSEPH AVENUE, ATHOL, JOHANESSBURG
ROAD. LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, CORLET DRIVE, VAN DER LINDE, CANNING ROAD, MAIN ROAD, SHAKESPEARE
ROAD, RIGHT VICTORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO SHERDIDAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO LONDON ROAD, LEFT INTO 1ST
ROAD, LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 3RD ROAD, LEFT INTO MALBORO ROAD, RIGHT INTO LIMBRO
PARK BUSINESS CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0310(1001KS1001KT10051459)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT CLARENDON PLACE,  PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO
HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, RIGHT INTO 
OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO
HIGHVELD CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, BACK INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD,RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUIS KRAAL AVE INTO THE SHOPPING COMPLEX, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD R101, RIGHT
INTO SAREL BAAND STREET, M25,PROCEED VICKI DRIVE (CICULAR), SAREL STREET (M25),RIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANESSBURG ROAD, (R101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, NORTH, SUID STREET, TO CENTURION
EXISTING TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), WATERFRONT/AVENTURA GOLF MAIN
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0318(1001KS1001L100051460)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST, PROCEED TO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN
SMUTS, LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, LEFT INTO WATER FRONT SHOPPING CENTRE (AVENTURA GOLF MAIN
TAXI RANK).

RETURN: THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE UP TO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, RIGHT INTO
CLAIM STREET, RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREETINTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK @
HOMESTEAD ROAD (Destination) - GPCOJATA0325(1001KS1001L700051457)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET PROCEED INTO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK (OFF-LOAD), BACK INTO JAN SMUTS, RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK (OFF-LOAD), BACK INTO HENDRICK VERWOERD INTO
MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, INTO SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL,
RIGHT INTO PETER PLACE, INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK. RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE

7.1.1.3

225



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2513

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH
STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0329(1001KS1001KU00051458)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, RIGHT CLARENDON PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA, LEFT HOUGHTON
DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE TURN INTO RIGHT 2ND STREET, LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED
INTO CENTRAL STREET, RIGHT INTO KRUGER STREET, LEFT INTO ATHOL OAKLANDS, VIA BERNAM, LEFT
INTO CORLETT DRIVE, RIGHT INTO RUDD, VIA ILLOVO, INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPPEN, INTO
CAMBRIDGE ROAD IN PETERVALE. BACK TO SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK AT 5TH STREET AND BACK IN THE
SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0305(1001KN1001KT10051455)FROM HALFWAY TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD
, RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101), RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL AVENUE INTO SHOPPING CENTRE , BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, RIGHT INTO
SAREL BAARD STREET (M25), DROP OFF AND PICK UP AT VICKI DRIVE (CICULAR), BACK INTO SAREL STREET
(M25), RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE, PROCCED INTO
LENCHEN-AVENUE NORTH, PROCEED INTO SUID STREET, LEFT INTO THE BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL IN
CENTURION AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), LIMBRO PARK BUSINESS CENTRE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0332(1001KS1001KW00051456)FROM JCK
MINCER PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARANDON PLACE,
PROCEED INTO LOUI BOTHA AVE, TURN RIGHT INTO HATHON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO JOSEPH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ATHOL, TURN LEFT INTO JHB ROAD, TURN LEFT MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT
WORDSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAKESPEAR STREET,

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH STREET
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0331(1001KI1001KU00051436)FROM  ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH  AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT ARKWRITE ROAD,
PROCEED TO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO KATHERINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREET TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, LEFT INTO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO 11TH AVENUE IN BENMORE, PROCEED INTO PARKMORE BUS TAXI TERMINALS, PROCEED TO
PARKMORE GARDEN, TURN RIGHT INTO OLYMPIA AVENUE, PROCEED INTO CALORAIN DRIVE, TURN LEFT
INTO BALLYCLARE DRIVE, RIGHT INTO RIVER CLUB SHOPPING CEBTRE, BACK INTO COLORANE DRIVE, LEFT
INTO SUMMIT DRIVE, INTO BRYANSTON, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO 
BRYNSTON DRIVE, INTO BRYNSTON SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO BRYSTON DRIVE, INTO SUMMIT DIVE,
INTO MORNING SIDE SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD VI AMORNING SIDE MANOR, INO RIVONIA
BOULEVARD, BACK TO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, INTO PETERVALE SHOPPING CETRE, BACK
INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PAULSHOF, BACK INTO WITKOPEN
ROAD, TURN LEFT IN WILLIAM NICOL INOT MONTECASINO BOULEVARD, BACK IN WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, VIA
SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTER, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO KING FISHER STREET, PROCEED INTO
DOUGLAS SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO FOURWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK
INTO WILLIAM NICOL VIA FOURWAYS GARDEN VIA LONEHILL SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN ROAD,
LEFT INTO WITKOPEN, LEFT INTO SUNNINGHILL BUSINESS PARK, TURN BACK WITH NANYUKA STREET INTO
BOWLING STREET INTO GALOR MANOR, INTO GALOR MANOR SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO KELVIN DRIVE,
INTO WOODMEAD SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO GIBSON DRIVE, INTO
BARKLEY SHOPPING CENTRE, INTO KELVIN SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN PRETORIA, INTO
WOODLANDS DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOWLING STREET, INTO KRAMERVILLE CBD AREA, INTO CATHRINE STREET,
RIGHT INTO 5TH STREET TAXI RANK

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE IN REVERSE

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), REEDS SHOPPING CENTRE IN ROOIHUISKRAAL
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0303(1001KI1001KL10051454)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO
WATT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MALBORO AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO ROOI HUISKRAAL OFF RAMP (121) OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101),
TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO ROOI HUISKRAAL AVENUE, THE REEDS MALL TAXI RANK
AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.4
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2) ZJ MAHLANGU 4206065253089 3) 170 EMFIHLWENI SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
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LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0111143
5

2) ZJ MAHLANGU 4206065253089 3) 170 EMFIHLWENI SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.3.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0111584
3

2) N.F TUKANI 5110270646088 3) 5743 OAKMORE EXT 9, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.2.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.3.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.5.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN

7.1.1.6.
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LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0111584
4

2) N.F TUKANI 5110270646088 3) 5743 OAKMORE EXT 9, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,

7.1.1.1.
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TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.8.
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MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0111584
7

2) LS MKHABELA 4410270418087 3) 654 EMANGWENI SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.2.
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Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.4.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.5.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.9.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND
R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0112103
9

2) NS NGOBENI 5809285279088 3) 1338 HOSPITAL HILL, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI, 1632
Midrand Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5709(1001SD1001NT10119334)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHLOORKOP ROAD M39,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KYALAMI ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD AT KYALAMI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTOPITTS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ARTHA
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEPTUNE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WANTON ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LEVER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDRA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD.

7.1.1.1.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711(1000JL136K8E10119336)5711 FROM MERITING TAXI RANK  AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE
AND R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO AXLE DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R562,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALUMINIUM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

Meriting (Meriting) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5711.A1(1000JL136K8E10119337)FROM MERITING TAXI RANK AT BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE AND

7.1.1.3.
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R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHELL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO RTJ. NAMANI DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRY
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MERITING TAXI
RANK TAXI RANK.

WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5712(1001SO136K8E10119338)FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO R101 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5714(1001SD1000IG10119341)FROM THITHENG TAXI RANK CORNER ANDREW MAPHETHO AND
BENJI STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
E.T. MDAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
RICHARDS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
LE ROUX DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THITHENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5713(136K8E1001KO00119340)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUMMIT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55 INTO STOP 11
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN (R562) (Pretoria-Midrand) (Origin), Sterkfontein Rural (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MTA)5710(135MCE1100K010123476)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT NTO GLEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO GOODEHOOP, TURN RIGHT
INTO STARLIGHT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STERKFONTEIN ROAD INTO STERKFONTEIN TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.7.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A2(1000IG1001SD10119324)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO FOUCHE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWART DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET
STREET.

7.1.1.8.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5704(1000IG1205LZ10119325)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NADIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRIAN STREET DRO OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAMA SHIANOKE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO REVEREND RTJ DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MORITING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM MORITING TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NUT AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
AXLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD R562 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD SOUTH, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD R101, DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO NORTH STREET DROPOFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MORITING TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Erand) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5701(1000IG136K8E00119315)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R101,
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TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  R562, TURN LEFT INTO ALLUMINIUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BERYLIUM ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROBIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TURK STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PREMIER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI
RANK  CORNER SOUTH STREET AND MARKET STREET.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5702(1001KO1001SO10119316)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIBA
DRIVE, INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
NCHABELENG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703(1000IG1001SD10119317)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD M38, TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH
AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5703.A1(1000IG1001SD10119318)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GALLAGHER AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RICHARDS DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO SUTTIE AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DANE STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN  ROAD M38,TURN LEFT INTO E.T.MDAKA AVENUE DROP OFF  AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MADUNA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN STREET INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5705(1000IG1001SL10119329)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANFSONTEIN ROAD R562, TURN RIGHT INTO D.M.MAROKANE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN  ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD R101 DROP OFF AND LOAD,
INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5706(1000IG1001MS10119330)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDWART AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T. MDAKA
STREET, INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND
TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5707(1000IG1001R910119331)5707 FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NI NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN N14, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER ROAD R101 DROP, PROCEED SAXI TRAIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFFTURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER (R101) STREET AND SCHUBART STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK.

Midrand (South & Market) (South & Market) (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(MIDTA)5708(1000IG1001KT10119333)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK CORNER SOUTH, STREET  AND
MARKET STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R101, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN  LEFT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VEWOERD DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEUWEL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CRAWFORD AVENUE INTO SWARTKOP TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL
ROAD, PROCEED INTO EMBAKMENT ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO LINTON AFENUE SOUTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHN FOSTER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK CNR. SOUTH AND MARKET STREET.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118992
4

2) MANDISI DAVID MAHLATI
7301106233088

3) 96 MHLABENI STREET, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

244



	2532	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO

ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD

PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO

MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND

GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT

LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 

OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO

TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 

S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119006
6

2) N MEHLOMAKHULU 8001036426088 3) 486 HLAPO SECTION, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.7.
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.9.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

254



	2542	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION7.1.1.3
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MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
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RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119013
9

2) S S MACEKE 5809145418082 3) 194 BAXA SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE7.1.1.1
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VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

7.1.1.2
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STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 

OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &

RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO

TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH

STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 

LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO

GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO

POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET

OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND

LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN

RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119040
7

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA

7.1.1.5.
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.7.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119040
8

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.1.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.6.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119040
9

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.7.

270



	2558	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119041
0

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.1.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.2.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

7.1.1.5.
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.6.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119041
1

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.7.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119041
2

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.1.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.2.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)

(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE

JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON

FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER

GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER

,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG

MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN

TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO

RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE

JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.7.
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GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN

LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE

OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 

CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119041

3

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,

BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE

JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN

LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.4.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.7.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

1) AOGPGP0119041
4

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.1.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.2.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5.
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INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119041
5

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)
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1) 2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE

JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.2.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON

FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER

GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER

,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG

MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN

TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO

RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.6.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119041
7

2) TD FORSTER 6405275033087 3) 39 DROMMEDARIS STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURY, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.1.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

7.1.1.2.
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RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.6.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE

7.1.1.7.
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119056
9

2) SESI SHONISANI MOKOMA
6203230349080

3) 595 ISITHAMA SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi7.1.1.4.
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Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
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COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119059

1

2) BA VILAKAZI 5302225327084 3) 871 ZONE 4, ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1431

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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1) 2) BA VILAKAZI 5302225327084 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (THOKOZA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3301(1001OT1001V300055871)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302(1001OT1001V400055872)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND
PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302A1(1001OT1001V400055873)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303(1001OT1001OV00055874)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A1(1001OT1001OV00055875)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPAS DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP ODD AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A2(1001OT1001OV00055877)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO T.J. TSHWANE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3304(1001OT1001V500055878)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305(1001OT1001IW10055879)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VEREENIGING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306(1001OT1001L500055898)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MUNICIPALITY AREA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305A1(1001OT1001IW10055899)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHAN LE ROUX DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZNKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306A1(1001OT1001L500055902)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3308(1001OT1001N300055903)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R103/ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M35 GERMISTON/HEIDELBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSPARK M35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD M53 DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE T0
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3309(1001OT1001OZ10055904)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M7/KLIPRIVIER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VEREENIGING ROAD R59, OFF RAMP INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RGHT
INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VLLAGE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310(1001V61001OV00055905)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT  INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANFER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310A1(1001V61001OV00055906)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3311(1001V61001OI10055907)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD R103,TURN RIGHT INTO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LEEUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MARAIS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBEG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3312(1001V610002J10055908)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R550, AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN LE ROUX
STREET, INTO MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3313(1001V61001IW10055917)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3313A1(1001V61001IW10055918)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R550,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KLIPRIVIER
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3314(1001V610006N10055919)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD
VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315(1001V61001N300055934)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315 A1(1001V61001N300055935)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELISPARK ROAD  M35,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTRO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), DUDUZA
TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3316(1001V61001V800055936)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NAMHLANJE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R550,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NALALETSAP STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MINORA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND
SONTONGA STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL R550,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPLAAS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA
STREET.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317(1001V61001V700055937)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, TURN RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A1(1001V61001V700055938)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A2(1001V61001V700055939)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3318(1001V61001P200055940)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT OR RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK AME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319(1001V61001L500055941)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -

7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(ZOTA)3319A1(1001V61001L500055942)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119083
8

2) TS BALOYI 5904200828083 3) 8 CASARINA STREET, KEMPTONPARK,
EKURHULENI, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.5.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE7.1.1.1
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VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

7.1.1.1
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STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 

7.1.1.2
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RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119103
3

2) M MAGENGELELE 7707175633083 3) 118 EMANGWENI SECTION, TEMBISA,
EKURHULENI, 1628 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE

7.1.1.2.
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                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
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COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
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STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
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LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119104
7

2) G.S MNGOMEZULU 7601125920080 3) 1914 SIBAYANE STREET, DAVEYTON,
EKURHULENI, 1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

7.1.1.1.
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FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.1
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK,

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.3

314



	2604	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

7.1.1.4
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ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.6
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ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119132
9

2) JX DUBAZANA 7405165417084 3) P O BOX 1355, EZAKHENI, EZAKHENI, 3370 SIZWE
TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Via Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust)
(Stopping Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7306.INP(1000Z78202BV10058375)7306 FROM
PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND JOOIN R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER
VOLKSRUST MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Pietermaritzburg Taxi
Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7307.INP(1000Z720018310058378)7307  FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO
PIETRMARITZBURG, PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination)
- GPCOJ(STA)7308.INP(1000Z720018410058382)7308 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO DURBAN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO DURBAN, TURN LEFT INTO ALICE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MNGENI ROAD,ENTER  DURBAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK. 

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.INP(1000Z720018Z10058384)7309 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN HEIDLEBURG
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Stopping
Point 1), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7310.INP(1000Z72001A410058390)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,PROCEEED WITH  N3,TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 1), Heidelberg
(Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 2), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping Point 1), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping
Point 2), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7311.INP(1000Z71205PM10058393)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Stopping Point
1), Wasbank (Dundee Rural) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7313.INP(1000Z72001A010058397)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT INTO DANDEE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HELPMEKAAR ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER WASBANK UITVAL MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Stopping Point 1),
Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7314.INP(1000Z77203CH10058398)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO
N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO
PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68
DANDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  NQUTU PIONEER MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7315.INP(1000Z720019H10058399)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN
VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543, TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi
Rank (Stopping Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7316.INP(1000Z720018A10058400)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO
LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
R33,PROCEED AND PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69,TURN RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7317.INP(1000Z78203DN10058401)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO UMLAZI ROAD,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH,PROCEED TO PORTSHEPSTON,TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET,PROCEED
AND ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point
2), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7318.INP(1000Z72001AT10058402)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN
PRETORIUS STREET,ENTRE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank
(Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7319.INP(1000Z72001AT10058403)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURNRIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
AND JOIN VOLKRUS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R35,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED AND ENTER
DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.A1INP(1000Z720018Z10058405)ALTERNATIVE:7309 A1
FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO
DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Via Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7301.INP(1000Z720017J10058406)FROM PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND PASS VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R33,TURN RIGH INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R66,TURN LEFT INTO EMPANGENI
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER EMPANGENI MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7304.INP(1001S030012Z10141046)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3 PASS WARDEN
AND HARRISMITH STRAIGHT TO HOWICK AND TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R617 AND PASS
BOULWER AND JOIN R56 PASS IXOPO AND UMZIMKULU AND KOKSTAD AND REACH MATATIELA TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Eshowe Bus Terminus (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7305.INP(1001S020017K10141048)JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK     ESHOWE
LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK     FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED
AND PASS VOLKRUST, TURN LEFT INTO R34 AND TURN LEFT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO R68, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R66, PROCEED WITH R66 AND ENTER ESHOWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hluhluwe (Umzinene Rural) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7320.INP(1001S02207TM10141051)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS
SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2
PASS PONGOLA AND OFF RAMP LEFT TO HLUHLUWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7303(1001S020019F10141053)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND
JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2 UNTIL PONGOLATAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ
(STA) 7312.INP(1001S01001OI10141055)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER HEIDLEBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119137
7

2) S MHLONGO 8603101383084 3) 13PATRYS AVENUE, TERENUNE, KEMPTON, 1619
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) S MHLONGO 8603101383084 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

7.1.1.7.
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HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 

7.1.1.3
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OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119138
2

2) DA DANSTER 6104235196080 3) 83 HONEY STREET, WESTBURY, JOHANNESBURG,
2092 JOHANNESBURG COMMUNITY TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Greymont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3101(1206111001RW00058621)START ROCKCLIFF DRIVE (C/O ROCKCLIFF DR AND COLUMBIA
RD), CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN RIGHT LONG ROAD,
TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD, TURN RIGHT
CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN RIGHT PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT AKADEMIE ROAD, TURN RIGHT STUDENTE
AVENUE, CONTINUE BANFF AVENUE, TURN LEFT HAMPTON AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT
CAROLINE STREET, TURN LEFT GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT AANDBLOM STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT DE LA REY STREET,
CONTINUE SUBWAY STREET, TURN LEFT CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT BURGHERSDORP STREET, CONTINUE
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
(C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE
STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET,
CONTINUE BURGHERSDORP STREET, TURN LEFT CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT SUBWAY STREET, CONTINUE
DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE AANDBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT CAROLINE STREET, TURN
LEFT SYMONS ROAD, TURN RIGHT COLLINS STREET, TURN RIGHT RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMPTON
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT BANFF AVENUE, CONTINUE STUDENTE AVENUE, TURN LEFT AKADEMIE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD,
CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT FIFTH ROAD, CONTINUE ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, END (C/O ROCKCLIFF DR AND
COLUMBIA RD)

7.1.1.1.

BANFIELD - BARKER (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPCOJ(JCTA)3102(1A4D491001RW00058622)START BANFIELD (C/O BANFIELD ST. AND BAKER ST.), TURN LEFT
RICHARD ROAD, TURN LEFT BANFIELD, CONTINUE CHARLES, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON, TURN LEFT FUEL,
CONTINUE FUEL, CONTINUE HARMONY, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND, CONTINUE HIGH, CONTINUE BARTLETT,
TURN RIGHT QUEENS, CONTINUE QUEENS, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
(C/O SAUER ST. AND PIM ST.)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM (C/O SAUER ST. AND PIM ST.)    , TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS, TURN RIGHT JEPPE, CONTINUE
MINNAAR, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE, TURN LEFT BREE, CONTINUE QUEENS, TURN RIGHT QUEENS, TURN LEFT
BARTLETT, CONTINUE HIGH, CONTINUE PORTLAND, TURN LEFT HARMONY, CONTINUE FUEL, TURN RIGHT
HAMILTON, TURN LEFT CHARLES, TURN RIGHT RICHARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT BANFIELD, END (C/O BANFIELD
RD AND BARKER ST)

BANFIELD - BARKER (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3102.A1(1A4D491001RW00058623)START BANFIELD ROAD (C/O BANFIELD RD AND BAKER RD),
CONTINUE CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
STEYTLER STREET, TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND
AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT
ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES
STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT
HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE FUEL STREET, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE BANFIELD ROAD, END BANFIELD
ROAD (C/O BANFIELD RD AND BAKER RD)

7.1.1.3.

Waterval Estate (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3103(1206171001RW00058624)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT
KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM
STREET)

7.1.1.4.

HAMILTON - HARMONY (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3111.A1(1A4D6L1001RW00119204)START HAMILTON STREET (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY
ST), TURN RIGHT MOLTENO STREET, TURN LEFT DORDRECHT STREET, TURN LEFT GLENCAIRN STREET,
TURN RIGHT OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN RIGHT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY, TURN RIGHT
PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET,
TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN LEFT EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON END STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON END STREET,
TURN LEFT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
TURN LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN LEFT EAST
ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON MOLTENO
STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON HAMILTON STREET, END (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST)

7.1.1.5.

Greymont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3112(1206111001RW00119205)FROM GREYMONT SPAR TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO BERGBRON
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKCLIFF, PROCEED INTO 5TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO 9TH AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WEST AVENUE,

7.1.1.6.
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TURN RIGHT INTO LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOHANNES ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO CORONATION ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDWARD ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRIOMF SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO THORNTON ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEWES ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ACADEME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STUDENTE DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO HUNTLEY, TURN LEFT INTO RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CAROLINE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AANBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY STREET, PROCEED INTO CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BURGERSDORP ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, PROCEED INTO JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DEVILLE - DU TOIT (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3108(1001XB1A4H1200058633)START PERTH ROAD (C/O PERTH RD AND UNKNOWN ST.), TURN
LEFT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INGELBY STREET, TURN LEFT POMEROY
AVENUE, CONTINUE PROSERPINE ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST JEROME AVENUE, TURN LEFT PAARLSHOOP, TURN
RIGHT PAARLSHOOP ROAD, CONTINUE DEVILLE STREET, END DEVILLE STREET (C/O DEVILLE ST. AND DU
TOIT ST.)

RETURN ROUTE
START DEVILLE STREET (C/O DEVILLE ST. AND DU TOIT ST.), TURN LEFT PAARLSHOOP ROAD, TURN LEFT ST
JEROME AVENUE, TURN LEFT PROSERPINE ROAD, CONTINUE POMEROY AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INGELBY
STREET, TURN LEFT HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT PERTH ROAD, END PERTH
ROAD (C/O PERTH RD AND UNKNOWN ST.)

7.1.1.7.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3109.A1(1001XB1001RW00119201)START PERTH ROAD , TURN LEFT PORTLAND AVENUE  ,
CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS
ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT
ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES
STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET,
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST
ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PERTH ROAD, END PERTH RD.

7.1.1.8.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3109(1001XB1001RW00119202)START PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY
STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER
STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PERTH ROAD, END  PERTH RD.

7.1.1.9.

HAMILTON - HARMONY (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3111(1A4D6L1001RW00119203)START HAMILTON STREET (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST),
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MOLTENO STREET, CONTINUE NORTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, TURN LEFT WEST
ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON FUEL ROAD,
CONTINUE EAST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT
EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER
ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
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MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
FUEL ROAD, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON MOLTENO STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON
HAMILTON STREET, END (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST

Waterval Estate (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3103.A1(1206171001RW00058625)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET,
TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET,
CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE
PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT GRIFFITH ROAD, CONTINUE ERIC
STREET, END  (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST)

7.1.1.1

Delarey (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3104(1205F91001RW00058626)START EAST ON ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND
SIXTH ST), CONTINUE EAST ON MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE
EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
CONTINUE WEST ON MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON ONTDEKKERS ROAD, END  (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND
SIXTH ST)

7.1.1.1

Delarey (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3104.A1(1205F91001RW00058627)START ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND SIXTH
ST), CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE
BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET,
CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE
MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE ONTDEKKERS ROAD, END ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS
RD AND SIXTH ST)

7.1.1.1

Claremont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3105(12060X1001RW00058628)START WEST ON KEISKAMMA ROAD (C/O KEISKAMMA RD AND
ROSE ST), TURN RIGHT NORTH ON ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON PRINCESS ROAD, TURN LEFT
SOUTH ON HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON MAIN ROAD,
CONTINUE EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE
STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE
WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE WEST ON MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON PLATEAU DRIVE,
TURN LEFT NORTH ON HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PRINCESS ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON KEISKAMMA ROAD, END KEISKAMMA ROAD (KEISKAMMA RD AND
ROSE ST)

Claremont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3105.A1(12060X1001RW00058629)START KEISKAMMA ROAD (C/O KEISKAMMA RD AND ROSE ST),
TURN RIGHT ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT PRINCESS ROAD, TURN LEFT HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD  , CONTINUE MAIN ROAD  ,
CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS
ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END
STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN
LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD,
CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN LEFT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN LEFT HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT KEISKAMMA ROAD, END KEISKAMMA ROAD
(KEISKAMMA RD AND ROSE ST)

7.1.1.1

Westbury (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3106(1205FJ1001RW00058630)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD), CONTINUE
EAST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON
QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START WEST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN LEFT SOUTH ON BECKER STREET, TURN
RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON QUINN STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE
STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST
ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN
LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
KRETZSCHMAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON MACMILLAN
STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON DOWLING AVENUE, TURN RIGHT WEST ON STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT EAST ON HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON CROESUS
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON STEYTLER ROAD, END (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD)

7.1.1.1

Westbury (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3106.A1(1205FJ1001RW00058631)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER
STREET, TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE  , CONTINUE
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET,
CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER
STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START SOUTH ON WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET,
CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE STREET, TURN
LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD,
CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT WEST ON
HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT
SOUTH ON RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT WEST ON HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON GRIFFITH
ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH ON ERIC STREET

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3107(1001RW10022500058632)START WEST ON PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN
LEFT SOUTH ON WEST STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON RISSIK STREET,
TURN LEFT WEST ON DE KORTE STREET, 

RETURN ROUTE
TURN LEFT SOUTH ON STATION STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
BICCARD STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON PIM STREET, END (C/O
PIM ST AND SAUER ST)

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119149
0

2) AMOS NKOSINATHI MHLONGO
8201135371082

3) C15 OCTAVIA FLATS, FORDSBURG,
JOHANNESBURG, 2092 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.1

334



	2624	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119149
2

2) BONGOKUHLE MAQEMBU MKHIZE
7209135552081

3) 12166 ILYCH LENIN STREET, IVORY PARK,
EKURHULENI, 1685 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

7.1.1.9.
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 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

7.1.1.1

340



	2630	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119189
8

2) Z A MNISI 7312135303081 3) 304 IBAXA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE

7.1.1.9.
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GIYANE ).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS

7.1.1.1
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NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
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ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE
MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119192
5

2) MJ KOETLE 6708185637081 3) 1535 PHASE ONE, TSHEPISO, SEBOKENG, 1928
MORNING STAR TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CARLETONVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ficksburg Bridge Taxi Rank(Ficksburg) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1013(10000M7000RB10153251)FROM CARLETONVILLE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ONYX
DRIVE , TURN RIGHT INTO ANNAN ROAD, PROCEED INTO R500 TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET AT PARYS,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59 TO VREEDEFORD AND JOIN VOORTREKER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN R721 TO
KROONSTAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, OFF RAMP FROM N1 INTO R76 TO STEYNSRUS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R720, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R708, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT IN TO
N5,TURN RIGHT INTO R70, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSENDAL DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R26, TURN LEFT INTO BLOEM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FICKSBURG RSA BORDER
POST, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

CARLETONVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Maseru Bridge Taxi Rank(Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1011(10000M7000VD10153401)FROM CARLTONVILLE TAXI RANK TURN RIHGT INTO ONYX DRIVE ,
TURN RIGHT INTO ANNAN ROAD, PROCEED INTO R500, TURN LEFT INTO N12 AND PROCEED STRAIHGT AND
TURN RIHGT INTO R28 TO POORTJIE, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIHGT TO N1, PROCEED STRAIHGT AND OFF RAMP TO R57 TO VANDERBIJLPARK, PROCEED TO
SASOLBURG, PROCEED TO HEILBRON, TURN LEFT INTO LANDMARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN R57 TO
PIETRUS STYN, TURN RIHGT TO R707 TO LINDLEY, PROCEED PASS ARLINGTON, PRCOCEED UNTIL T
JUNTION AND TURN RIHGT TO N5, PRCOEED STRAIHGT AND JOIN VOORTREKER STREET SENEKAL DROP
OFF, TURN BACK AND JOIN N5, TURN RIHGT INTO R70, PROCEED TO ROSENDAL DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
TURN RIHGT INTO R26, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO FICKSBURG 
RSA BORDER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CARLTONVILLE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

WESTONARIA MAIN TAXI RANK (DAVIES STREET) (Origin), Maseru Bridge Taxi Rank(Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1014(1000VO7000VD10153402)FROM WESTONARIA ENGEN GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DA GAMA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARLEM STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NEPTUNUS  STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R28, TURN RIHGT INTO
N12, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO R500,TURN RIHGT INTO BREE STREET AT PARYS, PROCEED AND JOIN R59 TO
TO VREEDEFORD AND JOIN VOORTREKER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN R721 TO KROONSTART, TURN LEFT
INTO N1, OFF RAMP FROM N1 INTO R76 TO STEYNSRUS, PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN RIHGT INTO R720,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R708, PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN LEFT IN TO N5, JOIN VOORTREKER
STREET IN SENEKAL OFF LOAD, TURN BACK TO N5, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R707, PROCEED
STRAIHGT UNTIL MARQUARD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R708 TO CLOCOLAN AND TURN
RIHGT INTO EERSTE STRAAT SUID AND PROCEED UNTIL SHELL GARAGE  DROP OFF, TURN LEFT TO EESTE
STRAAT SUID, TURN RIHGT INTO R708, TURN RIHGT INTO R26, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO LADYBRAND AND
TURN RIHGT TO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIHGT
INTO R26, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N8, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO LADYBRAND RSA BORDER TAXI
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO WESTONAREA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Maseru Bridge Taxi Rank(Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1012(1001I37000VD10051530)FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNTION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY STOP,TURN LEFT INTO R57,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,TURN RIGHT INTO
R707,TURN RIGHT INTO LERATSOANA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R707,TURN RIGHT INTO N5,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R707,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R708,TURN RIGHT INTO EERSTE STRAAT SUID,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO EERSTE STREET SUID,TURN

7.1.1.4.
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RIGHT INTO R708,TURN RIGHT INTO R26, TURN LEFT INTO N8,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASERU RSA
BORDER POST DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK.

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Ficksburg Bridge Taxi Rank(Ficksburg) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1011A(1001I37000RB10051531)FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY STOP,TURN LEFT INTO
R57,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,TURN
RIGHT INTO R26,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CAMBRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R26,TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO CARLEDONSPOORT BORDER POST DROP OFF,RETURN BACK AND TURN
LEFT INTO R26,TURN LEFT INTO BLOEM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FICKSBURG RSA BORDER POST
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN ACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Bethlehem (Bethlehem) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1002(1001I37203BZ10051532)FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNTION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY STOP,TURN LEFT INTO R57,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,TURN RIGHT INTO
R26,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE:FROM BETHLEHEM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N5,OFF RAMP INTO KESTEL AND LEFT JOIN R57, TURN RIGHT INTO B.P.GARAGE
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAMPOI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO SETSING TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BETHLEHEM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N5, OFF RAMP INTO KESTEL AND LEFT JOIN R57, PROCEED STRAIGHTAN TURN
LEFT INTO BURGURS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NEWTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMDELA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF, RETURN BACK UNTIL 57, TURN LEFT INTO R57, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R82,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VICTORIA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
STANLEY STREET. INTO TURN RIGHT INTO B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MAMPOI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SETSING TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD. 

SECOND ALTERNATIVE  RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BETHLEHEM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N5, OFF RAMP INTO KESTEL AND LEFT JOIN R57, PROCEED STRAIGHTAN TURN
LEFT INTO BURGURS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NEWTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMDELA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF, RETURN BACK UNTIL 57, TURN LEFT INTO R57, TURN LEFT INTO VEREEINIGING OFF RAMP,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEWIS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
STANLEY STREET.

7.1.1.6.

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Setsing Taxi Rank cnr. Mampoi and Motebang
Streets(Phuthaditjhaba) (Destination) - GPSDMMSTA1001A(1001I37000X010051533)FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO
JUNTION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET,
LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R82,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY
STOP,TURN LEFT INTO R57,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,TURN RIGHT INTO R26,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KERK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R26,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N5,OFF RAMP INTO KESTEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R57, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RGHT INTO
MAMPOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SETSING TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE LOADING AT BETHLEHEM TAXI RANK,AND BACK TO VEREEINGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Setsing Taxi Rank cnr. Mampoi and Motebang
Streets(Phuthaditjhaba) (Destination) - GPSDMMSTA1001(1001I37000X010051534)FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO
JUNTION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET,
LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R82,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY
STOP,TURN LEFT INTO R57,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMAFUBEDU TAXI RANK IN PETRUS STEYN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK TO R57, PROCEED TO REITS DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R57, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS AFRICAN SKOP, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KERSTEL B.P. GARAGE  DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R57, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO MAMPOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SETSING TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Maseru Bridge Taxi Rank(Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPSDMMSTA1010(1001GD7000VD10153252)FROM CARLETONVILLE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ONYX
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ANNAN ROAD, PROCEED INTO R500 TURN RIHGT INTO BREE STREET AT PARYS,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59 TO VREEDEFORD AND JOIN VOORTREKER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN R721 TO
KROONSTAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1, OFF RAMP FROM N1 INTO R76 TO STEYNSRUS, PROCEED STRAIHGT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R720, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R708, PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN LEFT IN TO
N5, JOIN VOORTREKER STREET IN SENEKAL OFF LOAD, TURN BACK TO N5, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R707, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL MARQUARD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R708 TO
CLOCOLAN AND TURN RIGHT INTO EERSTE STRAAT SUID AND PROCEED UNTIL SHELL GARAGE  DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT TO EESTE STRAAT SUID, TURN RIGHT INTO R708, TURN RIHGT INTO R26, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
MASERU RSA BORDER AND TURN RIGHT TO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO R26, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N8, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO MASERU
RSA BORDER TAXI DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO CARLTONVILLE  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Senekal Taxi Rank(Senekal) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1003(1001I37000RO10120468)1003 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY STOP, TURN LEFT INTO
R57,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,
TURN RIGHT INTO R707, TURN RIGHT INTO LERATSOANA TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R707, TURN RIGHT INTO N5,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO WARDEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SENEKAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Lindley (Lindley) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1004(1001I37204VN10120470)1004 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY STOP, TURN LEFT INTO
R57, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R57,
TURN RIGHT INTO R707, TURN RIGHT INTO NTHA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NTHA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Thabong (Welkom) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1005(1001I37204X010120473)1005 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KOPIES, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN INTO EDENVILLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PASS ROOIVAAL STATION, JORDAN STATION,LESLEY
STATION,AMERICA STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO  R59, ON RAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R30, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MENNIES TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO R30, TURN LEFT INTO MTHUSI ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THABONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNTION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KOPIES, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN INTO
EDENVILLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PASS ROOIVAAL STATION, JORDAN STATION, LESLEY STATION,
AMERICA STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO  R59, ON RAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, OFF RAMP  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R30, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MENNIES
TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO R30, 

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kroonstad Central (Kroonstad) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1006(1001I37204XF10120474)1006 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KOPIES, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN INTO EDENVILLE ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PASS ROOIVAAL STATION, JORDAN STATION, LESLEY
STATION,AMERICA STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO  R59, ON RAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, OFF RAMP  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO RIETS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STATION STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO KROONSTAD RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Tumahole (Parys) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1007(1001I37203CP10120476)1007 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT  INTO LEWIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VAAL PARK, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARYS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOOP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESSELS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER
MERWE,TURN LEFT INTO  SHOCHET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GIBON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAMPAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TUMAHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Tumahole (Parys) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1007.A1(1001I37203CP10120477)1007.A1 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT  INTO LEWIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R42, OFF RAMP INTO R42, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO R59,PR5OCEEFD STRAIGHT INTO
LOOP STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WESSELS STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VAN DER MERWE,TURN LEFT INTO 
SHOCHET STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GIBON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMPAST STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO TUMAHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VEREENIGING
TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Koppies (Ngwathe Rural) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1008(1001I37203CQ10120480)1008 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIES RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Heilbron (Heilbron) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1009(1001I37204VU10120482)1009 FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN   R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FOURWAY STOP, TURN LEFT INTO R57,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LANGMAK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIBRON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Origin), Deneysville (Metsimaholo Rural) (Destination) -
GPSDM(MSTA)1015(1001IW72057310121813)FROM VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANLEY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UNION STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R82, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RICHMOND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILJOENSDRIFT POLICE STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO COUNTRY BUTCHERY DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAAL RACE COURSE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK TO R82, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN LEFT INTO LETHABO  POWER
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW VAAL VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BERTHA  VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO R716, TURN LEFT INTO
R716, TURN LEFT INTO HUNTERS FIELD VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM HUNTERSVILLE TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82
AND BACK SAME ROUTE TO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119253
8

2) MP SULTAN 5607085120084 3) 1195 CLARENCE SEPTEMBER STR, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURG, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN

7.1.1.1.
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LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI

7.1.1.5.
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RANK.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.7.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119255
6

2) ME LUKHELE 5707165428082 3) 13187 PHETU STREET, ETWA-TWA EXT 10,
BENONI, 1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

7.1.1.3
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ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP

7.1.1.4
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OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN

LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON

MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119257
7

2) NOMVULA REJOYCE NYEMBE
6505130600085

3) NO 12 PAVED ST, MALVERN, JHB, 2001 SIZWE
TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Via Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust)
(Stopping Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7306.INP(1000Z78202BV10058375)7306 FROM
PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND JOOIN R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER
VOLKSRUST MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Pietermaritzburg Taxi
Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7307.INP(1000Z720018310058378)7307  FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO
PIETRMARITZBURG, PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination)
- GPCOJ(STA)7308.INP(1000Z720018410058382)7308 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO DURBAN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DURBAN, TURN LEFT INTO ALICE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MNGENI ROAD,ENTER  DURBAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.INP(1000Z720018Z10058384)7309 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN HEIDLEBURG

7.1.1.4.
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,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Stopping
Point 1), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7310.INP(1000Z72001A410058390)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,PROCEEED WITH  N3,TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 1), Heidelberg
(Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 2), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping Point 1), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping
Point 2), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7311.INP(1000Z71205PM10058393)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Stopping Point
1), Wasbank (Dundee Rural) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7313.INP(1000Z72001A010058397)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT INTO DANDEE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HELPMEKAAR ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER WASBANK UITVAL MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Stopping Point 1),
Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7314.INP(1000Z77203CH10058398)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO
N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO
PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68
DANDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  NQUTU PIONEER MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7315.INP(1000Z720019H10058399)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN
VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543, TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi
Rank (Stopping Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7316.INP(1000Z720018A10058400)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO
LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
R33,PROCEED AND PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69,TURN RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7317.INP(1000Z78203DN10058401)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO UMLAZI ROAD,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH,PROCEED TO PORTSHEPSTON,TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET,PROCEED
AND ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point
2), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7318.INP(1000Z72001AT10058402)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN
PRETORIUS STREET,ENTRE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank
(Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7319.INP(1000Z72001AT10058403)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURNRIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
AND JOIN VOLKRUS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R35,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED AND ENTER
DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.A1INP(1000Z720018Z10058405)ALTERNATIVE:7309 A1
FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO
DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Via Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7301.INP(1000Z720017J10058406)FROM PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND PASS VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO R33,TURN RIGH INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R66,TURN LEFT INTO EMPANGENI
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER EMPANGENI MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7304.INP(1001S030012Z10141046)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3 PASS WARDEN
AND HARRISMITH STRAIGHT TO HOWICK AND TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R617 AND PASS
BOULWER AND JOIN R56 PASS IXOPO AND UMZIMKULU AND KOKSTAD AND REACH MATATIELA TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Eshowe Bus Terminus (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7305.INP(1001S020017K10141048)JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK     ESHOWE
LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK     FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED
AND PASS VOLKRUST, TURN LEFT INTO R34 AND TURN LEFT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO R68, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R66, PROCEED WITH R66 AND ENTER ESHOWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hluhluwe (Umzinene Rural) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7320.INP(1001S02207TM10141051)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS
SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2
PASS PONGOLA AND OFF RAMP LEFT TO HLUHLUWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7303(1001S020019F10141053)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND
JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2 UNTIL PONGOLATAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ
(STA) 7312.INP(1001S01001OI10141055)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER HEIDLEBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119257
9

2) NOMVULA REJOYCE NYEMBE
6505130600085

3) NO 12 PAVED ST, MALVERN, JHB, 2001 SIZWE
TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Via Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust)
(Stopping Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7306.INP(1000Z78202BV10058375)7306 FROM
PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2

7.1.1.1.
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EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND JOOIN R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER
VOLKSRUST MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Pietermaritzburg Taxi
Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7307.INP(1000Z720018310058378)7307  FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO
PIETRMARITZBURG, PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination)
- GPCOJ(STA)7308.INP(1000Z720018410058382)7308 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO DURBAN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DURBAN, TURN LEFT INTO ALICE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MNGENI ROAD,ENTER  DURBAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.INP(1000Z720018Z10058384)7309 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN HEIDLEBURG
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Stopping
Point 1), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7310.INP(1000Z72001A410058390)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,PROCEEED WITH  N3,TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 1), Heidelberg
(Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 2), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping Point 1), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping
Point 2), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7311.INP(1000Z71205PM10058393)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Stopping Point
1), Wasbank (Dundee Rural) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7313.INP(1000Z72001A010058397)FROM PARK CITY MAIN

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT INTO DANDEE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HELPMEKAAR ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER WASBANK UITVAL MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Stopping Point 1),
Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7314.INP(1000Z77203CH10058398)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO
N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO
PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68
DANDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  NQUTU PIONEER MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7315.INP(1000Z720019H10058399)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN
VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543, TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi
Rank (Stopping Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7316.INP(1000Z720018A10058400)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO
LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
R33,PROCEED AND PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69,TURN RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7317.INP(1000Z78203DN10058401)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO UMLAZI ROAD,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH,PROCEED TO PORTSHEPSTON,TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET,PROCEED
AND ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point
2), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7318.INP(1000Z72001AT10058402)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN
PRETORIUS STREET,ENTRE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE 

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank
(Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7319.INP(1000Z72001AT10058403)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURNRIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
AND JOIN VOLKRUS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R35,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED AND ENTER
DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.A1INP(1000Z720018Z10058405)ALTERNATIVE:7309 A1
FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO
DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Via Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7301.INP(1000Z720017J10058406)FROM PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND PASS VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R33,TURN RIGH INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R66,TURN LEFT INTO EMPANGENI
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER EMPANGENI MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7304.INP(1001S030012Z10141046)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3 PASS WARDEN
AND HARRISMITH STRAIGHT TO HOWICK AND TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R617 AND PASS
BOULWER AND JOIN R56 PASS IXOPO AND UMZIMKULU AND KOKSTAD AND REACH MATATIELA TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Eshowe Bus Terminus (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7305.INP(1001S020017K10141048)JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK     ESHOWE
LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK     FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED
AND PASS VOLKRUST, TURN LEFT INTO R34 AND TURN LEFT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO R68, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R66, PROCEED WITH R66 AND ENTER ESHOWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hluhluwe (Umzinene Rural) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7320.INP(1001S02207TM10141051)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS
SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2
PASS PONGOLA AND OFF RAMP LEFT TO HLUHLUWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7303(1001S020019F10141053)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND
JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2 UNTIL PONGOLATAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ
(STA) 7312.INP(1001S01001OI10141055)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER HEIDLEBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119258
0

2) JS TWALA 7811235389080 3) PO BOX917, JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG,
2000 SIZWE TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Via Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust)
(Stopping Point 1), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7306.INP(1000Z78202BV10058375)7306 FROM
PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND JOOIN R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER
VOLKSRUST MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Pietermaritzburg Taxi
Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7307.INP(1000Z720018310058378)7307  FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO
PIETRMARITZBURG, PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination)
- GPCOJ(STA)7308.INP(1000Z720018410058382)7308 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 TO DURBAN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DURBAN, TURN LEFT INTO ALICE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MNGENI ROAD,ENTER  DURBAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.INP(1000Z720018Z10058384)7309 FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN HEIDLEBURG

7.1.1.4.
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,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Stopping
Point 1), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7310.INP(1000Z72001A410058390)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,PROCEEED WITH  N3,TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 1), Heidelberg
(Heidelberg - GP) (Via Point 2), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping Point 1), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Stopping
Point 2), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7311.INP(1000Z71205PM10058393)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Stopping Point
1), Wasbank (Dundee Rural) (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7313.INP(1000Z72001A010058397)FROM PARK CITY MAIN
TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3
,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT INTO DANDEE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HELPMEKAAR ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER WASBANK UITVAL MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Stopping Point 1),
Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7314.INP(1000Z77203CH10058398)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI
RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO
N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 HEIDLEBURG ROAD,PROCEED TO VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO
PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGTH INTO LAINGSNEK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R35,TURN LEFT INTO R68
DANDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  NQUTU PIONEER MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7315.INP(1000Z720019H10058399)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN
VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543, TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi
Rank (Stopping Point 1), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7316.INP(1000Z720018A10058400)FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO
LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLRUST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
R33,PROCEED AND PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69,TURN RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7317.INP(1000Z78203DN10058401)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO UMLAZI ROAD,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH,PROCEED TO PORTSHEPSTON,TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET,PROCEED
AND ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point
2), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank (Stopping Point 2), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7318.INP(1000Z72001AT10058402)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN
PRETORIUS STREET,ENTRE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Dundee Taxi Rank
(Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7319.INP(1000Z72001AT10058403)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURNRIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
AND JOIN VOLKRUS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R35,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED AND ENTER
DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Via Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7309.A1INP(1000Z720018Z10058405)ALTERNATIVE:7309 A1
FROMPARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO
DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Johannesburg) (Origin), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Via Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank
(Stopping Point 1), Empangeni Taxi  Rank (Destination) - GPCOJ(STA)7301.INP(1000Z720017J10058406)FROM PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND PASS VOLKRUST,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO R33,TURN RIGH INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R66,TURN LEFT INTO EMPANGENI
ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER EMPANGENI MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7304.INP(1001S030012Z10141046)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK TURN
RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3 PASS WARDEN
AND HARRISMITH STRAIGHT TO HOWICK AND TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R617 AND PASS
BOULWER AND JOIN R56 PASS IXOPO AND UMZIMKULU AND KOKSTAD AND REACH MATATIELA TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Eshowe Bus Terminus (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7305.INP(1001S020017K10141048)JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK     ESHOWE
LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK     FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BREE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED
AND PASS VOLKRUST, TURN LEFT INTO R34 AND TURN LEFT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO R68, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R66, PROCEED WITH R66 AND ENTER ESHOWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hluhluwe (Umzinene Rural) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7320.INP(1001S02207TM10141051)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS
SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2
PASS PONGOLA AND OFF RAMP LEFT TO HLUHLUWE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPCOJ(STA)7303(1001S020019F10141053)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERWRITE AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST, TURN LEFT INTO N3, AND TURN LEFT AT GOLF SPORT TO JOIN N17 PASS SPRINGS, LEANDRA AND
JOIN N2 KINROS, TRICHARD, BETHAL, ERMELO, PIET-RETIEF PROCEED WITH N2 UNTIL PONGOLATAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJ
(STA) 7312.INP(1001S01001OI10141055)FROM PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DEVILLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVEWRITE AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDLEBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER HEIDLEBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119261
6

2) TS MOGOPODI 6012260710081 3) 6167 ZONE 12 EXT, SEBOKENG, VANDERBIJLPARK,
1983 INTERNAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701(1001JC1001HT00051169)FROM MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT AT TEKANA EGEN GARAGE PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS SOUL TSOTETSI COMMUNITY HALL TURN RIGHT AT ZONE 14 STOP STREET PASS
ZONE 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO MONNAFELA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LEROTHODI STREET AT THE CLINIC

7.1.1.1.
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TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SEBOKENG POST OFFICE TURN RIGHT
INTO WISSELS MMOTA STREET PASS ZONE 11 & 12 PROCEED AND JOIN VILAKAZI STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN SEBE STREET BETWEEN ZONE 8 & 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO JOHAN VAN DER MERWE STREET JOIN SELBOURNE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN RAILWAY
STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME ROUTE TURN
RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL, SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND
ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL UNIVERSITY OF
TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK. 

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A6(1001JC1001HT00051174)FROM MOTLALEPULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET ,PROCEED STRAGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SEFATSA
GARAGE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  11 SEBE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO AT T-JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD BETWEEN ZONE 10 AND 11 EXTENSION,TURN RIGHT
INTO AT T –JUNCTON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WESSELS MMOTA STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MOLOANTOA  GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS SELBOURNE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN FREDERICK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
CROSS UNION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN FIRST AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ADAMS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,.TURN LEFT INTO
STERLING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EASTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ADAMS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UNION ROAD,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS RESIDENSIA GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND CROSS RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG
MOTLALEPULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A2(1001JC1001HT00051175)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AT SEFATSA
GARAGE JOINING (11) SEBE STREET AT THE T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONE
10 DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN WISSELS MMOTA STREET JOIN VILAKAZI
STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN SEBE STREET BETWEEN ZONE 8 & 7 DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN VAN DER MERWE STREET JOIN SELBOURNE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
JOIN RAILWAY STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING
MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,
SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL
UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A4(1001JC1001HT00051180)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED AT MASOHENG POST OFFICE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT PASS COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO GOBI’S TWALA TURN RIGHT INTO
R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BOITUMELO TOWNSHIP
DROP OFF AND LOAD DRIVE BACK TO R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO R28 RANDFONTEIN ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO BEVELY HILLS DROP OFF AND LOAD CROSS R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND JOIN EASTERN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN UNION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO UNION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING
MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,
SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL
UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A3(1001JC1001HT00051182)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS MACHAENENG TURN RIGHT INTO ADAMS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ESTER MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO UNION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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RAILWAY STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME

ROUTE TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING

MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,

SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL

UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI

RANK.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A5(1001JC1001HT00051184)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK TURN

RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOUTKOP WEG LEFT INTO LEBOHANG MAHATA STREET

ALONG LEBOHANG MAHATA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UP TO KWAGGASTROOM

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UP TO EARTONSIDE STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT UP TO RESIDENSIA STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED UP TO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING

MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,

SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL

UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.6.

RESIDENSIA STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BEVERLEY HILLS TEMPORARY

ALOOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPSDMITA0702(1001JK1001JJ00051227)FROM RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOHANG MAHATA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

ALLOCATION RANK DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

ZONE 3 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BODEA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS GOLDEN

HIGHWAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEVERLEY HIILLS DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A1(1001JC1001HT00051228)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD

TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED AT MASOHENG POST OFFICE DROP OFF AND LOAD

TURN LEFT PASS COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO GOBI’S TWALA TURN RIGHT AND

PROCEED TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED PASS BOTEBOTSEBO HIGH SCHOOL TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT

PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD BETWEEN ZONE 13 & 14 TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE ROAD

ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN RAILWAY STATION

STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL, SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND

ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL UNIVERSITY OF

TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119261

7

2) TS MOGOPODI 6012260710081 3) 6167 ZONE 12 EXT, SEBOKENG, VANDERBIJLPARK,

1983 INTERNAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701(1001JC1001HT00051169)FROM MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT AT TEKANA EGEN GARAGE PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE

DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS SOUL TSOTETSI COMMUNITY HALL TURN RIGHT AT ZONE 14 STOP STREET PASS

ZONE 14 AND TURN LEFT INTO MONNAFELA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LEROTHODI STREET AT THE CLINIC

TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SEBOKENG POST OFFICE TURN RIGHT

INTO WISSELS MMOTA STREET PASS ZONE 11 & 12 PROCEED AND JOIN VILAKAZI STREET ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN SEBE STREET BETWEEN ZONE 8 & 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO JOHAN VAN DER MERWE STREET JOIN SELBOURNE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN RAILWAY

STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME ROUTE TURN

RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL, SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND
ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL UNIVERSITY OF
TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK. 

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A6(1001JC1001HT00051174)FROM MOTLALEPULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET ,PROCEED STRAGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SEFATSA
GARAGE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  11 SEBE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO AT T-JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD BETWEEN ZONE 10 AND 11 EXTENSION,TURN RIGHT
INTO AT T –JUNCTON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WESSELS MMOTA STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MOLOANTOA  GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS SELBOURNE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN FREDERICK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
CROSS UNION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN FIRST AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ADAMS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,.TURN LEFT INTO
STERLING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EASTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ADAMS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UNION ROAD,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS RESIDENSIA GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND CROSS RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG
MOTLALEPULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A2(1001JC1001HT00051175)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AT SEFATSA
GARAGE JOINING (11) SEBE STREET AT THE T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONE
10 DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN WISSELS MMOTA STREET JOIN VILAKAZI
STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN SEBE STREET BETWEEN ZONE 8 & 7 DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN VAN DER MERWE STREET JOIN SELBOURNE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
JOIN RAILWAY STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING
MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,
SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL
UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A4(1001JC1001HT00051180)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED AT MASOHENG POST OFFICE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT PASS COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO GOBI’S TWALA TURN RIGHT INTO
R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BOITUMELO TOWNSHIP
DROP OFF AND LOAD DRIVE BACK TO R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO R28 RANDFONTEIN ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO BEVELY HILLS DROP OFF AND LOAD CROSS R553 GOLDEN HIGHWAY AND JOIN EASTERN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN UNION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO UNION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING
MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,
SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL
UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A3(1001JC1001HT00051182)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD
TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS MACHAENENG TURN RIGHT INTO ADAMS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ESTER MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO UNION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STATION STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TURN RIGHT INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING
MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,
SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL
UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A5(1001JC1001HT00051184)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK TURN

RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOUTKOP WEG LEFT INTO LEBOHANG MAHATA STREET

ALONG LEBOHANG MAHATA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UP TO KWAGGASTROOM

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UP TO EARTONSIDE STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT UP TO RESIDENSIA STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED UP TO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING

MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL,

SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL

UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.6.

RESIDENSIA STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BEVERLEY HILLS TEMPORARY

ALOOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPSDMITA0702(1001JK1001JJ00051227)FROM RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOHANG MAHATA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

ALLOCATION RANK DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO UNION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO

ZONE 3 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BODEA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS GOLDEN

HIGHWAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEVERLEY HIILLS DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SEBOKENG (MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK) (Origin), RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPSDMITA0701A1(1001JC1001HT00051228)FROM SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK LOAD

TURN RIGHT INTO MOSHOESHOE STREET PROCEED AT MASOHENG POST OFFICE DROP OFF AND LOAD

TURN LEFT PASS COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO GOBI’S TWALA TURN RIGHT AND

PROCEED TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED PASS BOTEBOTSEBO HIGH SCHOOL TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT

PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD BETWEEN ZONE 13 & 14 TURN LEFT INTO MOSHOESHOE ROAD

ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD JOIN RAILWAY STATION

STREET AT RESIDENSIA STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK THE SAME ROUTE TURN RIGHT

INTO EASTERN BY-PASS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, PASSING MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINT: SEBOKENG HOSPITAL, SEBOKENG POLICE STATION AND

ADMINISTRATION OFFICES,PROVINCIAL ADMINITRATION OFFICES, VAAL UNIVERSITY OF

TECHNOLOGY(SEBOKENG) AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SEBOKENG MOTLALEPULA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119311

8

2) A B FAKUDE 5611116051086 3) 20606 EXTENSION 11, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550

GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.2.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
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GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119316
8

2) IP KGWEDI 7501295595086 3) 6018 WINNIE MANDELA, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5.

383



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2673

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119317
2

2) MA MOKGWATHI 6105045263085 3) 2309 ZONE 10, WINNIE MANDELA PARK SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1619 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1.
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GPEMM(MATA)1607(1001TB1001TH00054575)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT
INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN TORTEL DUIF DRIVE
TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE WALD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1611(1001QS50023G10171935)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PRROCEED TO INDIAN CENTER TAXI RANK.
B. KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, TURN
LEFT INTO TO GA- MAJA/ GA-CHUENE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BOYNE TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK THE
ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1610(1001QS5001EP10171938)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE), TURN LEFT INTO N1 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANI, MALAMULELE. LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA(1606(1368XJ1001QS00173329)VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER
ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO
P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN
PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1607A1(1368XJ1001TH00173331)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER
TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN
TORTEL DUIF DRIVE TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO DE WALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), BOSMAN (Daspoort) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607A(1205LR136USR10173335)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED AND JOIN  VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIT PRISLOO STREET OFFLOAD AND
LOAD AT ANDRIES AND BOSMAN STRRET.

7.1.1.6.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607B(1205LR135KF810173337)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN LEFT INTO ISIKALI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO EBONY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TAMBOKIE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET-MY-VROU AVENUE, PROCEED TO KWARTEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25
TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND JOIN R24 WEST TO JOHANNESBURG,
PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET TO NOORD TAXI RANK AND
TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608(1001QS52085Z10173338)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101, TURN LEFT INTO STERKRIVIER RD, PROCEED INTO R518 (MARKEN) TURN RIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO MAPELA, MOSESETSANE, BAKENBERG, PHAFOLA, RAOWELE, TURN LEFT INTO N11
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N11 UNTIL TURN RIGHT TO SALTLAKE OFFRAMP TO MOHLOPING, MANGKGODI,
DIEPLOOT, LETSWATA, ACHIBALD, GIDEON, WEGDRAAI, ELDORADO.  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A1(1001TC1001TB00054563)FROM 
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT OLIENHOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELGIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT  DE WIEKUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT MEEU STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MARABU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI 
RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANJE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602(1001TC1001TB00054565)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATERTRAPER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PIET MEVROU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IKIKALO STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EBONY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BAXWOOD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE UNTIL PIET MEVROU STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERANUIM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BERGRIVIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD PROCEED TO VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

NORKEM PARK SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATD TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1603(1001TD1001NH00054566)FROM NORKEM PARK
SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO JAMES STREET,  TURN
RIGHT INTO QUINTUS VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA STREET TURN LEFT MOOI
FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND  LOAD  ,TURN RIGHT INTO STRYDOM ROAD,JOIN EMBREN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HERNOU  STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMBEREN  STREET
TURN  RIGHT INTO PONGOLA ROAD , TURN RIGHT INTO TOTAL DAVE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  TO  KROMBERG 
STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO  WATER TRAPPEL STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  RIGHT INTO PIET MY
VROU TURN RIGHT INTO BAXWOOD STREET   LEFT INTO EBONY STREET TURN LEFT  INTO ISKHALI  TURN
RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU STREET  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PIET MY VROU TURN RIGHT INTO
GERANIUM STREET TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET ,PROCEED TO JOIN DE WIEKUS ROAD PROCEED TO
JOIN DUVENHUGE TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE TURN RIGHT TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A2(1001TC1001TB00054569)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JAMESWRIGHT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
QUEENTAS VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LYDIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HERMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA RIVER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KROMBERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGER RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604(1001TF1001TB00054570)FROM VAN RIEBEECK  PARK STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SOUT PANS BERG TURN LEFT
INTO DRAKENSBERG STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WIEKUS STREET  TURN LEFT INTO BONTEBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO STERGMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVIER PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLAGE 
TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604A1(1001TF1001TB00054571)FROM VAN RIEBEECK PARK  STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN GREEN AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN RIGHT OKKERNETT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT TO RIENET
DROP OFF AND LOAD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FAMILY PICK N PAY  DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN 
BACK TO RIENET STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO P91 TURN LEFT TO BONTEBOK TURN RIGHT
TO STEGMAN STREET TURN LEFT TO ORANGE RIVIER DROP OFF AND LOAD   AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VILLAGE TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1606(1001TB1001TG00054572)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT
INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1601(1001TB1001TC00054573)FROM VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN
ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KAKETOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO STORM
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT CALEDON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CROCODILE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAVE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO P91, TURN LEFT UITSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A1(1001QS52085Z10173341)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/N11.  DRIVE ON
N11 UNTIL GROBLER’S BRIDGE.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A2(1001QS52085Z10173342)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, NYL PLAZA TURN LEFT INTO MODIMOLLE, VAALWATER, TURN RIGHT INTO MELKRIVIER,
TURN LEFT INTO R518(MARKEN) TO BALTIMORE AND TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN RIGHT TO TOLWE, MOTADI,
GIDEON TAXI RANK.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(MATA)1608A3(1001QS52085Z10173345)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO

PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET

(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED UNTIL THE SPLIT INTO R527, PROCEED TO

DENDRON, BOCHUM, ALLDAYS AND RETURN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:  SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(MATA)1608A4(1205LR52085Z10173347)BIRCH ACRES  MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU

STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII

STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF

STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT

ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT

INTO R21, PROCEED INTO N1 HIGHWAY, DRIVE PAST MOOKGOPHONG ON R101, JOIN THABO MBEKI INTO N1

UNTIL INTO GROBLER STR, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STR UNTIL INTO R527 THROUGH TO DENDRON,

BOCHUM,  ENDERMARK, KGOBOKANANG, VIVO, ALLDAYS AND RETUN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME TO KAALFONTEIN STATION / BIRCH ACRES MALL

7.1.1.2

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Origin), KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(MATA)1605(1001TB1001TE00054997)FROM VILLAGE ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVIER TURN

RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT INTO P91, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUT PANS BERG PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN KELVIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FESTIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KEMPTON CITY

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE  SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,

CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -

GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50

ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT

INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP

AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT

STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD

AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL

T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 

INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET

,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT

NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1807(1000J08203FF10051797)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4, PROCEED AND OFF RAMP LEFT AT WITBANK , TURN LEFT INTO EADIE STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
TALJAARD STREET PROCEED TO JOIN WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.3
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LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119317
4

2) MA MOKGWATHI 6105045263085 3) 2309 ZONE 10, WINNIE MANDELA PARK SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1619 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.1.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A1(1001TC1001TB00054563)FROM 
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT OLIENHOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELGIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT  DE WIEKUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT MEEU STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MARABU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI 
RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANJE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET

7.1.1.4.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1807(1000J08203FF10051797)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4, PROCEED AND OFF RAMP LEFT AT WITBANK , TURN LEFT INTO EADIE STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
TALJAARD STREET PROCEED TO JOIN WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD
AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 
INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT

NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Origin), KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(MATA)1605(1001TB1001TE00054997)FROM VILLAGE ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVIER TURN

RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT INTO P91, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUT PANS BERG PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN KELVIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FESTIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KEMPTON CITY

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE  SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,

CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -

GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50

ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT

INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP

AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT

STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(MATA)1608A4(1205LR52085Z10173347)BIRCH ACRES  MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU

STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII

STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF

STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT

ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT

INTO R21, PROCEED INTO N1 HIGHWAY, DRIVE PAST MOOKGOPHONG ON R101, JOIN THABO MBEKI INTO N1

UNTIL INTO GROBLER STR, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STR UNTIL INTO R527 THROUGH TO DENDRON,

BOCHUM,  ENDERMARK, KGOBOKANANG, VIVO, ALLDAYS AND RETUN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME TO KAALFONTEIN STATION / BIRCH ACRES MALL

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(MATA)1608A2(1001QS52085Z10173342)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO

PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N1 HIGHWAY, NYL PLAZA TURN LEFT INTO MODIMOLLE, VAALWATER, TURN RIGHT INTO MELKRIVIER,

TURN LEFT INTO R518(MARKEN) TO BALTIMORE AND TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN RIGHT TO TOLWE, MOTADI,

GIDEON TAXI RANK.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(MATA)1608A3(1001QS52085Z10173345)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO

PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET

(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED UNTIL THE SPLIT INTO R527, PROCEED TO

DENDRON, BOCHUM, ALLDAYS AND RETURN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:  SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.1
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VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1601(1001TB1001TC00054573)FROM VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN
ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KAKETOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO STORM
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT CALEDON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CROCODILE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAVE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO P91, TURN LEFT UITSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607(1001TB1001TH00054575)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT
INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN TORTEL DUIF DRIVE
TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE WALD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604A1(1001TF1001TB00054571)FROM VAN RIEBEECK PARK  STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN GREEN AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN RIGHT OKKERNETT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT TO RIENET
DROP OFF AND LOAD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FAMILY PICK N PAY  DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN 
BACK TO RIENET STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO P91 TURN LEFT TO BONTEBOK TURN RIGHT
TO STEGMAN STREET TURN LEFT TO ORANGE RIVIER DROP OFF AND LOAD   AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VILLAGE TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.2

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1606(1001TB1001TG00054572)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT
INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A2(1001TC1001TB00054569)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JAMESWRIGHT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
QUEENTAS VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LYDIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HERMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA RIVER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KROMBERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGER RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604(1001TF1001TB00054570)FROM VAN RIEBEECK  PARK STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SOUT PANS BERG TURN LEFT
INTO DRAKENSBERG STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WIEKUS STREET  TURN LEFT INTO BONTEBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO STERGMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVIER PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLAGE 
TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602(1001TC1001TB00054565)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATERTRAPER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PIET MEVROU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IKIKALO STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EBONY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BAXWOOD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE UNTIL PIET MEVROU STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERANUIM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BERGRIVIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD PROCEED TO VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NORKEM PARK SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATD TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1603(1001TD1001NH00054566)FROM NORKEM PARK
SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO JAMES STREET,  TURN
RIGHT INTO QUINTUS VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA STREET TURN LEFT MOOI
FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND  LOAD  ,TURN RIGHT INTO STRYDOM ROAD,JOIN EMBREN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HERNOU  STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMBEREN  STREET
TURN  RIGHT INTO PONGOLA ROAD , TURN RIGHT INTO TOTAL DAVE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  TO  KROMBERG 
STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO  WATER TRAPPEL STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  RIGHT INTO PIET MY
VROU TURN RIGHT INTO BAXWOOD STREET   LEFT INTO EBONY STREET TURN LEFT  INTO ISKHALI  TURN
RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU STREET  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PIET MY VROU TURN RIGHT INTO
GERANIUM STREET TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET ,PROCEED TO JOIN DE WIEKUS ROAD PROCEED TO
JOIN DUVENHUGE TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE TURN RIGHT TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608(1001QS52085Z10173338)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101, TURN LEFT INTO STERKRIVIER RD, PROCEED INTO R518 (MARKEN) TURN RIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO MAPELA, MOSESETSANE, BAKENBERG, PHAFOLA, RAOWELE, TURN LEFT INTO N11
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N11 UNTIL TURN RIGHT TO SALTLAKE OFFRAMP TO MOHLOPING, MANGKGODI,
DIEPLOOT, LETSWATA, ACHIBALD, GIDEON, WEGDRAAI, ELDORADO.  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION.

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A1(1001QS52085Z10173341)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/N11.  DRIVE ON
N11 UNTIL GROBLER’S BRIDGE.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1607A1(1368XJ1001TH00173331)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER
TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN
TORTEL DUIF DRIVE TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO DE WALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

398



	2688	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.zaThis gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

8  No. 40341 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 14 OCTOBER 2016

CONTINUES ON PAGE 2690 - PART 22



No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Part 22 of 30

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40341

Vol. 616 14
October 
Oktober    2016 No. 40341



	2690	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), BOSMAN (Daspoort) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607A(1205LR136USR10173335)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED AND JOIN  VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIT PRISLOO STREET OFFLOAD AND
LOAD AT ANDRIES AND BOSMAN STRRET.

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1610(1001QS5001EP10171938)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE), TURN LEFT INTO N1 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANI, MALAMULELE. LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA(1606(1368XJ1001QS00173329)VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER
ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO
P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN
PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1611(1001QS50023G10171935)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PRROCEED TO INDIAN CENTER TAXI RANK.
B. KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, TURN
LEFT INTO TO GA- MAJA/ GA-CHUENE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BOYNE TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK THE
ROUTE

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119320
5

2) MAGAMAT RASHIED TIMMS
5508135220082

3) 45 HARMONY STREET, CARANANIONVILLE,
JOHANNESBURG, 2093 JOHANNESBURG
COMMUNITY TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Westbury (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3106(1205FJ1001RW00058630)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD), CONTINUE
EAST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON
QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START WEST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN LEFT SOUTH ON BECKER STREET, TURN
RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON QUINN STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE
STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST
ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN
LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
KRETZSCHMAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON MACMILLAN
STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON DOWLING AVENUE, TURN RIGHT WEST ON STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT EAST ON HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON CROESUS

7.1.1.1.
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AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON STEYTLER ROAD, END (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD)

Westbury (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3106.A1(1205FJ1001RW00058631)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER
STREET, TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE  , CONTINUE
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,
CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET,
CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER
STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START SOUTH ON WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET,
CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE STREET, TURN
LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD,
CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT WEST ON
HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT
SOUTH ON RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT WEST ON HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON GRIFFITH
ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH ON ERIC STREET

7.1.1.2.

Claremont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3105(12060X1001RW00058628)START WEST ON KEISKAMMA ROAD (C/O KEISKAMMA RD AND
ROSE ST), TURN RIGHT NORTH ON ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON PRINCESS ROAD, TURN LEFT
SOUTH ON HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON MAIN ROAD,
CONTINUE EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE
STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE
WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE WEST ON MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON PLATEAU DRIVE,
TURN LEFT NORTH ON HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PRINCESS ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON KEISKAMMA ROAD, END KEISKAMMA ROAD (KEISKAMMA RD AND
ROSE ST)

7.1.1.3.

Claremont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3105.A1(12060X1001RW00058629)START KEISKAMMA ROAD (C/O KEISKAMMA RD AND ROSE ST),
TURN RIGHT ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT PRINCESS ROAD, TURN LEFT HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD  , CONTINUE MAIN ROAD  ,
CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS
ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END
STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN
LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD,
CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN LEFT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN LEFT HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT KEISKAMMA ROAD, END KEISKAMMA ROAD
(KEISKAMMA RD AND ROSE ST)

7.1.1.4.

Delarey (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3104(1205F91001RW00058626)START EAST ON ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND
SIXTH ST), CONTINUE EAST ON MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE
EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
CONTINUE WEST ON MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON ONTDEKKERS ROAD, END  (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND
SIXTH ST)

Delarey (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3104.A1(1205F91001RW00058627)START ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND SIXTH
ST), CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE
BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET,
CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE
MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE ONTDEKKERS ROAD, END ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS
RD AND SIXTH ST)

7.1.1.6.

Waterval Estate (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3103(1206171001RW00058624)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT
KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM
STREET)

7.1.1.7.

Waterval Estate (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3103.A1(1206171001RW00058625)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET,
TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET,
CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE
PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT GRIFFITH ROAD, CONTINUE ERIC
STREET, END  (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST)

7.1.1.8.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3109.A1(1001XB1001RW00119201)START PERTH ROAD , TURN LEFT PORTLAND AVENUE  ,
CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS
ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT
ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES
STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET,
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST

7.1.1.9.
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ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PERTH ROAD, END PERTH RD.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3109(1001XB1001RW00119202)START PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY
STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER
STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PERTH ROAD, END  PERTH RD.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3107(1001RW10022500058632)START WEST ON PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN
LEFT SOUTH ON WEST STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON RISSIK STREET,
TURN LEFT WEST ON DE KORTE STREET, 

RETURN ROUTE
TURN LEFT SOUTH ON STATION STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
BICCARD STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON PIM STREET, END (C/O
PIM ST AND SAUER ST)

7.1.1.1

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DEVILLE - DU TOIT (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3108(1001XB1A4H1200058633)START PERTH ROAD (C/O PERTH RD AND UNKNOWN ST.), TURN
LEFT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INGELBY STREET, TURN LEFT POMEROY
AVENUE, CONTINUE PROSERPINE ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST JEROME AVENUE, TURN LEFT PAARLSHOOP, TURN
RIGHT PAARLSHOOP ROAD, CONTINUE DEVILLE STREET, END DEVILLE STREET (C/O DEVILLE ST. AND DU
TOIT ST.)

RETURN ROUTE
START DEVILLE STREET (C/O DEVILLE ST. AND DU TOIT ST.), TURN LEFT PAARLSHOOP ROAD, TURN LEFT ST
JEROME AVENUE, TURN LEFT PROSERPINE ROAD, CONTINUE POMEROY AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INGELBY
STREET, TURN LEFT HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT PERTH ROAD, END PERTH
ROAD (C/O PERTH RD AND UNKNOWN ST.)

7.1.1.1

HAMILTON - HARMONY (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3111(1A4D6L1001RW00119203)START HAMILTON STREET (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST),
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MOLTENO STREET, CONTINUE NORTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, TURN LEFT WEST
ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON FUEL ROAD,
CONTINUE EAST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT
EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER
ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
FUEL ROAD, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON MOLTENO STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON
HAMILTON STREET, END (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST

7.1.1.1

HAMILTON - HARMONY (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3111.A1(1A4D6L1001RW00119204)START HAMILTON STREET (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY
ST), TURN RIGHT MOLTENO STREET, TURN LEFT DORDRECHT STREET, TURN LEFT GLENCAIRN STREET,
TURN RIGHT OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN RIGHT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY, TURN RIGHT
PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET,
TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN LEFT EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON END STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON END STREET,
TURN LEFT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
TURN LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN LEFT EAST
ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON MOLTENO
STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON HAMILTON STREET, END (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST)

Greymont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3112(1206111001RW00119205)FROM GREYMONT SPAR TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO BERGBRON
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKCLIFF, PROCEED INTO 5TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO 9TH AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WEST AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOHANNES ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO CORONATION ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDWARD ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRIOMF SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO THORNTON ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEWES ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ACADEME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STUDENTE DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO HUNTLEY, TURN LEFT INTO RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CAROLINE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AANBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY STREET, PROCEED INTO CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BURGERSDORP ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, PROCEED INTO JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

BANFIELD - BARKER (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3102(1A4D491001RW00058622)START BANFIELD (C/O BANFIELD ST. AND BAKER ST.), TURN LEFT
RICHARD ROAD, TURN LEFT BANFIELD, CONTINUE CHARLES, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON, TURN LEFT FUEL,
CONTINUE FUEL, CONTINUE HARMONY, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND, CONTINUE HIGH, CONTINUE BARTLETT,
TURN RIGHT QUEENS, CONTINUE QUEENS, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
(C/O SAUER ST. AND PIM ST.)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM (C/O SAUER ST. AND PIM ST.)    , TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS, TURN RIGHT JEPPE, CONTINUE
MINNAAR, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE, TURN LEFT BREE, CONTINUE QUEENS, TURN RIGHT QUEENS, TURN LEFT
BARTLETT, CONTINUE HIGH, CONTINUE PORTLAND, TURN LEFT HARMONY, CONTINUE FUEL, TURN RIGHT
HAMILTON, TURN LEFT CHARLES, TURN RIGHT RICHARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT BANFIELD, END (C/O BANFIELD
RD AND BARKER ST)

7.1.1.1

BANFIELD - BARKER (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3102.A1(1A4D491001RW00058623)START BANFIELD ROAD (C/O BANFIELD RD AND BAKER RD),
CONTINUE CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
STEYTLER STREET, TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND
AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT
ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES
STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT
HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE FUEL STREET, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE BANFIELD ROAD, END BANFIELD
ROAD (C/O BANFIELD RD AND BAKER RD)

7.1.1.1

Greymont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3101(1206111001RW00058621)START ROCKCLIFF DRIVE (C/O ROCKCLIFF DR AND COLUMBIA
RD), CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN RIGHT LONG ROAD,
TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD, TURN RIGHT
CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET,

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN RIGHT PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT AKADEMIE ROAD, TURN RIGHT STUDENTE
AVENUE, CONTINUE BANFF AVENUE, TURN LEFT HAMPTON AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT
CAROLINE STREET, TURN LEFT GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT AANDBLOM STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT DE LA REY STREET,
CONTINUE SUBWAY STREET, TURN LEFT CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT BURGHERSDORP STREET, CONTINUE
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
(C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE
STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET,
CONTINUE BURGHERSDORP STREET, TURN LEFT CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT SUBWAY STREET, CONTINUE
DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE AANDBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT CAROLINE STREET, TURN
LEFT SYMONS ROAD, TURN RIGHT COLLINS STREET, TURN RIGHT RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMPTON
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT BANFF AVENUE, CONTINUE STUDENTE AVENUE, TURN LEFT AKADEMIE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD,
CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT FIFTH ROAD, CONTINUE ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, END (C/O ROCKCLIFF DR AND
COLUMBIA RD)

1) AOGPGP0119327
1

2) SA KHUMALO 5901225603087 3) 7968 KONI STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

7.1.1.5.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.1
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

7.1.1.3
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STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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B

1) AOGPGP0119340
5

2) M.S MDHLANI 5405260538083 3) 2599 TSHUNGA STREET, RATANDA, HEIDELBERG,
1441 HEIDELBERG AND DISTRICT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0020(4200H18100NK10043075)HEIDELBERG - GERMISTON & JHB7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0028(4200H18100NK10043082)HEIDELBERG - ZONKIZIZWE7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0032(4200H18100NK10043086)HEIDELBERG - MEYERTON ROAD7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0034(4200H18100NK10043088)HEIDELBERG - BLOEKOMSPRUIT7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0036(4200H18100NK10043090)HEIDELBERG - ESCORT7.1.1.5.

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Standerton (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0507(1000O38100JS10051618)FROM HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN  ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GREYLINGSYAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TEAKOORTH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HOLMDALE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELMEREE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBAARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAYISELA DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO STANDERTON TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
HEIDELBERG  SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0516(1000O320018Z10051619)FROM HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD R23, PASS
BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBAARD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRUST ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLAATRAND DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERDEKOP
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE, TURN
RIGHT INTO FITCHER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Estcourt Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0517(1000O320019010051620)FROM HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD R23, TURN
RIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO ESCOURT TURN LEFT
INTO TUGELA FERRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT WEMBEZI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RTURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0518(1000O320018410051624)FROM HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD R23, TURN
RIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP IN WESTVILLE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO QUEENS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN WESTVILLE PAVILLION SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Ratanda Taxi Rank (Ratanda) (Origin), Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0504(1000O01000O300051625)FROM RATANDA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R549 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG TURN LEFT INTO KISMENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO EUKERMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE RANK TURN RIGHT VOORTREKKER STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KISMENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALIMAR RIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND
LOAD,BACK TO KISMENT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R549 (VAAL DAM ROAD),TURN RIGHT INTO PROTEA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RATANDA TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

Ratanda Taxi Rank (Ratanda) (Origin), Heidelberg Extension 7 Taxi Rank (Heidelberg) (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0504A(1000O01000NZ00051626)FROM RATANDA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,PROCCEED STRAIGHT INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO TOKYO SEXWALE
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R549,TURN RIGHT INTO DENNE AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKWOOD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO DENNE AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FOURWAY STOP TURN RIGHT INTO R549,TURN LEFT INTO KISMENT STREET,PROCEED INTO SHALIMAR
RIDGE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO OLD
DURBAN ROAD,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT AT H.F. VERWOED STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MERZ STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EUKERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDEIBERG TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET MINI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO STATION STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DENNE AVENUE DROP AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKWOOD ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT DENNE STREET,FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO R549,TURN RIGHT INTO TOKYO
SEXWALE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RATANDA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), MEYERTON (MAIN TAXI RANK) (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0513(1000O31000XP10051627)FROM HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EUKERMAN STEET,TURN LEFT INTO MERZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWORD  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R42,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R551,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FENTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MEYERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Nigel (Nigel) (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0503(1000O31000OU10051628)FROM HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INRO
EUCKERMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERZ STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VANDER WEST HUIZEN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK
(PLATFORM 30, 31 & 33) (Destination) - GPSDMHDTA0505(1000O31001HW10051629)FROM HEIDELBERG TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EUKERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO H.F.VERWOED STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO R42 VEREENIGING ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R54,TURN RIGHT INTO
GENERAL HERTZOG STREET, ALONG THE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES AVENUE TURN
LEFT INTO UNION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION
PLATFORM 33 DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Extension 7 Taxi Rank (Heidelberg) (Origin), BRAKPAN SECTION 1 (BRAKPAN{STATION ROAD})
(Destination) - GPSDMHDTA0511(1000NZ1000O710051630)FROM HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R42, TURN RIGHT INTO
R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0510(1000O31001K910051631)FROM HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
EUKERMAN, TURN RIGHT INTO MERZ STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WEST HUIZEN, TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETRTUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK
(PLATFORM 30, 31 & 33) (Destination) - GPSDMHDTA0505A(1000O31001HW10051632)FROM HEIDELBERG TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EUKERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO H.F. VERWOED STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO R42 VEREENIGING ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUTKOP ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UNION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION PLATFORM 33
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK7.1.1.1
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MINCER (Destination) - GPSDMHDTA0502(1000O31001KS10051633)FROM HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO   TROY STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 EAST,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP  INTO HEIDELBERG NORTH(R23),TURN LEFT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0501(1000O31000HU10051634)FROM HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3 NORTH,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK DROP OFF,BACK TO N3
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO SPRUITVIEW OFF RAMP,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI
RANK DROP  AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO
HEIDELBERG NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Villiers (Villiers) (Destination) -
GPSDMHDTA0508(1000O37205PD10051635)FROM HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATE
DTAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF-RAMP INTO DASVILLE DROP-OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF-RAMP INTO GROOTVLEI STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK TO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF-RAMP INTO FRANKFORT MAIN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PERSENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VILLIERS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Brakpan (Destination) - GE0030(1205PM11001V10043084)HEIDELBERG -
BRAKPAN

7.1.1.2

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Balfour (Nkonkobe Rural) (Destination) -
GE0024(1205PM3200AL10043079)HEIDELBERG - BALFOUR

7.1.1.2

Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Destination) -
GE0022(1205PK4200H110043077)RATANDA - HEIDELBERG

7.1.1.2

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Harrismith (Harrismith) (Destination) -
GPSDM(HDTA)0509(1000O37203CE10119296)FROM HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF-RAMP INTO HARRYSMITH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN CHARLES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO HARRYSMITH TAXI RANK, DROP-OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBURG SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -
GPSDM(HDTA)0506(1001OI8203DA10119297)FROM HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KISMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STEWART STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BALFOUR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TA HEIDELBURG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Deneysville (Metsimaholo Rural) (Destination) -
GPSDM(HDTA)0514(1001OI72057310119298)FROM HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KISMENT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
BACK TO KISMENT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R549, (VAAL DAM) PROCEDD STRAIGHT ON R549, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNYSVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEILBRON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REFENG KGOTSO  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK.

HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPSDM(HDTA)0512(1001OI1000XP10119326)FROM HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD DURBAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R42, TURN RIGHT INTO R23
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO HEIDELBERG SHALIMAR RIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

Heidelberg Taxi Rank (Voortrekker and Bekkerman) (Origin), Vereeniging Farms (Meyerton Rural) (Destination) -
GPSDM(HDTA)0515(1000O31205AM10119328)FROM HEIDELBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STRET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KISMENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO KISMENT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R549,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BOSKOP ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING BALFOUR ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEKOMSPRUIT  STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD RETRUN BACK TO BOSKOP
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD R42, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEKOMSPRUIT
MAMELLO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:   FROM R42 TURN RIGHT INTO R549,  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT
INTO KISMENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHALIMAR RIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO KISMENT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EUKERMAN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOEKOMSPRUIT MAMELLO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Vereeniging (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT421)) (Destination) -
GE0023(4200H11205S210043078)HEIDELBERG - VEREENIGING

7.1.1.2

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Nigel (Nigel (East Rand)) (Destination) -
GE0021(4200H11205R010043076)HEIDELBERG - NIGEL

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GE0025(4200H18203DN10043080)HEIDELBERG - STANDERTON

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Villiers (Villiers) (Destination) - GE0026(4200H17205PD10043081)HEIDELBERG
- VILLIERS

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Springs (Molemole Rural) (Destination) -
GE0029(4200H15208H210043083)HEIDELBERG - SPRINGS

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Benoni (Benoni) (Destination) - GE0031(4200H11205LC10043085)HEIDELBERG
- BENONI

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Deneysville (Metsimaholo Rural) (Destination) -
GE0033(4200H172057310043087)HEIDELBERG - DENEYSVILLE

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Durban (Ngqushwa Rural) (Destination) -
GE0037(4200H13203PL10043091)HEIDELBERG - DURBAN

7.1.1.3

Heidelberg (Heidelberg - WC) (Origin), Newcastle (Newcastle) (Destination) -
GE0035(4200H12202BQ10043089)HEIDELBERG - NEWCASTLE

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119376
8

2) MATSOBANE SIMON TSEBE
4601165526089

3) NO 1 2 AVENUE, WESTDENE, JOHANNESBURG,
2093 JOHANNESBURG COMMUNITY TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NEW-APPL-05 (30 Jun 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Greymont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3101(1206111001RW00058621)START ROCKCLIFF DRIVE (C/O ROCKCLIFF DR AND COLUMBIA
RD), CONTINUE FIFTH ROAD, TURN RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN RIGHT LONG ROAD,
TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN LEFT MEYER ROAD, CONTINUE JOHANNES ROAD, TURN RIGHT
CORONATION STREET, CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE THORNTON ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET,
TURN RIGHT LEWES ROAD, TURN RIGHT PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT AKADEMIE ROAD, TURN RIGHT STUDENTE

7.1.1.1.
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AVENUE, CONTINUE BANFF AVENUE, TURN LEFT HAMPTON AVENUE, TURN RIGHT RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT
CAROLINE STREET, TURN LEFT GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT AANDBLOM STREET, CONTINUE FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT DE LA REY STREET,
CONTINUE SUBWAY STREET, TURN LEFT CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT BURGHERSDORP STREET, CONTINUE
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
(C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE
STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET,
CONTINUE BURGHERSDORP STREET, TURN LEFT CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT SUBWAY STREET, CONTINUE
DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT FIRST STREET,
CONTINUE AANDBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT CAROLINE STREET, TURN
LEFT SYMONS ROAD, TURN RIGHT COLLINS STREET, TURN RIGHT RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMPTON
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT BANFF AVENUE, CONTINUE STUDENTE AVENUE, TURN LEFT AKADEMIE ROAD, TURN
RIGHT PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT LEWES ROAD, TURN LEFT TENBY STREET, TURN RIGHT THORNTON ROAD,
CONTINUE EDWARD ROAD, CONTINUE CORONATION STREET, TURN LEFT JOHANNES ROAD, CONTINUE
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT EIGHTH STREET, TURN RIGHT LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ROAD, TURN
RIGHT NINTH STREET, TURN LEFT FIFTH ROAD, CONTINUE ROCKCLIFF DRIVE, END (C/O ROCKCLIFF DR AND
COLUMBIA RD)

BANFIELD - BARKER (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3102.A1(1A4D491001RW00058623)START BANFIELD ROAD (C/O BANFIELD RD AND BAKER RD),
CONTINUE CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
STEYTLER STREET, TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND
AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT
ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES
STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT
HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE FUEL STREET, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE BANFIELD ROAD, END BANFIELD
ROAD (C/O BANFIELD RD AND BAKER RD)

7.1.1.2.

Waterval Estate (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3103(1206171001RW00058624)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT
KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM
STREET)

7.1.1.3.

BANFIELD - BARKER (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3102(1A4D491001RW00058622)START BANFIELD (C/O BANFIELD ST. AND BAKER ST.), TURN LEFT
RICHARD ROAD, TURN LEFT BANFIELD, CONTINUE CHARLES, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON, TURN LEFT FUEL,
CONTINUE FUEL, CONTINUE HARMONY, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND, CONTINUE HIGH, CONTINUE BARTLETT,
TURN RIGHT QUEENS, CONTINUE QUEENS, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
(C/O SAUER ST. AND PIM ST.)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM (C/O SAUER ST. AND PIM ST.)    , TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS, TURN RIGHT JEPPE, CONTINUE
MINNAAR, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE, TURN LEFT BREE, CONTINUE QUEENS, TURN RIGHT QUEENS, TURN LEFT
BARTLETT, CONTINUE HIGH, CONTINUE PORTLAND, TURN LEFT HARMONY, CONTINUE FUEL, TURN RIGHT
HAMILTON, TURN LEFT CHARLES, TURN RIGHT RICHARD ROAD, TURN RIGHT BANFIELD, END (C/O BANFIELD
RD AND BARKER ST)

7.1.1.4.

HAMILTON - HARMONY (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3111.A1(1A4D6L1001RW00119204)START HAMILTON STREET (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY
ST), TURN RIGHT MOLTENO STREET, TURN LEFT DORDRECHT STREET, TURN LEFT GLENCAIRN STREET,
TURN RIGHT OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN RIGHT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5.
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PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET,
TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN LEFT EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON END STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON ROCKEY
STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON END STREET,
TURN LEFT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
TURN LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN LEFT EAST
ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON MOLTENO
STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON HAMILTON STREET, END (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST)

Greymont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3112(1206111001RW00119205)FROM GREYMONT SPAR TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO BERGBRON
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO WASHINGTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO COLUMBIA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKCLIFF, PROCEED INTO 5TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO 9TH AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WEST AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO LONG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOHANNES ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO CORONATION ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDWARD ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRIOMF SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO THORNTON ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEWES ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ACADEME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STUDENTE DRIVE, TURN
LEFT INTO HUNTLEY, TURN LEFT INTO RIPLEY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CAROLINE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOUSBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AANBLOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRAUSE STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO 8TH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY STREET, PROCEED INTO CARR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
BURGERSDORP ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET, PROCEED INTO JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DEVILLE - DU TOIT (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3108(1001XB1A4H1200058633)START PERTH ROAD (C/O PERTH RD AND UNKNOWN ST.), TURN
LEFT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, TURN RIGHT INGELBY STREET, TURN LEFT POMEROY
AVENUE, CONTINUE PROSERPINE ROAD, TURN RIGHT ST JEROME AVENUE, TURN LEFT PAARLSHOOP, TURN
RIGHT PAARLSHOOP ROAD, CONTINUE DEVILLE STREET, END DEVILLE STREET (C/O DEVILLE ST. AND DU
TOIT ST.)

RETURN ROUTE
START DEVILLE STREET (C/O DEVILLE ST. AND DU TOIT ST.), TURN LEFT PAARLSHOOP ROAD, TURN LEFT ST
JEROME AVENUE, TURN LEFT PROSERPINE ROAD, CONTINUE POMEROY AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INGELBY
STREET, TURN LEFT HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT PERTH ROAD, END PERTH
ROAD (C/O PERTH RD AND UNKNOWN ST.)

7.1.1.7.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3109.A1(1001XB1001RW00119201)START PERTH ROAD , TURN LEFT PORTLAND AVENUE  ,
CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS
ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT
ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES
STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET,
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST
ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PERTH ROAD, END PERTH RD.

7.1.1.8.

HELEN JOSEPH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3109(1001XB1001RW00119202)START PERTH ROAD, TURN LEFT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY
STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER

7.1.1.9.
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STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PERTH ROAD, END  PERTH RD.

HAMILTON - HARMONY (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3111(1A4D6L1001RW00119203)START HAMILTON STREET (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST),
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MOLTENO STREET, CONTINUE NORTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, TURN LEFT WEST
ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON FUEL ROAD,
CONTINUE EAST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT
EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER
ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON
FUEL ROAD, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON OUDTSHOORN STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON GLENCAIRN STREET, TURN
RIGHT SOUTH ON DORDRECHT STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON MOLTENO STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON
HAMILTON STREET, END (C/O HAMILTON ST AND HARMONY ST

7.1.1.1

Waterval Estate (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3103.A1(1206171001RW00058625)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST), CONTINUE
GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET, TURN LEFT
END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET, TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET,
TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET,
CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE
PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER ROAD,
TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT GRIFFITH ROAD, CONTINUE ERIC
STREET, END  (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN ST)

7.1.1.1

Delarey (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3104(1205F91001RW00058626)START EAST ON ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND
SIXTH ST), CONTINUE EAST ON MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON
HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE
EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET,
TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START EAST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET,
TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE,
CONTINUE WEST ON MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON ONTDEKKERS ROAD, END  (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND
SIXTH ST)

7.1.1.1

Delarey (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3104.A1(1205F91001RW00058627)START ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS RD AND SIXTH
ST), CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH
STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE
BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET,
CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE

7.1.1.1
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MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END
SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT
MALHERBE STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD,
TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE MAIN
ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE ONTDEKKERS ROAD, END ONTDEKKERS ROAD (C/O ONTDEKKERS
RD AND SIXTH ST)

Claremont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3105(12060X1001RW00058628)START WEST ON KEISKAMMA ROAD (C/O KEISKAMMA RD AND
ROSE ST), TURN RIGHT NORTH ON ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON PRINCESS ROAD, TURN LEFT
SOUTH ON HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON MAIN ROAD,
CONTINUE EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON
BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE
STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE
WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE WEST ON MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON PLATEAU DRIVE,
TURN LEFT NORTH ON HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PRINCESS ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON
ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON KEISKAMMA ROAD, END KEISKAMMA ROAD (KEISKAMMA RD AND
ROSE ST)

7.1.1.1

Claremont (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3105.A1(12060X1001RW00058629)START KEISKAMMA ROAD (C/O KEISKAMMA RD AND ROSE ST),
TURN RIGHT ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT PRINCESS ROAD, TURN LEFT HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN RIGHT MAIN ROAD  , CONTINUE MAIN ROAD  ,
CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS
ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END
STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN RIGHT SIMMONDS STREET, TURN LEFT BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT
SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET, CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END
STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT MALHERBE STREET, TURN
LEFT BREE STREET, CONTINUE QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT BARTLETT ROAD,
CONTINUE HIGH STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD, CONTINUE MAIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN LEFT PLATEAU DRIVE, TURN LEFT HOPE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRINCESS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT ANTOINETTE STREET, TURN LEFT KEISKAMMA ROAD, END KEISKAMMA ROAD
(KEISKAMMA RD AND ROSE ST)

7.1.1.1

Westbury (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJ(JCTA)3106(1205FJ1001RW00058630)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD), CONTINUE
EAST ON HARMONY STREET, TURN RIGHT EAST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, CONTINUE EAST ON HIGH STREET,
CONTINUE EAST ON BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON
QUEENS ROAD, CONTINUE EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON KRUIS STREET, TURN RIGHT
WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON SAUER STREET, END (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE
START WEST ON PIM STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST), TURN LEFT SOUTH ON BECKER STREET, TURN
RIGHT WEST ON JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON QUINN STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON BREE
STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON BATTERY STREET, TURN LEFT WEST
ON BARTLETT ROAD, CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN
LEFT WEST ON HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON
KRETZSCHMAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT WEST ON MACMILLAN
STREET, TURN LEFT SOUTH ON DOWLING AVENUE, TURN RIGHT WEST ON STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT
WEST ON GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT EAST ON HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON CROESUS
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT EAST ON STEYTLER ROAD, END (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD)

7.1.1.1
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Westbury (Northcliff) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(JCTA)3106.A1(1205FJ1001RW00058631)START ERIC STREET (C/O ERIC ST AND MAIN RD), CONTINUE

GRIFFITH ROAD, TURN LEFT HAMILTON STREET, TURN LEFT RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT STEYTLER

STREET, TURN LEFT FUEL ROAD, CONTINUE HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE PORTLAND AVENUE  , CONTINUE

HIGH STREET, CONTINUE BARTLETT ROAD, TURN RIGHT QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT QUEENS ROAD,

CONTINUE BREE STREET  , CONTINUE BREE STREET  , TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY

STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET,

CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT SAUER

STREET, END SAUER STREET (C/O SAUER ST AND PIM ST)

RETURN ROUTE

START SOUTH ON WEST STREET, TURN LEFT BREE STREET, TURN LEFT END STREET, TURN RIGHT ROCKEY

STREET, CONTINUE ERROR STREET, TURN RIGHT SIVEWRIGHT AVENUE, TURN RIGHT CHARLES STREET,

CONTINUE MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT END STREET, TURN LEFT JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON

JEPPE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON MINNAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON MALHERBE STREET, TURN

LEFT WEST ON BREE STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON QUEENS ROAD, TURN LEFT WEST ON BARTLETT ROAD,

CONTINUE WEST ON HIGH STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON PORTLAND AVENUE, TURN LEFT WEST ON

HARMONY STREET, CONTINUE WEST ON FUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON STEYTLER ROAD, TURN LEFT

SOUTH ON RUBEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT WEST ON HAMILTON STREET, TURN RIGHT NORTH ON GRIFFITH

ROAD, CONTINUE NORTH ON ERIC STREET

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAAMFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPCOJ(JCTA)3107(1001RW10022500058632)START WEST ON PIM STREET (C/O PIM ST AND SAUER ST), TURN

LEFT SOUTH ON WEST STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON BREE STREET, TURN LEFT NORTH ON RISSIK STREET,

TURN LEFT WEST ON DE KORTE STREET, 

RETURN ROUTE

TURN LEFT SOUTH ON STATION STREET, TURN LEFT EAST ON SMIT STREET, TURN RIGHT SOUTH ON

BICCARD STREET, CONTINUE SOUTH ON SIMMONDS STREET, TURN RIGHT WEST ON PIM STREET, END (C/O

PIM ST AND SAUER ST)

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0110093
8

2) JD MAHLANGU 6004165416088 3) 10536 MAELODI EAST, MAMELODI, PRETORIA, 0122
MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.6.

1
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RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

7.1.1.3
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FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

7.1.1.4
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR

NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON

VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK

INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

7.1.1.4
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left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

1) AOGPGP0110125
9

2) MODIKWE WALTER DEBEILA
7310105788083

3) 121 JABULANI STREET, LOTUS GARDENS,
EXTENTION 2, 0025 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

7.1.1.5.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

12



	2722	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

7.1.1.2
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PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

7.1.1.3
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proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.3

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.3

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.3
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LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO

CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD

ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
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FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4
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OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0110126
6

2) MODIKWE WALTER DEBEILA
7310105788083

3) 121 JABULANI STREET, LOTUS GARDENS,
EXTENTION 2, 0025 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD

7.1.1.9.
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PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO

CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD

ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,

PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3
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OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

7.1.1.4
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into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110142
2

2) JM MAHLANGU 7706145275082 3) 450 DF MALAN AND  BOOM STR, PO BOX 46367,
PRETORIA, 0001 PADNATO LOCAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0110184
5

2) JD MAHLANGU 6004165416088 3) 10536 MAELODI EAST, MAMELODI, PRETORIA, 0122
PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2602(1001MY5100P710153032)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL, TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN  BACK THE SAME
WAY.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2603(1001PF5100P710153034)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT
AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2601(1001RO5100P710153036)FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER
INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD
ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N
PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY.

ALTERNATIVE A:
FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURNS BACK THE SAME
WAY. RETURN ROUTE : FROM PICK’N‘ PAY TAXI RANK IN KRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MBEKI STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTI R101,PASS MOKOPANE , PASS MOKGOPONG,TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 SOUTH,OFF RAMP AT EAST LYN ,OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL TURN LEFT INTO
C.R.SWART TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET OFF LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET
ANDTURN LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) - GPTSH
(PLDTA)2604(1001PF5208Q010153037)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB
MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Apel (Fetakgomo Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2605(1001PF5208YE10153115)2602 FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMA STREET PTOCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER N4,TURN LEFT INTO
N1,OFF RAMP AT ZAMBEZI TOLL PLAZA ,TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI , TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL,PASS ARABIRE DAM INTO TOMPIE SELEKA STREET OFF
LOAD TURN LEFT INTO APEL CROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TSWAING OFF LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
BINTO APEL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0110185
6

2) JM MABUNDA 7004045504086 3) 5633 GETRAUHEID STREET, NELLMAPIUS, 0122,
0000 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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1) 2) JM MABUNDA 7004045504086 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

7.1.1.6.
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TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING

NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3
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FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4
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2) M YENGWAYO 7407280327081 3) 35697 MABATHA CRESCENT STREET, MAMELODI
EAST X22, TSHWANE, 0122 MAMELODI
AMALGAMATED TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
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SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
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STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,

PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO

ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,

TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND

TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR

NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)

- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED

AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 

MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1

SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,

PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)

- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,

PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO

PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE

BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND

JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING

CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED

AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD

PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION

DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

1) AOGPGP0110200
6

2) W.H SITHOLE 7305285352080 3) 1085 BLOCK F WEST, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA,
0152 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.2.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.4.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

7.1.1.5.
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STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.6.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.7.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

7.1.1.1
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FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO

PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE

BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

7.1.1.2
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TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.2

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.2

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA

7.1.1.3
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MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3
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INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

7.1.1.4
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STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

1) AOGPGP0110244
8

2) MP MOKWENA 6403135758084 3) 28219 LEBESE STREET, MAMELODI, TSHWANE,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1
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GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN

LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED

TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off

7.1.1.4
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loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110245
0

2) MP MOKWENA 6403135758084 3) 28219 LEBESE STREET, MAMELODI, TSHWANE,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

7.1.1.5.
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Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.6.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.9.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.1

67



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2777

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.2

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN7.1.1.3
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SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING

NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS

PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110245
1

2) MP MOKWENA 6403135758084 3) 28219 LEBESE STREET, MAMELODI, TSHWANE,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.2.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia

7.1.1.3.
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proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.8.
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LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED

INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO

STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 

TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN

RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,

PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO

ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,

TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND

TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR

NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON

VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK

INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.

VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.1
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FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

7.1.1.2

78



	2788	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.2

79



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2789

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3
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FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO

PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE

BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND

JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING

CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED

AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD

PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION

DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO

JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110321
2

2) HM SHOBA 7207115330080 3) 906 ADAMIC AVE, LOTUS GARDEN, PRETORIA,
0125 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

85



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2795

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110339
7

2) MJ MASIMULA 6502105638083 3) 2424 BOREX STREET, NELLMAPIUS EXT 8,
MAMELODI, 0162 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,

7.1.1.7.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110426
8

2) CJ MASANGO 5010205225083 3) 20632 KHUTSONG SECTION, MAMELODI EAST,
PRETORIA, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

7.1.1.1.
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PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110439
9

2) SM Swaedi 7606055339086 3) 26378 Extension 8, Mamelodi East, Tshwane, 0122
MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

7.1.1.5.
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AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING

NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS

7.1.1.2
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PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND

7.1.1.3
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TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

7.1.1.4
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proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110469 2) MP RACHOSHI 6109075428089 3) 1819 MAMELODI GARDENS, PO RETHABILE,
99



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2809

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1)
9

2) MP RACHOSHI 6109075428089 3)
PRETORIA, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

7.1.1.1
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MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY7.1.1.2
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

7.1.1.4
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proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia

7.1.1.4

108



	2820	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

1) AOGPGP0110471
4

2) MP RACHOSHI 6109075428089 3) 1819 MAMELODI GARDENS, PO RETHABILE,
PRETORIA, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

7.1.1.6.
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proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.7.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2
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NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.2

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
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PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
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OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0110893
9

2) JM MAHLANGU 7706145275082 3) 450 DF MALAN AND  BOOM STR, PO BOX 46367,
PRETORIA, 0001 PADNATO LOCAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0110936
2

2) W MAHLANGU 5912215402083 3) 624 CHARLES OBERMEYER STR, PHILIP NEL PARK,
PRETORIA, 0183 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
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PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
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OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
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into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0110958
8

2) N.R APHANE 7501075327080 3) 29877  EXT10, FENYANE  STREET, MAMELODI 
EAST, 0122 MEHLARENG LONG DISTANCE TOP
TEN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA) 2201.INP(1001MY52089Y10058555)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WAGGENDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION R573,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI, KGOBOKWANE, MARBLEHALL
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN D3600, OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL
ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE AND OFF LOAD ONLY FROM MOTETI TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) - GPTSH(MELDTTTA)
2202.INP(1001R952089Y10058557)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STTRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P256/1,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT P207/1,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN T-JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL ZEBEDIELA TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN UP TO PRINSLOO STREET OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETERS STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2103(1001MY8201N610058577)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO WAGENSDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION
R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA,TURTN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO P256/1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2204(1001R98201N610058578)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI KGOBOKWANE,TURN LEFT INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLEHALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

1) AOGPGP0111001
7

2) K.F NDULI 7602015430081 3) 219   PROES  STREET, 710  KOOPKAP  BUILDING,
PRETORIA, 0008 Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

128



	2840	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0111352
1

2) JT MOTSHANA 7604135328088 3) 4121 EXT 2 REFILWE, CULLINAN, PTA, 1003
REFILWE CULLINAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)
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1) 2) JT MOTSHANA 7604135328088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3201(1001SQ1001SR00054053)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT ROAD, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO ONVERWAGHT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 SOUTH,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTORS GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO CULLINAN  SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R513 WEST,  PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO REFILWE TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3202(1001SQ1001SS00054054)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, RIGHT INTO RUMO
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO MAGALIESOORD ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAGALIESOORD REHABILITATION CENTER, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO
R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ZONDERWATER COLLEGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R515
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RAYTON PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK AND
TURN RIGHT ONTO R515, PROCEED AND INTO RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3203(1001SQ1001ST00054055)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO TWEEFONTEIN ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
BYNESPOORT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513, EAST,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS
MOTORS GERAGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAIL TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

BACK TO REFILWE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RETHABISENG INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3204(1001SQ1001SU00054057)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED FOURWAYS MOTORS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED STAIGHT AND CROSS OVER R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG
INFORMAL TAXI RANK,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
AND BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3205(1001SQ1001MY00054058)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAY MOTORS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 (TSAMAYA ROAD), PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3206     (1001SV1001MY00054059)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN BACK INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8
WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6.
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PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3207(1001SR1001MY00054060)FROM PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO 
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHRECUTA3209(1001SV1001QQ10054061)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 SOUTH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, 
OFF LOAD AND LOAD 
AND USE THE SAME ROUTE BACK

7.1.1.8.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3210(1001SW1001OG10054062)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED ACROSS
BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO SPRINGS AND TURN
LEFT INTO R29, PROCEED UNDER RAILWAY BRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3211(1001SW1001SY10054063)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED
ACROSS BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO RYNFIELD,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO HEILDLEBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO BENONI CENTRAL STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI
STATION-LAKE SIDE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213(1001SW1001SX00054064)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS RAYTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED INTO
PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

AND RETURN BACK USING PAULKRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R515 NORTH PROCEED TO CULLINAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213A1(1001SW1001SX00054065)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A1
FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R104 WEST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DONKERHOEK SHOPPING CENTER,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS HANS STRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOE STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREE, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BOSMAN STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND PASS SILVERTON, PROCEED TO AND CROSS HANS
STRIJDOM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515, PROCEED UNTIL CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER
INFORMAL TAXI RANK. 

OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0114240
6

2) KT MATLOU 7902245376082 3) 1224 EXTENTION 25, GARANKUWA, PRETORIA,
0020 Ga-Rankuwa United Taxi Association
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1) 2) KT MATLOU 7902245376082 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001(1201FP6000YX10152885)FROM GA-RANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET.
PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD (M21), TURN RIGHT INTO (OLD N4) ROAD,
PROCEED TO SPOORWEG R566,TURN RIGHT HERWOED(R511),TURN LEFT PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT
DEWITS STREET INTO BRITS TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO RUGTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO(N4)
PROCEEDTHROUGH SHELL ULTRA CITY MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA OFF RAMP(R30), NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT BOSCH STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT.PRESS MBEKI STREET STRAIGHT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD /LOAD AND BACK INTO WATSONIA STREET, BACK INTO RUSTERNBURG
KLOOF(N4), PROCEED STRAIGHT MOGWASE (R566)HIGHWAY LOST CITY (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTRUGENS (N4), TURN INTO (R509) PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO (N4) HIGHWAY  MAIN STREET TO MAFIKENG TURN LEFT GERRIT MARITS , TURN LEFT TO SHIPPART
STREET (R49) TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET INTO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001A1(1201FP6000YX10152886)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK THROUGH PILANE STREET
TURN LEFT KGWARE ROAD ,JUMP OLD (N4) HIGHWAY ,DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT BRITS
(R512) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA ,PROCEED STRAIGHT RUSTERNBURG (R513) TURN
LEFT  KOSTER ROAD (R52) PROCEED STRAIGHT LICHTENBURG(R503) TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET TURN
RIGHT GERRIT MARITS(R18) DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT ROOIGROUND (ITSOSENG)DRIVE TURN
RIGHT BAKERVILLE (505) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SHIPPORT (R49) TURN LEFT INTO SLURRY ROAD INTO
MAFIKENG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO MOFOLO STREET LEFT INTO VALLEY STRAIGHT PROCEED
TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002(1201FP6000YJ10152887)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET 
TURN LEFT INTO KGWARI ROAD (M21),TURN RIGHT INTO DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKFONTEIN STREET TURN LEFT(R30) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO (N4) FREEWAY NEXT TO SHELL GARAGE
POROCEED STRAIGHT MOOI NOOI TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED INTO (N4) HIGHWAY INTO (R30) ROAD TURN LEFT
ENGINE GARAGE ,LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, STRAIGHT BETWEEN TWO BP GARAGE TURN
LEFT,INTO MALAN STREET  LEFT INTO RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002A1(1201FP6000YJ10152888)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK MOLOTLE STREET TURN LEFT
PILANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWARI ROAD(M21) PROCEED UP TO SKIETFONTEIN BUTCHERY TURN
RIGHT INTO SILKAATSNEK STREET TURN LEFT XANADU ROAD(R512) PELINDABA TOLL PLAZA
BROEDESTROOM ROAD(R512) TURN LEFT INTO (R512) TUNNEL PROCEED STRAIGHT NEXT TO IFAFA MALL
TURN LEFT ECO-PARK STREET TURN RIGHT WESTLAKE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN(CHARLES STREET) TURN RIGHT INTO BYEKOS STREET (R514) BEETHOVEN STREET (R511)
TURN LEFT RUSTERNBURG ROAD THEN INTO SCOTT STREET HAKUNA MATATA TUNNEL NEXT TO ENGINE
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT(R512) ROAD TYHEN INTO MOOI NOOI ROAD(R104),BUFFELSFONTEIN STREET
INTO MAJAKANENI STREET STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSDRIF ROAD (R104) AND PROCEED ALONG (R104) INTO
(N4) FREEWAY OFFRAMP.TURN INTO VALENCIA STREET(R24) TURN RIGHT WATERVAL ROAD (R30) TURN
LEFT MOLEM STREET INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN RIGHT MALAN STREET LEFT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4004(1201FP1000Z800152889)FROM GOERGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANE STREET  AND LEFT PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE TURN RIGHT INTO KROKODIL
DRIFT AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET-PRETORIUS STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
TARF STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS RUS STREET DROP OFF PROCEED TURN RIGHT
INTO BRITS HENDRICK VERWOED AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF GO BACK AND JOIN CROCODILE,TURN RIGHT PROCEED,TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET
BRITS C.B.D DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENSSTREET PROCEED TURN RRIGHT INTO
BEHRENS GARAGE ,TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BEHRENS STREET TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY LINE,TURN LEFT INTO TOM STREET
PROCEED,STOP SIGN TURN INTO CAREL STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CROCODILE STREET
PROCEED,ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VERWOED AVENUE GO BACK TO GARANKUWA USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPTSH(GUTA)4005(1201FP1000ZC00152890)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOLOTLEGI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GARANKUWA SHOPPING COMPLEX. DROPOFF/LOAD, TURN INTO
Various ZONES (1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,15RDP,16 & 20) TURN BACK INTO MOLOTLEGI STREET PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE (M21) DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED THROUGH TSUNAMI VILLAGE.DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO UNIT 17 DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA INDUSTRIAL SITE  DOP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO HEBRON DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO ODI HOSPITAL DROP OFF/LOAD.
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH ODINBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO KLIPGAT TAXI RAK OFFLOAD, BACK TO
ODINBURG ROAD TURN LEFT TO ODI PRESON STREET, TURN BACK INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE PROCEED
INTO MORULA SUN DROP OFF/LOAD,PROCEED INTO MABOPANE TOWNSHIP DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TO LEBANON STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO NGAKA MASEKO HIGH SCHOOL, DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT MATHLENG STREET ,DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO SIAMISANG PRIMARY SCHOOL DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AND
LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO MABOPANE SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF. PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
GARANKUWA.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4007(1201FP1001O510152891)FROM GARANKUWA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK INTO PILANE PILANE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTLEGI,TURN RIGHT INTO(R566)ROSSLYN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN
RIGHT INTO DOREEN ROAD(M20) SPAR COMPLEX.TURN LEFT TO DAAN DE WET NEL DRIVE INTO FIRST
STREET TO PRETORIA NORTH INTO GERRIT MARITZ, TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LANEY DROP OFF/LOAD TURN
LEFT PRESIDENT STEYN,TURN RIGHT TO RACHEL DE BEER STREET DROP OFF/LOAD,PAUL KRUGER TO
WONDERBOOM DROP OFF/LOAD, DF MALAN(M1) DRIVE.TURN LEFT TO LAVENDER DRIVE,MAKRO TO LOUIS
TRIECHARTT STREET, TO FRED NICHOLSON STREET, FRANCINAHSTREET, VOORTREKKER STREET,
Y-JUNCTION,HF VERWOED STREET TO VOORTREKKER STREET(M5), DR SAVAGE STREET,SOUTPANSBERG
STREET,BOOM STREET DROP OFF/LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN LEFT TO VAN DER
WALDT STREET AND TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4003(1201FP10010C00152892)FROM GARANKUWA OK TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND LEFT
INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16,JEALOUS DOWN TURN RIGHT PROCEED-STRAIGHT
INTO MMAKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOUMONG DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
MOTHUTLUNG DROPOFF/LOAD,PROCEED TO ENGEN GARAGE TURN LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT DROP OFF/ LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STOP SIGN,TURN RIGHT DROP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO GARANKUWA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0114589
7

2) ZE MASIMULA 6104045614082 3) 612 JACOBS STREET, GEZINA, TSHWANE, 0254
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0114852
3

2) S MASOMBUKA 6802225449084 3) 612 JACOBS STREET, TSHWANE, TSHWANE, 0084
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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1) AOGPGP0115045
6

2) SYLVIA MALULEKA 7204120448080 3) 1521 BLOCK R, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
SOSHANGUVE LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505(1001KJ1001MX00056687)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER- WALT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056690)A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.2.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A4(1001KJ1001MX00056702)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER,
OFFOAD, TURNLEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VANDER WALT STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RATEIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A5(1001KJ1001MX00056709)ALTERNATIVE :A5
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND OFF-RAMP LEFT INTO
BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.4.
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A2(1001KJ1001MX00056712)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF

MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,

TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX

STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE ROAD, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.5.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056713)ALTERNATIVE :

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,

TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET,

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET,

OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI

RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.6.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506(1001KJ1001R800056714)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT

STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PORTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN : 

FROM BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506.A1(1001KJ1001RA00056715)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STAIGHT INTO R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER

STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGH-WAY (R80),

PROCEED STAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT

STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507(1001KJ1001MX00056716)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD,

PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.9.

138



	2850	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN
ROAD), OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056717)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED, TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD, PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R556, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M1, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R80,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISINER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056719)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK UU, WW, LKK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT WITHIN BLOCK XX AND PROCEED TO WHITE HOUSE, LOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL
C, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LETLAPENG PASSAGE, LOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO
RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, LOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP, LOAD, TURN AT PAULINE
TACK SHOP, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK XX, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WHITE HOUSE, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL C, OFFLOAD, TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LETLAPENG, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP
OFFLOAD, MAKE A U-TURN TURN AT PAULINE TACK SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLCKS UU AND WW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0115505
7

2) SS MNISI 6411305493085 3) 82 SECTION A, MAMELODI WEST, PRETORIA, 0122
PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 19 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2602(1001MY5100P710153032)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL, TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN  BACK THE SAME
WAY.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2603(1001PF5100P710153034)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT
AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2601(1001RO5100P710153036)FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER
INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD
ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N
PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY.

ALTERNATIVE A:
FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURNS BACK THE SAME
WAY. RETURN ROUTE : FROM PICK’N‘ PAY TAXI RANK IN KRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MBEKI STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTI R101,PASS MOKOPANE , PASS MOKGOPONG,TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 SOUTH,OFF RAMP AT EAST LYN ,OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL TURN LEFT INTO
C.R.SWART TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET OFF LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET
ANDTURN LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) - GPTSH
(PLDTA)2604(1001PF5208Q010153037)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB
MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Apel (Fetakgomo Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2605(1001PF5208YE10153115)2602 FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMA STREET PTOCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER N4,TURN LEFT INTO
N1,OFF RAMP AT ZAMBEZI TOLL PLAZA ,TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI , TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL,PASS ARABIRE DAM INTO TOMPIE SELEKA STREET OFF
LOAD TURN LEFT INTO APEL CROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TSWAING OFF LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
BINTO APEL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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1) AOGPGP0115506
8

2) O MOKWENA 5708225333080 3) 22510 EXTENSION 4, MAMELODI EAST, PRETORIA,
0122 PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 19 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2602(1001MY5100P710153032)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL, TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN  BACK THE SAME
WAY.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2603(1001PF5100P710153034)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT
AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2601(1001RO5100P710153036)FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER
INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD
ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N
PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY.

ALTERNATIVE A:
FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURNS BACK THE SAME
WAY. RETURN ROUTE : FROM PICK’N‘ PAY TAXI RANK IN KRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MBEKI STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTI R101,PASS MOKOPANE , PASS MOKGOPONG,TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 SOUTH,OFF RAMP AT EAST LYN ,OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL TURN LEFT INTO
C.R.SWART TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET OFF LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET
ANDTURN LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) - GPTSH
(PLDTA)2604(1001PF5208Q010153037)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB
MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Apel (Fetakgomo Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2605(1001PF5208YE10153115)2602 FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMA STREET PTOCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER N4,TURN LEFT INTO
N1,OFF RAMP AT ZAMBEZI TOLL PLAZA ,TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI , TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO

7.1.1.5.
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ROAD,R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL,PASS ARABIRE DAM INTO TOMPIE SELEKA STREET OFF
LOAD TURN LEFT INTO APEL CROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TSWAING OFF LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
BINTO APEL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0115529
8

2) E NDALA 7807095659083 3) 111 ASTER STREET, LINDO PARK, PRETORIA, 0186
Zwanani Marabastad Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 

7.1.1.3.
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FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,

7.1.1.8.
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TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0115529
9

2) S.J. MAHLANGU 6607205514082 3) 1668 RETHABILE STREET, EXT 13 CENTURION,
PRETORIA, 0157 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,

7.1.1.3.
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TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.8.
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TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0115530
0

2) L.M. KEKANA 7811230439088 3) EL ELEMENT STREET NO 11, THABATSHWANE,
PRETORIA, 0187 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.
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PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0115561
7

2) JT MASEKO 6706230559086 3) 2974 CROWN STREET, OLIVENHOUTBOSCH,
TSHWANE, 0187 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0115571
5

2) MF MOSHIGA 5511075461088 3) PO BOX 457, CULLINAN, CULLINAN, 1000 REFILWE
CULLINAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213A1(1001SW1001SX00054065)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A1
FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R104 WEST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DONKERHOEK SHOPPING CENTER,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS HANS STRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOE STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREE, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BOSMAN STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND PASS SILVERTON, PROCEED TO AND CROSS HANS
STRIJDOM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515, PROCEED UNTIL CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER
INFORMAL TAXI RANK. 

OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.1.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3201(1001SQ1001SR00054053)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT ROAD, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO ONVERWAGHT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 SOUTH,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTORS GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO CULLINAN  SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R513 WEST,  PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO REFILWE TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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GPTSHRECUTA3202(1001SQ1001SS00054054)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, RIGHT INTO RUMO
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO MAGALIESOORD ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAGALIESOORD REHABILITATION CENTER, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO
R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ZONDERWATER COLLEGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R515
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RAYTON PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK AND
TURN RIGHT ONTO R515, PROCEED AND INTO RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3203(1001SQ1001ST00054055)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO TWEEFONTEIN ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
BYNESPOORT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513, EAST,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS
MOTORS GERAGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAIL TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

BACK TO REFILWE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RETHABISENG INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3204(1001SQ1001SU00054057)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED FOURWAYS MOTORS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED STAIGHT AND CROSS OVER R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG
INFORMAL TAXI RANK,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
AND BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3205(1001SQ1001MY00054058)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAY MOTORS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 (TSAMAYA ROAD), PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3206     (1001SV1001MY00054059)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN BACK INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8
WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3207(1001SR1001MY00054060)FROM PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO 
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHRECUTA3209(1001SV1001QQ10054061)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 SOUTH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, 
OFF LOAD AND LOAD 
AND USE THE SAME ROUTE BACK

7.1.1.9.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSHRECUTA3210(1001SW1001OG10054062)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED ACROSS
BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO SPRINGS AND TURN
LEFT INTO R29, PROCEED UNDER RAILWAY BRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3211(1001SW1001SY10054063)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED
ACROSS BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO RYNFIELD,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO HEILDLEBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO BENONI CENTRAL STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI
STATION-LAKE SIDE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213(1001SW1001SX00054064)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS RAYTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED INTO
PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

AND RETURN BACK USING PAULKRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R515 NORTH PROCEED TO CULLINAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115664
2

2) T.M THOBAKGALE 6309215850081 3) POSBUS 5798, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0001
Soshanguve Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F

7.1.1.3.
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MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

7.1.1.5.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,
DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND
EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115668
1

2) AMOS SIMON MASHISHI 80061059220813) P.O. BOX 7420, WATTVILLE, BENONI, 1501
MEHLARENG LONG DISTANCE TOP TEN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 23 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA) 2201.INP(1001MY52089Y10058555)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WAGGENDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION R573,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI, KGOBOKWANE, MARBLEHALL
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN D3600, OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL
ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN ROUTE
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE AND OFF LOAD ONLY FROM MOTETI TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) - GPTSH(MELDTTTA)
2202.INP(1001R952089Y10058557)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STTRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P256/1,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT P207/1,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN T-JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL ZEBEDIELA TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN UP TO PRINSLOO STREET OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETERS STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2103(1001MY8201N610058577)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO WAGENSDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION
R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA,TURTN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO P256/1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2204(1001R98201N610058578)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI KGOBOKWANE,TURN LEFT INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLEHALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

1) AOGPGP0115714
9

2) MD MASANGO 6110265474081 3) 1820 BLOCK G, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &

7.1.1.8.
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13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115721
1

2) ZE MASIMULA 6104045614082 3) 612 JACOBS STREET, GEZINA, TSHWANE, 0254
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM

7.1.1.2.
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LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0115722
4

2) NR MALAPANE 6312095582089 3) 17 MABELE STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE, TSHWANE,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF

7.1.1.1.

159



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2871

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115727
3

2) AJ MAHLANGU 7010145374080 3) 4146 BLOCK B, MOSETHLA STREET, MABOPANE,
0190 Pretoria Mabopane Pietersburg Taxi Association
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1) 2) AJ MAHLANGU 7010145374080 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 23 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Pietersburg Industrial (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2701(1000L052083S10138202)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &

RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT

INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO

POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR

ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK

TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R.

SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN

LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY

MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Komatipoort (Komatiepoort) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2723(1001XR8201E110141488)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK) - KOMATIPOORT

KOMATIPOORTFROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK,

MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, NELSPRUIT ,KWANYAMAZANE, MATSULU, MALELANE &

HECTORSPRUIT INTO KOMATIPOORT TURN LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK. RETURN TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2909(1001XR1001K010141489)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)DAVEYTON START AT DAIRY

MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET

TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN RIGHT AGAIN INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT

INTO VAN BOESHOTEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO R21 (JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY).  OFF-RAMP INTO R23

(OLIFANTSFORNTEIN ROAD), TURN INTO ELMA STREET, BIRCH ROAD, M32 ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PRETORIA

ROAD, GERDENHUIS ROAD, KERK STREET, LURIE ROAD, TUNTON ROAD, EISLEN STREET INTO DAVEYTON

TAXI RANK.  BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO

ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2722(1001T96000YJ10141490)FROM MABOPANE STATION INTO M17 TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL

ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO R566.  TURN LEFT INTO R512 THEN RIGHT INTO N4 FREEWAY TO THE WEST,

OFFRAMP ON R24 TO THE RIGHT THEN TURNS LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE.  DRIVE THROUGH THE

TOWN ON THAT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND

OFFLOAD.

RETURN TO MABOPANE: - TURN LEFT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN RIGHT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE. 

TURN RIGHT INTO BOSCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FATIMA BAYAT DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24 TO

KRUGERSDORP.  TURN LEFT INTO N4 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION.  OFFRAMP TO R512 THEN TURN RIGHT

INTO 566.  TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO M17 TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2721(1001T9520AJX10141809)MABOPANE PIETERSBURG FROM MABOPANE TO

HAMMANSKRAAL TURN LEFT INTO R101

TO PIENAARSRIVIER TO JOIN N1 TO THE NORTH  & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT,

DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS).  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO POLOKWANE [VEHICLE

MAY USE N1 FREEWAY PENDING ON PASENGERS OFFLOADING] . INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO MABOPANE  STATION .

7.1.1.5.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Makhado (Louis Trichardt Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2719(1001PF5209EZ10141813)FROM DAIRYMALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN

STREETAND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED

POTGIETERSRUS.  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GROBELAAR STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LANDROS MAREE STREET AND REJOINT N1 TO THE NORTH, PASS MATOKS INTO MAKHADO.

TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER STREET ANED LEFT INTO BONGENI TAXI RANK OFFLOADAND LOAD BACK THE

SAME ROUTE TO TSHEWANE AND RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT INTO C.R SWART HIGHWAY AND

TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO

BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO BOSMAN STREET ANS LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2702(1000L01001G510141960)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER RD THEN RIGHT INTO FREDERICK COOPER DR, PROCEED INTO CHAMDOR RD THEN RIGHT
INTO ERASMUS ST & INTO LEOPARDVLEI TAXI RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO R28
PAARDEKRAAL DR. PROCEED INTO MARKET ST & TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP TAXI RANK TO
OFFLOAD. BACK ON MARKET ST TURN RIGHT INTOMAIN REEF RD. TURN RIGHT INTO CEMETERY ROAD THEN
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ST RIGHT INTO 6TH ST THEN RIGHT INTO STATION ST AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUTHERLAND AVE INTO THE RANDFONTEIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE,
ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 POTGIETER ST. TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2704(1000L01000P110141961)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE ST RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ST TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BOESHOTENST AVE, PROCEED INTO R21
JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY. OFF RAMP INTO R25 THEN HIGH RD , GREAT NORTH RD BUNYANE ST , ST HARPUR
AVE, LIVERPOOL ST LUTTON RD , INTO BENONI TAXI RANK. BACK TO PTA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D
WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2706(1000L05201KK10141968)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH TURN LEFT INTO R33 INTO MODIMOLLE ON POTGIETER ST &
PROCEED R33 TO VAALWATER PROCEED AGAIN ON R33 TO ELLISRUS  TURN RIGHT INTO R517 LEFT INTO
ELLISRUS LONG DIST TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD
(M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST &
LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO
OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.9.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Vryburg (Vryburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2708(1000L062015Y10141969)START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN
STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET
THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN
SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY OFFRAMP TO JOIN N14 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION TILL YOU TURN RIGHT ON N14 TO
VENTERSDORPL  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS ON THE SAME ROUTE: COLIGNY, BESIESVLEI, SANNIESHOF,
AND DELAREYVILLE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34
INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE TAXI RANK.  PASSENGERS MAY BE
OFFLOADED ONT ROUTE AND NO PASSENGERS MAY BE LOADED ON THE ROUTE.  LOAD AND RETURN ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101- POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT ON
BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK  TO OFF-LOAD AND
BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET.  BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TO VRYBURG

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON THE C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE
INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT ON R104-CHURCH STREET TO THE EAST.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON THE
SAME ROUTE INTO R27.  TURN LEFT INTO R560.  TURN LEFT ON R24 INTO MAGALIES TURN RIGHT INTO P47-2
TO DERBY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH P47-2 TO KOSTER.  TURN LEFT INTO R52 TO LITCHENBURG. 
TURN LEFT INTO R505 AND RIGHT BACK TO R52 PROCEED TO BESIESVLEI.  TURN RIGHT INTO N14 PASSING
THE SANNIESHOF & DELAREYVILLE ON THAT ROUTE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-
JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34 INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE
TAXI RANK.  LOAD AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R104 –
CHURCH STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE .  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE.  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO
THE RANK TO OFF-LOAD AND BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Fetakgomo Rural (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2709(1000L051005L10141971)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)     APPEL/GA-NKOANA     FROM
DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH RIGHT TO
ZAMBEZI DR LEFT TO MOLOTO RD (R573) PASS MOLOTO ,KWA-MHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN,SIYABUSWA.
PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH MARBLE HALL PROCEED INTO 1ST ST TURN RIGHT FICUSS ST PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT ON THE GRAVEL ROAD TO APEL (GA-NKOANA) VILLAGE TAXI RANK.       BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Kimberley Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2710(1000L090011V10141972)FROM  DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. THEN TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD TTHROUGH RANDFONTEIN TURN RIGHT INTO N12 PASSING THROUGH
POTCHESTROOM,KLERKSDORP,
WOLMARANSSTAD,BLOEMHOF,CHRISTIANA, WARRENTON INTO KIMBERLY USING THE EASIEST STREETS
TO THE LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2711(1000L05208Q010141973)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS), PASS
MAKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUHG N1, PROCEED INTO GROBLER STREET, PROCEED INTO R71 ,
PROCEED INTO BOYNE, OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO HANNEBURG OFFLOAD AND PROCEED INTO
MAKGOBASKLOOF, PROCEEED STRAIGHT THROUGH R71 TO TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA
STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO CLAUDE WEATLEY STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO PICK N’ PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME UNTIL TURN RIHGT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD PRETORIA, TURN
LEFT INTO CR SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIHGT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN AND LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM DAIRY MALL CENTER TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE
THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED POTGIETERSRUS. PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO
POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GLOBERLAAR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AT GA-SEKGOPO VILLAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI`S KRILL ROUTE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GAKGAPANE VILLAGE, DROP OFF, RETURN TO MODJADJI`S KRAAL ROUTE AND PROCEED TO TURN LEFT
INTO R526, PROCEED SOUTH WARDS INTO MODJADJI`S KLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
DANNIE JOUBERT STREET IN TZANEEN, TURN LEFT INTO AGATHA STREET PROCEED NORTHWARDS, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET, AND TURN INTO PICK N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT
INTO C.R SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE OF DRIVING THROUGH THE ABOVE

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2712(1000L0820AMP10141974)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK, MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, INTO NELSPRUIT THROUGH N4 AND
TURN LEFT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR(R40) AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW STREET AND INTO HERSHAL
STREET AND PROCEED INTO ANDREW STREET AND RIGHT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR (R40) INTO WHITE
RIVER PROCEED INTO KRUGER PARK STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO THEO KLEINHANS STREET AND RIGHT
INTO THE TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND BACK TO THEO KLEINHANS STREET (R538) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HAZYVIEW AND THE ROAD TURNS TO R40 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 PASS MARITI ON THE SAME
ROUTE INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON THAT ROUTE AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHIA TAXI RANK.  PROCEED
THROUGH R40 TO ACKON HOEK OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK.

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE

INTO R40 VIA THE SAME ROUTE INTO WHITE RIVER TIL MIDDLEBURG TURN RIGHT TO FONTEIN ROAD.  TURN
LEFT INTO R555 AND OFFLOAD.  TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET AND PROCEED ON MIDDLEBURG ROAD R555
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO EADIE STREET INTO
THE TAXI RANK.  BACK ON EADIE STREET AND PROCEED ON R555 INTO N4 TO THE WEST OF PRETORIA. 
OFFRAM ON R25 TO THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT INTO R104 –CHRUCH STREET AND OFFLOAD INSIDE THE TAXI
RANK.  PROCEED WITH R104 (CHURCH STREET) THEN TURN  LEFT TO N4 INTO PRETORIUS STREET.  TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET OFFLOAD ON THE CORNER OF BLOED STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET.  TURN LEFT ON COWIE STREET AND THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET AND LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, RIGHT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON R533 AND INTO GRASKOP AND ROCKY RAPID STREET OUT ON R533.  TURN LEFT
INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACKINTO
R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 TURN RIGHT R540 TO DULLSTROOM AND ON THE
SAME ROUTE TO BELFAST IN VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTER STREET (R33) AND
RIGHT INTO N4.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2713(1000L052097V10141976)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH & PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R55 TO CONDRINGTON
PASSING SETTLERS, TUINPLAAS, ROEDTAN, OFFLOAD  ZEBIDIELA TAXI RANK. PROCEED TO
LEBOWAKGOMO[ZONE F]  TAXI RANK OFFLOAD & PROCEED TO[ZONEO A] TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2715(1000L05001EP10141977)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R81 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THABAMOOPO, TURN RIGHT TO R36 & LEFT TO R81. STRAIGHT TO GIYANI TOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET RIGHT INTO THE GIYANI TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD,
PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING
THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ladybrand (Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2716(1000L072012T10141978)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)- FICKSBURG START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 0 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL
AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN
RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57 PASS HEILBRON TO PIETERSTEIN AND RIGHT INTO R707 PASS
LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TAOWN RIGHT INTO R26 AND TURN
LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOADBACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 – POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD AND BACK
INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEDING STREET THEN TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM PETURS STEYN PROCEED ON R57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHAEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.  PASS FOURISBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG.
ALTERNATIVE:

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTER SITUATED ON BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET. DRIVE INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET AND TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART
STREET.
IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28-BEN SCHOEMAN HIGH WAY THEN TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN
RIGHT INTO N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT
INTO R716, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57  PASS HEILBRON TO PIETER STEIN AND RIGHT INTO
R707 PASS LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TOWN AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R26 AND TURN LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH THE R101 POTGIETER STREET.
TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.
DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFF LOAD AND BACK TO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEINDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE:

FROM PETRUS STEYN PROCEED ONR57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.
PASS FOURIESBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG. 

7.1.1.1
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Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2703(1000L01001N310141980)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N3 & OFFRAMP TO M2. TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY RD TURN LEFT INTO
JACK ST & WILL PROCEED INTO PARK AVE & TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ST & LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI
RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA. INTO 1ST AVE TURN RIGHT INTO LELLPOIDT ST TURN LEFT INTO PARK
PROCEED INTO JACK ST INTO M2 THEN  INTO N3 NORTH. JOIN N1 NORHT  INTO R28(BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY) INTO R101 POTGIETER ST,
 TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST
THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115733
7

2) NTSAP NANDI TRANSPORT SERVICES
AND PROJECTS 2005/137018/23

3) 969 BLESHOENDER STREET, SILVERTON,
TSHWANE, 0184 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 23 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 

7.1.1.9.
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TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1

168



	2880	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN

LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED

TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
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OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.

7.1.1.4
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From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115735
8

2) BA MAHLANGU 6008275415088 3) 25683 MAKOPANE STREET, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

7.1.1.3.
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RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
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Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115735
9

2) BA MAHLANGU 6008275415088 3) 25683 MAKOPANE STREET, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
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AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING

CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
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RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi

7.1.1.1
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Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
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offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO

BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO

15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,

OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS

BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,

TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE

ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER

BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE

WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.
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ALTERNATIVELY:

FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND

PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP

OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED

AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER

TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE

PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,

PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND

THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:

MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,

GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,

OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,

PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,

PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO

MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE

STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN

R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO

BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.

ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES

7.1.1.9.
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ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0115738
8

2) EL SEMENYA 8103095850081 3) 81 SABIE MANTION 139 TROY, SUNNYSIDE,
TSHWANE, 0002 Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long
Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.
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ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0115743
6

2) TMJ MAHLASE 6912105650089 3) PO BOX 768, CULLINAN, CULLINAN, 1000 REFILWE
CULLINAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3201(1001SQ1001SR00054053)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT ROAD, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO ONVERWAGHT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 SOUTH,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTORS GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO CULLINAN  SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R513 WEST,  PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL,

7.1.1.1.
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OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO REFILWE TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3202(1001SQ1001SS00054054)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, RIGHT INTO RUMO
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO MAGALIESOORD ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAGALIESOORD REHABILITATION CENTER, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO
R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ZONDERWATER COLLEGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R515
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RAYTON PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK AND
TURN RIGHT ONTO R515, PROCEED AND INTO RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3203(1001SQ1001ST00054055)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO TWEEFONTEIN ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
BYNESPOORT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513, EAST,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS
MOTORS GERAGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAIL TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

BACK TO REFILWE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RETHABISENG INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3204(1001SQ1001SU00054057)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED FOURWAYS MOTORS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED STAIGHT AND CROSS OVER R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG
INFORMAL TAXI RANK,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
AND BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3205(1001SQ1001MY00054058)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAY MOTORS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 (TSAMAYA ROAD), PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3206     (1001SV1001MY00054059)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN BACK INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8
WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6.

PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3207(1001SR1001MY00054060)FROM PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO 
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHRECUTA3209(1001SV1001QQ10054061)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 SOUTH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, 
OFF LOAD AND LOAD 
AND USE THE SAME ROUTE BACK

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3210(1001SW1001OG10054062)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED ACROSS
BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO SPRINGS AND TURN
LEFT INTO R29, PROCEED UNDER RAILWAY BRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3211(1001SW1001SY10054063)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED
ACROSS BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO RYNFIELD,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO HEILDLEBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO BENONI CENTRAL STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI
STATION-LAKE SIDE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213(1001SW1001SX00054064)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS RAYTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED INTO
PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

AND RETURN BACK USING PAULKRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R515 NORTH PROCEED TO CULLINAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213A1(1001SW1001SX00054065)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A1
FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R104 WEST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DONKERHOEK SHOPPING CENTER,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS HANS STRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOE STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREE, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BOSMAN STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND PASS SILVERTON, PROCEED TO AND CROSS HANS
STRIJDOM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515, PROCEED UNTIL CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER
INFORMAL TAXI RANK. 

OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115747
2

2) J.M KHUMALO 7701165689080 3) 271 BLOCK PP, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED

7.1.1.7.
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STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0115747
4

2) J.M KHUMALO 7701165689080 3) 271 BLOCK PP, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.3.
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TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE

ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER

BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE

WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:

FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND

PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP

OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED

AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER

TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE

PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,

PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND

THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:

MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,

GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,

OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,

PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,

PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO

MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE

7.1.1.9.
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STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0115751
9

2) TA MASHABA 7006125349084 3) 1444 BLOCK H, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
GAMOKONE STINKWATER HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION.

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/(TEMBA CITY) MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHGSHTA1201(1001IF1001MW00052375)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO SEVENTH
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO D.F. MALAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO  PAULKRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO (ROSSLYN ROAD) R101, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, , , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO TEMBA CITY  SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED RANK, OFFLOAD, RETURN BACK TO JUBILEE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PASS HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 UNTIL
ROSSLYN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHURBART STREET, OFFLAOD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMULEN STREET , OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
NO LOADING OF PASSENGERS ON RETURN TRIP AT HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK AND ON THE ROUTE IN
HAMMANSKRAAL.

7.1.1.1.

BAZAAR MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAKAPANSTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1202(1001TA1001T400054323)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO  SEVENTH
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO  BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER
STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTPAN ROAD,OFFLOAD
AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO BLOCK R,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO  BLOCK V,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOTLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO SWARTDAM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MAKAPANSTAD TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR.

7.1.1.2.

KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1205(1001T81001T900054324)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED TO KANAKA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
SEKAMPANENG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO SUURMAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
DILOPYE DROP OFF AND LOAD , PROCEED TO STINKWATER ,DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EESTERUS
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MABOPANE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

SOUTPAN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1204(1001T71001T600054325)FROM SOUTPAN TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  MOTLE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  MOGOGELE,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO  STINKWATER,OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO  DILOPYE,OFFLOAD
AND LAOD, PROCEED TO  SUURMAN,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  SEKAMPANENG,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO  TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

 RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), STINKWATER (Destination) -
GPTSHGSHTA1203(1001O51001T500054683)FROM BLOED STREET  MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, INTO LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN ROAD ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOCK R, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO F4, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOGOGELO,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO STINKWATER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO REFENTSE RDP
SETLEMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DILOPYE SUURMAN SKAMPANENG, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO KANANA OFFLAOD AND LAOD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI I RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1206-INP(1001IF20018Z10175862)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
TO SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO N1 , ,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1207-INP(1001IF30014B10175863)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
TO SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO JOIN N1. TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, TAKE THE EXIT TOWARDS EASTERN BYPASS/N3, KEEP LEFT TOWARDS N3 EAST AND JOIN
N3 EAST TOWARDS HEIDELBURG/DURBAN/ N17 SPRINGS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS HEIDELBERG,
VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER, HOWICK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO CITY STREET AT PETERMARITZBURG, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RICHMOND, IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KOKSATAD DROP OFF, PROCEED TO MATATIELE DROP OFF AND RETURN TO
KOKSTAD PROCEED AND JOIN N2 TOWARDS MT AYLIFF DROP OFF, MT FRERE DROP OFF, QUMBU DROP
OFF, TSOLO DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE STREET
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thabazimbi (Thabazimbi) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1208-INP(1001N15201JO10175864)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TO R101 ,PROCEED
TURN LEFT AT BONACORD ,PROCEED TURN RIGHT TO  N4 ROAD PROCEED,TURN LEFT TO ROSLYN R566 ,
TURN LEFT AGAIN, PROCEED ROSLYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DE WILDT SETTLEMENT LOAD AND OFF
LOAD,PROCEED TO BRITS  AND TURN RIGHT AT R512, HENDRICVERVOED AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AT
CROCODILE STREET TO BRITS TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF LOAD,RETURN SAME ROAD TO R566
PROCEED,TURN LEFT TO N4 ROAD PROCEED ,OFF RAMP AT SUN CITY ROAD,PROCEED, TURN RIGHT TO
MAJAKANENG ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AT FOUR WAY STOP,JOIN NORTHEM ROAD, PROCEED TILL
NORTHEM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND OFF LOAD,PROCEED TO THOMELA TAXI RANK , LOAD AND OFF LOAD,
PROCEED TO THABAZIMBI TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF LOAD. RETURN SAME ROADS LOAD AND OFF LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1207A(1001IF30014B10178613)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT TO
SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO JOIN N1. PROCEED AND
PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WELKOM, PROCCED TO WYNBURG, PROCEED TO BLOEMFONTEIN,
OFFRAMP AND JOIN N6, PROCEED TO RIEDERSBURG DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS SMITHFIELD,
ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH DROP OFF ALL THE WAY, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO R56, PROCEED TO
LADYGREY,  BARKLEY EAST PROCEED TO  ELLIOT OFF RAMP ALL THE WAY, PROCEED TO  ENGCOBO, TURN
LEFT INTO R61, TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moria City (Polokwane Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1208A(1001IF520AI810178617)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO SENTH STREET, TURN LEFT TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER
STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED TO MOKOPANE
TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN N1 AGAIN TO POLOKWANE, OFFRAMP INTO GROBLER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MORIA CITY AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Postmasburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1289INP(1001IF9001DM10181013)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO
SEVENTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO N14 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KRUGERSDORP TO VENTERSDORP (N.WEST)PROCEED WITH N14 TO OLIFANTSHOEK, PROCEED
STRAGHT TO POSTMASBURG TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE ROUTE: FROM N1 TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO R54, PROCEED TO
BLOEMHOFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WARRENTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R374 TO
BAKLY WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO R31 TO KURUMAN, PROCEED TO POSTMASBURG TAXI RANK
OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
No. Route Description Route Name National Route Code Board Route Code Route Nodes
Printed

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0115753
8

2) V SKOSANA 8712115571087 3) 450 DF MALAN BOOM STREET, TSHWANE,
PRETORIA, 0001 PADNATO LOCAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0115805
2

2) MM TAU 6207210435082 3) 805 BLOCK Y, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
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1) 2) MM TAU 6207210435082 3)

Association
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0115815
0

2) J HLONGWANE 4707155243088 3) 1019 BLOCK FF, SOSHAANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
SOSHANGUVE LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0126629 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3509(1001OK10021000056721)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BLOCK IA AND FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK
LL AND GG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK JJ, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION,  DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512.A1(1001KJ10020Z00057152)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN

FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3508(1001OK10020Z00056720)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUS

DEPOT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK NN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3524(1001KJ1001U300056747)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFF- RAMP INTO R566 (ROSSLYN ROAD),

TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM KRUYWAGEL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DAAN

DEWAT NEL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GERRIET MARITZ STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TO OK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO

GERITZ MARITZ STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOOS DELAREY STREET, OFFLAOD AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL- DE BEER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL WONDERBOOOM

STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM WONERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE-BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KOOS DELAREY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAAN DE-WET NEL SREET, TURN LEFT INTO

WILLEM KRYWAGEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R566, PROCEED AND ON RAMP  LEFT ONTO R80, PROCED

INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

7.1.1.4.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3511(1001KJ10020W00056722)3511 FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO BUITERKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARDEN CENTER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HALALA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO COLLEGE ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512(1001KJ10020W00056726)FROM SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK BB, PROCEED ACROSS

FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED INTO BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT

CIRCLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

3512.A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE AU-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK P AND Y (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3513(1001KJ10021200056728)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK Y, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BLOCK P, TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3514(1001KJ10021300056729)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION,

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK MM, DROP OFF AND LOAD WITHIN BLOCK MM.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE (OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY)

7.1.1.8.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK KK, R, S, X AND P (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3515(1001KJ10021400056731)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK KK, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

BETWEEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK R AND X,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEEN BLOCK R AND P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND CROSS  SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK X (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3516(1001KJ10021500056733)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK,

OFFLAOD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK S

AND R, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOLCK X, PROCEED AND CIRCULATE  WITHIN

BLOCK X, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3517(1001KJ10021600056734)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO KK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT AND 

PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK S AND W,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK W, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN S AND R, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A2(1001OK10020W00056711)ALTERNATIVE :

FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT AT GARDEN

CENTRE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HALALA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD. PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501(1001OK10020W00056661)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE

ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN

BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK

LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A1(1001OK10020W00056663)ALTERNATIVE :A1

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOCK AA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO NYATHIKAZI ROAD. DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO
TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS
FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO
VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A3(1001KJ10020X00056672)ALTERNATIVE:3
 FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK K, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK M, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TSHWANE UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL CIRCUIT OFFICE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM CIRUIT OFFICE, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T.U.T MAIN GATE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V, PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A4(1001KJ10020X00056674)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK K (POWER STATION) PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK K, PROCEED AND PASS MASHIGO FUNERAL
UNDERTAKER, PROCEED TURN RIGHT AT KALALA SHOPPING CENTRE (HILTOP), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T.JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO T.U.T ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TOWARDS T.U.T MAIN GATE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V,
PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3502(1001KJ1001Q600056680)NO INFORMATION ON ARTA FORM 
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS
COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20
(HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOFF
STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTERNBACH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HARDIE MULLER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FRANCE DU TOIT STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BMW FACTORY, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO COR
DELFOS STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIC VAN ECK STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HILIUM STREET,
DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN
FROM ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M20
ROSSLYN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO M17, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3503(1001KJ10020Y00056685)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO FRED OTTO STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

198



	2910	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505(1001KJ1001MX00056687)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER- WALT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056690)A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3504(1001KJ1001UM00056697)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD LAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DALE LAAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AKASIA
MUNICIPALITY OFFICES, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3510(1001KJ10021100056710)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOCK IA TO FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK LL AND GG,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK HH,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LERATO BOTTLE STORE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK FF, GG AND PP (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3518(1001KJ10021700056735)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK FF AND
GG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND CHRIS- HANI, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK PP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE CHRIS HANI (BLOCK PP), LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK HH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND JJ, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3519(1001KJ10021800056736)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL STOOTSKOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3520(1001KJ10021800056737)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL

BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, 

RETURN

ROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOUTPAN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3521(1001KJ10021900056738)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOUTPAN TRADING STORE,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE SOUTPAN SECTION, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522(1001KJ10021A00056739)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER

GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA ZONE 16,

PROCEED TO RAMOGODU SECTION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TAILUS STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI HOSPITAL

MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A1(1001KJ1001ON00056740)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B,

PROCEED UNTIL OLD BUS TERMINUS, TURN LEFT AND  PROCEED AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

LOVEDAY STREET AT TRAFFIC CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO MORULA SUN ROAD, PROCEED TO HEBRON ROAD,

DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OK SHOPPING CENTRE, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE

MOKHARI HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 10 (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523(1001KJ10021B00056742)FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT

SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED TO REFITLHILEPELE PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO COLLEN TAVERN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS DITAUNG SECTION NEXT TO ZCC CHURCH, TURN  RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 3,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL M20 CROSS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOPANONG RAILWAY

STATION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 4, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO PHOMOLONG STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED UNTIL

SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 5, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE  EXTENTION 9, DROP
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OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
TUMISANG DAY CARE CENTRE, PROCEED TO BOIPELO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TO KGETHEGO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA PRIMARY SCHOOL,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NEW SOUTH AFRICA HARDWARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 2, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ITUMELENG PRIMARY
SCHOOL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SEKHIKHUNI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M17, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 10, 12 AND 13 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A1(1001KJ10021C00056744)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXTENTION 1, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IKNTO HEBRON
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 13 AND 12, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KGETHEGO DAY
CARE CENTRE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA DAY CARE CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 1 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A2(1001KJ10021D00056745)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED AND ENTER EXTENTION 1,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 1, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEBRON ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056713)ALTERNATIVE :
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.INP(1001OK520AJX10119560)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO  SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE
ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN LEFT INTO BOK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL
POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A1.INP(1001OK520AJX10119561)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON LUCAS MANGOPE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBA SHOPPING COMPLEX
AND TURN RIGHT AN DPROCEED STRISGHT SND TURN LEFT INTO R101, PASS MOKOPONG, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN
LEFT INTO BOK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

7.1.1.3
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SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A2.INP(1001OK520AJX10119562)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, TURN LEFT INTI MOPANE STREET TUTN LEFT
INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LESHOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
WARMBATH ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MARRY HILL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3526.INP(1001OK520AJX10119563)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE
ON THABO MBEKI ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE, PROCEED STRIGHT IN GROBLER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOEKETSI ROAD, PROCEED STRIGHT INTO MAPALOLE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAPAPATI VILLAGE, TURN RIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI RANK LOFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3527(1001OK8201D510119564)3527 FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER TURNLEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
SOUTPAN ROAD, TRUN LEFT INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTI WARMBATH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAALMASDAL ROAD AND PASS VAALMANSDAL MILITARY BASE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
573 ROAD MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MOLOTO PROCEED AND TURN INTO
KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK FROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3511(1001KJ10020W00056722)3511 FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO BUITERKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARDEN CENTER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HALALA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEGE ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.2.1.1.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512(1001KJ10020W00056726)FROM SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK BB, PROCEED ACROSS
FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED INTO BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT
CIRCLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

3512.A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE AU-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.2.1.2.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK P AND Y (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3513(1001KJ10021200056728)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.2.1.3.
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TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK Y, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BLOCK P, TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3514(1001KJ10021300056729)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION,

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK MM, DROP OFF AND LOAD WITHIN BLOCK MM.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE (OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY)

7.2.1.4.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK KK, R, S, X AND P (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3515(1001KJ10021400056731)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK KK, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

BETWEEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK R AND X,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEEN BLOCK R AND P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND CROSS  SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.5.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK X (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3516(1001KJ10021500056733)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK,

OFFLAOD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK S

AND R, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOLCK X, PROCEED AND CIRCULATE  WITHIN

BLOCK X, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.6.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3517(1001KJ10021600056734)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO KK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT AND 

PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK S AND W,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK W, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN S AND R, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD 

7.2.1.7.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A2(1001OK10020W00056711)ALTERNATIVE :

FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT AT GARDEN

CENTRE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HALALA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD. PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501(1001OK10020W00056661)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE

ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN

BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK

LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A1(1001OK10020W00056663)ALTERNATIVE :A1

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOCK AA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO NYATHIKAZI ROAD. DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO
TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS
FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO
VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A3(1001KJ10020X00056672)ALTERNATIVE:3
 FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK K, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK M, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TSHWANE UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL CIRCUIT OFFICE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM CIRUIT OFFICE, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T.U.T MAIN GATE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V, PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A4(1001KJ10020X00056674)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK K (POWER STATION) PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK K, PROCEED AND PASS MASHIGO FUNERAL
UNDERTAKER, PROCEED TURN RIGHT AT KALALA SHOPPING CENTRE (HILTOP), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T.JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO T.U.T ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TOWARDS T.U.T MAIN GATE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V,
PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3502(1001KJ1001Q600056680)NO INFORMATION ON ARTA FORM 
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS
COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20
(HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOFF
STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTERNBACH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HARDIE MULLER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FRANCE DU TOIT STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BMW FACTORY, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO COR
DELFOS STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIC VAN ECK STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HILIUM STREET,
DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN
FROM ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M20
ROSSLYN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO M17, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3503(1001KJ10020Y00056685)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO FRED OTTO STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505(1001KJ1001MX00056687)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN

STREET, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER- WALT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056690)A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF

MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, OFFLOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL

PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3504(1001KJ1001UM00056697)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20

(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

REGINALD LAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DALE LAAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AKASIA

MUNICIPALITY OFFICES, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3510(1001KJ10021100056710)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOCK IA TO FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK LL AND GG,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK HH,

DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LERATO BOTTLE STORE ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3508(1001OK10020Z00056720)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUS

DEPOT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK NN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION (Destination) -7.2.1.2
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GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3509(1001OK10021000056721)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BLOCK IA AND FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK
LL AND GG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK JJ, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION,  DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK FF, GG AND PP (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3518(1001KJ10021700056735)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK FF AND
GG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND CHRIS- HANI, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK PP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE CHRIS HANI (BLOCK PP), LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK HH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND JJ, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3519(1001KJ10021800056736)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL STOOTSKOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3520(1001KJ10021800056737)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, 

RETURN
ROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOUTPAN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3521(1001KJ10021900056738)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOUTPAN TRADING STORE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE SOUTPAN SECTION, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522(1001KJ10021A00056739)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER
GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA ZONE 16,
PROCEED TO RAMOGODU SECTION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TAILUS STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI HOSPITAL
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

206



	2918	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A1(1001KJ1001ON00056740)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B,

PROCEED UNTIL OLD BUS TERMINUS, TURN LEFT AND  PROCEED AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

LOVEDAY STREET AT TRAFFIC CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO MORULA SUN ROAD, PROCEED TO HEBRON ROAD,

DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OK SHOPPING CENTRE, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE

MOKHARI HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 10 (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523(1001KJ10021B00056742)FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT

SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED TO REFITLHILEPELE PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO COLLEN TAVERN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS DITAUNG SECTION NEXT TO ZCC CHURCH, TURN  RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 3,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL M20 CROSS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOPANONG RAILWAY

STATION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 4, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO PHOMOLONG STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED UNTIL

SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 5, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE  EXTENTION 9, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

TUMISANG DAY CARE CENTRE, PROCEED TO BOIPELO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

TO KGETHEGO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA PRIMARY SCHOOL,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NEW SOUTH AFRICA HARDWARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 2, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ITUMELENG PRIMARY

SCHOOL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SEKHIKHUNI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M17, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 10, 12 AND 13 (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A1(1001KJ10021C00056744)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH

FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXTENTION 1, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IKNTO HEBRON

ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 13 AND 12, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KGETHEGO DAY

CARE CENTRE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA DAY CARE CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 1 (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A2(1001KJ10021D00056745)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH

FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED AND ENTER EXTENTION 1,

DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:

FROM SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 1, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEBRON ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.2.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3524(1001KJ1001U300056747)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFF- RAMP INTO R566 (ROSSLYN ROAD),

TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM KRUYWAGEL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DAAN

DEWAT NEL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GERRIET MARITZ STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TO OK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO

GERITZ MARITZ STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOOS DELAREY STREET, OFFLAOD AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL- DE BEER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL WONDERBOOOM

STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM WONERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE-BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KOOS DELAREY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAAN DE-WET NEL SREET, TURN LEFT INTO

WILLEM KRYWAGEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R566, PROCEED AND ON RAMP  LEFT ONTO R80, PROCED

INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

7.2.1.3
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512.A1(1001KJ10020Z00057152)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.2.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115816
6

2) MC MOTHOGOANE 7411275404087 3) 453  PROES  STREET, PRETORIA, PRETORIA, 0001
MEHLARENG LONG DISTANCE TOP TEN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA) 2201.INP(1001MY52089Y10058555)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WAGGENDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION R573,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI, KGOBOKWANE, MARBLEHALL
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN D3600, OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL
ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE AND OFF LOAD ONLY FROM MOTETI TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) - GPTSH(MELDTTTA)
2202.INP(1001R952089Y10058557)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STTRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P256/1,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT P207/1,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN T-JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL ZEBEDIELA TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN UP TO PRINSLOO STREET OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETERS STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2103(1001MY8201N610058577)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO WAGENSDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION
R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA,TURTN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO P256/1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2204(1001R98201N610058578)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI KGOBOKWANE,TURN LEFT INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLEHALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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1) AOGPGP0115825
9

2) MALESELA JOHANNES MONYEKI
7302245752087

3) M3 ETERELENG LAAN, LAUDIUM, TSHWANE, 0001
LENGANENG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPHALALE SHOPRITE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(LETA)1801(1001XR1001XS00056286)FROM BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET, LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN /SKINNER
STREET, PROCEED AND ON RAMP INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED OFF RAMP AT R33 ROAD, OFF LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED INTO MABATLANE TOWN, OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R517 ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R510 ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIKA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO LEPHALALE TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP 
FROM LEPHALALE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOADTURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIKA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R510,TURN LEFT INTO R517,TURN LEFT INTO R33 ROADS, PROCEED INTO
MABATLANE TOWN OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ON RAMP INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND OFF
RAMP INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,OFF
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPHALALE SHOPRITE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(LETA)1801.A1(1001XR1001XS00056287)FROM BOSMAN STREET/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT
INTO JACOB MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD,PASS HAMMANSKRAAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS BELA BELA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THABO MBEKI STREET IN MODIMOLLE,OFF LOAD AT MODIMOLLE
TAXI RANK TURN LEFT I NTO R33 ROAD,PASS MABATLANE,OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MELKREVIER ROAD,
LEFT INTO R518 TO MARKIEN, RIGHT INTO MARKIEN TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, BACK TO R518 TO
SHONGOANE VILLAGE OFFLOAD PROCEED TO LEPHALALE, TURN LEFT INTO R510, RIGHT INTO FOX
ORDINDAAL STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK STREET, RIGHT INTO SHOPRITE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD
AND LOAD OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R517,TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN LEFT INTO
PIKA STREET IN LEPHALALE,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHOPRITE (LEPHALALE)
TAXI RANK  OFF LOAD AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL HAMMANSKRAAL, OFF LOAD AT
HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDIENG STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO THE BOSMAN DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Origin), Lephalale Shoprite (Lephalale Rural) (Destination) - GPGJMC
(LETA)1804A1(1000Z3520AOK10140013)FROM JOHANNESBURG KING GEORGE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIHGT INTO SMITH STREET, , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CHARLTON STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
BETH-RAMS STREET. TURN LEFT AND JOIN BEZUIDENHOUT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER STREET,
PROCEED TO BROADWAY ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R24 TO OR TAMBO AIRPORT, PROCEED AND JOIN R21
TO PRETORIA, OFF RAMP TO M87, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH, TURN RIGHT TO M57 TO OAKMOOR,
TURN LEFT TO M18, TURN LEFT INTO IMBISA STREET TO AOKMOOR TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, BACK
TO M18, TURN LEFT INTO R57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TO TURN LE TO R21 TO PRETORIA, OFF RAMP AND
PROCEED TO JOIN N1 NORTH ,PROCEED TO R33 ROADS OFFLOAD , PROCEED INTO MABATLANE TOWN OFF
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R517 TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN LEFT INTO PIKA STREET IN
LEPHALALE, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHOPRITE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND
BACK TO R510, TURN RIGHT  TO R572, TURN LEFT TO N11 PROCEED TO  GROBLESBRIDGE TAXI RANK LOAD
AND OFFLOAD..
BACK THE SAME ROOUTE TO JOHANNESBURG

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Origin), Lephalale Shoprite (Lephalale Rural) (Destination) -
GPGJMC(LETA)1804(1000Z3520AOK10140205)FROM JOHANNESBURG KING GEORGE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO WOLMARANS STREET, ON RAMP INTO M1 NORTH, PROCEEED STRAIHGT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FISSAGE STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED INTO M1
NORTH, TURN  INTO VAN DER HOFF ROAD, THROUGH HERCULES R514 ROAD, PROCEED TO R511 ROAD TO
HENDRICK VERWOED AVE, IN BRITZ PROCEED TO R511 AND TURN RIHGT INTO R510 TO THABA ZIMBI OFF
LOAD AND BACK TO R510 TO LEPHALALE AND TURN LEFT INTO PIKA STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO  HENDRICK
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHORPRITE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, BACK TO R510 TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON
MANDELA STREET,, TURN LEFT TO STEENBOKPAN, PROCEED AND RIHGT INTO STEENBOKPAN TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO STOKPOORT OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
AND OFFLOAD AT BRITZ TAXI RANK, PROCEED STRAIHGT AND OFFLOAD AT BOSMAN DAIRY TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.4.
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TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, TURN LEFT TO M1 SOUTH TO JOHANNESBURG KING GEORGE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0115826
3

2) M.C MOYA 5012180539082 3) 86  BLOCK  HH, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
SOSHANGUVE LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501(1001OK10020W00056661)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE
ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN
BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK
LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A1(1001OK10020W00056663)ALTERNATIVE :A1

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOCK AA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO NYATHIKAZI ROAD. DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO
TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS
FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO
VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A3(1001KJ10020X00056672)ALTERNATIVE:3
 FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK K, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK M, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TSHWANE UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL CIRCUIT OFFICE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM CIRUIT OFFICE, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T.U.T MAIN GATE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V, PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A4(1001KJ10020X00056674)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK K (POWER STATION) PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK K, PROCEED AND PASS MASHIGO FUNERAL
UNDERTAKER, PROCEED TURN RIGHT AT KALALA SHOPPING CENTRE (HILTOP), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T.JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO T.U.T ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TOWARDS T.U.T MAIN GATE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V,
PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3502(1001KJ1001Q600056680)NO INFORMATION ON ARTA FORM 
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS
COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20
(HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOFF
STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTERNBACH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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R566, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HARDIE MULLER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FRANCE DU TOIT STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BMW FACTORY, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO COR
DELFOS STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIC VAN ECK STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HILIUM STREET,
DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN
FROM ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M20
ROSSLYN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO M17, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3503(1001KJ10020Y00056685)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO FRED OTTO STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505(1001KJ1001MX00056687)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER- WALT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.7.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056690)A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.8.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3504(1001KJ1001UM00056697)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD LAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DALE LAAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AKASIA
MUNICIPALITY OFFICES, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A4(1001KJ1001MX00056702)ALTERNATIVE:A4
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FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER,
OFFOAD, TURNLEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VANDER WALT STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RATEIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A5(1001KJ1001MX00056709)ALTERNATIVE :A5
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND OFF-RAMP LEFT INTO
BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3510(1001KJ10021100056710)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOCK IA TO FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK LL AND GG,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK HH,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LERATO BOTTLE STORE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A2(1001OK10020W00056711)ALTERNATIVE :
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT AT GARDEN
CENTRE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HALALA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD. PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A2(1001KJ1001MX00056712)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE ROAD, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056713)ALTERNATIVE :
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
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INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506(1001KJ1001R800056714)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PORTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN : 
FROM BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506.A1(1001KJ1001RA00056715)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STAIGHT INTO R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGH-WAY (R80),
PROCEED STAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507(1001KJ1001MX00056716)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD,
PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN
ROAD), OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056717)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED, TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD, PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R556, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M1, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
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LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R80,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISINER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056719)ALTERNATIVE:

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK UU, WW, LKK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20,

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR,

LOAD, TURN RIGHT WITHIN BLOCK XX AND PROCEED TO WHITE HOUSE, LOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL

C, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LETLAPENG PASSAGE, LOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO

RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, LOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP, LOAD, TURN AT PAULINE

TACK SHOP, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF

MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI

RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF

MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN LEFT INTO

BLOCK XX, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WHITE HOUSE, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL C, OFFLOAD, TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LETLAPENG, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, OFFLOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP

OFFLOAD, MAKE A U-TURN TURN AT PAULINE TACK SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BLCKS UU AND WW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS

COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3508(1001OK10020Z00056720)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUS

DEPOT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK NN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3509(1001OK10021000056721)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BLOCK IA AND FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK

LL AND GG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BLOCK JJ, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION,  DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3511(1001KJ10020W00056722)3511 FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO BUITERKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARDEN CENTER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND
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LOAD, PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HALALA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEGE ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512(1001KJ10020W00056726)FROM SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK BB, PROCEED ACROSS
FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED INTO BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT
CIRCLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

3512.A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE AU-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK P AND Y (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3513(1001KJ10021200056728)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK Y, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BLOCK P, TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3514(1001KJ10021300056729)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION,
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK MM, DROP OFF AND LOAD WITHIN BLOCK MM.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE (OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY)

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK KK, R, S, X AND P (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3515(1001KJ10021400056731)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK KK, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
BETWEEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK R AND X,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEEN BLOCK R AND P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS  SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK X (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3516(1001KJ10021500056733)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK,
OFFLAOD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK S
AND R, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOLCK X, PROCEED AND CIRCULATE  WITHIN
BLOCK X, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3517(1001KJ10021600056734)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO KK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT AND 

PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK S AND W,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK W, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN S AND R, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK FF, GG AND PP (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3518(1001KJ10021700056735)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK FF AND

GG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND CHRIS- HANI, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK PP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE CHRIS HANI (BLOCK PP), LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK HH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND JJ, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3519(1001KJ10021800056736)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL STOOTSKOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3520(1001KJ10021800056737)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL

BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, 

RETURN

ROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOUTPAN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3521(1001KJ10021900056738)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOUTPAN TRADING STORE,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE SOUTPAN SECTION, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522(1001KJ10021A00056739)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER

GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA ZONE 16,

PROCEED TO RAMOGODU SECTION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TAILUS STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.3
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TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI HOSPITAL
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A1(1001KJ1001ON00056740)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B,
PROCEED UNTIL OLD BUS TERMINUS, TURN LEFT AND  PROCEED AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
LOVEDAY STREET AT TRAFFIC CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO MORULA SUN ROAD, PROCEED TO HEBRON ROAD,
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OK SHOPPING CENTRE, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE
MOKHARI HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa Hospital (Ga-Rankuwa) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A2(1001KJ1000MP00056741)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI MAIN TAXI RANK ENTER MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 10 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523(1001KJ10021B00056742)FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT
SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED TO REFITLHILEPELE PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEN TAVERN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS DITAUNG SECTION NEXT TO ZCC CHURCH, TURN  RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 3,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL M20 CROSS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOPANONG RAILWAY
STATION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 4, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PHOMOLONG STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 5, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE  EXTENTION 9, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
TUMISANG DAY CARE CENTRE, PROCEED TO BOIPELO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TO KGETHEGO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA PRIMARY SCHOOL,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NEW SOUTH AFRICA HARDWARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 2, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ITUMELENG PRIMARY
SCHOOL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SEKHIKHUNI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M17, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 10, 12 AND 13 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A1(1001KJ10021C00056744)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXTENTION 1, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IKNTO HEBRON
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 13 AND 12, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KGETHEGO DAY
CARE CENTRE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA DAY CARE CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 1 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A2(1001KJ10021D00056745)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED AND ENTER EXTENTION 1,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 1, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEBRON ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3524(1001KJ1001U300056747)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFF- RAMP INTO R566 (ROSSLYN ROAD),
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM KRUYWAGEL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DAAN
DEWAT NEL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GERRIET MARITZ STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TO OK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
GERITZ MARITZ STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOOS DELAREY STREET, OFFLAOD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL- DE BEER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL WONDERBOOOM
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM WONERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE-BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KOOS DELAREY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAAN DE-WET NEL SREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WILLEM KRYWAGEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R566, PROCEED AND ON RAMP  LEFT ONTO R80, PROCED
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

7.1.1.4

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512.A1(1001KJ10020Z00057152)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.INP(1001OK520AJX10119560)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO  SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE
ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN LEFT INTO BOK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL
POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A1.INP(1001OK520AJX10119561)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON LUCAS MANGOPE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBA SHOPPING COMPLEX
AND TURN RIGHT AN DPROCEED STRISGHT SND TURN LEFT INTO R101, PASS MOKOPONG, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN
LEFT INTO BOK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A2.INP(1001OK520AJX10119562)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, TURN LEFT INTI MOPANE STREET TUTN LEFT
INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LESHOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
WARMBATH ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MARRY HILL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3526.INP(1001OK520AJX10119563)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE

7.1.1.4
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ON THABO MBEKI ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE, PROCEED STRIGHT IN GROBLER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOEKETSI ROAD, PROCEED STRIGHT INTO MAPALOLE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAPAPATI VILLAGE, TURN RIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI RANK LOFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3527(1001OK8201D510119564)3527 FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER TURNLEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
SOUTPAN ROAD, TRUN LEFT INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTI WARMBATH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAALMASDAL ROAD AND PASS VAALMANSDAL MILITARY BASE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
573 ROAD MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MOLOTO PROCEED AND TURN INTO
KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK FROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115881
5

2) AM NGCOBO 6201025555085 3) 1482 BLOCK FF, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.
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MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0115881
7

2) AM NGCOBO 6201025555085 3) 1482 BLOCK FF, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND

7.1.1.6.
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THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0115966
2

2) BB KUTUMELA 5410285756082 3) 18 TIEROOG STREET, LYTTELTON, PRETORIA,
0140 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.2.
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LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA

7.1.1.8.
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STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116007
0

2) FS MAHLANGU 5803145715084 3) 301 NEWPORT FLAT, 210SCHEDING STR,
PRETORIA, 0002 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES

7.1.1.2.
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.8.
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RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116007
2

2) FS MAHLANGU 5803145715084 3) 301 NEWPORT FLAT, 210SCHEDING STR,
PRETORIA, 0002 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT

7.1.1.2.
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SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116027
9

2) SS JORDAAN 8512055146084 3) 438 GESSNA AVENUE, EERSTERUS, PRETORIA,
0022 EERSTERUST TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901(1000PP1001OL00052147)FROM EERSTERUST  MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOSAIC STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DYKOR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET, PROCEED TO THE BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DE WALT AND CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET AND CONTINUE ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO EERSTERUST.
(PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY)

7.1.1.1.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A1(1000PP1001MX00052148)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM EERSTERUST  MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED OVER BRIDGE TO PETROLEUM STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET,
PROCEED TO THE BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DE WALT AND CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET AND CONTINUE ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO EERSTERUST.
(PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY)

7.1.1.2.
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EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A2(1000PP1001MX00052149)ALTERNATIVE A2:
FROM EERSTERUST  MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED OVER BRIDGE TO PETROLEUM STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET, PROCEED TO
THE BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DE WALT AND CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PETROLEUM STREET, PROCEED OVER THE BRIDGE, ENTER THE
EERSTERUST TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A3(1000PP1001MX00052150)ALTERNATIVE: A3
FROM EESTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED OVER BRIDGE INTO PETROLEUM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED TO WATERMEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CASSONIA ROAD, PROCEED TO
PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET PROCEED TO THE BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO CASSONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED TO WATLOO STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO PETROLEUM STREET, PROCEED OVER THE BRIDGE TO EESTERUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF
AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A4(1000PP1001MX00052151)ALTERNATIVE A4:
FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED OVER BRIDGE INTO PETROLEUM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO END STREET, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET,
PROCEED TO THE BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VEN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DER WALT
AND CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DYKOR ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOSAIC STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A5(1000PP1001MX00052152)ALTERNATIVE A5:
FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED OVER BRIDGE TO PETROLEUM STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PROCEED
TO THE BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DER WALT AND
CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DYKOR STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MOSAIC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.6.
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EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A6(1000PP1001MX00052153)ALTERNATIVE A6:
FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL
BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE DRIVE, TURN LEFT
INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BLOED STREET
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DE WALT AND CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FRATAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK
STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A7(1000PP1001MX00052154)ALTERNATIVE A7:
FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL
BRINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANSBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BLOED STREET
MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL ALONG THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES , TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET, PICK AT CNR VAN DE WALT AND CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT AT CORNER SWART STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO STROMVOEL WEG, TURN LEFT INTO EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A8(1000PP1001MX00052155)ALTERNATIVE A8:
FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R
SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DE WALT STREET, PROCEED TO THE BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OF ALL THE WAY

RETURN ROUTE: 
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DE WALT AND CHURCH
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KILNERTON STREET, PROCEED INTO C.R SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STRORMVOEL ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0901A9(1000PP1001MX00052156)ALTERNATIVE A9:
FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R
SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HAMILTON STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS, TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PROCEED TO THE BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OF ALL THE WAY

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER VAN DER WALT AND CHURCH
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STROMVOEL ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EERSTERUST MANI TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL ALONG THE WAY.

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0902(1000PP1000MV00052157)FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT ONTO N1 HIGHWAY, OFFRAMP INTO ZAMBEZI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
WARMBATHS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALL ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0903(1000PP1000MY00052158)FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DERDEPOORT ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WARMBATHS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, TURN
LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE BEER ROAD, PROCEED TO
SHOPPING CENTER. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELMAPIUS STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEETA0904(1000PP1001PC00052159)FROM EERSTERUST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED OVER
BRIDGE INTO PETROLEUM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PICK AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116028
3

2) Matome Benny Madimetsha Kekana
8205315529088

3) BOX 205, GROOTHOEK, CAPRICORN, 0628
MEHLARENG LONG DISTANCE TOP TEN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP01110688 New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA) 2201.INP(1001MY52089Y10058555)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WAGGENDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION R573,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI, KGOBOKWANE, MARBLEHALL
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN D3600, OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL
ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE AND OFF LOAD ONLY FROM MOTETI TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) - GPTSH(MELDTTTA)
2202.INP(1001R952089Y10058557)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STTRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P256/1,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT P207/1,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN T-JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL ZEBEDIELA TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN UP TO PRINSLOO STREET OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETERS STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2103(1001MY8201N610058577)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO WAGENSDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION
R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA,TURTN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO P256/1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2204(1001R98201N610058578)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M22 C.R. SWART DRIVE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAVERLEY SQUARE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOROMVOEL ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BAVIAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573 MOLOTO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI KGOBOKWANE,TURN LEFT INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLEHALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

1) AOGPGP0116031
5

2) AMOS SIMON MASHISHI 80061059220813) P.O. BOX 7420, WATTVILLE, BENONI, 1501
MEHLARENG LONG DISTANCE TOP TEN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Zebediela (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA) 2201.INP(1001MY52089Y10058555)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WAGGENDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION R573,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWAMHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN, MOTETI, KGOBOKWANE, MARBLEHALL
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN D3600, OFF LOAD ON D3600 IN ZEBEDIELA UNTIL
ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE AND OFF LOAD ONLY FROM MOTETI TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MELDTTTA)2103(1001MY8201N610058577)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO M10, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CULLINAN PRETORIA FOURWAY
STOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO WAGENSDRIFT, TURN RIGHT INTO T-JUNCTION
R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA,TURTN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO P256/1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO EWOUD MALAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0116110
9

2) AR MATUSSE 8109271314081 3) 34918 MOKATA STR, MAMELODI EAST, TSHWANE,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1.
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LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.
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FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

7.1.1.4
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turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0116112
6

2) JOEL JONATHAN KGATLE
6010265923089

3) 1247 ZONE 20, GA RANKUWA, TSHWANE, 0208
Ga-Rankuwa United Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA01(6201FP6000ZC00047262) From Ga- Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Mabopane Railway Station through Zones
1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 Ga-Rankuwa Heights,Ga Rankuwa View (RDP)Hebron,Morula sun,Morula View,Block B through Loveday
Street,Terminus to Walter Garage,Lebanon,Malatlheng,Manamelong School to Mabopne Railway Station and return

7.1.1.1.
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Alternative
From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank through M17 to Soshanguve and back.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) - BRCNWGUTA05(6201FP6000Z800047268)From
Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank and areas within Ga-Rankuwa TLC jurisdiction to Brits through Mothutlung to Brits Taxi Rank
through Brits Road to Zenex Garage turn right to Brits Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.2.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA06(6201FP6000YJ10047269)From De-Wildt railway station to Rustenburg via Marikana

7.1.1.3.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA07(6201FP6000YX10047271)From Garankuwa Taxi Rank,Kgware Road to De- Wildt,Brits Road to
Rustenburg,Zeerust,Swartruggens,Mafikeng through Derby,Koster,Lichtenburg to Mafikeng Taxi Rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Van Der Waldt & Bloed (Van Der Waldt & Bloed) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA03(6201FP1000LF10047307)From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Pretoria Taxi Rank via Rosslyn, Orchards,
Wonderpark via Pretoria North, Wonderboom, Park Town, Marabastad to Pretoria Taxi Rank(Van Der Waldt Street) and
return.
ALTERNATIVE 1 From Ga-rankuwa taxi rank through klerksoord,Wonderboom,D.F.Malan drive, Boom street,Schubart
street, Paul Kruger street,Andries street, into Vermeulen street,Beatrix street ,Du Toit street into Bloed street to Bloed
Street taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rietgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA04(6201FP6201FN00047431)From G arankuwa Hospitaal Taxi Rank through Zone1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,17 Ga
Rankuwa View (RDP),Hebron,Morula Sun,Morola View,Block B,through Loveday, Terminus,Walter garage,
lebanon,molatlhegi,Manamelong, toMabopane Station ,G a Rankuwa Hospital via m17 into Ruth 1st through Block L
Vilakazi or Total Garage through Block F to Rietgat Taxi Rank

7.1.1.6.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
BRCNW09(6201FP60010C00047761)From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Mothutlung Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.7.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA10(6201FP6000ZC00047800)From Ga-rankuwa hospital taxi rank through Zones 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 and
Ga-rankuwa Heights,Ga-rankuwa view (RDP)Hebron, Morula View,Block B through Lovedy street,Terminus to Walter
Garage,Lebanon,Malatlheng,Manamelong School to Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank and back.

ALTERNATIVE
From Ga-rankuwa hospital taxi rank through M17, Soshanguve to Mabopane station taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.8.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001(1201FP6000YX10152885)FROM GA-RANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET.
PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD (M21), TURN RIGHT INTO (OLD N4) ROAD,
PROCEED TO SPOORWEG R566,TURN RIGHT HERWOED(R511),TURN LEFT PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT
DEWITS STREET INTO BRITS TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO RUGTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO(N4)
PROCEEDTHROUGH SHELL ULTRA CITY MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA OFF RAMP(R30), NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT BOSCH STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT.PRESS MBEKI STREET STRAIGHT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD /LOAD AND BACK INTO WATSONIA STREET, BACK INTO RUSTERNBURG
KLOOF(N4), PROCEED STRAIGHT MOGWASE (R566)HIGHWAY LOST CITY (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTRUGENS (N4), TURN INTO (R509) PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO (N4) HIGHWAY  MAIN STREET TO MAFIKENG TURN LEFT GERRIT MARITS , TURN LEFT TO SHIPPART
STREET (R49) TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET INTO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001A1(1201FP6000YX10152886)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK THROUGH PILANE STREET
TURN LEFT KGWARE ROAD ,JUMP OLD (N4) HIGHWAY ,DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT BRITS
(R512) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA ,PROCEED STRAIGHT RUSTERNBURG (R513) TURN
LEFT  KOSTER ROAD (R52) PROCEED STRAIGHT LICHTENBURG(R503) TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET TURN
RIGHT GERRIT MARITS(R18) DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT ROOIGROUND (ITSOSENG)DRIVE TURN
RIGHT BAKERVILLE (505) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SHIPPORT (R49) TURN LEFT INTO SLURRY ROAD INTO
MAFIKENG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO MOFOLO STREET LEFT INTO VALLEY STRAIGHT PROCEED
TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002(1201FP6000YJ10152887)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET 
TURN LEFT INTO KGWARI ROAD (M21),TURN RIGHT INTO DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKFONTEIN STREET TURN LEFT(R30) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO (N4) FREEWAY NEXT TO SHELL GARAGE
POROCEED STRAIGHT MOOI NOOI TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED INTO (N4) HIGHWAY INTO (R30) ROAD TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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ENGINE GARAGE ,LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, STRAIGHT BETWEEN TWO BP GARAGE TURN
LEFT,INTO MALAN STREET  LEFT INTO RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002A1(1201FP6000YJ10152888)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK MOLOTLE STREET TURN LEFT
PILANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWARI ROAD(M21) PROCEED UP TO SKIETFONTEIN BUTCHERY TURN
RIGHT INTO SILKAATSNEK STREET TURN LEFT XANADU ROAD(R512) PELINDABA TOLL PLAZA
BROEDESTROOM ROAD(R512) TURN LEFT INTO (R512) TUNNEL PROCEED STRAIGHT NEXT TO IFAFA MALL
TURN LEFT ECO-PARK STREET TURN RIGHT WESTLAKE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN(CHARLES STREET) TURN RIGHT INTO BYEKOS STREET (R514) BEETHOVEN STREET (R511)
TURN LEFT RUSTERNBURG ROAD THEN INTO SCOTT STREET HAKUNA MATATA TUNNEL NEXT TO ENGINE
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT(R512) ROAD TYHEN INTO MOOI NOOI ROAD(R104),BUFFELSFONTEIN STREET
INTO MAJAKANENI STREET STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSDRIF ROAD (R104) AND PROCEED ALONG (R104) INTO
(N4) FREEWAY OFFRAMP.TURN INTO VALENCIA STREET(R24) TURN RIGHT WATERVAL ROAD (R30) TURN
LEFT MOLEM STREET INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN RIGHT MALAN STREET LEFT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4004(1201FP1000Z800152889)FROM GOERGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANE STREET  AND LEFT PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE TURN RIGHT INTO KROKODIL
DRIFT AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET-PRETORIUS STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
TARF STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS RUS STREET DROP OFF PROCEED TURN RIGHT
INTO BRITS HENDRICK VERWOED AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF GO BACK AND JOIN CROCODILE,TURN RIGHT PROCEED,TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET
BRITS C.B.D DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENSSTREET PROCEED TURN RRIGHT INTO
BEHRENS GARAGE ,TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BEHRENS STREET TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY LINE,TURN LEFT INTO TOM STREET
PROCEED,STOP SIGN TURN INTO CAREL STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CROCODILE STREET
PROCEED,ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VERWOED AVENUE GO BACK TO GARANKUWA USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4005(1201FP1000ZC00152890)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOLOTLEGI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GARANKUWA SHOPPING COMPLEX. DROPOFF/LOAD, TURN INTO
Various ZONES (1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,15RDP,16 & 20) TURN BACK INTO MOLOTLEGI STREET PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE (M21) DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED THROUGH TSUNAMI VILLAGE.DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO UNIT 17 DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA INDUSTRIAL SITE  DOP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO HEBRON DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO ODI HOSPITAL DROP OFF/LOAD.
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH ODINBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO KLIPGAT TAXI RAK OFFLOAD, BACK TO
ODINBURG ROAD TURN LEFT TO ODI PRESON STREET, TURN BACK INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE PROCEED
INTO MORULA SUN DROP OFF/LOAD,PROCEED INTO MABOPANE TOWNSHIP DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TO LEBANON STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO NGAKA MASEKO HIGH SCHOOL, DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT MATHLENG STREET ,DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO SIAMISANG PRIMARY SCHOOL DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AND
LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO MABOPANE SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF. PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
GARANKUWA.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4007(1201FP1001O510152891)FROM GARANKUWA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK INTO PILANE PILANE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTLEGI,TURN RIGHT INTO(R566)ROSSLYN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN
RIGHT INTO DOREEN ROAD(M20) SPAR COMPLEX.TURN LEFT TO DAAN DE WET NEL DRIVE INTO FIRST
STREET TO PRETORIA NORTH INTO GERRIT MARITZ, TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LANEY DROP OFF/LOAD TURN
LEFT PRESIDENT STEYN,TURN RIGHT TO RACHEL DE BEER STREET DROP OFF/LOAD,PAUL KRUGER TO
WONDERBOOM DROP OFF/LOAD, DF MALAN(M1) DRIVE.TURN LEFT TO LAVENDER DRIVE,MAKRO TO LOUIS
TRIECHARTT STREET, TO FRED NICHOLSON STREET, FRANCINAHSTREET, VOORTREKKER STREET,
Y-JUNCTION,HF VERWOED STREET TO VOORTREKKER STREET(M5), DR SAVAGE STREET,SOUTPANSBERG
STREET,BOOM STREET DROP OFF/LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN LEFT TO VAN DER
WALDT STREET AND TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4003(1201FP10010C00152892)FROM GARANKUWA OK TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND LEFT
INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16,JEALOUS DOWN TURN RIGHT PROCEED-STRAIGHT
INTO MMAKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOUMONG DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
MOTHUTLUNG DROPOFF/LOAD,PROCEED TO ENGEN GARAGE TURN LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT DROP OFF/ LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STOP SIGN,TURN RIGHT DROP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO GARANKUWA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Ga-Rankuwa Zone1 (Ga Rankuwa) (Origin), Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4006(12062012055T00202094)GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE:FROM GARANKUWA
TAXI RANK AND GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL LOAD AND TURN LEFT PASS MEDUNSA AND MEDUNSA
STATION.PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO (M17) DROP OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO EXTENSION 10 AND 11
DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED INTO T.T EXTENSION DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED INTO SOSHANGUVE EXT UU
AND WW DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD (LEBALENG) DROP OFF/LOAD
PROCEED, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLUE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GARANKUWA TAXI RANK  AND GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL.

7.1.1.1

GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4013(10021A10010O00202146)From Ga-rankuwa taxi rank to Pretoria Bloed Street Taxi rank via
Rosslyn, Orchards,Chantelle,WonderPark,Tereza Park,PTA North, Wonderboom, Park town, DF Malan,Capital Park,
Paul Kruger St, Andries St, Vermeulen St, Du Toit St, Bloed Street Taxi Rank and Back.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank(Ga-Rankuwa) (Origin), Van Der Waldt & Bloed (Van Der Waldt & Bloed) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4014(1000ZJ1000LF00202147)From Ga-Rankuwa taxi Rank to Pretoria Taxi Rank (Van der Walt Street)
via Rosslyn, Orchards, WonderPark via R80, VanderHoff St, Marabastad to Pretoria Taxi Rank-Van Der Walt Street and
return.ALTERNATIVE 1. From Ga-Rankuwa taxi Rank through Klersroord, Wonderboom, D.F. Malan drive, Boom Street,
Schubart street, Paul Kruger, Andries street, into Vermeulen Street, Beatrix Street, Du Toit street into Bloed Street to
Bloede Street Taxi Rank and Back.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116112
8

2) JOEL JONATHAN KGATLE
6010265923089

3) 1247 ZONE 20, GA RANKUWA, TSHWANE, 0208
Ga-Rankuwa United Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA01(6201FP6000ZC00047262) From Ga- Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Mabopane Railway Station through Zones
1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 Ga-Rankuwa Heights,Ga Rankuwa View (RDP)Hebron,Morula sun,Morula View,Block B through Loveday
Street,Terminus to Walter Garage,Lebanon,Malatlheng,Manamelong School to Mabopne Railway Station and return
Alternative
From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank through M17 to Soshanguve and back.

7.1.1.1.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) - BRCNWGUTA05(6201FP6000Z800047268)From
Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank and areas within Ga-Rankuwa TLC jurisdiction to Brits through Mothutlung to Brits Taxi Rank
through Brits Road to Zenex Garage turn right to Brits Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.2.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA06(6201FP6000YJ10047269)From De-Wildt railway station to Rustenburg via Marikana

7.1.1.3.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA07(6201FP6000YX10047271)From Garankuwa Taxi Rank,Kgware Road to De- Wildt,Brits Road to
Rustenburg,Zeerust,Swartruggens,Mafikeng through Derby,Koster,Lichtenburg to Mafikeng Taxi Rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Van Der Waldt & Bloed (Van Der Waldt & Bloed) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA03(6201FP1000LF10047307)From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Pretoria Taxi Rank via Rosslyn, Orchards,
Wonderpark via Pretoria North, Wonderboom, Park Town, Marabastad to Pretoria Taxi Rank(Van Der Waldt Street) and
return.
ALTERNATIVE 1 From Ga-rankuwa taxi rank through klerksoord,Wonderboom,D.F.Malan drive, Boom street,Schubart
street, Paul Kruger street,Andries street, into Vermeulen street,Beatrix street ,Du Toit street into Bloed street to Bloed
Street taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rietgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA04(6201FP6201FN00047431)From G arankuwa Hospitaal Taxi Rank through Zone1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,17 Ga
Rankuwa View (RDP),Hebron,Morula Sun,Morola View,Block B,through Loveday, Terminus,Walter garage,
lebanon,molatlhegi,Manamelong, toMabopane Station ,G a Rankuwa Hospital via m17 into Ruth 1st through Block L
Vilakazi or Total Garage through Block F to Rietgat Taxi Rank

7.1.1.6.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
BRCNW09(6201FP60010C00047761)From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Mothutlung Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.7.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
BRCNWGUTA10(6201FP6000ZC00047800)From Ga-rankuwa hospital taxi rank through Zones 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 and
Ga-rankuwa Heights,Ga-rankuwa view (RDP)Hebron, Morula View,Block B through Lovedy street,Terminus to Walter

7.1.1.8.
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Garage,Lebanon,Malatlheng,Manamelong School to Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank and back.

ALTERNATIVE
From Ga-rankuwa hospital taxi rank through M17, Soshanguve to Mabopane station taxi rank and back.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001(1201FP6000YX10152885)FROM GA-RANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET.
PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD (M21), TURN RIGHT INTO (OLD N4) ROAD,
PROCEED TO SPOORWEG R566,TURN RIGHT HERWOED(R511),TURN LEFT PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT
DEWITS STREET INTO BRITS TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO RUGTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO(N4)
PROCEEDTHROUGH SHELL ULTRA CITY MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA OFF RAMP(R30), NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT BOSCH STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT.PRESS MBEKI STREET STRAIGHT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD /LOAD AND BACK INTO WATSONIA STREET, BACK INTO RUSTERNBURG
KLOOF(N4), PROCEED STRAIGHT MOGWASE (R566)HIGHWAY LOST CITY (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTRUGENS (N4), TURN INTO (R509) PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO (N4) HIGHWAY  MAIN STREET TO MAFIKENG TURN LEFT GERRIT MARITS , TURN LEFT TO SHIPPART
STREET (R49) TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET INTO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001A1(1201FP6000YX10152886)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK THROUGH PILANE STREET
TURN LEFT KGWARE ROAD ,JUMP OLD (N4) HIGHWAY ,DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT BRITS
(R512) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA ,PROCEED STRAIGHT RUSTERNBURG (R513) TURN
LEFT  KOSTER ROAD (R52) PROCEED STRAIGHT LICHTENBURG(R503) TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET TURN
RIGHT GERRIT MARITS(R18) DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT ROOIGROUND (ITSOSENG)DRIVE TURN
RIGHT BAKERVILLE (505) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SHIPPORT (R49) TURN LEFT INTO SLURRY ROAD INTO
MAFIKENG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO MOFOLO STREET LEFT INTO VALLEY STRAIGHT PROCEED
TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002(1201FP6000YJ10152887)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET 
TURN LEFT INTO KGWARI ROAD (M21),TURN RIGHT INTO DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKFONTEIN STREET TURN LEFT(R30) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO (N4) FREEWAY NEXT TO SHELL GARAGE
POROCEED STRAIGHT MOOI NOOI TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED INTO (N4) HIGHWAY INTO (R30) ROAD TURN LEFT
ENGINE GARAGE ,LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, STRAIGHT BETWEEN TWO BP GARAGE TURN
LEFT,INTO MALAN STREET  LEFT INTO RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002A1(1201FP6000YJ10152888)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK MOLOTLE STREET TURN LEFT
PILANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWARI ROAD(M21) PROCEED UP TO SKIETFONTEIN BUTCHERY TURN
RIGHT INTO SILKAATSNEK STREET TURN LEFT XANADU ROAD(R512) PELINDABA TOLL PLAZA
BROEDESTROOM ROAD(R512) TURN LEFT INTO (R512) TUNNEL PROCEED STRAIGHT NEXT TO IFAFA MALL
TURN LEFT ECO-PARK STREET TURN RIGHT WESTLAKE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN(CHARLES STREET) TURN RIGHT INTO BYEKOS STREET (R514) BEETHOVEN STREET (R511)
TURN LEFT RUSTERNBURG ROAD THEN INTO SCOTT STREET HAKUNA MATATA TUNNEL NEXT TO ENGINE
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT(R512) ROAD TYHEN INTO MOOI NOOI ROAD(R104),BUFFELSFONTEIN STREET
INTO MAJAKANENI STREET STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSDRIF ROAD (R104) AND PROCEED ALONG (R104) INTO
(N4) FREEWAY OFFRAMP.TURN INTO VALENCIA STREET(R24) TURN RIGHT WATERVAL ROAD (R30) TURN
LEFT MOLEM STREET INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN RIGHT MALAN STREET LEFT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4004(1201FP1000Z800152889)FROM GOERGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANE STREET  AND LEFT PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE TURN RIGHT INTO KROKODIL
DRIFT AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET-PRETORIUS STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
TARF STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS RUS STREET DROP OFF PROCEED TURN RIGHT
INTO BRITS HENDRICK VERWOED AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF GO BACK AND JOIN CROCODILE,TURN RIGHT PROCEED,TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET
BRITS C.B.D DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENSSTREET PROCEED TURN RRIGHT INTO
BEHRENS GARAGE ,TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BEHRENS STREET TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY LINE,TURN LEFT INTO TOM STREET
PROCEED,STOP SIGN TURN INTO CAREL STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CROCODILE STREET
PROCEED,ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VERWOED AVENUE GO BACK TO GARANKUWA USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4005(1201FP1000ZC00152890)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MOLOTLEGI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GARANKUWA SHOPPING COMPLEX. DROPOFF/LOAD, TURN INTO
Various ZONES (1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,15RDP,16 & 20) TURN BACK INTO MOLOTLEGI STREET PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE (M21) DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED THROUGH TSUNAMI VILLAGE.DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO UNIT 17 DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA INDUSTRIAL SITE  DOP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO HEBRON DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO ODI HOSPITAL DROP OFF/LOAD.
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH ODINBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO KLIPGAT TAXI RAK OFFLOAD, BACK TO
ODINBURG ROAD TURN LEFT TO ODI PRESON STREET, TURN BACK INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE PROCEED
INTO MORULA SUN DROP OFF/LOAD,PROCEED INTO MABOPANE TOWNSHIP DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TO LEBANON STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO NGAKA MASEKO HIGH SCHOOL, DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT MATHLENG STREET ,DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO SIAMISANG PRIMARY SCHOOL DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AND
LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO MABOPANE SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF. PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
GARANKUWA.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4007(1201FP1001O510152891)FROM GARANKUWA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK INTO PILANE PILANE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTLEGI,TURN RIGHT INTO(R566)ROSSLYN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN
RIGHT INTO DOREEN ROAD(M20) SPAR COMPLEX.TURN LEFT TO DAAN DE WET NEL DRIVE INTO FIRST
STREET TO PRETORIA NORTH INTO GERRIT MARITZ, TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LANEY DROP OFF/LOAD TURN
LEFT PRESIDENT STEYN,TURN RIGHT TO RACHEL DE BEER STREET DROP OFF/LOAD,PAUL KRUGER TO
WONDERBOOM DROP OFF/LOAD, DF MALAN(M1) DRIVE.TURN LEFT TO LAVENDER DRIVE,MAKRO TO LOUIS
TRIECHARTT STREET, TO FRED NICHOLSON STREET, FRANCINAHSTREET, VOORTREKKER STREET,
Y-JUNCTION,HF VERWOED STREET TO VOORTREKKER STREET(M5), DR SAVAGE STREET,SOUTPANSBERG
STREET,BOOM STREET DROP OFF/LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN LEFT TO VAN DER
WALDT STREET AND TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4003(1201FP10010C00152892)FROM GARANKUWA OK TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND LEFT
INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16,JEALOUS DOWN TURN RIGHT PROCEED-STRAIGHT
INTO MMAKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOUMONG DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
MOTHUTLUNG DROPOFF/LOAD,PROCEED TO ENGEN GARAGE TURN LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT DROP OFF/ LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STOP SIGN,TURN RIGHT DROP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO GARANKUWA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa Zone1 (Ga Rankuwa) (Origin), Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4006(12062012055T00202094)GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE:FROM GARANKUWA
TAXI RANK AND GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL LOAD AND TURN LEFT PASS MEDUNSA AND MEDUNSA
STATION.PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO (M17) DROP OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO EXTENSION 10 AND 11
DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED INTO T.T EXTENSION DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED INTO SOSHANGUVE EXT UU
AND WW DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD (LEBALENG) DROP OFF/LOAD
PROCEED, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLUE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GARANKUWA TAXI RANK  AND GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL.

7.1.1.1

GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4013(10021A10010O00202146)From Ga-rankuwa taxi rank to Pretoria Bloed Street Taxi rank via
Rosslyn, Orchards,Chantelle,WonderPark,Tereza Park,PTA North, Wonderboom, Park town, DF Malan,Capital Park,
Paul Kruger St, Andries St, Vermeulen St, Du Toit St, Bloed Street Taxi Rank and Back.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank(Ga-Rankuwa) (Origin), Van Der Waldt & Bloed (Van Der Waldt & Bloed) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4014(1000ZJ1000LF00202147)From Ga-Rankuwa taxi Rank to Pretoria Taxi Rank (Van der Walt Street)
via Rosslyn, Orchards, WonderPark via R80, VanderHoff St, Marabastad to Pretoria Taxi Rank-Van Der Walt Street and
return.ALTERNATIVE 1. From Ga-Rankuwa taxi Rank through Klersroord, Wonderboom, D.F. Malan drive, Boom Street,
Schubart street, Paul Kruger, Andries street, into Vermeulen Street, Beatrix Street, Du Toit street into Bloed Street to
Bloede Street Taxi Rank and Back.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116127
1

2) J MATLALA 7812125899089 3) PO  BOX2090, DENNILTON, UITPANNING B, 1030
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.
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BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116147
4

2) NJ MATENTJE 6104295537082 3) 33171 SOMPISI STREET, MAHUBE, MAMELODI
EAST, 0122 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116298
4

2) SP VILAKAZI 8202035358088 3) 3077 DIEPSLOOT, EXTENTION 6, RANDBURG, 2198
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

7.1.1.1.
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AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD
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RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116319
0

2) Xolani Xhokwa 7609056140081 3) P.O. Box 117, Tabankulu, Tabankulu, 5130
GAMOKONE STINKWATER HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION.

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/(TEMBA CITY) MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHGSHTA1201(1001IF1001MW00052375)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO SEVENTH
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO D.F. MALAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO  PAULKRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO (ROSSLYN ROAD) R101, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, , , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO TEMBA CITY  SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED RANK, OFFLOAD, RETURN BACK TO JUBILEE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PASS HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 UNTIL
ROSSLYN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHURBART STREET, OFFLAOD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMULEN STREET , OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
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INTO VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
NO LOADING OF PASSENGERS ON RETURN TRIP AT HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK AND ON THE ROUTE IN
HAMMANSKRAAL.

BAZAAR MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAKAPANSTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1202(1001TA1001T400054323)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO  SEVENTH
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO  BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER
STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTPAN ROAD,OFFLOAD
AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO BLOCK R,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO  BLOCK V,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOTLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO SWARTDAM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MAKAPANSTAD TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR.

7.1.1.2.

KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1205(1001T81001T900054324)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED TO KANAKA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
SEKAMPANENG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO SUURMAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
DILOPYE DROP OFF AND LOAD , PROCEED TO STINKWATER ,DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EESTERUS
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MABOPANE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

SOUTPAN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1204(1001T71001T600054325)FROM SOUTPAN TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  MOTLE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  MOGOGELE,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO  STINKWATER,OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO  DILOPYE,OFFLOAD
AND LAOD, PROCEED TO  SUURMAN,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  SEKAMPANENG,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO  TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

 RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), STINKWATER (Destination) -
GPTSHGSHTA1203(1001O51001T500054683)FROM BLOED STREET  MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, INTO LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN ROAD ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOCK R, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO F4, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOGOGELO,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO STINKWATER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO REFENTSE RDP
SETLEMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DILOPYE SUURMAN SKAMPANENG, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO KANANA OFFLAOD AND LAOD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI I RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1206-INP(1001IF20018Z10175862)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
TO SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO N1 , ,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1207-INP(1001IF30014B10175863)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
TO SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO JOIN N1. TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, TAKE THE EXIT TOWARDS EASTERN BYPASS/N3, KEEP LEFT TOWARDS N3 EAST AND JOIN
N3 EAST TOWARDS HEIDELBURG/DURBAN/ N17 SPRINGS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS HEIDELBERG,
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VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER, HOWICK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO CITY STREET AT PETERMARITZBURG, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RICHMOND, IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KOKSATAD DROP OFF, PROCEED TO MATATIELE DROP OFF AND RETURN TO
KOKSTAD PROCEED AND JOIN N2 TOWARDS MT AYLIFF DROP OFF, MT FRERE DROP OFF, QUMBU DROP
OFF, TSOLO DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE STREET
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thabazimbi (Thabazimbi) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1208-INP(1001N15201JO10175864)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TO R101 ,PROCEED
TURN LEFT AT BONACORD ,PROCEED TURN RIGHT TO  N4 ROAD PROCEED,TURN LEFT TO ROSLYN R566 ,
TURN LEFT AGAIN, PROCEED ROSLYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DE WILDT SETTLEMENT LOAD AND OFF
LOAD,PROCEED TO BRITS  AND TURN RIGHT AT R512, HENDRICVERVOED AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AT
CROCODILE STREET TO BRITS TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF LOAD,RETURN SAME ROAD TO R566
PROCEED,TURN LEFT TO N4 ROAD PROCEED ,OFF RAMP AT SUN CITY ROAD,PROCEED, TURN RIGHT TO
MAJAKANENG ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AT FOUR WAY STOP,JOIN NORTHEM ROAD, PROCEED TILL
NORTHEM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND OFF LOAD,PROCEED TO THOMELA TAXI RANK , LOAD AND OFF LOAD,
PROCEED TO THABAZIMBI TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF LOAD. RETURN SAME ROADS LOAD AND OFF LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1207A(1001IF30014B10178613)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT TO
SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO JOIN N1. PROCEED AND
PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WELKOM, PROCCED TO WYNBURG, PROCEED TO BLOEMFONTEIN,
OFFRAMP AND JOIN N6, PROCEED TO RIEDERSBURG DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS SMITHFIELD,
ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH DROP OFF ALL THE WAY, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO R56, PROCEED TO
LADYGREY,  BARKLEY EAST PROCEED TO  ELLIOT OFF RAMP ALL THE WAY, PROCEED TO  ENGCOBO, TURN
LEFT INTO R61, TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moria City (Polokwane Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1208A(1001IF520AI810178617)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO SENTH STREET, TURN LEFT TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER
STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED TO MOKOPANE
TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN N1 AGAIN TO POLOKWANE, OFFRAMP INTO GROBLER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MORIA CITY AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Postmasburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1289INP(1001IF9001DM10181013)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO
SEVENTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO N14 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KRUGERSDORP TO VENTERSDORP (N.WEST)PROCEED WITH N14 TO OLIFANTSHOEK, PROCEED
STRAGHT TO POSTMASBURG TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE ROUTE: FROM N1 TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO R54, PROCEED TO
BLOEMHOFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WARRENTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R374 TO
BAKLY WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO R31 TO KURUMAN, PROCEED TO POSTMASBURG TAXI RANK
OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
No. Route Description Route Name National Route Code Board Route Code Route Nodes
Printed

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116368
9

2) WM NTULI 6707076241086 3) 12 KHAMA STREET, KALAFONG HEIGHTS,
CENTURION, 0157 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
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LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116373
3

2) JM MABUNDA 7004045504086 3) 5633 GETRAUHEID STREET, NELLMAPIUS, 0122,
0000 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

7.1.1.6.
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PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

263



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	2977

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

7.1.1.4
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turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0116374
9

2) SJ DUBE 8003215366085 3) SUNNY SIDE, LYDS STREET 205, PRETORIA, 0152
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1.
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NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.
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CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116386
1

2) MP MMADI 5606175398089 3) 91 BURGER STREET, LYTTELTON MANOR,
CENTURION, 0157 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,

7.1.1.1.
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OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116397
6

2) J SKOSANA 8512265453080 3) P.O.BOX 645, 30 GIRASOL, GEZINA, 0084 PADNATO
LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.
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PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0116463
5

2) J MOKOENA 7106265458081 3) UNIT NO 2846, EXTENSION 2,
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT, 1020 GREATER
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0101(1002081000XP10056562)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED INTO SNAKE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HARPER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVEPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI STATION ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0102(10020810020700056563)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT TOBABSFONTEIN
FOR-WAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KAALKFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0103(10020910020800056564)FROM RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT JOIN
R568 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT JOIN R104,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET,TURN RIGHT
ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROMBRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT JOIN LANHAM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT JOIN R568,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RETHABISENG STREE, PROCEED AND ENTER RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0104(10020A10020800056566)FROM ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDALA 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R2442 TURN RIGHT INTOR513,PROCEED TO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GRUGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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GENERAL LOUISE BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO STORM STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OVBRO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER
BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TURN LEFT INTO R2442, TURN RIGHT INTO MOTHIBE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO
MOTHIBE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MBONGANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOTHIBE DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NDALA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CULLINAN MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0105(10020810020F00056567)FROM BRONHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN RIGHT  INTO R50 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MAIN TAXI (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0106(10020810020E00056568)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREETTURN RIGHT
INTO BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI TANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT (Origin), GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0107(10020C10020D00056569)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT INTO R54, JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER GROBLERSDAL MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0108(10020810020B00056570)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25 ,TURN LEFT INTO R42,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL SELAS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DELAMS MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0109(10020810020G00056576)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED TO SOKHULUMI DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VERINA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER DENNILTON, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0110(10020810020H00056577)FROM BRONKHORSPRUITT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD TUN LEFT INTO
R513,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(GBTA)0111(10020810020I00056578)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT JOIN N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO EDDIE
STREET, TURN RIGHT ENTER WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0116463
8

2) J MOKOENA 7106265458081 3) UNIT NO 2846, EXTENSION 2,
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT, 1020 GREATER
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0101(1002081000XP10056562)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED INTO SNAKE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HARPER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVEPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI STATION ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0102(10020810020700056563)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT TOBABSFONTEIN
FOR-WAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KAALKFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0103(10020910020800056564)FROM RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT JOIN
R568 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT JOIN R104,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET,TURN RIGHT
ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROMBRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT JOIN LANHAM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT JOIN R568,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RETHABISENG STREE, PROCEED AND ENTER RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0104(10020A10020800056566)FROM ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDALA 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R2442 TURN RIGHT INTOR513,PROCEED TO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GRUGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GENERAL LOUISE BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO STORM STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OVBRO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER
BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TURN LEFT INTO R2442, TURN RIGHT INTO MOTHIBE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO
MOTHIBE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MBONGANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOTHIBE DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NDALA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CULLINAN MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0105(10020810020F00056567)FROM BRONHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN RIGHT  INTO R50 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5.
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INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MAIN TAXI (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0106(10020810020E00056568)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREETTURN RIGHT
INTO BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI TANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT (Origin), GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0107(10020C10020D00056569)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT INTO R54, JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER GROBLERSDAL MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0108(10020810020B00056570)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25 ,TURN LEFT INTO R42,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL SELAS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DELAMS MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0109(10020810020G00056576)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED TO SOKHULUMI DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VERINA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER DENNILTON, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0110(10020810020H00056577)FROM BRONKHORSPRUITT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD TUN LEFT INTO
R513,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0111(10020810020I00056578)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT JOIN N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO EDDIE
STREET, TURN RIGHT ENTER WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116498
9

2) AS MAMBA 6511025437088 3) 550 ZULU STREET, ZITHOBILE,
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT, 1020 GREATER
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0101(1002081000XP10056562)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED INTO SNAKE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HARPER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVEPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI STATION ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0102(10020810020700056563)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT TOBABSFONTEIN
FOR-WAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KAALKFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0103(10020910020800056564)FROM RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT JOIN
R568 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT JOIN R104,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET,TURN RIGHT
ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROMBRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT JOIN LANHAM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT JOIN R568,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RETHABISENG STREE, PROCEED AND ENTER RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0104(10020A10020800056566)FROM ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDALA 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R2442 TURN RIGHT INTOR513,PROCEED TO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GRUGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GENERAL LOUISE BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO STORM STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OVBRO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER
BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TURN LEFT INTO R2442, TURN RIGHT INTO MOTHIBE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO
MOTHIBE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MBONGANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOTHIBE DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NDALA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CULLINAN MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0105(10020810020F00056567)FROM BRONHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN RIGHT  INTO R50 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MAIN TAXI (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0106(10020810020E00056568)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREETTURN RIGHT
INTO BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI TANK.

7.1.1.6.
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BRONKHORSPRUIT (Origin), GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0107(10020C10020D00056569)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT INTO R54, JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER GROBLERSDAL MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0108(10020810020B00056570)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25 ,TURN LEFT INTO R42,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL SELAS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DELAMS MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0109(10020810020G00056576)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED TO SOKHULUMI DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VERINA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER DENNILTON, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0110(10020810020H00056577)FROM BRONKHORSPRUITT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD TUN LEFT INTO
R513,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116513
4

2) SK MKHWANAZI 8405255299086 3) 2196 EXT 1, SOSHANGUVE SOUTH, PRETORIA,
0152 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.4.
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LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0116522
3

2) A.S MAHLANGU 6305025475085 3) 157 3DE LAAN STR, MARABASTAD, PRETORIA,
0002 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE

7.1.1.4.
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OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116523 2) A.S MAHLANGU 6305025475085 3) 157 3DE LAAN STR, MARABASTAD, PRETORIA,
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1)
1

2) A.S MAHLANGU 6305025475085 3)
0002 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.
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1) AOGPGP0116526
1

2) JS MOGOLA 6105085427087 3) STAND  NO 6014, SECTION B,
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT, 1020 GREATER
BRONKHORSTSPRUIT TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0101(1002081000XP10056562)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED INTO SNAKE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HARPER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVEPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI STATION ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0102(10020810020700056563)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT TOBABSFONTEIN
FOR-WAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KAALKFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0103(10020910020800056564)FROM RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT JOIN
R568 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT JOIN R104,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET,TURN RIGHT
ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROMBRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT JOIN LANHAM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT JOIN R568,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RETHABISENG STREE, PROCEED AND ENTER RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0104(10020A10020800056566)FROM ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDALA 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R2442 TURN RIGHT INTOR513,PROCEED TO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GRUGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GENERAL LOUISE BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO STORM STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OVBRO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER
BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TURN LEFT INTO R2442, TURN RIGHT INTO MOTHIBE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO
MOTHIBE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MBONGANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOTHIBE DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NDALA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CULLINAN MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0105(10020810020F00056567)FROM BRONHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN RIGHT  INTO R50 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MAIN TAXI (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0106(10020810020E00056568)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREETTURN RIGHT
INTO BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI TANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT (Origin), GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0107(10020C10020D00056569)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT INTO R54, JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER GROBLERSDAL MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0108(10020810020B00056570)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25 ,TURN LEFT INTO R42,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL SELAS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DELAMS MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0109(10020810020G00056576)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED TO SOKHULUMI DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VERINA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER DENNILTON, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0110(10020810020H00056577)FROM BRONKHORSPRUITT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD TUN LEFT INTO
R513,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0111(10020810020I00056578)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT JOIN N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO EDDIE
STREET, TURN RIGHT ENTER WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116547
3

2) BF MADIHLABA 7609205942080 3) 215ELAND STREET, WERDAPARK, PRETORIA, 0142
Zwanani Marabastad Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO

7.1.1.1.
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OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED

7.1.1.4.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116547
8

2) Be Mokoena 6012025432088 3) 796 EKANGALA, BRONKHOURSPRUIT, TSHWANE,
1021 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans

7.1.1.1
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Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

7.1.1.1
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Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116554
8

2) THUPETSI AARON MALEMA
8102055613083

3) 313, HAMMANSKRAAL, TSHWANE, 0400
GAMOKONE STINKWATER HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION.

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/(TEMBA CITY) MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHGSHTA1201(1001IF1001MW00052375)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO SEVENTH
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO D.F. MALAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO  PAULKRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO (ROSSLYN ROAD) R101, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, , , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO TEMBA CITY  SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED RANK, OFFLOAD, RETURN BACK TO JUBILEE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PASS HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 UNTIL
ROSSLYN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHURBART STREET, OFFLAOD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMULEN STREET , OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
NO LOADING OF PASSENGERS ON RETURN TRIP AT HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK AND ON THE ROUTE IN
HAMMANSKRAAL.

7.1.1.1.

BAZAAR MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAKAPANSTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1202(1001TA1001T400054323)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO  SEVENTH
STREET,PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO  BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER
STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SOUTPAN ROAD,OFFLOAD
AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO BLOCK R,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO  BLOCK V,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOTLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO SWARTDAM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MAKAPANSTAD TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR.

KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1205(1001T81001T900054324)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED TO KANAKA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
SEKAMPANENG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO SUURMAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
DILOPYE DROP OFF AND LOAD , PROCEED TO STINKWATER ,DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EESTERUS
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MABOPANE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

SOUTPAN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1204(1001T71001T600054325)FROM SOUTPAN TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  MOTLE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  MOGOGELE,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO  STINKWATER,OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO  DILOPYE,OFFLOAD
AND LAOD, PROCEED TO  SUURMAN,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  SEKAMPANENG,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO  TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

 RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), STINKWATER (Destination) -
GPTSHGSHTA1203(1001O51001T500054683)FROM BLOED STREET  MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, INTO LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN ROAD ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOCK R, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUDUBE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO F4, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOGOGELO,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO STINKWATER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO REFENTSE RDP
SETLEMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DILOPYE SUURMAN SKAMPANENG, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO KANANA OFFLAOD AND LAOD. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI I RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1206-INP(1001IF20018Z10175862)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
TO SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO N1 , ,TURN LEFT INTO M2
EAST,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 IN VILLIERS,TURN RIGHT INTO
R103,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MURCHISON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NEWCASTLE  MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1207-INP(1001IF30014B10175863)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
TO SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO JOIN N1. TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, TAKE THE EXIT TOWARDS EASTERN BYPASS/N3, KEEP LEFT TOWARDS N3 EAST AND JOIN
N3 EAST TOWARDS HEIDELBURG/DURBAN/ N17 SPRINGS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS HEIDELBERG,
VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER, HOWICK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO CITY STREET AT PETERMARITZBURG, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RICHMOND, IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KOKSATAD DROP OFF, PROCEED TO MATATIELE DROP OFF AND RETURN TO
KOKSTAD PROCEED AND JOIN N2 TOWARDS MT AYLIFF DROP OFF, MT FRERE DROP OFF, QUMBU DROP
OFF, TSOLO DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE STREET
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thabazimbi (Thabazimbi) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1208-INP(1001N15201JO10175864)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TO R101 ,PROCEED
TURN LEFT AT BONACORD ,PROCEED TURN RIGHT TO  N4 ROAD PROCEED,TURN LEFT TO ROSLYN R566 ,
TURN LEFT AGAIN, PROCEED ROSLYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DE WILDT SETTLEMENT LOAD AND OFF
LOAD,PROCEED TO BRITS  AND TURN RIGHT AT R512, HENDRICVERVOED AVENUE, TURN RIGHT AT

7.1.1.8.
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CROCODILE STREET TO BRITS TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF LOAD,RETURN SAME ROAD TO R566
PROCEED,TURN LEFT TO N4 ROAD PROCEED ,OFF RAMP AT SUN CITY ROAD,PROCEED, TURN RIGHT TO
MAJAKANENG ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AT FOUR WAY STOP,JOIN NORTHEM ROAD, PROCEED TILL
NORTHEM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND OFF LOAD,PROCEED TO THOMELA TAXI RANK , LOAD AND OFF LOAD,
PROCEED TO THABAZIMBI TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF LOAD. RETURN SAME ROADS LOAD AND OFF LOAD.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1207A(1001IF30014B10178613)FROM MARABASTAD BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT TO
SEVENTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT TO
SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO SCHEIDING STREET, PROCEED
TO BOSMAN STREET, TURN LEFT TO JACOB MARIE LOAD AT BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK, PROCEED ON
JACOB MARIE AND TURN LEFT TO N1, PROCEED TO M1 SOUTH AND PROCEED TO JOIN N1. PROCEED AND
PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WELKOM, PROCCED TO WYNBURG, PROCEED TO BLOEMFONTEIN,
OFFRAMP AND JOIN N6, PROCEED TO RIEDERSBURG DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS SMITHFIELD,
ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH DROP OFF ALL THE WAY, PROCEED  AND TURN LEFT INTO R56, PROCEED TO
LADYGREY,  BARKLEY EAST PROCEED TO  ELLIOT OFF RAMP ALL THE WAY, PROCEED TO  ENGCOBO, TURN
LEFT INTO R61, TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EAGLE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moria City (Polokwane Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1208A(1001IF520AI810178617)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO SENTH STREET, TURN LEFT TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER
STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED TO MOKOPANE
TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN N1 AGAIN TO POLOKWANE, OFFRAMP INTO GROBLER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MORIA CITY AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Postmasburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GSHTA)1289INP(1001IF9001DM10181013)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO
SEVENTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO N14 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KRUGERSDORP TO VENTERSDORP (N.WEST)PROCEED WITH N14 TO OLIFANTSHOEK, PROCEED
STRAGHT TO POSTMASBURG TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE ROUTE: FROM N1 TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO R54, PROCEED TO
BLOEMHOFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WARRENTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R374 TO
BAKLY WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO R31 TO KURUMAN, PROCEED TO POSTMASBURG TAXI RANK
OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
No. Route Description Route Name National Route Code Board Route Code Route Nodes
Printed

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116557
7

2) SJ SWARATLHE 5303245721082 3) 2496 BLOCK R, KLIPGAT-MABOPANE, TSHWANE,
0190 Pretoria Mabopane Pietersburg Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Pietersburg Industrial (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2701(1000L052083S10138202)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR
ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK
TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R.
SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY
MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2909(1001XR1001K010141489)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)DAVEYTON START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN RIGHT AGAIN INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO VAN BOESHOTEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO R21 (JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY).  OFF-RAMP INTO R23
(OLIFANTSFORNTEIN ROAD), TURN INTO ELMA STREET, BIRCH ROAD, M32 ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PRETORIA
ROAD, GERDENHUIS ROAD, KERK STREET, LURIE ROAD, TUNTON ROAD, EISLEN STREET INTO DAVEYTON
TAXI RANK.  BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2722(1001T96000YJ10141490)FROM MABOPANE STATION INTO M17 TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL
ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO R566.  TURN LEFT INTO R512 THEN RIGHT INTO N4 FREEWAY TO THE WEST,
OFFRAMP ON R24 TO THE RIGHT THEN TURNS LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE.  DRIVE THROUGH THE
TOWN ON THAT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN TO MABOPANE: - TURN LEFT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN RIGHT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE. 
TURN RIGHT INTO BOSCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FATIMA BAYAT DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24 TO
KRUGERSDORP.  TURN LEFT INTO N4 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION.  OFFRAMP TO R512 THEN TURN RIGHT
INTO 566.  TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO M17 TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2721(1001T9520AJX10141809)MABOPANE PIETERSBURG FROM MABOPANE TO
HAMMANSKRAAL TURN LEFT INTO R101
TO PIENAARSRIVIER TO JOIN N1 TO THE NORTH  & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT,
DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS).  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO POLOKWANE [VEHICLE
MAY USE N1 FREEWAY PENDING ON PASENGERS OFFLOADING] . INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO MABOPANE  STATION .

7.1.1.4.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Makhado (Louis Trichardt Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2719(1001PF5209EZ10141813)FROM DAIRYMALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN
STREETAND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED
POTGIETERSRUS.  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GROBELAAR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANDROS MAREE STREET AND REJOINT N1 TO THE NORTH, PASS MATOKS INTO MAKHADO.

TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER STREET ANED LEFT INTO BONGENI TAXI RANK OFFLOADAND LOAD BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TSHEWANE AND RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT INTO C.R SWART HIGHWAY AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET ANS LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2702(1000L01001G510141960)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER RD THEN RIGHT INTO FREDERICK COOPER DR, PROCEED INTO CHAMDOR RD THEN RIGHT
INTO ERASMUS ST & INTO LEOPARDVLEI TAXI RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO R28
PAARDEKRAAL DR. PROCEED INTO MARKET ST & TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP TAXI RANK TO
OFFLOAD. BACK ON MARKET ST TURN RIGHT INTOMAIN REEF RD. TURN RIGHT INTO CEMETERY ROAD THEN
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ST RIGHT INTO 6TH ST THEN RIGHT INTO STATION ST AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUTHERLAND AVE INTO THE RANDFONTEIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE,
ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 POTGIETER ST. TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2704(1000L01000P110141961)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE ST RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ST TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BOESHOTENST AVE, PROCEED INTO R21
JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY. OFF RAMP INTO R25 THEN HIGH RD , GREAT NORTH RD BUNYANE ST , ST HARPUR
AVE, LIVERPOOL ST LUTTON RD , INTO BENONI TAXI RANK. BACK TO PTA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D
WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2706(1000L05201KK10141968)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH TURN LEFT INTO R33 INTO MODIMOLLE ON POTGIETER ST &
PROCEED R33 TO VAALWATER PROCEED AGAIN ON R33 TO ELLISRUS  TURN RIGHT INTO R517 LEFT INTO
ELLISRUS LONG DIST TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD
(M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST &
LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO
OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.8.

292



	3006	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Vryburg (Vryburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2708(1000L062015Y10141969)START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN
STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET
THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN
SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY OFFRAMP TO JOIN N14 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION TILL YOU TURN RIGHT ON N14 TO
VENTERSDORPL  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS ON THE SAME ROUTE: COLIGNY, BESIESVLEI, SANNIESHOF,
AND DELAREYVILLE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34
INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE TAXI RANK.  PASSENGERS MAY BE
OFFLOADED ONT ROUTE AND NO PASSENGERS MAY BE LOADED ON THE ROUTE.  LOAD AND RETURN ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101- POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT ON
BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK  TO OFF-LOAD AND
BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET.  BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TO VRYBURG

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON THE C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE
INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT ON R104-CHURCH STREET TO THE EAST.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON THE
SAME ROUTE INTO R27.  TURN LEFT INTO R560.  TURN LEFT ON R24 INTO MAGALIES TURN RIGHT INTO P47-2
TO DERBY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH P47-2 TO KOSTER.  TURN LEFT INTO R52 TO LITCHENBURG. 
TURN LEFT INTO R505 AND RIGHT BACK TO R52 PROCEED TO BESIESVLEI.  TURN RIGHT INTO N14 PASSING
THE SANNIESHOF & DELAREYVILLE ON THAT ROUTE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-
JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34 INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE
TAXI RANK.  LOAD AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R104 –
CHURCH STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE .  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE.  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO
THE RANK TO OFF-LOAD AND BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Fetakgomo Rural (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2709(1000L051005L10141971)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)     APPEL/GA-NKOANA     FROM
DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH RIGHT TO
ZAMBEZI DR LEFT TO MOLOTO RD (R573) PASS MOLOTO ,KWA-MHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN,SIYABUSWA.
PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH MARBLE HALL PROCEED INTO 1ST ST TURN RIGHT FICUSS ST PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON THE GRAVEL ROAD TO APEL (GA-NKOANA) VILLAGE TAXI RANK.       BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Kimberley Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2710(1000L090011V10141972)FROM  DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. THEN TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD TTHROUGH RANDFONTEIN TURN RIGHT INTO N12 PASSING THROUGH
POTCHESTROOM,KLERKSDORP,
WOLMARANSSTAD,BLOEMHOF,CHRISTIANA, WARRENTON INTO KIMBERLY USING THE EASIEST STREETS
TO THE LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2711(1000L05208Q010141973)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS), PASS
MAKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUHG N1, PROCEED INTO GROBLER STREET, PROCEED INTO R71 ,
PROCEED INTO BOYNE, OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO HANNEBURG OFFLOAD AND PROCEED INTO
MAKGOBASKLOOF, PROCEEED STRAIGHT THROUGH R71 TO TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA
STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO CLAUDE WEATLEY STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO PICK N’ PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME UNTIL TURN RIHGT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD PRETORIA, TURN
LEFT INTO CR SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIHGT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN AND LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM DAIRY MALL CENTER TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE
THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED POTGIETERSRUS. PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO
POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GLOBERLAAR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AT GA-SEKGOPO VILLAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI`S KRILL ROUTE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GAKGAPANE VILLAGE, DROP OFF, RETURN TO MODJADJI`S KRAAL ROUTE AND PROCEED TO TURN LEFT
INTO R526, PROCEED SOUTH WARDS INTO MODJADJI`S KLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
DANNIE JOUBERT STREET IN TZANEEN, TURN LEFT INTO AGATHA STREET PROCEED NORTHWARDS, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET, AND TURN INTO PICK N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT
INTO C.R SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE OF DRIVING THROUGH THE ABOVE

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2712(1000L0820AMP10141974)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK, MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, INTO NELSPRUIT THROUGH N4 AND
TURN LEFT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR(R40) AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW STREET AND INTO HERSHAL
STREET AND PROCEED INTO ANDREW STREET AND RIGHT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR (R40) INTO WHITE
RIVER PROCEED INTO KRUGER PARK STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO THEO KLEINHANS STREET AND RIGHT
INTO THE TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND BACK TO THEO KLEINHANS STREET (R538) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HAZYVIEW AND THE ROAD TURNS TO R40 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 PASS MARITI ON THE SAME
ROUTE INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON THAT ROUTE AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHIA TAXI RANK.  PROCEED
THROUGH R40 TO ACKON HOEK OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK.

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE

INTO R40 VIA THE SAME ROUTE INTO WHITE RIVER TIL MIDDLEBURG TURN RIGHT TO FONTEIN ROAD.  TURN
LEFT INTO R555 AND OFFLOAD.  TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET AND PROCEED ON MIDDLEBURG ROAD R555
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO EADIE STREET INTO
THE TAXI RANK.  BACK ON EADIE STREET AND PROCEED ON R555 INTO N4 TO THE WEST OF PRETORIA. 
OFFRAM ON R25 TO THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT INTO R104 –CHRUCH STREET AND OFFLOAD INSIDE THE TAXI
RANK.  PROCEED WITH R104 (CHURCH STREET) THEN TURN  LEFT TO N4 INTO PRETORIUS STREET.  TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET OFFLOAD ON THE CORNER OF BLOED STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET.  TURN LEFT ON COWIE STREET AND THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET AND LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, RIGHT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON R533 AND INTO GRASKOP AND ROCKY RAPID STREET OUT ON R533.  TURN LEFT
INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACKINTO
R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 TURN RIGHT R540 TO DULLSTROOM AND ON THE
SAME ROUTE TO BELFAST IN VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTER STREET (R33) AND
RIGHT INTO N4.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2713(1000L052097V10141976)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH & PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R55 TO CONDRINGTON
PASSING SETTLERS, TUINPLAAS, ROEDTAN, OFFLOAD  ZEBIDIELA TAXI RANK. PROCEED TO
LEBOWAKGOMO[ZONE F]  TAXI RANK OFFLOAD & PROCEED TO[ZONEO A] TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2715(1000L05001EP10141977)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R81 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THABAMOOPO, TURN RIGHT TO R36 & LEFT TO R81. STRAIGHT TO GIYANI TOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET RIGHT INTO THE GIYANI TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD,
PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING
THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ladybrand (Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2716(1000L072012T10141978)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)- FICKSBURG START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 0 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL

7.1.1.1
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AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN
RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57 PASS HEILBRON TO PIETERSTEIN AND RIGHT INTO R707 PASS
LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TAOWN RIGHT INTO R26 AND TURN
LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOADBACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 – POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD AND BACK
INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEDING STREET THEN TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM PETURS STEYN PROCEED ON R57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHAEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.  PASS FOURISBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG.
ALTERNATIVE:

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTER SITUATED ON BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET. DRIVE INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET AND TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART
STREET.
IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28-BEN SCHOEMAN HIGH WAY THEN TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN
RIGHT INTO N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT
INTO R716, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57  PASS HEILBRON TO PIETER STEIN AND RIGHT INTO
R707 PASS LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TOWN AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R26 AND TURN LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH THE R101 POTGIETER STREET.
TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.
DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFF LOAD AND BACK TO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEINDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE:

FROM PETRUS STEYN PROCEED ONR57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.
PASS FOURIESBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG. 

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2703(1000L01001N310141980)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N3 & OFFRAMP TO M2. TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY RD TURN LEFT INTO
JACK ST & WILL PROCEED INTO PARK AVE & TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ST & LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI
RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA. INTO 1ST AVE TURN RIGHT INTO LELLPOIDT ST TURN LEFT INTO PARK
PROCEED INTO JACK ST INTO M2 THEN  INTO N3 NORTH. JOIN N1 NORHT  INTO R28(BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY) INTO R101 POTGIETER ST,
 TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST
THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116572
4

2) JO KOMANE 6708285397081 3) 36406 MAMELODI EAST, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.7.
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RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32

7.1.1.1
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Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

7.1.1.1

298



	3012	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0116574
2

2) SM NTULI 7409095809089 3) 647 TOM CHLARING STREET, PHILIP NEL PARK,
PRETORIA WEST, 0813 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.
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PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.7.
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TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116575
7

2) KJ NGULUBE 5905015492080 3) 2938 TASSEL BERRY, OLIVIERHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
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INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116576
1

2) KJ NGULUBE 5905015492080 3) 2938 TASSEL BERRY, OLIVIERHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.6.
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AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116576
4

2) KJ NGULUBE 5905015492080 3) 2938 TASSEL BERRY, OLIVIERHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2.
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INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD

7.1.1.5.
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AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116576
5

2) KJ NGULUBE 5905015492080 3) 2938 TASSEL BERRY, OLIVIERHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,

7.1.1.1.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116582
9

2) J.M DIGAUTO 6409165616084 3) 12032 MAMELODI EAST, P.O RETHABILE,
MAMELODI, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,

7.1.1.7.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to

7.1.1.1
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Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

7.1.1.1
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Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0116583
0

2) J.M DIGAUTO 6409165616084 3) 12032 MAMELODI EAST, P.O RETHABILE,
MAMELODI, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1

314



	3028	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116602
8

2) MD MATLALA 8208105389085 3) 6754 NAPASADI CRECENT, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING

CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

7.1.1.6.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police

7.1.1.1
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Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116603
0

2) MD MATLALA 8208105389085 3) 6754 NAPASADI CRECENT, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,

7.1.1.9.

321



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3035

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

7.1.1.1
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the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0116608
0

2) Ndoda Johannes Vilakazi 49042856040873) PO BOX 1869, MONTANA PARK, TSHWANE, 0198
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0116611
8

2) MJ MABOA 5602275663084 3) NO 2 JONKERSHOEK ROAD, HILL EXTENSION,
JOHANNESBURG, 2197 Mamelodi Local Long
Distance Taxi Association 
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1) 2) MJ MABOA 5602275663084 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 

7.1.1.1
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THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

7.1.1.1
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into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

7.1.1.2.
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.8.
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left

7.1.1.1
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proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General

Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed

past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past

Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street

on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand

Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0116613
9

2) MATOME LUCAS MASHAO
5601285476081

3) P.O. BOX 46214, BELLE OMBRE, TSHWAME, 0142
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.
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DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0116615
0

2) RM MATHE 6401115274080 3) 3577 EXT 3 MAHUBE, MAMELODI, TSHWANE, 0122
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

7.1.1.1.
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PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed

7.1.1.1
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straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

7.1.1.1
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proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116761

8

2) SP VILAKAZI 8202035358088 3) 3077 DIEPSLOOT, EXTENTION 6, RANDBURG, 2198

Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,

TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK

TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,

LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI

RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE

OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO

SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED

TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT

SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)

- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR

7.1.1.3.
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NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116937
4

2) MAUBANE SINKY MASANGO
7006115425084

3) P O BOX 6288, PRETORIA, TSHWANE, 0001
PADNATO LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0117012 2) CECIL SIFISO PHIRI 7207035755085 3) 567 BLOCK DD, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
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1)
8

2) CECIL SIFISO PHIRI 7207035755085 3)
Mabopane  Winterveldt Klipgat Taxi  Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA01(6000ZC6201FP00047255)
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Winterveld at Ipeleng,turn left into Mangope highway  to Zone Morula
Sun,Hebron, Zone 16,Ramogodi,Zone 1 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1 
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison,Extention U,oDI hospital turn right into Hebron road, Zone
15,Garankuwa shopping complex, Sakkies road, Zone 2 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Soshanguve, M17 at George Mokhari hospital and back.

7.1.1.1.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveld (Destination) -
BRCNEMAWIKTA02(6000ZC1100MW10047258)From Mabopane Railway Station Taxi Rank through
Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,Checkers to Makaunyane and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalama, slovo and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane ailway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back

ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight
toWinterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through Malatlheng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.2.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA03(6000ZC62062N00047261)From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to Klipgat
and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose Centre,Morula Sun turn right to Odi hospital to
Klipgat and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA05(6000ZC1000MV10047306)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17,turn left into
Rosslyn road, to Rosslyn taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA06(6000ZC6000Z800047428)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi Rank.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane Railway station through Morula Sun, Hebron,Ga Rankuwa, through Zone 16, Ramogodi turn right into
Brits road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA08(6000ZC10010O10047802)From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun
Valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80 Mabopane Highway, join Wellem street ,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan
street, Schubart street,Vermeulen street,DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTENATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellem street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort,Pretoria North into DF Malan,Boom street,Andries street,Du Toit street into
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street,PAUL kruger street,Andries street,Du Toit street into 
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17, Ruth First turn right into Mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun Valley,M17,Ruth First turn right to Mabopane Highway, turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1,turn into Lyn East turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboon railway station to Mamelodi and

7.1.1.6.
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back.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Mafikeng (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA07(6000ZC6100OI10054639)FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION THROUGH M17, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA RANKUWA T JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HAARTEBEES ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLATINUM MINE HIGHWAY THROUGH RUSTERNBURG,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION TRHOUGH M17 TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA-RANKUWA T
JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,HARTEBEES ROAD,BAKWENA PLATINUM HIGHWAY,TURN LEFT
INTO OLD RUSTERNBURG ROAD,REX ROADD,TURN LEFT INTO DERBY ROAD,RIGHT INTO KOSTER ROAD
THROUGH LICHTERNBURG,ROOIGROND TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0117122
2

2) CECIL SIFISO PHIRI 7207035755085 3) 567 BLOCK DD, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,

7.1.1.5.
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Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

1) AOGPGP0117431
4

2) SM Sehube 5312155651080 3) 1103 Xone 3, Ga-Rankuwa, Ga-Rankuwa, 0208
Ga-Rankuwa United Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0182290 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) - BRCNWGUTA05(6201FP6000Z800047268)From
Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank and areas within Ga-Rankuwa TLC jurisdiction to Brits through Mothutlung to Brits Taxi Rank
through Brits Road to Zenex Garage turn right to Brits Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.1.

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) - BRCNWGUTA05(6201FP6000Z800047268)From
Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank and areas within Ga-Rankuwa TLC jurisdiction to Brits through Mothutlung to Brits Taxi Rank
through Brits Road to Zenex Garage turn right to Brits Taxi Rank and return.

7.2.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0117435
7

2) MOCHEKO TINNES PHELA
8402026125088

3) 16 IKHOLA STREET, LOTUS GARDENS, TSHWANE,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

7.1.1.9.

343



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3057

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0117703
5

2) RJM MOTSWAI 5606015910085 3) 905 KUNKENBERG GARDENS, VISAGIE STREET,
PRETORIA, 0001 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0133260 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.3.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
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Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,

7.1.1.1

346



	3060	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
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STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP

7.1.1.3
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO

CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD

ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,

PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED

INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO

STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO

H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO

BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI

RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,

PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER

MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4

7.2.)  Current List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED

INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO

STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.2.1.1.
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NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.2.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.3.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.4.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.2.1.5.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.2.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI7.2.1.7.
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EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN

LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED

TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.2.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.1
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

7.2.1.2
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PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.2.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.2.1.2
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R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED

AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD

PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION

DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO

JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.2.1.4

1) AOGPGP0117792
5

2) TT THUBANA 5902015804083 3) UNIT 158, RETHABISENG, BRONKHOSTSPRUIT,
1020 GREATER BRONKHORSTSPRUIT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0101(1002081000XP10056562)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED INTO SNAKE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HARPER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVEPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI STATION ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0102(10020810020700056563)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT TOBABSFONTEIN
FOR-WAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KAALKFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0103(10020910020800056564)FROM RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT JOIN
R568 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT JOIN R104,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET,TURN RIGHT
ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROMBRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT JOIN LANHAM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT JOIN R568,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RETHABISENG STREE, PROCEED AND ENTER RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPTSH(GBTA)0104(10020A10020800056566)FROM ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDALA 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R2442 TURN RIGHT INTOR513,PROCEED TO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GRUGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GENERAL LOUISE BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO STORM STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OVBRO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER
BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TURN LEFT INTO R2442, TURN RIGHT INTO MOTHIBE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO
MOTHIBE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MBONGANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOTHIBE DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NDALA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CULLINAN MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0105(10020810020F00056567)FROM BRONHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN RIGHT  INTO R50 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MAIN TAXI (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0106(10020810020E00056568)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREETTURN RIGHT
INTO BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI TANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT (Origin), GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0107(10020C10020D00056569)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT INTO R54, JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER GROBLERSDAL MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0108(10020810020B00056570)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25 ,TURN LEFT INTO R42,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL SELAS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DELAMS MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0109(10020810020G00056576)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED TO SOKHULUMI DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VERINA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER DENNILTON, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0110(10020810020H00056577)FROM BRONKHORSPRUITT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD TUN LEFT INTO
R513,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0111(10020810020I00056578)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT JOIN N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO EDDIE
STREET, TURN RIGHT ENTER WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0117894
5

2) JS LETUKU 5304275726082 3) 2109 HLONGWANE STREET, MAHUBE VALLEY,
MAMELODI EAST, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long
Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI

RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1
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MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118161
8

2) G NDLOVU 5002285768082 3) 26 KASTEEL STREET, ROODEPOORT,
JOHANNESBURG, 1724 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
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TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.6.
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RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,

7.1.1.1
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LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0118190
6

2) S SITHOLE 7002135854080 3) CNR SHABANGU AND NTSIE STREET, 1461
MAMELODI WEST, PRETORIA, 0001 Mamelodi Local
Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

7.1.1.1
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Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 

7.1.1.1
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CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

7.1.1.1

376



	3092	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO
PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO
SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF
LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.
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HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.
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 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0119031
1

2) BW MLAMBO 5705165514083 3) 1774 MOGO STREET, OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0157 SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO
PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO
SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF
LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB

7.1.1.9.
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RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0119045
9

2) Boy John Nkabinde 4508025177088 3) P.O. BOX 1997, HAMMANSKRAAL,
HAMMANSKRAAL, 0400 Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST
CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED

7.1.1.8.
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STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119046
1

2) REGINAH MILDRED NKOMO
5704060793082

3) 1791/475 PHASE 1 BEIRUT, WINTERVELDT,
TSHWANE, 198 Soshanguve Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

7.1.1.5.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,
DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND
EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119080
0

2) SA Ledwaba 5901025582085 3) PO Box 1306, Hammanskraal, Tshwane, 0400
Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,

7.1.1.1.

386



	3102	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0119084
5

2) SP MALOBOLA 6604015279089 3) 454 FREDERICK STREET, PRETORIA WEST,
PRETORIA, 0001 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

7.1.1.5.
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FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER

7.1.1.9.
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OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119085
7

2) LESETJA MICHAEL PHAGO
7102165395085

3) 2027 EXTENSION 1, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE,
0152 Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,

7.1.1.2.
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TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE

ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER

BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE

WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:

FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND

PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP

OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED

AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER

TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE

PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,

PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND

THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:

MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,

GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,

OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -

GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119096
4

2) D HLONGWANE 5901165723085 3) P O BOX 367, ATTREDGEVILLE, PRETORIA, 0008
Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

7.1.1.1
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FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119100

0

2) Andries Mponisa Kekana 55010552500803) P O Box 288, Majaneng, Majaneng, 0407 Temba Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,

TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST

CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,

LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND

BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY

TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD

TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -

BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,

Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT

INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE

(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,

MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST

7.1.1.4.
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AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119101
2

2) MH SETSHEDI 6011205897086 3) 233 CHRYSLER, HAMMANSKRAAL, TSHWANE, 0407
Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST
CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119102
3

2) JT MATJEKE 7504020454082 3) 36491 MOTHOGOANE STR, EXT0122, MAMELODI
EAST, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.9.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

7.1.1.1
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From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING

CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

7.1.1.1
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PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119138

4

2) Nkele  Cathrine Minyuko 54101805840843) P.O.BOX 29, Pienaar Rivier, Pienaar Rivier, 0420

Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,

TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST

CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,

LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND

BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK

7.1.1.1
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KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

1) AOGPGP0119142
1

2) JL RAKGOALE 8406075833088 3) 28- DU PLESSIS STREET, CLARINA, TSHWANE,
0182 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.
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ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,

7.1.1.7.
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TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119142
2

2) JL RAKGOALE 8406075833088 3) 28- DU PLESSIS STREET, CLARINA, TSHWANE,
0182 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.

7.1.1.5.
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ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119161
9

2) Sonnyboy Komsasa MAHLANGU
7010065372080

3) P O BOX 1722, GROBLERSDAL, GROBLERSDAL,
0470 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

7.1.1.1.
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RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,

7.1.1.1
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proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

7.1.1.1
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to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

7.1.1.1
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(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119162
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2) Sonnyboy Komsasa MAHLANGU
7010065372080

3) P O BOX 1722, GROBLERSDAL, GROBLERSDAL,
0470 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

7.1.1.1
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Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119162
2

2) Sonnyboy Komsasa MAHLANGU
7010065372080

3) P O BOX 1722, GROBLERSDAL, GROBLERSDAL,
0470 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.2.
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FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

420



	3136	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street

7.1.1.1

421



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3137

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand

Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

7.1.1.1
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Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0119164
0

2) BP MAKHUBELE 8405120455087 3) 14605 MOTLEPE STR, ATTERIDGEVILLE,
PRETORIA, 0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF

ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0181177 2) SP Mahlangu 6206175255089 3) STAND NO 6487 EXTENSION 3, SOSHANGUVE,
TSHWANE, 0152 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

7.1.1.3.
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STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0181179 2) M J MASEMOLA 6602085395082 3) 2316 SECTION G, TSHUKUDA STREET, MAMELODI
WEST, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

7.1.1.4.
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THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0193110 2) KT MATEA 7011035796085 3) 451 FREDERICKS STREET, 19 MENDES COURT,
PRETORIA WEST, 0183 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION
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1) AOGPGP0193110 2) KT MATEA 7011035796085 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP

7.1.1.5.
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OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0195608 2) M.P Kabinde 5109025199088 3) 1217 BLOCK R, SOSHANGUVHE, PRETORIA, 0152
Centurion Taxi Association
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1) AOGPGP0195608 2) M.P Kabinde 5109025199088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -

GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 

INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT

INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE

WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING

CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY

BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO

SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN

RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.

12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &

13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -

GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD

JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS

WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,

PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE

RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND

ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0195610 2) MW SKOSANA 5801075328084 3) STAND 693 BLOCK K, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA,

0152 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 

7.1.1.6.
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INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0195613 2) ME MPHUTHI 5702215832086 3) 63 BLOCK JJ, SOSHANGUVE, SOSHANGUVE, 0152
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.1.
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(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING

7.1.1.6.
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CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0195658 2) SS MTSHWENI 8108275423088 3) 2184 ARCHBISHOP D TUTU STR., MAHUBE VALLEY
X1, PRETORIA, 0122 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER04 (12 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1.
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NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.
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CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0116257
9

2) NS DIBE 7507165628089 3) 8453 EXT 2, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0116259
7

2) AH MASHABA 8109055848080 3) 06 THWANE STREET, ATTRIDGEVILLE, PRETORIA,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

1

NMBTSHWOVER05
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1) 2) AH MASHABA 8109055848080 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

7.1.1.5.
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0116259
8

2) AH MASHABA 8109055848080 3) 06 THWANE STREET, ATTRIDGEVILLE, PRETORIA,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

7.1.1.1
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116260
3

2) AH MASHABA 8109055848080 3) 06 THWANE STREET, ATTRIDGEVILLE, PRETORIA,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP

7.1.1.3.
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OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116260
4

2) AH MASHABA 8109055848080 3) 06 THWANE STREET, ATTRIDGEVILLE, PRETORIA,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116261
2

2) AH MASHABA 8109055848080 3) 06 THWANE STREET, ATTRIDGEVILLE, PRETORIA,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

7.1.1.5.
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LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

7.1.1.1
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FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0116262
1

2) PE LEKGAU 8011215691089 3) 4 J ELK PLACE, PHILLIP  NELPLACE, PRETORIA,
0183 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
13
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GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116262
7

2) JT MASEKO 6706230559086 3) 2974 CROWN STREET, OLIVENHOUTBOSCH,
TSHWANE, 0187 Zwanani Marabastad Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3801(1000JQ1001N400052233)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK,LOAD, PROCEED TO BOHLALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEGONG 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NALEDI, TURN LEFT INTO BOHLALE STREET, PROCEED BACK TO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LOGNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN,  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
MIMOSA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS LADIUM, TURN RIGHT INTO M2 EAST, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VANDERWALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGOITER
AND PRCOCEED INTO   BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD  TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM BELLE OMBRE/MAARABATAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGH INTO SCHURBERT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MITCHELL STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET, TURN LEFT JOHAN AVENUE,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHNER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHZMTA3802(1001N41000JZ00052234)FROM BELLE OMBRE /MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN INTO RUIMTE
STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HOUGAARD STREET, TRUN RIGHT SUSAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO THUINS  VAN NIEKERK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO REDDENBURG STREET, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER WIEDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN TRIP:
FROM WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUIMTE STREET, LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R114, TURN LEFT R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN
LEFT INTO GULFOSS STREET, RIGHT INTO WIENDELA STREET, LEFT INTO BERENITIA STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO F. JORD STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M24, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101,
PROCEED INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MAER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WANDERWALT STREET, OFF LOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3803(1001N41205MA00052235)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R101, PROCEED LOAD AND OFF
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOTHRILL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEDRICK STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BRADLEY STREET, TURN INTO CROSSLEY STREET, TURN LEFT KATZ STREET, LEFT INTO
PORTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BECKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFORD STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PANORAMA STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD , PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO ROOIHUISKRAAL TEMPORAY
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN TRIP: 
FROM ROOIHUISKRAALTEMPORAY RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO KESTREL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HOFSANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MARABOE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO R101, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT INTO LITTLETEN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO N14, PROCEED INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURGHT RIGHT INTO STRUBEN STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO VANDERWLT STREET, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO JERUSALEM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE/ MARABASTAD TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804(1000JQ1001PY00052236)FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO N14, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE
OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER CENTURION TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP:
FROM CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO AKERBOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP HIGHWAY, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO SAAMRAAND STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHZMTA3804A1(1000JQ1001PY00052237)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
LOCHNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARD STREET, LEFT R114, RIGHT INTO CHRIS HOGAARD STREET, LEFT
INTO RUIMTE STREET, LOAD AND OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, TURN LESFT INTO
LENCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET AND ENTER THE CENTURION TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFF
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCHEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGTH INTO WILLEM
BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHRIS HOUGARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO SAAMRAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTSBOSCH MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KNOEPIESLANGTE K52 TEMPORARY RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3805(1001N41001PA00052238)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER INTO  SCHUBERT STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER R101, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M10,
TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO K52, OFF

7.1.1.6.
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LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3806(1001N41000K800052239)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET,LOAD AND OFF LOAD,  TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROGER DYASON STREET, PROCEED INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
POTGITIER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JAN WOLMARANS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TOBIAS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES PIETORIOUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO  M24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER VOORTREKKERHOOGTE TEMPORARY TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

PRETORIA(MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE) MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHZMTA3807(1001N41001KL00052240)FROM BELLE OMBER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOGAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STREUBEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED INTO R101, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M10, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEUNS VAN NIEKERK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ESCOURT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUIKRAAL
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UITSIG STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAIL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN ELLIS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO YELANDA STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAAKFONTEIN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PANORAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO THE REEDS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
PROCEED WITH THE SAME ROUTE ON RETURN UNTIL R101, FROM THERE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0116330
7

2) MD MOGOLA 6907175744085 3) 25765 EXT 7, MAMELODI EAST, MAMELODI, 0122
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.2.
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RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116330
9

2) JS MTHIMUNYE 7306165345087 3) PO BOX 677, EKANGALA, BRONKHORSPRUIT, 1021
GREATER BRONKHORSTSPRUIT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Benoni Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0101(1002081000XP10056562)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED INTO SNAKE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HARPER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVEPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI STATION ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0102(10020810020700056563)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT TOBABSFONTEIN
FOR-WAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KAALKFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0103(10020910020800056564)FROM RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT JOIN
R568 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT JOIN R104,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET,TURN RIGHT
ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROMBRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT JOIN LANHAM STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT JOIN R568,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RETHABISENG STREE, PROCEED AND ENTER RETHABISENG MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0104(10020A10020800056566)FROM ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDALA 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R2442 TURN RIGHT INTOR513,PROCEED TO LANHAM STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GRUGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DELAREY
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CATHY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GENERAL LOUISE BOTHA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO STORM STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OVBRO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER
BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
TURN LEFT INTO R2442, TURN RIGHT INTO MOTHIBE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO
MOTHIBE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MBONGANI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOTHIBE DRIVE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NDALA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZITHOBENI MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CULLINAN MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0105(10020810020F00056567)FROM BRONHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN RIGHT  INTO R50 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MAIN TAXI (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0106(10020810020E00056568)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREETTURN RIGHT
INTO BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT ENTER BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI TANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT (Origin), GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0107(10020C10020D00056569)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT INTO R54, JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER GROBLERSDAL MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0108(10020810020B00056570)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R25 ,TURN LEFT INTO R42,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL SELAS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DELAMS MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0109(10020810020G00056576)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED TO SOKHULUMI DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VERINA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT AND ENTER DENNILTON, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0110(10020810020H00056577)FROM BRONKHORSPRUITT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD TUN LEFT INTO
R513,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(GBTA)0111(10020810020I00056578)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT JOIN N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO EDDIE
STREET, TURN RIGHT ENTER WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116332
3

2) JB MAHLANGU 6904035882080 3) 39 CORDELFOS STREET, WESPARK, PRETORIA,
0183 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116335
1

2) BP SKOSANA 8410066129084 3) 3 KERK STREET, KEMPTON PARK, EKURHULENI,
1619 Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0116335
7

2) ZM SELALA 7107055534081 3) 2859 MAHURE VALLEY, MAMELODI, TSHWANE,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1
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MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 

FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 

INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 

SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 

WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 

CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 

THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans

Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius

load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6

(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police

Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into

Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi

Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 

On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed

straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into

Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,

proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn

right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi

Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.

Alternative Route

From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to

Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32

Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn

right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank

load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into

Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and

offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road

proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and

get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left

proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General

Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed

past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past

Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street

on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand

Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

7.1.1.1
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left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116336
1

2) SM MALATA 5112015543083 3) 7468 SECTION V, MAMELODI, PRETORIA, 0122
Centurion Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.1.
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RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.
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CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,
PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116745
1

2) G.K MATHIBELA 6303165347081 3) 295  MOUNTAIN   VIEW, KWAMHLANGA,
EPUMALANGA, 1022 Pretoria Plaza Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.
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EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116745
5

2) G.K MATHIBELA 6303165347081 3) 295  MOUNTAIN   VIEW, KWAMHLANGA,
EPUMALANGA, 1022 Pretoria Plaza Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI

7.1.1.2.

32



	3188	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 

7.1.1.8.
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FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO

BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 

RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,

PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI

RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),

PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,

ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

7.1.1.6.
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STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF

7.1.1.4.
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ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116751
4

2) MJ SEPOGWANA 5811265306089 3) 177 MAFA STREET, LOTUS GARDENS, PRETORIA,
0137 Laudium Local Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LAUDIUM/ERASMIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1701(1000K51001N400052254)FROM ERASMIA/LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
R55 (KWAGA ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER CHURCH AND PRINSLOO STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TUJRN RIGHT
INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, LOAD AT
CORNER CHURCH AND PRINSLOO, TURN   RIGHT INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MICHEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R55
(KWAGA ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAUDIUM/ERASMIA MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

LAUDIUM CBD TAXI RANK (Origin), LOTUS GARDEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1702(1000K51205TX00052257)FROM LAUDIUM CBD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO STAATSARTILERIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO T.U.T COLLEGE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STAAD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRACHAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARTIN HENDRIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DEN BERG, TURN LEFT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO STRACHAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH, TURN RIGHT INTO ACRIDIAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANTHESIS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER LOTUS GARDENS TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM LOTUS GARDENS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STRACHAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MORKEL STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SARTILERIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MICHEL STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1703(1000K51000JV00052258)FROM ERASMIA/LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
R55 (KWAGA ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO ELMAND STREET RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FORM SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1703A1(1000K51000JV00052259)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM ERASMIA/LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55 (KWAGA ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO
R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD), TURN LEFT INTO M34 (LITTLETON ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JEAN
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO LINCON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STRAAT, PROCEED AND ENTER
CENTURION TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  ELMAND STREET RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (GARSFONTEIN), TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO M34 (LITTLETON
ROAD), PROCEED TO JEAN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO LINCON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD, PROCEED INTO GERHAART STREET, TURN LEFT JEAN AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN INTO WIERDE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO ELMAND
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.4.

LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(LLTA)1705(1001QF1001PY00138273)FROM LAUDIUM MAIN SHOPPING CENTRE  TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO 13TH AVENUE COETZEE ,TURN  CAPREME STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBABA COETZEE
,TURN LEFT INTO HOOF M26,TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WIIEERDE STREET
M10,TURN RIGHT INTO R 101, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO M34,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEAN AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD INTO CENTURION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAUDIUM SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PRINSLOO (Pretoria CBD) (Origin), Danville (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(LLTA)1706(136USG1205U800138275)FROM CORNER PRINSLOO STREET AND CHURCH STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ARTILLERY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T. DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STAAT ARTILLERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE HEIGHTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NORMAN EATON, PROCEED STRAIGHT ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STAAT ARTILLERY, TURN LEFT  INTO
STRETCHEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARTIN HENDRIE STRET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIKE DU TOUIT STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIRCLE
GRASS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DEN BERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FORT WEST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ACREDIAN STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VAN DEN BERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CIRCLE
GRAAS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO STRETCHEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OF
FAND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MORKEL STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SYTZE STREET, 
PHILLIP NEL PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN STAAT ARTILLERY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
STAAT ARTILLERY,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO REBECCA  STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO D.F.MALAN DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART ROAD,/PAUL KRUGER STREET/ANDRIES STREET/PRINSLOO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  DU
TOIT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

EMERALD (Laudium) (Origin), PRINSLOO (Pretoria CBD) (Destination) -
GPTSH(LLTA)1704(136XW7136USG00138284)     LAUDIUM SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      CORNER PRINSLOO & CHURCH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI RANK      FROM LAUDIUM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMERALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 1St 
AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO R55 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ROD
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INNER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEF TINTO VAN
DALSEN  STREET,TURN LEF INTO TRANS ORANGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVEN STREET,DROP OFF AND 
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
SCHOEMAN STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET DROP  OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN  INTO
MITCHELL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN TRANS ORANGE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAGHT AND URN LEFT INTO R55 DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1st AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO EMERALD STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO 19th AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA COETZEE  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LAUDIUM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0116752
0

2) S.J KABINI 7002015990087 3) 19736 SECTION F, MAMELODI WEST, PRETORIA,
0122 Pretoria Plaza Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.
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EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0116761
7

2) MP PHALA 8209295631088 3) PO BOX 997, IRENE, PRETORIA, 0062 Centurion Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(CETA)0801(1001U91001MX00055073)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,
PROCEED AND TUN LEFT INTO JEAN AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RABIE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED TO CANTONMENT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
NLEFT INTO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED WITH M18 TO PRETORIA, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO RAILWAY STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEEDANND TUR NRIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLPOAD AND LOAD, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN LDFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK
TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO SCHIEDING STREET, LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI
RANK  WITH THE SAME ROUTE.  ROUTE ‘A’ WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY BOUNDARIES OF CENTURION. 

7.1.1.1.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIERRE VAN RYN  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH (CETA)0802(1001UA1001UB00055076)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE
OMBRE TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK TO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, LOAD, PROCEED WITH ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MINAAR, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO
SCHIEDING STREET, PROCED TO ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED TO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/R21, PROCEED
TO MONUMENT PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRIJDOM DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRRIE KLAPPER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO  PIERRE VAN RYNEVELDT
SHOPPING CENTRE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NELMAPIUS DRIVE AND BACK  WITH RYNEVELD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD,  AND TURN LEFT INTO KIRKNEST AND
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PINE DENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(CETA)0803(1001UA1001UC00055079)FROM MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK, LOAD, TUR
NLEFT ITO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MINAAR STEET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO M18, OFFLOAD AT FOUNTAIN, PROCEED TO BOTHA AVENUE, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED TO
DOREENKLOOF TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, PROCEED AND ENTER PINEDENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD/ BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.
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CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804(1001U91001UD00055082)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GEHARD STREET,OFFLOAD AND LAOD,  PROCEED TO STATION
ROAD,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEE AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0804-A1(1001U91001UD00055084)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
WITH LENCHEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEDT INTO CLIFTEN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO STATION ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER CENTURION STATION TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), R21 BUSINESS PARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0805(1001U91001UE00055086)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT 
INTO SOUTH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCED AND TUR NLEFT
INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, OFFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO IRENE STATION TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WHILE OFFLOAD AND LOADING ONT THE
WAY, TURN LEFT INTO RYNEVELDT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RYNEVELDT SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
 RETURN BACK BY TURNING LEFT INTO  NELMAPIUS STREET, OFFLOADING AND LOADING ALL THE WAY
BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806(1001U91001QK00055091)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN STREET, TUR NLEFT INTO JOHN VORSTER DRIVE, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1/KRUGERSDORP FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT.
12 & 13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0806.A1(1001U91001QK00055092)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AN LOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXT. 12 &
13, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), HIGHVELD /TEKNOPARK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0807(1000KT1001UF00055093)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE, TURN RIHGT INTO JIHN VORSTER DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 91 OAK AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK WITH OAK AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO WITCH HEZEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO ECO SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BRACKFONTEIN INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0808(1000KT1001UG00055094)FROM IRENE RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO M18, TURN RIGHT INTO NELMAPIUS DRIVE,OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,OFFLOAD ND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRACKFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTOLIVENHOUTBOSCH M36, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO CHECKERS
WAREHOUSE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS NELMAPIUS,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED TO GATEWAY INDUSTRIAL PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER IRENE
RAILWAY STATION TAXI RANK.

CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WIERDAPARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(CETA)0809(1001U91001QL00055095)FROM CENTURION CBD MAIN  TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTH EAST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUIMTE AND
ROOIHUSKRAAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOADA ND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK TO CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116790
4

2) WS MASOMBUKA 7509225596082 3) 414 DIPLOMANDI CRESCENT, PHILLIP NEL PARK,
TSHWANE, 0183 PADNATO LOCAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0116791
4

2) S.L MASILELA 6202165395084 3) ROOM  NO1  EASTSIDE  PLAZA, BAVIAANSPOORT 
WEG, EASTLYNNE, 0186 Pretoria Plaza Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),

7.1.1.8.
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PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0116791
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1) 2) S.L MASILELA 6202165395084 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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2) S.L MASILELA 6202165395084 3) ROOM  NO1  EASTSIDE  PLAZA, BAVIAANSPOORT 
WEG, EASTLYNNE, 0186 Pretoria Plaza Taxi
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE

7.1.1.6.
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SAME ROUTE.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0116792
6

2) S.L MASILELA 6202165395084 3) ROOM  NO1  EASTSIDE  PLAZA, BAVIAANSPOORT 
WEG, EASTLYNNE, 0186 Pretoria Plaza Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.
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EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0116793
3

2) J MAHLANGU 6711045509086 3) 450 DF MALAN AND BOOM STREET, PRETORIA,
TSHWANE, 0142 PADNATO LOCAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLTA)2401(1001IF1001UH00055103)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK,LOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER HOF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BANADES STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRECKS STREET, PROCEED TO SAREL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BEVERLY STREET,
OFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALFRED BOEYES AND HALTMANN AVENUE, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KENNETH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,OFFLOAD AND
LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRUIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VAN DER HOFF ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DE BEINES , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK WITH THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2402(1001MX1001UH00055104)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN MOGUL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STAATSARTILLIERE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TECHNIKON STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
STYTZE WIERDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL STREET, JOIN JAN HEUIKELMANN ROAD, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BREMER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDERHOFF STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HORSNEK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RIEDFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SWARTSPRIUT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO VANDERHOFF ROAD,ENTER DIE BEINES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PLTA)2403(1001MX1001RO00055105)FROM PRETORIA BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDEN STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF ONLY,

RETURN
FROM PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREETJOIN BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET AND ENTER BLOED STREET, RETURN BACK TO THE PRETORIA BLOED RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0116805
0

2) S.J. TJIYANA 6601025859082 3) 893 OOIEVAAL STREET, WAVERLY, PRETORIA,
0186 Pretoria Plaza Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.
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EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 
RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI
RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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2) ZINHLE STANFORD DHLAMINI

7508045255085

3) P O BOX 9887, PRETORIA, TSHWANE, 0001 Pretoria

Mabopane Pietersburg Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Pietersburg Industrial (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2701(1000L052083S10138202)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &

RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT

INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO

POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR

ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK

TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R.

SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN

LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY

MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Komatipoort (Komatiepoort) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2723(1001XR8201E110141488)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK) - KOMATIPOORT

KOMATIPOORTFROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK,

MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, NELSPRUIT ,KWANYAMAZANE, MATSULU, MALELANE &

HECTORSPRUIT INTO KOMATIPOORT TURN LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK. RETURN TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2909(1001XR1001K010141489)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)DAVEYTON START AT DAIRY

MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET

TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN RIGHT AGAIN INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT

INTO VAN BOESHOTEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO R21 (JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY).  OFF-RAMP INTO R23

(OLIFANTSFORNTEIN ROAD), TURN INTO ELMA STREET, BIRCH ROAD, M32 ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PRETORIA

ROAD, GERDENHUIS ROAD, KERK STREET, LURIE ROAD, TUNTON ROAD, EISLEN STREET INTO DAVEYTON

TAXI RANK.  BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO

ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2722(1001T96000YJ10141490)FROM MABOPANE STATION INTO M17 TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL

ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO R566.  TURN LEFT INTO R512 THEN RIGHT INTO N4 FREEWAY TO THE WEST,

OFFRAMP ON R24 TO THE RIGHT THEN TURNS LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE.  DRIVE THROUGH THE

TOWN ON THAT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND

OFFLOAD.

RETURN TO MABOPANE: - TURN LEFT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN RIGHT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE. 

TURN RIGHT INTO BOSCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FATIMA BAYAT DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24 TO

KRUGERSDORP.  TURN LEFT INTO N4 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION.  OFFRAMP TO R512 THEN TURN RIGHT

INTO 566.  TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO M17 TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2721(1001T9520AJX10141809)MABOPANE PIETERSBURG FROM MABOPANE TO

HAMMANSKRAAL TURN LEFT INTO R101

TO PIENAARSRIVIER TO JOIN N1 TO THE NORTH  & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT,

DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS).  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO POLOKWANE [VEHICLE

MAY USE N1 FREEWAY PENDING ON PASENGERS OFFLOADING] . INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO MABOPANE  STATION .

7.1.1.5.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Makhado (Louis Trichardt Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2719(1001PF5209EZ10141813)FROM DAIRYMALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN

STREETAND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED

POTGIETERSRUS.  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GROBELAAR STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LANDROS MAREE STREET AND REJOINT N1 TO THE NORTH, PASS MATOKS INTO MAKHADO.

TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER STREET ANED LEFT INTO BONGENI TAXI RANK OFFLOADAND LOAD BACK THE

7.1.1.6.
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SAME ROUTE TO TSHEWANE AND RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT INTO C.R SWART HIGHWAY AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET ANS LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2702(1000L01001G510141960)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER RD THEN RIGHT INTO FREDERICK COOPER DR, PROCEED INTO CHAMDOR RD THEN RIGHT
INTO ERASMUS ST & INTO LEOPARDVLEI TAXI RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO R28
PAARDEKRAAL DR. PROCEED INTO MARKET ST & TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP TAXI RANK TO
OFFLOAD. BACK ON MARKET ST TURN RIGHT INTOMAIN REEF RD. TURN RIGHT INTO CEMETERY ROAD THEN
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ST RIGHT INTO 6TH ST THEN RIGHT INTO STATION ST AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUTHERLAND AVE INTO THE RANDFONTEIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE,
ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 POTGIETER ST. TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2704(1000L01000P110141961)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE ST RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ST TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BOESHOTENST AVE, PROCEED INTO R21
JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY. OFF RAMP INTO R25 THEN HIGH RD , GREAT NORTH RD BUNYANE ST , ST HARPUR
AVE, LIVERPOOL ST LUTTON RD , INTO BENONI TAXI RANK. BACK TO PTA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D
WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2706(1000L05201KK10141968)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH TURN LEFT INTO R33 INTO MODIMOLLE ON POTGIETER ST &
PROCEED R33 TO VAALWATER PROCEED AGAIN ON R33 TO ELLISRUS  TURN RIGHT INTO R517 LEFT INTO
ELLISRUS LONG DIST TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD
(M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST &
LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO
OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.9.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Vryburg (Vryburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2708(1000L062015Y10141969)START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN
STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET
THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN
SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY OFFRAMP TO JOIN N14 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION TILL YOU TURN RIGHT ON N14 TO
VENTERSDORPL  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS ON THE SAME ROUTE: COLIGNY, BESIESVLEI, SANNIESHOF,
AND DELAREYVILLE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34
INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE TAXI RANK.  PASSENGERS MAY BE
OFFLOADED ONT ROUTE AND NO PASSENGERS MAY BE LOADED ON THE ROUTE.  LOAD AND RETURN ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101- POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT ON
BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK  TO OFF-LOAD AND
BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET.  BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TO VRYBURG

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON THE C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE
INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT ON R104-CHURCH STREET TO THE EAST.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON THE
SAME ROUTE INTO R27.  TURN LEFT INTO R560.  TURN LEFT ON R24 INTO MAGALIES TURN RIGHT INTO P47-2
TO DERBY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH P47-2 TO KOSTER.  TURN LEFT INTO R52 TO LITCHENBURG. 
TURN LEFT INTO R505 AND RIGHT BACK TO R52 PROCEED TO BESIESVLEI.  TURN RIGHT INTO N14 PASSING
THE SANNIESHOF & DELAREYVILLE ON THAT ROUTE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-
JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34 INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE
TAXI RANK.  LOAD AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R104 –
CHURCH STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE .  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE.  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO
THE RANK TO OFF-LOAD AND BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Fetakgomo Rural (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2709(1000L051005L10141971)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)     APPEL/GA-NKOANA     FROM

7.1.1.1
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DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH RIGHT TO
ZAMBEZI DR LEFT TO MOLOTO RD (R573) PASS MOLOTO ,KWA-MHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN,SIYABUSWA.
PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH MARBLE HALL PROCEED INTO 1ST ST TURN RIGHT FICUSS ST PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON THE GRAVEL ROAD TO APEL (GA-NKOANA) VILLAGE TAXI RANK.       BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Kimberley Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2710(1000L090011V10141972)FROM  DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. THEN TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD TTHROUGH RANDFONTEIN TURN RIGHT INTO N12 PASSING THROUGH
POTCHESTROOM,KLERKSDORP,
WOLMARANSSTAD,BLOEMHOF,CHRISTIANA, WARRENTON INTO KIMBERLY USING THE EASIEST STREETS
TO THE LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2711(1000L05208Q010141973)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS), PASS
MAKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUHG N1, PROCEED INTO GROBLER STREET, PROCEED INTO R71 ,
PROCEED INTO BOYNE, OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO HANNEBURG OFFLOAD AND PROCEED INTO
MAKGOBASKLOOF, PROCEEED STRAIGHT THROUGH R71 TO TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA
STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO CLAUDE WEATLEY STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO PICK N’ PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME UNTIL TURN RIHGT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD PRETORIA, TURN
LEFT INTO CR SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIHGT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN AND LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM DAIRY MALL CENTER TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE
THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED POTGIETERSRUS. PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO
POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GLOBERLAAR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AT GA-SEKGOPO VILLAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI`S KRILL ROUTE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GAKGAPANE VILLAGE, DROP OFF, RETURN TO MODJADJI`S KRAAL ROUTE AND PROCEED TO TURN LEFT
INTO R526, PROCEED SOUTH WARDS INTO MODJADJI`S KLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
DANNIE JOUBERT STREET IN TZANEEN, TURN LEFT INTO AGATHA STREET PROCEED NORTHWARDS, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET, AND TURN INTO PICK N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT
INTO C.R SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE OF DRIVING THROUGH THE ABOVE

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2712(1000L0820AMP10141974)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK, MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, INTO NELSPRUIT THROUGH N4 AND
TURN LEFT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR(R40) AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW STREET AND INTO HERSHAL
STREET AND PROCEED INTO ANDREW STREET AND RIGHT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR (R40) INTO WHITE
RIVER PROCEED INTO KRUGER PARK STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO THEO KLEINHANS STREET AND RIGHT
INTO THE TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND BACK TO THEO KLEINHANS STREET (R538) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HAZYVIEW AND THE ROAD TURNS TO R40 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 PASS MARITI ON THE SAME
ROUTE INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON THAT ROUTE AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHIA TAXI RANK.  PROCEED
THROUGH R40 TO ACKON HOEK OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK.

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE

INTO R40 VIA THE SAME ROUTE INTO WHITE RIVER TIL MIDDLEBURG TURN RIGHT TO FONTEIN ROAD.  TURN
LEFT INTO R555 AND OFFLOAD.  TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET AND PROCEED ON MIDDLEBURG ROAD R555
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO EADIE STREET INTO
THE TAXI RANK.  BACK ON EADIE STREET AND PROCEED ON R555 INTO N4 TO THE WEST OF PRETORIA. 
OFFRAM ON R25 TO THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT INTO R104 –CHRUCH STREET AND OFFLOAD INSIDE THE TAXI
RANK.  PROCEED WITH R104 (CHURCH STREET) THEN TURN  LEFT TO N4 INTO PRETORIUS STREET.  TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET OFFLOAD ON THE CORNER OF BLOED STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
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BLOED STREET.  TURN LEFT ON COWIE STREET AND THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET AND LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, RIGHT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON R533 AND INTO GRASKOP AND ROCKY RAPID STREET OUT ON R533.  TURN LEFT
INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACKINTO
R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 TURN RIGHT R540 TO DULLSTROOM AND ON THE
SAME ROUTE TO BELFAST IN VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTER STREET (R33) AND
RIGHT INTO N4.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2713(1000L052097V10141976)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH & PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R55 TO CONDRINGTON
PASSING SETTLERS, TUINPLAAS, ROEDTAN, OFFLOAD  ZEBIDIELA TAXI RANK. PROCEED TO
LEBOWAKGOMO[ZONE F]  TAXI RANK OFFLOAD & PROCEED TO[ZONEO A] TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2715(1000L05001EP10141977)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R81 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THABAMOOPO, TURN RIGHT TO R36 & LEFT TO R81. STRAIGHT TO GIYANI TOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET RIGHT INTO THE GIYANI TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD,
PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING
THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ladybrand (Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2716(1000L072012T10141978)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)- FICKSBURG START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 0 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL
AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN
RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57 PASS HEILBRON TO PIETERSTEIN AND RIGHT INTO R707 PASS
LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TAOWN RIGHT INTO R26 AND TURN
LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOADBACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 – POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD AND BACK
INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEDING STREET THEN TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM PETURS STEYN PROCEED ON R57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHAEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.  PASS FOURISBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG.
ALTERNATIVE:

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTER SITUATED ON BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET. DRIVE INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET AND TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART
STREET.
IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28-BEN SCHOEMAN HIGH WAY THEN TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN
RIGHT INTO N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT
INTO R716, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57  PASS HEILBRON TO PIETER STEIN AND RIGHT INTO
R707 PASS LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TOWN AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R26 AND TURN LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH THE R101 POTGIETER STREET.
TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.
DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFF LOAD AND BACK TO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEINDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE:

FROM PETRUS STEYN PROCEED ONR57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHEM THEN PROCEED
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THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.

PASS FOURIESBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG. 

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2703(1000L01001N310141980)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO

JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN

HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N3 & OFFRAMP TO M2. TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY RD TURN LEFT INTO

JACK ST & WILL PROCEED INTO PARK AVE & TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ST & LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI

RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA. INTO 1ST AVE TURN RIGHT INTO LELLPOIDT ST TURN LEFT INTO PARK

PROCEED INTO JACK ST INTO M2 THEN  INTO N3 NORTH. JOIN N1 NORHT  INTO R28(BEN SCHOEMAN

HIGHWAY) INTO R101 POTGIETER ST,

 TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST

THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Pietersburg Industrial (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2701(1000L052083S10138202)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &

RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT

INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO

POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR

ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK

TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R.

SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN

LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY

MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Komatipoort (Komatiepoort) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2723(1001XR8201E110141488)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK) - KOMATIPOORT

KOMATIPOORTFROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK,

MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, NELSPRUIT ,KWANYAMAZANE, MATSULU, MALELANE &

HECTORSPRUIT INTO KOMATIPOORT TURN LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK. RETURN TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2909(1001XR1001K010141489)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)DAVEYTON START AT DAIRY

MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET

TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN RIGHT AGAIN INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT

INTO VAN BOESHOTEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO R21 (JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY).  OFF-RAMP INTO R23

(OLIFANTSFORNTEIN ROAD), TURN INTO ELMA STREET, BIRCH ROAD, M32 ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PRETORIA

ROAD, GERDENHUIS ROAD, KERK STREET, LURIE ROAD, TUNTON ROAD, EISLEN STREET INTO DAVEYTON

TAXI RANK.  BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO

ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2722(1001T96000YJ10141490)FROM MABOPANE STATION INTO M17 TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL

ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO R566.  TURN LEFT INTO R512 THEN RIGHT INTO N4 FREEWAY TO THE WEST,

OFFRAMP ON R24 TO THE RIGHT THEN TURNS LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE.  DRIVE THROUGH THE

TOWN ON THAT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND

OFFLOAD.

RETURN TO MABOPANE: - TURN LEFT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN RIGHT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE. 

TURN RIGHT INTO BOSCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FATIMA BAYAT DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24 TO

KRUGERSDORP.  TURN LEFT INTO N4 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION.  OFFRAMP TO R512 THEN TURN RIGHT

INTO 566.  TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO M17 TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PMPTA)2721(1001T9520AJX10141809)MABOPANE PIETERSBURG FROM MABOPANE TO

7.1.1.5.
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HAMMANSKRAAL TURN LEFT INTO R101
TO PIENAARSRIVIER TO JOIN N1 TO THE NORTH  & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT,
DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS).  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO POLOKWANE [VEHICLE
MAY USE N1 FREEWAY PENDING ON PASENGERS OFFLOADING] . INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO MABOPANE  STATION .

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Makhado (Louis Trichardt Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2719(1001PF5209EZ10141813)FROM DAIRYMALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN
STREETAND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED
POTGIETERSRUS.  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GROBELAAR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANDROS MAREE STREET AND REJOINT N1 TO THE NORTH, PASS MATOKS INTO MAKHADO.

TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER STREET ANED LEFT INTO BONGENI TAXI RANK OFFLOADAND LOAD BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TSHEWANE AND RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT INTO C.R SWART HIGHWAY AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET ANS LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2702(1000L01001G510141960)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER RD THEN RIGHT INTO FREDERICK COOPER DR, PROCEED INTO CHAMDOR RD THEN RIGHT
INTO ERASMUS ST & INTO LEOPARDVLEI TAXI RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO R28
PAARDEKRAAL DR. PROCEED INTO MARKET ST & TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP TAXI RANK TO
OFFLOAD. BACK ON MARKET ST TURN RIGHT INTOMAIN REEF RD. TURN RIGHT INTO CEMETERY ROAD THEN
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ST RIGHT INTO 6TH ST THEN RIGHT INTO STATION ST AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUTHERLAND AVE INTO THE RANDFONTEIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE,
ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 POTGIETER ST. TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2704(1000L01000P110141961)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE ST RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ST TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BOESHOTENST AVE, PROCEED INTO R21
JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY. OFF RAMP INTO R25 THEN HIGH RD , GREAT NORTH RD BUNYANE ST , ST HARPUR
AVE, LIVERPOOL ST LUTTON RD , INTO BENONI TAXI RANK. BACK TO PTA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D
WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2706(1000L05201KK10141968)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH TURN LEFT INTO R33 INTO MODIMOLLE ON POTGIETER ST &
PROCEED R33 TO VAALWATER PROCEED AGAIN ON R33 TO ELLISRUS  TURN RIGHT INTO R517 LEFT INTO
ELLISRUS LONG DIST TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD
(M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST &
LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO
OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.9.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Vryburg (Vryburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2708(1000L062015Y10141969)START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN
STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET
THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN
SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY OFFRAMP TO JOIN N14 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION TILL YOU TURN RIGHT ON N14 TO
VENTERSDORPL  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS ON THE SAME ROUTE: COLIGNY, BESIESVLEI, SANNIESHOF,
AND DELAREYVILLE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34
INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE TAXI RANK.  PASSENGERS MAY BE
OFFLOADED ONT ROUTE AND NO PASSENGERS MAY BE LOADED ON THE ROUTE.  LOAD AND RETURN ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101- POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT ON
BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK  TO OFF-LOAD AND
BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET.  BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TO VRYBURG

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON THE C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE
INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT ON R104-CHURCH STREET TO THE EAST.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON THE
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SAME ROUTE INTO R27.  TURN LEFT INTO R560.  TURN LEFT ON R24 INTO MAGALIES TURN RIGHT INTO P47-2
TO DERBY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH P47-2 TO KOSTER.  TURN LEFT INTO R52 TO LITCHENBURG. 
TURN LEFT INTO R505 AND RIGHT BACK TO R52 PROCEED TO BESIESVLEI.  TURN RIGHT INTO N14 PASSING
THE SANNIESHOF & DELAREYVILLE ON THAT ROUTE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-
JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34 INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE
TAXI RANK.  LOAD AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R104 –
CHURCH STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE .  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE.  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO
THE RANK TO OFF-LOAD AND BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK. 

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Fetakgomo Rural (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2709(1000L051005L10141971)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)     APPEL/GA-NKOANA     FROM
DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH RIGHT TO
ZAMBEZI DR LEFT TO MOLOTO RD (R573) PASS MOLOTO ,KWA-MHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN,SIYABUSWA.
PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH MARBLE HALL PROCEED INTO 1ST ST TURN RIGHT FICUSS ST PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON THE GRAVEL ROAD TO APEL (GA-NKOANA) VILLAGE TAXI RANK.       BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Kimberley Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2710(1000L090011V10141972)FROM  DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. THEN TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD TTHROUGH RANDFONTEIN TURN RIGHT INTO N12 PASSING THROUGH
POTCHESTROOM,KLERKSDORP,
WOLMARANSSTAD,BLOEMHOF,CHRISTIANA, WARRENTON INTO KIMBERLY USING THE EASIEST STREETS
TO THE LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2711(1000L05208Q010141973)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS), PASS
MAKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUHG N1, PROCEED INTO GROBLER STREET, PROCEED INTO R71 ,
PROCEED INTO BOYNE, OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO HANNEBURG OFFLOAD AND PROCEED INTO
MAKGOBASKLOOF, PROCEEED STRAIGHT THROUGH R71 TO TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA
STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO CLAUDE WEATLEY STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO PICK N’ PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME UNTIL TURN RIHGT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD PRETORIA, TURN
LEFT INTO CR SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIHGT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN AND LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM DAIRY MALL CENTER TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE
THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED POTGIETERSRUS. PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO
POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GLOBERLAAR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AT GA-SEKGOPO VILLAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI`S KRILL ROUTE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GAKGAPANE VILLAGE, DROP OFF, RETURN TO MODJADJI`S KRAAL ROUTE AND PROCEED TO TURN LEFT
INTO R526, PROCEED SOUTH WARDS INTO MODJADJI`S KLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
DANNIE JOUBERT STREET IN TZANEEN, TURN LEFT INTO AGATHA STREET PROCEED NORTHWARDS, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET, AND TURN INTO PICK N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT
INTO C.R SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE OF DRIVING THROUGH THE ABOVE

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2712(1000L0820AMP10141974)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK, MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, INTO NELSPRUIT THROUGH N4 AND
TURN LEFT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR(R40) AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW STREET AND INTO HERSHAL
STREET AND PROCEED INTO ANDREW STREET AND RIGHT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR (R40) INTO WHITE

7.1.1.1
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RIVER PROCEED INTO KRUGER PARK STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO THEO KLEINHANS STREET AND RIGHT
INTO THE TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND BACK TO THEO KLEINHANS STREET (R538) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HAZYVIEW AND THE ROAD TURNS TO R40 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 PASS MARITI ON THE SAME
ROUTE INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON THAT ROUTE AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHIA TAXI RANK.  PROCEED
THROUGH R40 TO ACKON HOEK OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK.

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE

INTO R40 VIA THE SAME ROUTE INTO WHITE RIVER TIL MIDDLEBURG TURN RIGHT TO FONTEIN ROAD.  TURN
LEFT INTO R555 AND OFFLOAD.  TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET AND PROCEED ON MIDDLEBURG ROAD R555
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO EADIE STREET INTO
THE TAXI RANK.  BACK ON EADIE STREET AND PROCEED ON R555 INTO N4 TO THE WEST OF PRETORIA. 
OFFRAM ON R25 TO THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT INTO R104 –CHRUCH STREET AND OFFLOAD INSIDE THE TAXI
RANK.  PROCEED WITH R104 (CHURCH STREET) THEN TURN  LEFT TO N4 INTO PRETORIUS STREET.  TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET OFFLOAD ON THE CORNER OF BLOED STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET.  TURN LEFT ON COWIE STREET AND THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET AND LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, RIGHT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON R533 AND INTO GRASKOP AND ROCKY RAPID STREET OUT ON R533.  TURN LEFT
INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACKINTO
R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 TURN RIGHT R540 TO DULLSTROOM AND ON THE
SAME ROUTE TO BELFAST IN VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTER STREET (R33) AND
RIGHT INTO N4.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2713(1000L052097V10141976)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH & PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R55 TO CONDRINGTON
PASSING SETTLERS, TUINPLAAS, ROEDTAN, OFFLOAD  ZEBIDIELA TAXI RANK. PROCEED TO
LEBOWAKGOMO[ZONE F]  TAXI RANK OFFLOAD & PROCEED TO[ZONEO A] TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2715(1000L05001EP10141977)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R81 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THABAMOOPO, TURN RIGHT TO R36 & LEFT TO R81. STRAIGHT TO GIYANI TOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET RIGHT INTO THE GIYANI TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD,
PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING
THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ladybrand (Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2716(1000L072012T10141978)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)- FICKSBURG START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 0 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL
AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN
RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57 PASS HEILBRON TO PIETERSTEIN AND RIGHT INTO R707 PASS
LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TAOWN RIGHT INTO R26 AND TURN
LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOADBACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 – POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD AND BACK
INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEDING STREET THEN TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM PETURS STEYN PROCEED ON R57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHAEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.  PASS FOURISBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG.
ALTERNATIVE:

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTER SITUATED ON BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET. DRIVE INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET AND TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART

7.1.1.1
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STREET.
IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28-BEN SCHOEMAN HIGH WAY THEN TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN
RIGHT INTO N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT
INTO R716, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57  PASS HEILBRON TO PIETER STEIN AND RIGHT INTO
R707 PASS LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TOWN AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R26 AND TURN LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH THE R101 POTGIETER STREET.
TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.
DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFF LOAD AND BACK TO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEINDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE:

FROM PETRUS STEYN PROCEED ONR57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.
PASS FOURIESBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG. 

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2703(1000L01001N310141980)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N3 & OFFRAMP TO M2. TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY RD TURN LEFT INTO
JACK ST & WILL PROCEED INTO PARK AVE & TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ST & LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI
RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA. INTO 1ST AVE TURN RIGHT INTO LELLPOIDT ST TURN LEFT INTO PARK
PROCEED INTO JACK ST INTO M2 THEN  INTO N3 NORTH. JOIN N1 NORHT  INTO R28(BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY) INTO R101 POTGIETER ST,
 TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST
THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Pietersburg Industrial (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2701(1000L052083S10138202)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR
ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK
TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R.
SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY
MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Komatipoort (Komatiepoort) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2723(1001XR8201E110141488)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK) - KOMATIPOORT
KOMATIPOORTFROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK,
MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, NELSPRUIT ,KWANYAMAZANE, MATSULU, MALELANE &
HECTORSPRUIT INTO KOMATIPOORT TURN LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK. RETURN TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2909(1001XR1001K010141489)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)DAVEYTON START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN RIGHT AGAIN INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO VAN BOESHOTEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO R21 (JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY).  OFF-RAMP INTO R23
(OLIFANTSFORNTEIN ROAD), TURN INTO ELMA STREET, BIRCH ROAD, M32 ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PRETORIA
ROAD, GERDENHUIS ROAD, KERK STREET, LURIE ROAD, TUNTON ROAD, EISLEN STREET INTO DAVEYTON
TAXI RANK.  BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2722(1001T96000YJ10141490)FROM MABOPANE STATION INTO M17 TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL
ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO R566.  TURN LEFT INTO R512 THEN RIGHT INTO N4 FREEWAY TO THE WEST,
OFFRAMP ON R24 TO THE RIGHT THEN TURNS LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE.  DRIVE THROUGH THE
TOWN ON THAT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN TO MABOPANE: - TURN LEFT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN RIGHT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE. 
TURN RIGHT INTO BOSCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FATIMA BAYAT DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24 TO
KRUGERSDORP.  TURN LEFT INTO N4 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION.  OFFRAMP TO R512 THEN TURN RIGHT
INTO 566.  TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO M17 TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2721(1001T9520AJX10141809)MABOPANE PIETERSBURG FROM MABOPANE TO
HAMMANSKRAAL TURN LEFT INTO R101
TO PIENAARSRIVIER TO JOIN N1 TO THE NORTH  & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT,
DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS).  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO POLOKWANE [VEHICLE
MAY USE N1 FREEWAY PENDING ON PASENGERS OFFLOADING] . INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO MABOPANE  STATION .

7.1.1.5.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Makhado (Louis Trichardt Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2719(1001PF5209EZ10141813)FROM DAIRYMALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN
STREETAND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED
POTGIETERSRUS.  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GROBELAAR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANDROS MAREE STREET AND REJOINT N1 TO THE NORTH, PASS MATOKS INTO MAKHADO.

TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER STREET ANED LEFT INTO BONGENI TAXI RANK OFFLOADAND LOAD BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TSHEWANE AND RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT INTO C.R SWART HIGHWAY AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET ANS LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2702(1000L01001G510141960)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER RD THEN RIGHT INTO FREDERICK COOPER DR, PROCEED INTO CHAMDOR RD THEN RIGHT
INTO ERASMUS ST & INTO LEOPARDVLEI TAXI RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO R28
PAARDEKRAAL DR. PROCEED INTO MARKET ST & TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP TAXI RANK TO
OFFLOAD. BACK ON MARKET ST TURN RIGHT INTOMAIN REEF RD. TURN RIGHT INTO CEMETERY ROAD THEN
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ST RIGHT INTO 6TH ST THEN RIGHT INTO STATION ST AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUTHERLAND AVE INTO THE RANDFONTEIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE,
ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 POTGIETER ST. TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2704(1000L01000P110141961)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE ST RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ST TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BOESHOTENST AVE, PROCEED INTO R21
JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY. OFF RAMP INTO R25 THEN HIGH RD , GREAT NORTH RD BUNYANE ST , ST HARPUR
AVE, LIVERPOOL ST LUTTON RD , INTO BENONI TAXI RANK. BACK TO PTA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D
WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2706(1000L05201KK10141968)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH TURN LEFT INTO R33 INTO MODIMOLLE ON POTGIETER ST &
PROCEED R33 TO VAALWATER PROCEED AGAIN ON R33 TO ELLISRUS  TURN RIGHT INTO R517 LEFT INTO
ELLISRUS LONG DIST TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD
(M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST &
LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO
OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.9.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Vryburg (Vryburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2708(1000L062015Y10141969)START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN
STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET

7.1.1.1
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THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN
SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY OFFRAMP TO JOIN N14 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION TILL YOU TURN RIGHT ON N14 TO
VENTERSDORPL  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS ON THE SAME ROUTE: COLIGNY, BESIESVLEI, SANNIESHOF,
AND DELAREYVILLE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34
INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE TAXI RANK.  PASSENGERS MAY BE
OFFLOADED ONT ROUTE AND NO PASSENGERS MAY BE LOADED ON THE ROUTE.  LOAD AND RETURN ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101- POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT ON
BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK  TO OFF-LOAD AND
BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET.  BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TO VRYBURG

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON THE C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE
INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT ON R104-CHURCH STREET TO THE EAST.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON THE
SAME ROUTE INTO R27.  TURN LEFT INTO R560.  TURN LEFT ON R24 INTO MAGALIES TURN RIGHT INTO P47-2
TO DERBY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH P47-2 TO KOSTER.  TURN LEFT INTO R52 TO LITCHENBURG. 
TURN LEFT INTO R505 AND RIGHT BACK TO R52 PROCEED TO BESIESVLEI.  TURN RIGHT INTO N14 PASSING
THE SANNIESHOF & DELAREYVILLE ON THAT ROUTE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-
JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34 INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE
TAXI RANK.  LOAD AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R104 –
CHURCH STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE .  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE.  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO
THE RANK TO OFF-LOAD AND BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK. 

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Fetakgomo Rural (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2709(1000L051005L10141971)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)     APPEL/GA-NKOANA     FROM
DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH RIGHT TO
ZAMBEZI DR LEFT TO MOLOTO RD (R573) PASS MOLOTO ,KWA-MHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN,SIYABUSWA.
PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH MARBLE HALL PROCEED INTO 1ST ST TURN RIGHT FICUSS ST PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON THE GRAVEL ROAD TO APEL (GA-NKOANA) VILLAGE TAXI RANK.       BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Kimberley Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2710(1000L090011V10141972)FROM  DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. THEN TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD TTHROUGH RANDFONTEIN TURN RIGHT INTO N12 PASSING THROUGH
POTCHESTROOM,KLERKSDORP,
WOLMARANSSTAD,BLOEMHOF,CHRISTIANA, WARRENTON INTO KIMBERLY USING THE EASIEST STREETS
TO THE LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2711(1000L05208Q010141973)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS), PASS
MAKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUHG N1, PROCEED INTO GROBLER STREET, PROCEED INTO R71 ,
PROCEED INTO BOYNE, OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO HANNEBURG OFFLOAD AND PROCEED INTO
MAKGOBASKLOOF, PROCEEED STRAIGHT THROUGH R71 TO TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA
STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO CLAUDE WEATLEY STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO PICK N’ PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME UNTIL TURN RIHGT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD PRETORIA, TURN
LEFT INTO CR SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIHGT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN AND LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM DAIRY MALL CENTER TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE
THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED POTGIETERSRUS. PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO
POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GLOBERLAAR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AT GA-SEKGOPO VILLAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI`S KRILL ROUTE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GAKGAPANE VILLAGE, DROP OFF, RETURN TO MODJADJI`S KRAAL ROUTE AND PROCEED TO TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO R526, PROCEED SOUTH WARDS INTO MODJADJI`S KLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
DANNIE JOUBERT STREET IN TZANEEN, TURN LEFT INTO AGATHA STREET PROCEED NORTHWARDS, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET, AND TURN INTO PICK N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT
INTO C.R SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE OF DRIVING THROUGH THE ABOVE

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2712(1000L0820AMP10141974)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK, MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, INTO NELSPRUIT THROUGH N4 AND
TURN LEFT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR(R40) AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW STREET AND INTO HERSHAL
STREET AND PROCEED INTO ANDREW STREET AND RIGHT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR (R40) INTO WHITE
RIVER PROCEED INTO KRUGER PARK STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO THEO KLEINHANS STREET AND RIGHT
INTO THE TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND BACK TO THEO KLEINHANS STREET (R538) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HAZYVIEW AND THE ROAD TURNS TO R40 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 PASS MARITI ON THE SAME
ROUTE INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON THAT ROUTE AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHIA TAXI RANK.  PROCEED
THROUGH R40 TO ACKON HOEK OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK.

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE

INTO R40 VIA THE SAME ROUTE INTO WHITE RIVER TIL MIDDLEBURG TURN RIGHT TO FONTEIN ROAD.  TURN
LEFT INTO R555 AND OFFLOAD.  TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET AND PROCEED ON MIDDLEBURG ROAD R555
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO EADIE STREET INTO
THE TAXI RANK.  BACK ON EADIE STREET AND PROCEED ON R555 INTO N4 TO THE WEST OF PRETORIA. 
OFFRAM ON R25 TO THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT INTO R104 –CHRUCH STREET AND OFFLOAD INSIDE THE TAXI
RANK.  PROCEED WITH R104 (CHURCH STREET) THEN TURN  LEFT TO N4 INTO PRETORIUS STREET.  TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET OFFLOAD ON THE CORNER OF BLOED STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET.  TURN LEFT ON COWIE STREET AND THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET AND LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, RIGHT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON R533 AND INTO GRASKOP AND ROCKY RAPID STREET OUT ON R533.  TURN LEFT
INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACKINTO
R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 TURN RIGHT R540 TO DULLSTROOM AND ON THE
SAME ROUTE TO BELFAST IN VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTER STREET (R33) AND
RIGHT INTO N4.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2713(1000L052097V10141976)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH & PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R55 TO CONDRINGTON
PASSING SETTLERS, TUINPLAAS, ROEDTAN, OFFLOAD  ZEBIDIELA TAXI RANK. PROCEED TO
LEBOWAKGOMO[ZONE F]  TAXI RANK OFFLOAD & PROCEED TO[ZONEO A] TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2715(1000L05001EP10141977)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R81 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THABAMOOPO, TURN RIGHT TO R36 & LEFT TO R81. STRAIGHT TO GIYANI TOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET RIGHT INTO THE GIYANI TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD,
PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING
THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ladybrand (Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2716(1000L072012T10141978)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)- FICKSBURG START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 0 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL
AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN
RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57 PASS HEILBRON TO PIETERSTEIN AND RIGHT INTO R707 PASS

7.1.1.1
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LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TAOWN RIGHT INTO R26 AND TURN
LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOADBACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 – POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD AND BACK
INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEDING STREET THEN TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM PETURS STEYN PROCEED ON R57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHAEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.  PASS FOURISBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG.
ALTERNATIVE:

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTER SITUATED ON BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET. DRIVE INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET AND TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART
STREET.
IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28-BEN SCHOEMAN HIGH WAY THEN TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN
RIGHT INTO N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT
INTO R716, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57  PASS HEILBRON TO PIETER STEIN AND RIGHT INTO
R707 PASS LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TOWN AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R26 AND TURN LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH THE R101 POTGIETER STREET.
TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.
DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFF LOAD AND BACK TO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEINDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE:

FROM PETRUS STEYN PROCEED ONR57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.
PASS FOURIESBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG. 

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2703(1000L01001N310141980)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N3 & OFFRAMP TO M2. TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY RD TURN LEFT INTO
JACK ST & WILL PROCEED INTO PARK AVE & TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ST & LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI
RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA. INTO 1ST AVE TURN RIGHT INTO LELLPOIDT ST TURN LEFT INTO PARK
PROCEED INTO JACK ST INTO M2 THEN  INTO N3 NORTH. JOIN N1 NORHT  INTO R28(BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY) INTO R101 POTGIETER ST,
 TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST
THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118544
0

2) ME MABENA 6404010472080 3) 1292 SECTION L, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Pretoria Mabopane Pietersburg Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Pietersburg Industrial (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2701(1000L052083S10138202)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO
POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR
ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK
TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R.
SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY
MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), Komatipoort (Komatiepoort) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2723(1001XR8201E110141488)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK) - KOMATIPOORT
KOMATIPOORTFROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK,
MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, NELSPRUIT ,KWANYAMAZANE, MATSULU, MALELANE &

7.1.1.2.
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HECTORSPRUIT INTO KOMATIPOORT TURN LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK. RETURN TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME
ROUTE.

BOSMAN STREET/ DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2909(1001XR1001K010141489)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)DAVEYTON START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN RIGHT AGAIN INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO VAN BOESHOTEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO R21 (JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY).  OFF-RAMP INTO R23
(OLIFANTSFORNTEIN ROAD), TURN INTO ELMA STREET, BIRCH ROAD, M32 ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PRETORIA
ROAD, GERDENHUIS ROAD, KERK STREET, LURIE ROAD, TUNTON ROAD, EISLEN STREET INTO DAVEYTON
TAXI RANK.  BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2722(1001T96000YJ10141490)FROM MABOPANE STATION INTO M17 TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL
ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO R566.  TURN LEFT INTO R512 THEN RIGHT INTO N4 FREEWAY TO THE WEST,
OFFRAMP ON R24 TO THE RIGHT THEN TURNS LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE.  DRIVE THROUGH THE
TOWN ON THAT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT INTO THE RANK AND
OFFLOAD.

RETURN TO MABOPANE: - TURN LEFT INTO BETHLEHEM DRIVE THEN RIGHT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE. 
TURN RIGHT INTO BOSCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FATIMA BAYAT DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24 TO
KRUGERSDORP.  TURN LEFT INTO N4 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION.  OFFRAMP TO R512 THEN TURN RIGHT
INTO 566.  TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO M17 TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2721(1001T9520AJX10141809)MABOPANE PIETERSBURG FROM MABOPANE TO
HAMMANSKRAAL TURN LEFT INTO R101
TO PIENAARSRIVIER TO JOIN N1 TO THE NORTH  & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT,
DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS).  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO POLOKWANE [VEHICLE
MAY USE N1 FREEWAY PENDING ON PASENGERS OFFLOADING] . INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO DAHL ST & RIGHT INTO EXCELSIOR ST, OFFLOAD & PROCEED ON THE SAME STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRESIDENT KRUGER ST TO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO MABOPANE  STATION .

7.1.1.5.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Makhado (Louis Trichardt Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2719(1001PF5209EZ10141813)FROM DAIRYMALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN
STREETAND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED
POTGIETERSRUS.  PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GROBELAAR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANDROS MAREE STREET AND REJOINT N1 TO THE NORTH, PASS MATOKS INTO MAKHADO.

TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER STREET ANED LEFT INTO BONGENI TAXI RANK OFFLOADAND LOAD BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TSHEWANE AND RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT INTO C.R SWART HIGHWAY AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET ANS LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), RANDFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2702(1000L01001G510141960)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER RD THEN RIGHT INTO FREDERICK COOPER DR, PROCEED INTO CHAMDOR RD THEN RIGHT
INTO ERASMUS ST & INTO LEOPARDVLEI TAXI RANK TO OFFLOAD. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO R28
PAARDEKRAAL DR. PROCEED INTO MARKET ST & TURN RIGHT INTO KRUGERSDORP TAXI RANK TO
OFFLOAD. BACK ON MARKET ST TURN RIGHT INTOMAIN REEF RD. TURN RIGHT INTO CEMETERY ROAD THEN
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ST RIGHT INTO 6TH ST THEN RIGHT INTO STATION ST AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUTHERLAND AVE INTO THE RANDFONTEIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA ON THE SAME ROUTE,
ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 POTGIETER ST. TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2704(1000L01000P110141961)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE ST RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ST TURN RIGHT INTO VAN BOESHOTENST AVE, PROCEED INTO R21
JAN SMUTS HIGHWAY. OFF RAMP INTO R25 THEN HIGH RD , GREAT NORTH RD BUNYANE ST , ST HARPUR
AVE, LIVERPOOL ST LUTTON RD , INTO BENONI TAXI RANK. BACK TO PTA ON THE SAME ROUTE INTO V/D
WALT ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST THEN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2706(1000L05201KK10141968)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH TURN LEFT INTO R33 INTO MODIMOLLE ON POTGIETER ST &
PROCEED R33 TO VAALWATER PROCEED AGAIN ON R33 TO ELLISRUS  TURN RIGHT INTO R517 LEFT INTO
ELLISRUS LONG DIST TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD
(M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST &
LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO
OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.9.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Vryburg (Vryburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2708(1000L062015Y10141969)START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN
STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET
THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN
SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY OFFRAMP TO JOIN N14 TO THE EASTERN DIRECTION TILL YOU TURN RIGHT ON N14 TO
VENTERSDORPL  PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS ON THE SAME ROUTE: COLIGNY, BESIESVLEI, SANNIESHOF,
AND DELAREYVILLE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34
INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE TAXI RANK.  PASSENGERS MAY BE
OFFLOADED ONT ROUTE AND NO PASSENGERS MAY BE LOADED ON THE ROUTE.  LOAD AND RETURN ON
THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101- POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT ON
BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK  TO OFF-LOAD AND
BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN
TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET.  BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE TO VRYBURG

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON THE C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE
INTO BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT ON R104-CHURCH STREET TO THE EAST.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON THE
SAME ROUTE INTO R27.  TURN LEFT INTO R560.  TURN LEFT ON R24 INTO MAGALIES TURN RIGHT INTO P47-2
TO DERBY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH P47-2 TO KOSTER.  TURN LEFT INTO R52 TO LITCHENBURG. 
TURN LEFT INTO R505 AND RIGHT BACK TO R52 PROCEED TO BESIESVLEI.  TURN RIGHT INTO N14 PASSING
THE SANNIESHOF & DELAREYVILLE ON THAT ROUTE.  STILL ON THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL YOU REACH A T-
JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R34 INTO VRYBURG.  TURN LEFT INTO MOLOPE ROAD THEN RIGHT INTO THE
TAXI RANK.  LOAD AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R104 –
CHURCH STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE .  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE.  TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO
THE RANK TO OFF-LOAD AND BACK INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.  TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Fetakgomo Rural (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2709(1000L051005L10141971)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)     APPEL/GA-NKOANA     FROM
DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST & RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT TO N1 NORTH RIGHT TO
ZAMBEZI DR LEFT TO MOLOTO RD (R573) PASS MOLOTO ,KWA-MHLANGA, KWAGGAFONTEIN,SIYABUSWA.
PROCEED STRAIGHT THROUGH MARBLE HALL PROCEED INTO 1ST ST TURN RIGHT FICUSS ST PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON THE GRAVEL ROAD TO APEL (GA-NKOANA) VILLAGE TAXI RANK.       BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Kimberley Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2710(1000L090011V10141972)FROM  DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N14 TO THE WEST. INTO R28 PAARDEKRAAL DR. THEN TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD TTHROUGH RANDFONTEIN TURN RIGHT INTO N12 PASSING THROUGH
POTCHESTROOM,KLERKSDORP,
WOLMARANSSTAD,BLOEMHOF,CHRISTIANA, WARRENTON INTO KIMBERLY USING THE EASIEST STREETS
TO THE LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2711(1000L05208Q010141973)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS), PASS
MAKOPANE TOWN INTO POLOKWANE THROUHG N1, PROCEED INTO GROBLER STREET, PROCEED INTO R71 ,
PROCEED INTO BOYNE, OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO HANNEBURG OFFLOAD AND PROCEED INTO
MAKGOBASKLOOF, PROCEEED STRAIGHT THROUGH R71 TO TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO CLAUDE WEATLEY STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO PICK N’ PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK,
OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME UNTIL TURN RIHGT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD PRETORIA, TURN
LEFT INTO CR SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIHGT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIHGT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN AND LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM DAIRY MALL CENTER TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREE WAY AND PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE
THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE PREVIOUSLY CALLED POTGIETERSRUS. PASS MOKOPANE TOWN INTO
POLOKWANE THROUGH N1 AND INTO GLOBERLAAR STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AT GA-SEKGOPO VILLAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI`S KRILL ROUTE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GAKGAPANE VILLAGE, DROP OFF, RETURN TO MODJADJI`S KRAAL ROUTE AND PROCEED TO TURN LEFT
INTO R526, PROCEED SOUTH WARDS INTO MODJADJI`S KLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
DANNIE JOUBERT STREET IN TZANEEN, TURN LEFT INTO AGATHA STREET PROCEED NORTHWARDS, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET, AND TURN INTO PICK N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 STORMVOEL ROAD, LEFT
INTO C.R SWART HIGH WAY AND TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANSBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DR.
SAVAGE STREET AND RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET AND RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE OF DRIVING THROUGH THE ABOVE

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2712(1000L0820AMP10141974)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET
AND RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
BROKONSPRUIT, WITBANK, MIDDLEBURG, BELFAST, WATERVAL BOVEN, INTO NELSPRUIT THROUGH N4 AND
TURN LEFT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR(R40) AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW STREET AND INTO HERSHAL
STREET AND PROCEED INTO ANDREW STREET AND RIGHT INTO GENERAL DAN PIENAAR (R40) INTO WHITE
RIVER PROCEED INTO KRUGER PARK STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO THEO KLEINHANS STREET AND RIGHT
INTO THE TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND BACK TO THEO KLEINHANS STREET (R538) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HAZYVIEW AND THE ROAD TURNS TO R40 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 PASS MARITI ON THE SAME
ROUTE INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON THAT ROUTE AND TURN LEFT INTO MAHIA TAXI RANK.  PROCEED
THROUGH R40 TO ACKON HOEK OFFLOAD AND LOAD BACK.

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE

INTO R40 VIA THE SAME ROUTE INTO WHITE RIVER TIL MIDDLEBURG TURN RIGHT TO FONTEIN ROAD.  TURN
LEFT INTO R555 AND OFFLOAD.  TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET AND PROCEED ON MIDDLEBURG ROAD R555
THEN INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO EADIE STREET INTO
THE TAXI RANK.  BACK ON EADIE STREET AND PROCEED ON R555 INTO N4 TO THE WEST OF PRETORIA. 
OFFRAM ON R25 TO THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT INTO R104 –CHRUCH STREET AND OFFLOAD INSIDE THE TAXI
RANK.  PROCEED WITH R104 (CHURCH STREET) THEN TURN  LEFT TO N4 INTO PRETORIUS STREET.  TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET OFFLOAD ON THE CORNER OF BLOED STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET.  TURN LEFT ON COWIE STREET AND THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET AND LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, RIGHT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 

FROM BUSHBUCKRIDGE ON R533 AND INTO GRASKOP AND ROCKY RAPID STREET OUT ON R533.  TURN LEFT
INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACKINTO
R36 LYDENBURG WITH VILJOEN STREET BACK INTO R36 TURN RIGHT R540 TO DULLSTROOM AND ON THE
SAME ROUTE TO BELFAST IN VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTER STREET (R33) AND
RIGHT INTO N4.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2713(1000L052097V10141976)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHOEMAN ST, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH & PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R55 TO CONDRINGTON
PASSING SETTLERS, TUINPLAAS, ROEDTAN, OFFLOAD  ZEBIDIELA TAXI RANK. PROCEED TO
LEBOWAKGOMO[ZONE F]  TAXI RANK OFFLOAD & PROCEED TO[ZONEO A] TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT
INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD, PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT
INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE
PURPOSE FOR DRIVING THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2715(1000L05001EP10141977)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE TURN INTO BOSMAN STREET &
RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET , TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY & PRCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT
INTO NABOOMSPRUIT, DRIVE THROUGH N1 TO MOKOPANE (POTGIETERSRUS). PASS MOKOPANE TOWN TO

7.1.1.1
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POLOKWANE ON N1 STILL. INTO GROBELAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R81 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THABAMOOPO, TURN RIGHT TO R36 & LEFT TO R81. STRAIGHT TO GIYANI TOWN TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
STREET RIGHT INTO THE GIYANI TAXI RANK. BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA & RIGHT INTO
STORMVOEL RD (M8). LEFT INTO C.R. SWART HIGHWAY & TURN RIGHT INTO M5 SOUTPANBURG RD,
PROCEED STRAIGHTINTO BLOED ST, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST & RJGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO THE DAIRY MALL CENTRE TAXI RANK. THE PURPOSE FOR DRIVING
THROUGH THE STREETS IS TO OFFLOAD.

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), Ladybrand (Ladybrand) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2716(1000L072012T10141978)BOSMAN (DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK)- FICKSBURG START AT DAIRY
MALL CENTRE SITUATED ON C/O BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET.  DRIVE INTO BOSMAN STREET
TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET THEN TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 0 SCHUBART STREET.  IT WILL
AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28 – BEN SCHOEMAN HIGHWAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT INTO R716, TURN
RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57 PASS HEILBRON TO PIETERSTEIN AND RIGHT INTO R707 PASS
LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TAOWN RIGHT INTO R26 AND TURN
LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK.  OFFLOAD AND LOADBACK ON THE SAME
ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH R101 – POTGIETER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.  DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFFLOAD AND BACK
INTO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEDING STREET THEN TURN
RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

FROM PETURS STEYN PROCEED ON R57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHAEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.  PASS FOURISBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG.
ALTERNATIVE:

START AT DAIRY MALL CENTER SITUATED ON BOSMAN STREET AND JACOB MARE STREET. DRIVE INTO
BOSMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE STREET AND TURN LEFT AGAIN INTO R101 SCHUBART
STREET.
IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO R28-BEN SCHOEMAN HIGH WAY THEN TURN LEFT INTO N3 AND TURN
RIGHT INTO N12 AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS VEREENIGING AND TURN LEFT
INTO R716, TURN RIGHT INTO R82, THEN LEFT INTO R57  PASS HEILBRON TO PIETER STEIN AND RIGHT INTO
R707 PASS LENDLEY AND ARLINGTON INTO N5 AND RIGHT INTO R70 TO ROSENDAAL TOWN AND TURN RIGHT
INTO R26 AND TURN LEFT INTO EINDE STREET AND LEFT INTO FICKSBURG TAXI RANK. OFF LOAD AND LOAD
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO PRETORIA, ENTER THE TOWN WITH THE R101 POTGIETER STREET.
TURN RIGHT ON BOOM STREET TO THE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET.
DRIVE INTO THE RANK TO OFF LOAD AND BACK TO BLOED STREET TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET.
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEINDING STREET THEN TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET AND LEFT INTO THE
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE:

FROM PETRUS STEYN PROCEED ONR57 REITZ AND TURN RIGHT INTO R26 TO BETHLEHEM THEN PROCEED
THROUGH KLOOF ROAD TO R26 INTO FOURIESBURG.
PASS FOURIESBURG THROUGH R26 TO FICKSBURG. 

7.1.1.1

Dairy Mall (Bosmam Str) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PMPTA)2703(1000L01001N310141980)FROM DAIRY MALL CENTRE INTO BOSMAN ST TURN LEFT INTO
JACOB MARE ST LEFT AGAIN INTO SCHUBART (R101). IT WILL AUTOMATICALLY TURN INTO BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY (R28), OFF RAMP INTO N3 & OFFRAMP TO M2. TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY RD TURN LEFT INTO
JACK ST & WILL PROCEED INTO PARK AVE & TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ST & LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI
RANK. RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA. INTO 1ST AVE TURN RIGHT INTO LELLPOIDT ST TURN LEFT INTO PARK
PROCEED INTO JACK ST INTO M2 THEN  INTO N3 NORTH. JOIN N1 NORHT  INTO R28(BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY) INTO R101 POTGIETER ST,
 TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM ST INTO BLOED ST TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES ST. TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING ST
THEN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN ST & LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118546
8

2) RT MOGOTSI 7609025584088 3) 931 SYTZEWIERDE, PRETORIA WEST, TSHWANE,
0183 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN7.1.1.2
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SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING

NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS

PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

7.1.1.4
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Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118547
7

2) JR MOKOAPE 8807106144082 3) 3165 IMBALI STREET, MAMELODI EAST, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) JR MOKOAPE 8807106144082 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1
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MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118559
1

2) SS LESHABANE 7606080734087 3) 3165 PHALAPHALA STREET, MAMELODI EAST,
PRETORIA, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

7.1.1.1
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From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118561

6

2) NONTSIKELELO TJALE 73100106590803) BLOCK Y 541-HOSTEL, SAULSVILLE, TSHWANE,

0125 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
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1) 2) NONTSIKELELO TJALE 73100106590803)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0118561
8

2) KAMELA MOSES MAPHAKANE
7601026965085

3) 28 TSELE STREET, SAULSVILLE, TSHWANE, 0125
Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118578
4

2) SS MBONANI 6910085621088 3) PLOT 259 ZWARVELPOORT, LYNNWOOD RIDGE,
TSHWANE, 0001 Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118648
9

2) M.G BUTHELEZI 7407045572088 3) 17/18 FLAMINGO BLV, MAMELODI EAST, TSHWANE,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

7.1.1.2.
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TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into

7.1.1.1
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Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

7.1.1.1
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Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0118676
4

2) MC THUBANE 6312245703080 3) PO BOX 352, CULLINAN, CULLINAN, 1000 REFILWE
CULLINAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3201(1001SQ1001SR00054053)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT ROAD, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO ONVERWAGHT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 SOUTH,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTORS GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO CULLINAN  SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R513 WEST,  PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO REFILWE TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3202(1001SQ1001SS00054054)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, RIGHT INTO RUMO
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO MAGALIESOORD ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAGALIESOORD REHABILITATION CENTER, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO
R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ZONDERWATER COLLEGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R515
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RAYTON PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK AND
TURN RIGHT ONTO R515, PROCEED AND INTO RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3203(1001SQ1001ST00054055)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO TWEEFONTEIN ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
BYNESPOORT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513, EAST,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS
MOTORS GERAGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAIL TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

BACK TO REFILWE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RETHABISENG INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3204(1001SQ1001SU00054057)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED FOURWAYS MOTORS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED STAIGHT AND CROSS OVER R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG
INFORMAL TAXI RANK,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
AND BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPTSHRECUTA3205(1001SQ1001MY00054058)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAY MOTORS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 (TSAMAYA ROAD), PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3206     (1001SV1001MY00054059)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN BACK INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8
WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6.

PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3207(1001SR1001MY00054060)FROM PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO 
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHRECUTA3209(1001SV1001QQ10054061)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 SOUTH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, 
OFF LOAD AND LOAD 
AND USE THE SAME ROUTE BACK

7.1.1.8.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3210(1001SW1001OG10054062)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED ACROSS
BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO SPRINGS AND TURN
LEFT INTO R29, PROCEED UNDER RAILWAY BRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3211(1001SW1001SY10054063)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED
ACROSS BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO RYNFIELD,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO HEILDLEBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO BENONI CENTRAL STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI
STATION-LAKE SIDE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213(1001SW1001SX00054064)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS RAYTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED INTO
PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

AND RETURN BACK USING PAULKRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R515 NORTH PROCEED TO CULLINAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213A1(1001SW1001SX00054065)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A1
FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R104 WEST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DONKERHOEK SHOPPING CENTER,

7.1.1.1
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS HANS STRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOE STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREE, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BOSMAN STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND PASS SILVERTON, PROCEED TO AND CROSS HANS
STRIJDOM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515, PROCEED UNTIL CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER
INFORMAL TAXI RANK. 

OFFLOAD AND LOAD

1) AOGPGP0118676
6

2) MC THUBANE 6312245703080 3) PO BOX 352, CULLINAN, CULLINAN, 1000 REFILWE
CULLINAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3201(1001SQ1001SR00054053)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT ROAD, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO ONVERWAGHT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWACHT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 SOUTH,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTORS GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO CULLINAN  SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R513 WEST,  PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL,
OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK TO REFILWE TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3202(1001SQ1001SS00054054)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, RIGHT INTO RUMO
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR GERAGE, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO MAGALIESOORD ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO MAGALIESOORD REHABILITATION CENTER, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED TO
R515 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ZONDERWATER COLLEGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK ONTO R515
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RAYTON PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED BACK AND
TURN RIGHT ONTO R515, PROCEED AND INTO RAYTON SHOPPING CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3203(1001SQ1001ST00054055)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO TWEEFONTEIN ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
BYNESPOORT, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHOPPING
CENTRE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513, EAST,  PROCEED TO FOURWAYS
MOTORS GERAGE, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R515 SOUTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZONDERWATER HOSPITAL INFORMAIL TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

BACK TO REFILWE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RETHABISENG INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3204(1001SQ1001SU00054057)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED FOURWAYS MOTORS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED STAIGHT AND CROSS OVER R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG
INFORMAL TAXI RANK,  OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
AND BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3205(1001SQ1001MY00054058)FROM REFILWE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RUMO DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513 SOUTH, PROCEED TO FOURWAY MOTORS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 (TSAMAYA ROAD), PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. 

BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3206     (1001SV1001MY00054059)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED TO FOURWAYS MOTOR, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN BACK INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED TO PREMIER MINE HOSTEL, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8
WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6.

PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3207(1001SR1001MY00054060)FROM PREMIER MINE HOSTEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R513 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M10 SOUTH, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO M8 WEST (TSAMAYA ROAD), OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO 
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHRECUTA3209(1001SV1001QQ10054061)FROM CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R513 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568 SOUTH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, 
OFF LOAD AND LOAD 
AND USE THE SAME ROUTE BACK

7.1.1.8.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHRECUTA3210(1001SW1001OG10054062)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED ACROSS
BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO SPRINGS AND TURN
LEFT INTO R29, PROCEED UNDER RAILWAY BRIDGE AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF
LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3211(1001SW1001SY10054063)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER COLLEGE
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, PROCEED
ACROSS BAPSFONTEIN CROSSING, PROCEED AND PASS PETTIT TOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO RYNFIELD,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO HEILDLEBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO BENONI CENTRAL STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI
STATION-LAKE SIDE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213(1001SW1001SX00054064)FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND PASS RAYTON, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED INTO
PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

AND RETURN BACK USING PAULKRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R515 NORTH PROCEED TO CULLINAN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHRECUTA3213A1(1001SW1001SX00054065)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A1

7.1.1.1
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FROM CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R104 WEST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO DONKERHOEK SHOPPING CENTER,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS HANS STRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOE STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREE, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BOSMAN STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB MARE STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND PASS SILVERTON, PROCEED TO AND CROSS HANS
STRIJDOM, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R515, PROCEED UNTIL CULLINAN/ZONDERWATER
INFORMAL TAXI RANK. 

OFFLOAD AND LOAD

1) AOGPGP0118677
1

2) TSHEPO MESHACK MITHI
7605295441082

3) 74 MAKHAZA STREET, SAULSVILLE, TSHWANE,
0125 SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO
PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO
SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF
LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.
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HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.
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 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0118677
3

2) TSHEPO MESHACK MITHI
7605295441082

3) 74 MAKHAZA STREET, SAULSVILLE, TSHWANE,
0125 SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO
PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO
SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF
LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED

7.1.1.4.
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AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0118677
8

2) ML SEABI 7404175405080 3) 32 SHIGA STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE, TSHWANE,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118678
1

2) ML SEABI 7404175405080 3) 32 SHIGA STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE, TSHWANE,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,

ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF

MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO

STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN

VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET

RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:

FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF

MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED

TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118682
8

2) M.J MDUNGWANE 6407035670083 3) 17/18 FLAMINGO BLDG, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank

7.1.1.1
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load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

7.1.1.1
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and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0118685
0

2) MOTLALE JOHANNES KEKANA
6903245327084

3) 55 MOHLABANE STREET, SAULSVILLE, TSHWANE,
0125 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE

7.1.1.3.
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118685
3

2) TJ Sibande 5901016243085 3) 708 Section D, Ekangala, Bronkhorstspruit, 1021
SAKHILE EKANGALA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3201(10020810020700057412)FROM BRONKOSTPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BABSFONTEIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO FOUR-WAY STOP JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO R25 (KEMPTON PARK ROAD), TUNR LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PICK UP AND
DROP OFF. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3202(1002081001MX00057413)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED INTO R104, PROCEED
INTO SILVERTON, OFFOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRONKHOSPRUIT, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LENHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN RIGHT
BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.
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EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3203(10022W1001MX00057415)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED AND PASS

RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED

STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN:

FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND  OFFF-RAMP INTO R568,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R104, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, DRPOP OFF, PROCEED INTO R513 (EKANDUSTRIAL ROAD),

PROCEED, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

ROAD(R568), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENNKANGALA MAIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3204(10022W1001MY00057416)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR–WAYS STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513,

PROCEED TO CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO M10,  PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, OFFFLOAD , PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

PICK UP AT CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP ON RETURN TO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3205(10022W1001ND10057417)FROM ENKANGALA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ENKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568,

PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND PASS

BAPSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT R24, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO WEST N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, DROP OFF, PROCEED

AND JOIN BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO CORNELIUS STREET, DROP OFF , PROCEED

TO JEPPE STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET, DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO VAN WELIG STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG NOORT STREET MAIN TAXI

RANK/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIM

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRESIDENT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER PRESIDENT AND MOOI

STREETS, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN LEFT  CORNELIUS STREET, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, PROCEED

AND JOIN N12 EAST ,TURN LEFT INTO R24, PROCEED AND CROSS ISANDO HIGH WAY, TURN LEFT INTO R25,

PROCEED TO BAPSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO R25, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3206(10020810022W00057418)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED TO  R513 (INDUSTRIAL ROAD), PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD

AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 1,F,H,G,I,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R568, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANAGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 

RETURN BACK THE SAME  ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI PHELI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3207(1002081001QR10057420)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO LANHAM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED TO
BABSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R51, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M45, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO THE BENONI (PHELI) MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3208.INP(1002088200UX10119565)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3209.INP(1002088205RT10119567)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R42, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAAIKRAAL FOUR–WAY STOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO R50, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.
FROM DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R42, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LET INTO DELAREY STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LENHAM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3210.INP(1002088203FF10119568)3210 FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO OGIES WERENA ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDDES STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTI WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3215.INP(1002088201D610119571)FROM KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3216(1002088201D610119573)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, PROCEED INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118687
9

2) SMITH SIMON SHIMA 5006265676082 3) 17 DE LAAB 702, RIETFONTEIN, TSHWANE, 0001
SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN

7.1.1.1.
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MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL

POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN

LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT

INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA

TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO

GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT

MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,

JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI

RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET

AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT

INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO

PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,

PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI

RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO

SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO

BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF

LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA

ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED

AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,

TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND

PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1

NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL

PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET

STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED

STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA

DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO

SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT

INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS

THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

120



	3278	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118706
1

2) Delila Africa Shirinda 4803265398084 3) Box 476, Hammanskraal, HAMMANSKRAAL, 0407
Stinkwater  Eersterus Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901(1000NT1001T900151749)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,
TURN LEFT INTO  KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KANANA  OFFLOAD & LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN DURABUILD ROAD AND PROCEED TO TEMBA  MAGISTRATE COURT OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO TEMBA VILLAGE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 
SEKAMPANENG OFFLODING AND LOAD, PROCEED PASS UNIT 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED TO UNIT D
OUTLINE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1.

121



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3279

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

 TO UNIT 5,SURUMANE  PASS DILOPYE,STINKWATER ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED TO EERSTIRUS VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, 
PROCEED DROP OFF @ BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE TURN LEFT
INTO SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF , 
PASS BLOCK FF DROP OFF  PASS BLOCK GG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD DROP OFF, PROCEED
TO MASHAMAITE, LEFT TO MANGOPE HIGHWAY TO MABOPANE

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901A1(1000NT1001T900151750)MAIN TAXI RANK FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN
LEFT INTO R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SURUMANE VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP
HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD,
PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK KK  DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BLOCK DD DROP OFF BLOCK BB DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO MANGOPE HIGHWAY DROP OFF PROCEED
TO  MABOPANE RAILWAY MAIN  TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX

7.1.1.2.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3902(1000NT1000MV00151751)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE
HIGHWAYDROP OFF  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PIET PRETORIUS MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME
WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMANKRAAL

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903A1(1000NT6000YX10151752)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE, STINKWATER VILLAGE , REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY
TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN
RUSTENBURG DROP OFF,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOSTER ROAD DROP OFF ONLY PROCEED TO
LUCHTENBURG DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE IN MAFIKENG TURN LEFT INTO
HATCHARD STREET PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903(1000NT6000YX10151753)KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,TURN
LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN RUSTENBURG
DROP OFF PASS SWARTREGENS DROP OFF,PASS ZEERUST DROP OFF, PROCCED STRAIGHT TO N4
MAFIKENG DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVEDROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO HATCHARD STREET
PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX
(HAMMANSKRAAL)

7.1.1.5.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3904(1001T51001O500151754)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MOGOGELO DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PASS EERSTERUST DROP OFF AND LOAD,F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS SOUTPAN VILLAGE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEATRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG- WEG ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED MAIN
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION

7.1.1.6.

122



	3280	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3904
A1(1001T51001O500151755)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO MASHIGO
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DILOPYE
VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD ,TURN
RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD, PROCEED TO
R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF ONLY,TURN LEFT
INTO DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.

STINKWATER (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3905(1001T51001R900151757)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
DILOPYE VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD
,TURN RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD,
PROCEED TO R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF
ONLY,TURN LEFT DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO   BLOED  STREET AND BLOED STREET TAXI RANK  TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGIETER  STREET,INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO
STINKWATER.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0118710
1

2) ES RASEPAE 7207225845084 3) 408 SECTION F, BRONKOSPRUIT, EKANGALA, 1021
SAKHILE EKANGALA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3201(10020810020700057412)FROM BRONKOSTPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BABSFONTEIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO FOUR-WAY STOP JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO R25 (KEMPTON PARK ROAD), TUNR LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PICK UP AND
DROP OFF. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3202(1002081001MX00057413)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED INTO R104, PROCEED
INTO SILVERTON, OFFOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRONKHOSPRUIT, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LENHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN RIGHT
BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3203(10022W1001MX00057415)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED AND PASS
RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED
STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN:

7.1.1.3.
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FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND  OFFF-RAMP INTO R568,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R104, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, DRPOP OFF, PROCEED INTO R513 (EKANDUSTRIAL ROAD),

PROCEED, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

ROAD(R568), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENNKANGALA MAIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3204(10022W1001MY00057416)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR–WAYS STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513,

PROCEED TO CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO M10,  PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, OFFFLOAD , PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

PICK UP AT CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP ON RETURN TO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3205(10022W1001ND10057417)FROM ENKANGALA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ENKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568,

PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND PASS

BAPSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT R24, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO WEST N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, DROP OFF, PROCEED

AND JOIN BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO CORNELIUS STREET, DROP OFF , PROCEED

TO JEPPE STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET, DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO VAN WELIG STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG NOORT STREET MAIN TAXI

RANK/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIM

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRESIDENT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER PRESIDENT AND MOOI

STREETS, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN LEFT  CORNELIUS STREET, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, PROCEED

AND JOIN N12 EAST ,TURN LEFT INTO R24, PROCEED AND CROSS ISANDO HIGH WAY, TURN LEFT INTO R25,

PROCEED TO BAPSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO R25, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3206(10020810022W00057418)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED TO  R513 (INDUSTRIAL ROAD), PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD

AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 1,F,H,G,I,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R568, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANAGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 

RETURN BACK THE SAME  ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI PHELI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3207(1002081001QR10057420)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO LANHAM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED TO

BABSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R51, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M45, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO THE BENONI (PHELI) MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.
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BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3208.INP(1002088200UX10119565)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3209.INP(1002088205RT10119567)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO R42, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAAIKRAAL FOUR–WAY STOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO R50, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

FROM DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R42, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LET INTO DELAREY STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LENHAM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3210.INP(1002088203FF10119568)3210 FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO N4

EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO OGIES WERENA ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDDES STREET,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTI WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3215.INP(1002088201D610119571)FROM KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3216(1002088201D610119573)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

LANHAM STREET, PROCEED INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118716

9

2) R.J NTULI 6001235523083 3) 167 LEHUNG STREET, MAMELODI EAST,

TSHWANE, 0152 Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING

CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL

BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.1.
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FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118774
8

2) SS SHABANGU 4611195414081 3) 10415 MAMELODI EAST, PO RETHABILE,
PRETORIA, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

7.1.1.5.
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING

NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

7.1.1.4
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Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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1) AOGPGP0118775
8

2) AJ MAHLANGU 6403085511087 3) 159 RIVENGO STREET, MORETELE VIEW,
MAMELODI, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

137



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3295

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.2

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into

7.1.1.2
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East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.2

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

7.1.1.2

141



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3299

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.4
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(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

145



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3303

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0118775
9

2) SS SHABANGU 4611195414081 3) 10415 MAMELODI EAST, PO RETHABILE,
PRETORIA, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO

7.1.1.9.
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ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER

7.1.1.3
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ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
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TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
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Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118776
4

2) RANKOTSANE ANTHONIO MPHAHLELE
6603120540088

3) P O BOX 1090, LEBOWAKGOMO, LEBOWAKGOMO,
0737 PRETORIA RANDBURG SOSHANGUVE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF

7.1.1.2.
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AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.5.
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(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.
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BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.9.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118794
8

2) MANDLENKOSI MOSES MBATHA
7401035748089

3) 0108 KHESWA STREET, MOFOLO SOUTH,
SOWETO, 1801 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,

7.1.1.6.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0118796
5

2) MA MAVUNDA 5803125986085 3) TSHUKUDU STREET, BLOCK M, MAMELODI
HOSTEL, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

7.1.1.3.
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STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO

PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE

BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND

JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING

CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED

AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD

PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION

DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO

JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed

7.1.1.4
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drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118799
6

2) TJ BAPELA 8503265626080 3) 30816 MOEKETSI STREET, EXTENTION 11,
MAMELODI EAST, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long
Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2.
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TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

7.1.1.1
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Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

174



	3334	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) AOGPGP0118806
4

2) DJ MKHWANAZI 8211070430082 3) 502 LORNA COURT, PRETORIA CENTRAL,
TSHWANE, 0001 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF

ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118807
7

2) M S NKOSI 7203105373081 3) PO BOX 88, ZITHOBENI, BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,
1024 SAKHILE EKANGALA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3201(10020810020700057412)FROM BRONKOSTPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BABSFONTEIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO FOUR-WAY STOP JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO R25 (KEMPTON PARK ROAD), TUNR LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PICK UP AND
DROP OFF. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3202(1002081001MX00057413)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED INTO R104, PROCEED
INTO SILVERTON, OFFOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRONKHOSPRUIT, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LENHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN RIGHT
BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3203(10022W1001MX00057415)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED AND PASS
RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED
STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND  OFFF-RAMP INTO R568,

7.1.1.3.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R104, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, DRPOP OFF, PROCEED INTO R513 (EKANDUSTRIAL ROAD),

PROCEED, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

ROAD(R568), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENNKANGALA MAIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3204(10022W1001MY00057416)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR–WAYS STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513,

PROCEED TO CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO M10,  PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, OFFFLOAD , PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

PICK UP AT CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP ON RETURN TO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3205(10022W1001ND10057417)FROM ENKANGALA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ENKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568,

PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND PASS

BAPSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT R24, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO WEST N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, DROP OFF, PROCEED

AND JOIN BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO CORNELIUS STREET, DROP OFF , PROCEED

TO JEPPE STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET, DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO VAN WELIG STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG NOORT STREET MAIN TAXI

RANK/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIM

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRESIDENT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER PRESIDENT AND MOOI

STREETS, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN LEFT  CORNELIUS STREET, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, PROCEED

AND JOIN N12 EAST ,TURN LEFT INTO R24, PROCEED AND CROSS ISANDO HIGH WAY, TURN LEFT INTO R25,

PROCEED TO BAPSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO R25, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3206(10020810022W00057418)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED TO  R513 (INDUSTRIAL ROAD), PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD

AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 1,F,H,G,I,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R568, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANAGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 

RETURN BACK THE SAME  ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI PHELI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3207(1002081001QR10057420)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO LANHAM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED TO

BABSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R51, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M45, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO THE BENONI (PHELI) MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SETA)3208.INP(1002088200UX10119565)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, OFFLOAD

7.1.1.8.
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AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3209.INP(1002088205RT10119567)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R42, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAAIKRAAL FOUR–WAY STOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO R50, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.
FROM DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R42, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LET INTO DELAREY STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LENHAM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3210.INP(1002088203FF10119568)3210 FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO OGIES WERENA ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDDES STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTI WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3215.INP(1002088201D610119571)FROM KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3216(1002088201D610119573)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, PROCEED INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118808
7

2) MD THAMANA 6501015600084 3) 612 JACOB STREET, GEZINA, PRETORIA, 0084
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

7.1.1.1.
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STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN

7.1.1.6.

180



	3340	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118813
7

2) Mkhulu Lazarus Mahlangu
5811105772086

3) 31 Lebanon, Mabopane, Mabopane, 0190 Mabopane 
Winterveldt Klipgat Taxi  Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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BRCNWMAWIKTA01(6000ZC6201FP00047255)
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Winterveld at Ipeleng,turn left into Mangope highway  to Zone Morula
Sun,Hebron, Zone 16,Ramogodi,Zone 1 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1 
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison,Extention U,oDI hospital turn right into Hebron road, Zone
15,Garankuwa shopping complex, Sakkies road, Zone 2 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Soshanguve, M17 at George Mokhari hospital and back.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveld (Destination) -
BRCNEMAWIKTA02(6000ZC1100MW10047258)From Mabopane Railway Station Taxi Rank through
Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,Checkers to Makaunyane and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalama, slovo and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane ailway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back

ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight
toWinterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through Malatlheng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.2.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA03(6000ZC62062N00047261)From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to Klipgat
and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose Centre,Morula Sun turn right to Odi hospital to
Klipgat and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA05(6000ZC1000MV10047306)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17,turn left into
Rosslyn road, to Rosslyn taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA06(6000ZC6000Z800047428)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi Rank.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane Railway station through Morula Sun, Hebron,Ga Rankuwa, through Zone 16, Ramogodi turn right into
Brits road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA08(6000ZC10010O10047802)From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun
Valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80 Mabopane Highway, join Wellem street ,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan
street, Schubart street,Vermeulen street,DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTENATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellem street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort,Pretoria North into DF Malan,Boom street,Andries street,Du Toit street into
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street,PAUL kruger street,Andries street,Du Toit street into 
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17, Ruth First turn right into Mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun Valley,M17,Ruth First turn right to Mabopane Highway, turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1,turn into Lyn East turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboon railway station to Mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.6.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Mafikeng (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA07(6000ZC6100OI10054639)FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION THROUGH M17, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA RANKUWA T JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HAARTEBEES ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLATINUM MINE HIGHWAY THROUGH RUSTERNBURG,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

7.1.1.7.
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FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION TRHOUGH M17 TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA-RANKUWA T
JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,HARTEBEES ROAD,BAKWENA PLATINUM HIGHWAY,TURN LEFT
INTO OLD RUSTERNBURG ROAD,REX ROADD,TURN LEFT INTO DERBY ROAD,RIGHT INTO KOSTER ROAD
THROUGH LICHTERNBURG,ROOIGROND TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.

1) AOGPGP0118814
2

2) MP PHOSA 6309225509081 3) ANTEA COMPOUND ROOM 211B, INDUSTRIA
WEST, TSHWANE, 2093 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
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LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118816
0

2) SM MASEMOLA 8107245415083 3) 1917 PASTOR RAMOSHABA STR, MAHUBE VALLEY,
TSHWANE, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
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PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

7.1.1.1
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PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
190



	3350	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

7.1.1.4
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left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118856
0

2) T.E NKABINDE 8102200789085 3) 512 LALIBELLA VILLAGE, SAVANNA COUNTRY
ESTATE, PRETORIA, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long
Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

7.1.1.1.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
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Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
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proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118857
3

2) WS JIANA 7410065967089 3) PO BOX 94223, BOORDFONTEIN, TSHWANE, 0201
ELARDUS PARK TAXI  ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), ELARDUS PARK 7 ELEVEN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
(Destination) - GPTSH(EPTA)1001(1001U41001U500054799)FROM DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MAREE STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO WALKER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WELLEMINAH STREET, PROCEED STRAGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TITUS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT RIGEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERIDANUS STREET ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKILPAD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ELEPHANT STREET  ,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ORION STREET , PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MUSKETJAAT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CLIFF AVENUE ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOEDOESNEK STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOEING STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN DALE STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALOETE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT VISCOT STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PIERING STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO DEVILLEBOSMAREE STREET ,DROP OFF AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 7 ELVEN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK IN ELARDUS PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN TO DR SAVAGE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), ELARDUS PARK 7 ELEVEN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
(Destination) - GPTSH(EPTA)1001.A1(1001U41001U500054800)FROM DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R21,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH
HANS STRYDOM AND TURN LEFT INTO ELARDUS PARK INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), ERUSMASKLOOF BARNARD STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK. (Destination)
- GPTSH(EPTA)1002(1001U41001U600054801)FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK,  TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED
INTO WALKER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  QUEEN  WELLEMINA
,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  TOTIUS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
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GEORGE STORRAR, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  QUEEN WILLEMIAH , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  RIGEL AVENUE NORTH , OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEEDE AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NOSOB  STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT  INTO LOUIS STREET OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED INTO REUBEN STEYN , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PEDI STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT  INTO KLIPBANK STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BARNARD STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  . 

RETURN ROUTE 
ERUSMASKLOOF TO DR SAVAGE. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), PIERRE VAN REYNEVELD INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EPTA)1003(1001U41001U700054802)FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK,LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MAREE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND JOIN
RISSIK STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO WALKER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO TITUS STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER ROAD ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIGEL STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ERIDANUS , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKILPAD STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED TO CLIFF STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN TO THE RIGHT INTO KIERRIE
KLAPPER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED INTO PIERIE VAN RYNEVELD ROAD , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD  , PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HERTZOG STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DANIE PIENAAR STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PIERRE VAN
RYNEVELD TEMPORARY TAXI RANK  , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  .

RETURN BACK TO  DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK  USING THE  SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), PIERRE VAN REYNEVELD INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EPTA)1003.A1(1001U41001U700054803)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A1:
FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK ,LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JACOB
MAREE STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND JOIN RISSIK STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED TO WALKER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN
WILLEMINAH STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TITUS STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIGEL
STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO ERIDANUS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD  ,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKILPAD  STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ELEPHANT STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ORION STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD  , PROCEED ANDRIGHT INTO MUSKEJAAT STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO CLIFF ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KIERRIE KLAPPER STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO PIERRE VAN RYNEVELD ROAD TEMPORARY TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

RETURN  BACK TO DR SAVAGE USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), WATERKLOOF HEIGHTS CLUB STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(EPTA)1004(1001U41001U800054804)FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRINSLOO STREET , PROCEED TO JACOB MAREE , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND JOIN RISSIK
STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO WALKER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH  STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TITUS STREET  , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO RIGEL STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERIDINUS
STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO TAURUS STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO FORBES STREET , OFFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED INTO CLUB STREET INFORMAL TAXI
RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE FROM CLUB STREET INFORMAL RANK TO DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.6.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), Delmas NU (Delmas Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EPTA)1005(1001U48205RV10166817)     DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK to MBALENHLE TAXI RANK
(DELMAS)     FROM DR. SAVAGE TAXI RANK TO PRINSLOO, STRAIGHT TO OR. TAMBO HIGH WAY, TURN LEFT
TO HANSTRYDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO DELMAS ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BAPSTONTEIN
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DELMAS OFFLOADD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MBALENHLE

7.1.1.7.
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AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0118860
4

2) Khomotso Johannes Hlophane
7612126398085

3) Stand No 213 B, Itereleng Sec, Mogogelo, 0400
Stinkwater  Eersterus Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Mabopane (Destination) - BRCNWSETA01(6001DE1100CC10046914)From
Kopanong through Kanana, Durabuild road, Temba Magistrate court, Sekampaneng,Tambo village,unit 7,unit 5,Suurman,
Dilopye, Stinkwater, Refentse,Mogogelo, Eersterus, F4 and Soutpan to Mabopane Railway station and back with the
same route.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWSETA02(6001DE1000MV10050877)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK IN HAMMANSKRAAL THROUGH
KANANA DURABILD ROAD,TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT,TAMBO VILLAGE ,SKAMPANENG ,UNIT 7 ,5 SUUR
AN,DILOPYE,REFENTSE.MOGOGELO,EERSTERUS,F4,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROUTE AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI RANK AND BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901(1000NT1001T900151749)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,
TURN LEFT INTO  KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KANANA  OFFLOAD & LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN DURABUILD ROAD AND PROCEED TO TEMBA  MAGISTRATE COURT OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO TEMBA VILLAGE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 
SEKAMPANENG OFFLODING AND LOAD, PROCEED PASS UNIT 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED TO UNIT D
OUTLINE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
 TO UNIT 5,SURUMANE  PASS DILOPYE,STINKWATER ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED TO EERSTIRUS VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, 
PROCEED DROP OFF @ BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE TURN LEFT
INTO SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF , 
PASS BLOCK FF DROP OFF  PASS BLOCK GG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD DROP OFF, PROCEED
TO MASHAMAITE, LEFT TO MANGOPE HIGHWAY TO MABOPANE

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901A1(1000NT1001T900151750)MAIN TAXI RANK FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN
LEFT INTO R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SURUMANE VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP
HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD,
PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK KK  DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BLOCK DD DROP OFF BLOCK BB DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO MANGOPE HIGHWAY DROP OFF PROCEED
TO  MABOPANE RAILWAY MAIN  TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3902(1000NT1000MV00151751)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE
HIGHWAYDROP OFF  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PIET PRETORIUS MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME
WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMANKRAAL

7.1.1.5.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903A1(1000NT6000YX10151752)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE, STINKWATER VILLAGE , REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY
TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN

7.1.1.6.
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RUSTENBURG DROP OFF,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOSTER ROAD DROP OFF ONLY PROCEED TO
LUCHTENBURG DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE IN MAFIKENG TURN LEFT INTO
HATCHARD STREET PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903(1000NT6000YX10151753)KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,TURN
LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN RUSTENBURG
DROP OFF PASS SWARTREGENS DROP OFF,PASS ZEERUST DROP OFF, PROCCED STRAIGHT TO N4
MAFIKENG DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVEDROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO HATCHARD STREET
PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX
(HAMMANSKRAAL)

7.1.1.7.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3904(1001T51001O500151754)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MOGOGELO DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PASS EERSTERUST DROP OFF AND LOAD,F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS SOUTPAN VILLAGE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEATRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG- WEG ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED MAIN
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION

7.1.1.8.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3904
A1(1001T51001O500151755)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO MASHIGO
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DILOPYE
VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD ,TURN
RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD, PROCEED TO
R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF ONLY,TURN LEFT
INTO DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.

STINKWATER (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3905(1001T51001R900151757)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
DILOPYE VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD
,TURN RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD,
PROCEED TO R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF
ONLY,TURN LEFT DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO   BLOED  STREET AND BLOED STREET TAXI RANK  TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGIETER  STREET,INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO
STINKWATER.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118860
6

2) Khomotso Johannes Hlophane
7612126398085

3) Stand No 213 B, Itereleng Sec, Mogogelo, 0400
Stinkwater  Eersterus Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Mabopane (Destination) - BRCNWSETA01(6001DE1100CC10046914)From
Kopanong through Kanana, Durabuild road, Temba Magistrate court, Sekampaneng,Tambo village,unit 7,unit 5,Suurman,
Dilopye, Stinkwater, Refentse,Mogogelo, Eersterus, F4 and Soutpan to Mabopane Railway station and back with the
same route.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWSETA02(6001DE1000MV10050877)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK IN HAMMANSKRAAL THROUGH
KANANA DURABILD ROAD,TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT,TAMBO VILLAGE ,SKAMPANENG ,UNIT 7 ,5 SUUR

7.1.1.2.
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AN,DILOPYE,REFENTSE.MOGOGELO,EERSTERUS,F4,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROUTE AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI RANK AND BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901(1000NT1001T900151749)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,
TURN LEFT INTO  KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KANANA  OFFLOAD & LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN DURABUILD ROAD AND PROCEED TO TEMBA  MAGISTRATE COURT OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO TEMBA VILLAGE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 
SEKAMPANENG OFFLODING AND LOAD, PROCEED PASS UNIT 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED TO UNIT D
OUTLINE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
 TO UNIT 5,SURUMANE  PASS DILOPYE,STINKWATER ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED TO EERSTIRUS VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, 
PROCEED DROP OFF @ BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE TURN LEFT
INTO SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF , 
PASS BLOCK FF DROP OFF  PASS BLOCK GG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD DROP OFF, PROCEED
TO MASHAMAITE, LEFT TO MANGOPE HIGHWAY TO MABOPANE

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901A1(1000NT1001T900151750)MAIN TAXI RANK FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN
LEFT INTO R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SURUMANE VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP
HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD,
PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK KK  DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BLOCK DD DROP OFF BLOCK BB DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO MANGOPE HIGHWAY DROP OFF PROCEED
TO  MABOPANE RAILWAY MAIN  TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3902(1000NT1000MV00151751)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE
HIGHWAYDROP OFF  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PIET PRETORIUS MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME
WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMANKRAAL

7.1.1.5.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903A1(1000NT6000YX10151752)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE, STINKWATER VILLAGE , REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY
TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN
RUSTENBURG DROP OFF,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOSTER ROAD DROP OFF ONLY PROCEED TO
LUCHTENBURG DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE IN MAFIKENG TURN LEFT INTO
HATCHARD STREET PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903(1000NT6000YX10151753)KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,TURN
LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN RUSTENBURG
DROP OFF PASS SWARTREGENS DROP OFF,PASS ZEERUST DROP OFF, PROCCED STRAIGHT TO N4
MAFIKENG DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVEDROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO HATCHARD STREET
PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX
(HAMMANSKRAAL)

7.1.1.7.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3904(1001T51001O500151754)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
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MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MOGOGELO DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PASS EERSTERUST DROP OFF AND LOAD,F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS SOUTPAN VILLAGE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEATRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG- WEG ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED MAIN
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3904
A1(1001T51001O500151755)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO MASHIGO
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DILOPYE
VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD ,TURN
RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD, PROCEED TO
R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF ONLY,TURN LEFT
INTO DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.

STINKWATER (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3905(1001T51001R900151757)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
DILOPYE VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD
,TURN RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD,
PROCEED TO R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF
ONLY,TURN LEFT DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO   BLOED  STREET AND BLOED STREET TAXI RANK  TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGIETER  STREET,INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO
STINKWATER.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118861
0

2) Khomotso Johannes Hlophane
7612126398085

3) Stand No 213 B, Itereleng Sec, Mogogelo, 0400
Stinkwater  Eersterus Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Mabopane (Destination) - BRCNWSETA01(6001DE1100CC10046914)From
Kopanong through Kanana, Durabuild road, Temba Magistrate court, Sekampaneng,Tambo village,unit 7,unit 5,Suurman,
Dilopye, Stinkwater, Refentse,Mogogelo, Eersterus, F4 and Soutpan to Mabopane Railway station and back with the
same route.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWSETA02(6001DE1000MV10050877)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK IN HAMMANSKRAAL THROUGH
KANANA DURABILD ROAD,TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT,TAMBO VILLAGE ,SKAMPANENG ,UNIT 7 ,5 SUUR
AN,DILOPYE,REFENTSE.MOGOGELO,EERSTERUS,F4,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROUTE AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI RANK AND BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901(1000NT1001T900151749)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,
TURN LEFT INTO  KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KANANA  OFFLOAD & LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN DURABUILD ROAD AND PROCEED TO TEMBA  MAGISTRATE COURT OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO TEMBA VILLAGE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 
SEKAMPANENG OFFLODING AND LOAD, PROCEED PASS UNIT 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED TO UNIT D
OUTLINE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
 TO UNIT 5,SURUMANE  PASS DILOPYE,STINKWATER ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED TO EERSTIRUS VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, 
PROCEED DROP OFF @ BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE TURN LEFT
INTO SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF , 
PASS BLOCK FF DROP OFF  PASS BLOCK GG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD DROP OFF, PROCEED
TO MASHAMAITE, LEFT TO MANGOPE HIGHWAY TO MABOPANE

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPTSH(SETA)3901A1(1000NT1001T900151750)MAIN TAXI RANK FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN
LEFT INTO R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SURUMANE VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP
HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD,
PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK KK  DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BLOCK DD DROP OFF BLOCK BB DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO MANGOPE HIGHWAY DROP OFF PROCEED
TO  MABOPANE RAILWAY MAIN  TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3902(1000NT1000MV00151751)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE
HIGHWAYDROP OFF  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PIET PRETORIUS MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME
WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMANKRAAL

7.1.1.5.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903A1(1000NT6000YX10151752)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE, STINKWATER VILLAGE , REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY
TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN
RUSTENBURG DROP OFF,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOSTER ROAD DROP OFF ONLY PROCEED TO
LUCHTENBURG DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE IN MAFIKENG TURN LEFT INTO
HATCHARD STREET PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903(1000NT6000YX10151753)KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,TURN
LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN RUSTENBURG
DROP OFF PASS SWARTREGENS DROP OFF,PASS ZEERUST DROP OFF, PROCCED STRAIGHT TO N4
MAFIKENG DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVEDROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO HATCHARD STREET
PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX
(HAMMANSKRAAL)

7.1.1.7.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3904(1001T51001O500151754)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MOGOGELO DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PASS EERSTERUST DROP OFF AND LOAD,F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS SOUTPAN VILLAGE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEATRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG- WEG ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED MAIN
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION

7.1.1.8.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3904
A1(1001T51001O500151755)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO MASHIGO
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DILOPYE
VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD ,TURN
RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD, PROCEED TO
R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF ONLY,TURN LEFT
INTO DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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STINKWATER (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3905(1001T51001R900151757)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
DILOPYE VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD
,TURN RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD,
PROCEED TO R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF
ONLY,TURN LEFT DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO   BLOED  STREET AND BLOED STREET TAXI RANK  TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGIETER  STREET,INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO
STINKWATER.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118861
2

2) Khomotso Johannes Hlophane
7612126398085

3) Stand No 213 B, Itereleng Sec, Mogogelo, 0400
Stinkwater  Eersterus Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Mabopane (Destination) - BRCNWSETA01(6001DE1100CC10046914)From
Kopanong through Kanana, Durabuild road, Temba Magistrate court, Sekampaneng,Tambo village,unit 7,unit 5,Suurman,
Dilopye, Stinkwater, Refentse,Mogogelo, Eersterus, F4 and Soutpan to Mabopane Railway station and back with the
same route.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWSETA02(6001DE1000MV10050877)FROM KOPANONG TAXI RANK IN HAMMANSKRAAL THROUGH
KANANA DURABILD ROAD,TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT,TAMBO VILLAGE ,SKAMPANENG ,UNIT 7 ,5 SUUR
AN,DILOPYE,REFENTSE.MOGOGELO,EERSTERUS,F4,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROUTE AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI RANK AND BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901(1000NT1001T900151749)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,
TURN LEFT INTO  KUDUBE ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KANANA  OFFLOAD & LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN DURABUILD ROAD AND PROCEED TO TEMBA  MAGISTRATE COURT OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO TEMBA VILLAGE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO 
SEKAMPANENG OFFLODING AND LOAD, PROCEED PASS UNIT 7 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED TO UNIT D
OUTLINE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
 TO UNIT 5,SURUMANE  PASS DILOPYE,STINKWATER ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED TO EERSTIRUS VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, 
PROCEED DROP OFF @ BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE TURN LEFT
INTO SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF , 
PASS BLOCK FF DROP OFF  PASS BLOCK GG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD DROP OFF, PROCEED
TO MASHAMAITE, LEFT TO MANGOPE HIGHWAY TO MABOPANE

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3901A1(1000NT1001T900151750)MAIN TAXI RANK FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN
LEFT INTO R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SURUMANE VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP
HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD,
PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK KK  DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BLOCK DD DROP OFF BLOCK BB DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO MANGOPE HIGHWAY DROP OFF PROCEED
TO  MABOPANE RAILWAY MAIN  TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3902(1000NT1000MV00151751)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE
HIGHWAYDROP OFF  TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PIET PRETORIUS MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME
WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMANKRAAL

7.1.1.5.
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Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903A1(1000NT6000YX10151752)FROM KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO
R101,TURN LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD , PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE, STINKWATER VILLAGE , REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN 
VILLAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V,
BLOCK R DROP  OFF, TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY
TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN
RUSTENBURG DROP OFF,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOSTER ROAD DROP OFF ONLY PROCEED TO
LUCHTENBURG DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE IN MAFIKENG TURN LEFT INTO
HATCHARD STREET PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

Kopanong (Kopanong Center(Ruth First Rd)) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3903(1000NT6000YX10151753)KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TURN LEFT INTO R101,TURN
LEFT INTO KUDUBE ROAD PROCEED TO KANANA VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
SUURMAN VILLAGE PASS DILOPYE ,STINKWATER VILLAGE ,REFENTSE RDP HOUSES, DROP OFF AND LOAD
PROCEED TO MOGOGELO VILLAGE  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUST VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO F4 VILLAGE DROP OF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN  VILLAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF BLOCK V, BLOCK R DROP  OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO SOUTPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS (R526) DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO N4 IN RUSTENBURG
DROP OFF PASS SWARTREGENS DROP OFF,PASS ZEERUST DROP OFF, PROCCED STRAIGHT TO N4
MAFIKENG DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVEDROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO HATCHARD STREET
PROCEED INTO MAFIKENG MAIN TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME WAY TO KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX
(HAMMANSKRAAL)

7.1.1.7.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3904(1001T51001O500151754)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MOGOGELO DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PASS EERSTERUST DROP OFF AND LOAD,F4 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS SOUTPAN VILLAGE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEATRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG- WEG ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED MAIN
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION

7.1.1.8.

STINKWATER (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3904
A1(1001T51001O500151755)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO MASHIGO
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DILOPYE
VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD ,TURN
RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD, PROCEED TO
R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF ONLY,TURN LEFT
INTO DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.

STINKWATER (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3905(1001T51001R900151757)FROM STINKWATER TEMPORARY ALLOCATION TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHIGO GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RDP REFENTSE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
DILOPYE VILLAGE LOAD PASS SUURMAN VILLAGE LOAD,SEKAMPANENG VILLAGE LOAD,THAMBO VILLE LOAD
,TURN RIGHT INTO DURABUILD ROAD LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KANANA VILLAGE LOAD,
PROCEED TO R101 ROAD DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO SURBTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN DROP OFF
ONLY,TURN LEFT DU-TOIT STREET TURN LEFT INTO   BLOED  STREET AND BLOED STREET TAXI RANK  TURN
RIGHT INTO POTGIETER  STREET,INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO
STINKWATER.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118867
9

2) NW PHEFADI 5806015534089 3) PO BOX 14561, LAUDIUM, PRETORIA, 0037 Laudium
Local Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LAUDIUM/ERASMIA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1701(1000K51001N400052254)FROM ERASMIA/LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
R55 (KWAGA ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER CHURCH AND PRINSLOO STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK. DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TUJRN RIGHT
INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, LOAD AT
CORNER CHURCH AND PRINSLOO, TURN   RIGHT INTO VISAGIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MICHEL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R55
(KWAGA ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAUDIUM/ERASMIA MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

LAUDIUM CBD TAXI RANK (Origin), LOTUS GARDEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1702(1000K51205TX00052257)FROM LAUDIUM CBD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO STAATSARTILERIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO T.U.T COLLEGE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STAAD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRACHAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MARTIN HENDRIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DEN BERG, TURN LEFT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO STRACHAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH, TURN RIGHT INTO ACRIDIAN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO ANTHESIS STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER LOTUS GARDENS TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM LOTUS GARDENS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
STRACHAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MORKEL STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SARTILERIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MICHEL STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1703(1000K51000JV00052258)FROM ERASMIA/LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
R55 (KWAGA ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO ELMAND STREET RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHLLTA1703A1(1000K51000JV00052259)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM ERASMIA/LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55 (KWAGA ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO
R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD), TURN LEFT INTO M34 (LITTLETON ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JEAN
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO LINCON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STRAAT, PROCEED AND ENTER
CENTURION TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  ELMAND STREET RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (GARSFONTEIN), TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO M34 (LITTLETON
ROAD), PROCEED TO JEAN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO LINCON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD, PROCEED INTO GERHAART STREET, TURN LEFT JEAN AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN INTO WIERDE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO ELMAND
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM SUNDERLLAND RIDGE ELMAND STREET TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.4.

LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(LLTA)1705(1001QF1001PY00138273)FROM LAUDIUM MAIN SHOPPING CENTRE  TAXI RANK, LOAD,

7.1.1.5.
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TURN LEFT INTO 13TH AVENUE COETZEE ,TURN  CAPREME STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBABA COETZEE
,TURN LEFT INTO HOOF M26,TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WIIEERDE STREET
M10,TURN RIGHT INTO R 101, OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO M34,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEAN AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD INTO CENTURION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAUDIUM SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PRINSLOO (Pretoria CBD) (Origin), Danville (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(LLTA)1706(136USG1205U800138275)FROM CORNER PRINSLOO STREET AND CHURCH STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO D.F. MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ARTILLERY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T. DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STAAT ARTILLERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THE HEIGHTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NORMAN EATON, PROCEED STRAIGHT ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STAAT ARTILLERY, TURN LEFT  INTO
STRETCHEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARTIN HENDRIE STRET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIKE DU TOUIT STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIRCLE
GRASS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DEN BERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO FORT WEST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ACREDIAN STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VAN DEN BERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CIRCLE
GRAAS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO STRETCHEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OF
FAND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MORKEL STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SYTZE STREET, 
PHILLIP NEL PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN STAAT ARTILLERY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
STAAT ARTILLERY,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO REBECCA  STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO D.F.MALAN DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART ROAD,/PAUL KRUGER STREET/ANDRIES STREET/PRINSLOO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  DU
TOIT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

EMERALD (Laudium) (Origin), PRINSLOO (Pretoria CBD) (Destination) -
GPTSH(LLTA)1704(136XW7136USG00138284)     LAUDIUM SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      CORNER PRINSLOO & CHURCH STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI RANK      FROM LAUDIUM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMERALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 1St 
AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO R55 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ROD
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INNER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEF TINTO VAN
DALSEN  STREET,TURN LEF INTO TRANS ORANGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVEN STREET,DROP OFF AND 
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
SCHOEMAN STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET DROP  OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BOSMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SKINNER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN  INTO
MITCHELL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN TRANS ORANGE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAGHT AND URN LEFT INTO R55 DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1st AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO EMERALD STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO 19th AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA COETZEE  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LAUDIUM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0118872
0

2) ML MUTSWANA 7404047026080 3) 1460 PHOLA STREET, MAMELODI WEST,
TSHWANE, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

7.1.1.1.
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PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed

7.1.1.1
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straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
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proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118872
2

2) ML MUTSWANA 7404047026080 3) 1460 PHOLA STREET, MAMELODI WEST,
TSHWANE, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

7.1.1.1
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Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118876

4

2) NC NEVHUTALU 7203095035088 3) 243 JEPPE STREET, JOHANNESBURG,

JOHANNESBURG, 2194 PRETORIA RANDBURG
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1) 2) NC NEVHUTALU 7203095035088 3)

SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED

7.1.1.5.

218



	3378	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
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BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118881
2

2) RR MANAKA 6404035959087 3) 18 FLAMINGO BUILDING, MAMELODI EAST,
MAMELODI EAST, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long
Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.2.
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RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,

7.1.1.8.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road

7.1.1.1

222



	3382	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and

get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left

proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General

Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed

past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past

Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street

on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand

Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

7.1.1.1
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right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0118881
3

2) RD MAHLANGU 7904235540081 3) STAND NO 538/39, KWA MHLANGA, MPUMALANGA,
1022 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

7.1.1.4.
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THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

7.1.1.1
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Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118881
4

2) J N MSITSA 6708175432089 3) P.O BOX 5, ZAKHENI, KWAMHLANGA, 0017
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.7.
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RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route

7.1.1.1
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From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0118881
7

2) J N MSITSA 6708175432089 3) P.O BOX 5, ZAKHENI, KWAMHLANGA, 0017
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118881
8

2) J N MSITSA 6708175432089 3) P.O BOX 5, ZAKHENI, KWAMHLANGA, 0017
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING

CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

7.1.1.6.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police

7.1.1.1
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Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118889
0

2) MJ NTULI 6012045515086 3) 246 KURUMAN AVE, SINOVILLE, PRETORIA, 0182
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,

7.1.1.9.
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OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

7.1.1.1
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the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0118901
7

2) S. NGOMANE 6603075385083 3) 151 SEHLUKU STREET, ATTRIDGEVILLE,
PRETORIA, 0125 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF

7.1.1.4.
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ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,

RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118901
8

2) B THABETHE 6903015737082 3) 409 FOX STREET, JEPPESTOWN, JOHANNESBURG,
2094 PRETORIA RANDBURG SOSHANGUVE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-

7.1.1.9.
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TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118901
9

2) B THABETHE 6903015737082 3) 409 FOX STREET, JEPPESTOWN, JOHANNESBURG,
2094 PRETORIA RANDBURG SOSHANGUVE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,

7.1.1.3.
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PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.
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BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1
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BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118903
9

2) Kgokong Modupe Maimane
5807185877084

3) 395 BLOCK BB, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.
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MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0118904
2

2) SUZMAN MBEDZI 6707145575084 3) 10952  P O RETHABILE, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

7.1.1.3.
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STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER

7.1.1.7.
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MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

7.1.1.3
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RETURN SAME ROUTE 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.

7.1.1.4
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Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118908
1

2) MAWELE PETER SELOANE
8404295822080

3) 3038 POELANO STREET, HELLMAPIUS, TSHWANE,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.
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FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

7.1.1.2
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HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into

East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON

AREA

From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right

into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join

Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the

way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street

proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk

street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into

Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118910
0

2) MASALA CALVIN MASHANYU
8602275800089

3) 1290 BLOCK T, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1

7.1.1.4.
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FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118911
5

2) JS MASILELA 6001045956085 3) 10181 KHALAMBAZO, MAMELODI EAST, PRETORIA,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
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1) 2) JS MASILELA 6001045956085 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

7.1.1.5.
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PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
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STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
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FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.2

277



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3437

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
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PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

7.1.1.4
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Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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1) AOGPGP0118911
6

2) HH HLONGWANE 8512245294083 3) 1153 HONEY GUIDE STR, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA,
0182 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1

7.1.1.3.
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 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.
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ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118914
3

2) NC NEVHUTALU 7203095035088 3) 243 JEPPE STREET, JOHANNESBURG,
JOHANNESBURG, 2194 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD

7.1.1.2.
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AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,

7.1.1.4.
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TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 

7.1.1.9.
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RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118915 2) HH HLONGWANE 8512245294083 3) 1153 HONEY GUIDE STR, ROSSLYN, PRETORIA,
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1)
0

2) HH HLONGWANE 8512245294083 3)
0182 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,

7.1.1.3.
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TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118921
4

2) L NCUBE 6901305453089 3) 1104 BOULOVAT STREET, ALEXANDRA,
JOHANNESBURG, 2090 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA

7.1.1.2.
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ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF

7.1.1.9.
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AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118922
6

2) ISAIA LESETJA MASUPYE
7209045630084

3) P O BOX 233, MABOPANE, TSHWANE, 0190
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0118922
7

2) ISAIA LESETJA MASUPYE
7209045630084

3) P O BOX 233, MABOPANE, TSHWANE, 0190
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0118922
8

2) ISAIA LESETJA MASUPYE
7209045630084

3) P O BOX 233, MABOPANE, TSHWANE, 0190
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi

7.1.1.1.
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Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0118930
6

2) SW MASHABELA 7503135641088 3) 4366 EXT 6 PHOMOLONG, TSHWANE, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

7.1.1.1.
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RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,

7.1.1.1
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proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

7.1.1.1
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to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118930
8

2) SW MASHABELA 7503135641088 3) 4366 EXT 6 PHOMOLONG, TSHWANE, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.

300



	3462	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

7.1.1.1
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(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118932
0

2) JT MATJEKE 7504020454082 3) 36491 MOTHOGOANE STR, EXT0122, MAMELODI
EAST, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)
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1) 2) JT MATJEKE 7504020454082 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1
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MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

7.1.1.1
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turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118933

6

2) SM RAKUBU 5403135740083 3) 1082 BLOCK W, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152

SOSHANGUVE LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501(1001OK10020W00056661)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE

ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN

BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK

LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A1(1001OK10020W00056663)ALTERNATIVE :A1

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BLOCK AA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO NYATHIKAZI ROAD. DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO

TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS

FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO

VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL

TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A3(1001KJ10020X00056672)ALTERNATIVE:3
 FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK K, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK M, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TSHWANE UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL CIRCUIT OFFICE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM CIRUIT OFFICE, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T.U.T MAIN GATE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V, PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A4(1001KJ10020X00056674)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK K (POWER STATION) PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK K, PROCEED AND PASS MASHIGO FUNERAL
UNDERTAKER, PROCEED TURN RIGHT AT KALALA SHOPPING CENTRE (HILTOP), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T.JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO T.U.T ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TOWARDS T.U.T MAIN GATE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V,
PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3502(1001KJ1001Q600056680)NO INFORMATION ON ARTA FORM 
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS
COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20
(HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOFF
STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTERNBACH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HARDIE MULLER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FRANCE DU TOIT STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BMW FACTORY, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO COR
DELFOS STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIC VAN ECK STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HILIUM STREET,
DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN
FROM ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M20
ROSSLYN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO M17, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3503(1001KJ10020Y00056685)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO FRED OTTO STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505(1001KJ1001MX00056687)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER- WALT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.7.
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056690)A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.8.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3504(1001KJ1001UM00056697)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD LAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DALE LAAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AKASIA
MUNICIPALITY OFFICES, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A4(1001KJ1001MX00056702)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER,
OFFOAD, TURNLEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VANDER WALT STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RATEIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A5(1001KJ1001MX00056709)ALTERNATIVE :A5
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND OFF-RAMP LEFT INTO
BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3510(1001KJ10021100056710)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOCK IA TO FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK LL AND GG,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK HH,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LERATO BOTTLE STORE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.1

309



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3471

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A2(1001OK10020W00056711)ALTERNATIVE :
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT AT GARDEN
CENTRE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HALALA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD. PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A2(1001KJ1001MX00056712)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE ROAD, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056713)ALTERNATIVE :
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506(1001KJ1001R800056714)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PORTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN : 
FROM BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506.A1(1001KJ1001RA00056715)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STAIGHT INTO R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
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STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGH-WAY (R80),
PROCEED STAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507(1001KJ1001MX00056716)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD,
PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN
ROAD), OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056717)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED, TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD, PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R556, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M1, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R80,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISINER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056719)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK UU, WW, LKK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT WITHIN BLOCK XX AND PROCEED TO WHITE HOUSE, LOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL
C, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LETLAPENG PASSAGE, LOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO
RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, LOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP, LOAD, TURN AT PAULINE
TACK SHOP, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK XX, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
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AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WHITE HOUSE, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL C, OFFLOAD, TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LETLAPENG, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP
OFFLOAD, MAKE A U-TURN TURN AT PAULINE TACK SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLCKS UU AND WW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3508(1001OK10020Z00056720)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUS
DEPOT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK NN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3509(1001OK10021000056721)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BLOCK IA AND FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK
LL AND GG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK JJ, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION,  DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3511(1001KJ10020W00056722)3511 FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO BUITERKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARDEN CENTER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HALALA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEGE ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512(1001KJ10020W00056726)FROM SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK BB, PROCEED ACROSS
FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED INTO BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT
CIRCLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

3512.A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE AU-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK P AND Y (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3513(1001KJ10021200056728)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK Y, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BLOCK P, TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3514(1001KJ10021300056729)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION,
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK MM, DROP OFF AND LOAD WITHIN BLOCK MM.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE (OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY)

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK KK, R, S, X AND P (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3515(1001KJ10021400056731)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK KK, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
BETWEEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK R AND X,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEEN BLOCK R AND P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS  SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK X (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3516(1001KJ10021500056733)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK,
OFFLAOD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK S
AND R, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOLCK X, PROCEED AND CIRCULATE  WITHIN
BLOCK X, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3517(1001KJ10021600056734)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO KK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT AND 
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK S AND W,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK W, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN S AND R, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK FF, GG AND PP (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3518(1001KJ10021700056735)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK FF AND
GG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND CHRIS- HANI, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK PP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE CHRIS HANI (BLOCK PP), LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK HH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND JJ, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3519(1001KJ10021800056736)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL STOOTSKOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3520(1001KJ10021800056737)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, 

RETURN
ROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOUTPAN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3521(1001KJ10021900056738)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOUTPAN TRADING STORE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE SOUTPAN SECTION, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522(1001KJ10021A00056739)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER
GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA ZONE 16,
PROCEED TO RAMOGODU SECTION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TAILUS STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI HOSPITAL
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A1(1001KJ1001ON00056740)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B,
PROCEED UNTIL OLD BUS TERMINUS, TURN LEFT AND  PROCEED AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
LOVEDAY STREET AT TRAFFIC CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO MORULA SUN ROAD, PROCEED TO HEBRON ROAD,
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OK SHOPPING CENTRE, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE
MOKHARI HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa Hospital (Ga-Rankuwa) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A2(1001KJ1000MP00056741)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI MAIN TAXI RANK ENTER MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 10 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523(1001KJ10021B00056742)FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT
SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED TO REFITLHILEPELE PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEN TAVERN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS DITAUNG SECTION NEXT TO ZCC CHURCH, TURN  RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 3,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL M20 CROSS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOPANONG RAILWAY
STATION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 4, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PHOMOLONG STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 5, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE  EXTENTION 9, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
TUMISANG DAY CARE CENTRE, PROCEED TO BOIPELO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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TO KGETHEGO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA PRIMARY SCHOOL,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NEW SOUTH AFRICA HARDWARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 2, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ITUMELENG PRIMARY
SCHOOL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SEKHIKHUNI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M17, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 10, 12 AND 13 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A1(1001KJ10021C00056744)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXTENTION 1, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IKNTO HEBRON
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 13 AND 12, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KGETHEGO DAY
CARE CENTRE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA DAY CARE CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 1 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A2(1001KJ10021D00056745)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED AND ENTER EXTENTION 1,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 1, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEBRON ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3524(1001KJ1001U300056747)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFF- RAMP INTO R566 (ROSSLYN ROAD),
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM KRUYWAGEL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DAAN
DEWAT NEL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GERRIET MARITZ STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TO OK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
GERITZ MARITZ STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOOS DELAREY STREET, OFFLAOD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL- DE BEER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL WONDERBOOOM
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM WONERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE-BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KOOS DELAREY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAAN DE-WET NEL SREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WILLEM KRYWAGEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R566, PROCEED AND ON RAMP  LEFT ONTO R80, PROCED
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

7.1.1.4

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512.A1(1001KJ10020Z00057152)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.INP(1001OK520AJX10119560)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO  SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE
ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN LEFT INTO BOK STREET

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL
POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A1.INP(1001OK520AJX10119561)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON LUCAS MANGOPE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBA SHOPPING COMPLEX
AND TURN RIGHT AN DPROCEED STRISGHT SND TURN LEFT INTO R101, PASS MOKOPONG, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN
LEFT INTO BOK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A2.INP(1001OK520AJX10119562)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, TURN LEFT INTI MOPANE STREET TUTN LEFT
INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LESHOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
WARMBATH ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MARRY HILL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3526.INP(1001OK520AJX10119563)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE
ON THABO MBEKI ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE, PROCEED STRIGHT IN GROBLER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOEKETSI ROAD, PROCEED STRIGHT INTO MAPALOLE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAPAPATI VILLAGE, TURN RIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI RANK LOFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3527(1001OK8201D510119564)3527 FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER TURNLEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
SOUTPAN ROAD, TRUN LEFT INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTI WARMBATH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAALMASDAL ROAD AND PASS VAALMANSDAL MILITARY BASE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
573 ROAD MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MOLOTO PROCEED AND TURN INTO
KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK FROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118938
1

2) JOEL LEKAU LETSOALO 79092561160833) 544 NETHERLAND STREET, NELLMAPIUS,
TSHWANE, 0162 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1
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NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)7.1.1.3
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- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into

East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118938
3

2) JOEL LEKAU LETSOALO 79092561160833) 544 NETHERLAND STREET, NELLMAPIUS,
TSHWANE, 0162 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.1

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1

High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn

right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off

loading only.

From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join

Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into

Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1

Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101

road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into

Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left

into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed

and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,

kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia

proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed

and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.2
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FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN

7.1.1.3
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LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED

TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

7.1.1.4
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STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118944
5

2) RABELANI JOB MUVHALI
8309025647089

3) 43 MOTLOPI STREET, LOTUS GARDENS,
TSHWANE, 0001 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE

STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0118951
0

2) RM HLAKO 7902125372086 3) 1733 SECTION E, EKANGALA, PRETORIA, 1021
SAKHILE EKANGALA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAALFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3201(10020810020700057412)FROM BRONKOSTPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BABSFONTEIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO FOUR-WAY STOP JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO R25 (KEMPTON PARK ROAD), TUNR LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PICK UP AND
DROP OFF. 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3202(1002081001MX00057413)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED INTO R104, PROCEED
INTO SILVERTON, OFFOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRONKHOSPRUIT, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LENHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, TURN RIGHT
BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3203(10022W1001MX00057415)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED AND PASS
RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA BLOED
STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VANDER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND  OFFF-RAMP INTO R568,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R104, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, DRPOP OFF, PROCEED INTO R513 (EKANDUSTRIAL ROAD),
PROCEED, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
ROAD(R568), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENNKANGALA MAIN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3204(10022W1001MY00057416)FROM EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR–WAYS STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R513,
PROCEED TO CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO M10,  PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, OFFFLOAD , PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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PICK UP AT CULLINAN FOUR-WAY STOP ON RETURN TO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(SETA)3205(10022W1001ND10057417)FROM ENKANGALA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ENKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS RETHABISENG TOWNSHIP, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND PASS
BAPSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT R24, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO WEST N12, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO CORNELIUS STREET, DROP OFF , PROCEED
TO JEPPE STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET, DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO VAN WELIG STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JOHANNESBURG NOORT STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN :

FROM JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET/JACK MINCER MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLEIM
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRESIDENT STREET, PICK UP AT CORNER PRESIDENT AND MOOI
STREETS, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARKET STREET, TURN LEFT  CORNELIUS STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS EASTGATE SHOPPING MALL, PROCEED
AND JOIN N12 EAST ,TURN LEFT INTO R24, PROCEED AND CROSS ISANDO HIGH WAY, TURN LEFT INTO R25,
PROCEED TO BAPSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R50, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3206(10020810022W00057418)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SHORT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED TO  R513 (INDUSTRIAL ROAD), PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO RETHABISENG FOUR-WAY STOP, OFFLOAD
AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 1,F,H,G,I,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R568, TURN LEFT INTO EKANGALA MAIN ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANAGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 

RETURN BACK THE SAME  ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI PHELI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3207(1002081001QR10057420)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LANHAM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED TO
BABSFONTEIN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R51, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M45, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO THE BENONI (PHELI) MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3208.INP(1002088200UX10119565)FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LANHAM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R25, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3209.INP(1002088205RT10119567)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R42, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WAAIKRAAL FOUR–WAY STOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO R50, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.
FROM DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SAMUEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R42, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R24,

7.1.1.9.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LET INTO DELAREY STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LENHAM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DELMAS MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3210.INP(1002088203FF10119568)3210 FROM BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LANHAM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DELAREY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO N4
EAST, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO OGIES WERENA ROAD, PROCEED INTO EDDES STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTI WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3215.INP(1002088201D610119571)FROM KWAMHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
EKANGALA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R568, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SETA)3216(1002088201D610119573)FROM BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LANHAM STREET, PROCEED INTO R513, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R568, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MOLOTO ROAD FOUR WAY STOP, TURN RIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA FOURWAY STOP. OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118951
6

2) MJ MATSHUBA 6206265892080 3) 2410 BLOCK M, EXTENTION, SOSHANGUVE, 0152
Soshanguve Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE

7.1.1.3.
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FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

7.1.1.5.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.7.
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AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,
DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND
EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118954
4

2) THEMBA PETER NGUBENI
7312055564084

3) 462 BLOCK X, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Soshanguve Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

7.1.1.3.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,

7.1.1.5.
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CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.
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SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,

DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND

EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118965

6

2) Petrus Mpshe 4303315077085 3) 429 BLOCK D, SOSHANGUVE, MABOPANE, 0190

MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi

Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80

Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen

street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1

From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting

Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2

From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed

street to bloed street taxi rank.

ALTERNATIVE 3

From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into

bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.

ALTERNATIVE 4

Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1

turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.

From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into

Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and

back.

7.1.1.1.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into

Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits

road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn

road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum

Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE

From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits

road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right

into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)

     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.

ALTERNATIVE

From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to

klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,

Checkers to Makaunyane and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1

From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back

ALTERNATIVE 2

From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back

ALTERNATIVE 3

From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to

7.1.1.5.
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winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

1) AOGPGP0118969
5

2) DP MTSHWENI 6807315309080 3) P.O 71489, DIE WILGERS, PRETORIA, 0041
MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN7.1.1.5.
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(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.
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NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO

MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:

FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND

DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI

RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET

PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE

,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN

LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR

PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS

STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO

SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF

STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN

TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

350



	3512	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4
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MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118971
5

2) MBULAENI EDWARD RAMASALA
8405025968085

3) 4629 SCHAAFMA STREET, THE ORCHARDS,
TSHWANE, 0182 Soshanguve Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

7.1.1.3.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

7.1.1.4.
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BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

7.1.1.5.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.
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SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,
DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND
EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118979
8

2) DD MTHIMKHULU 7301200948086 3) 26969 EXTENTION 8, MAMELODI EAST, PRETORIA,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1
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NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO

7.1.1.1

359



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3521

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)7.1.1.3
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- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into

East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON

AREA

From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right

into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join

Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the

way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street

proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk

street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into

Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0118981
0

2) MUZIKAWUKHULELWA MICHAEL ZONDI
7208185771088

3) 1774 MOGO STREET,
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH-CENTURION, TSHWANE, 0001
SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE

TAXI RANK.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT

INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO

PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,

PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI

RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT

INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO

SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO

BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF

LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA

ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED

AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,

TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND

PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1

NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL

PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET

STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED

STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA

DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO

SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT

INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS

THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK

FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN

PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA

ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE

WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND

TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN

N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)

PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK

REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT

7.1.1.8.
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TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118981
1

2) MUZIKAWUKHULELWA MICHAEL ZONDI
7208185771088

3) 1774 MOGO STREET,
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH-CENTURION, TSHWANE, 0001
SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO
PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO
SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF
LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118981
2

2) SAMSON SAMMY KGOPA
8207045359083

3) 2960 KLIPGAT, MABOPANE, TSHWANE, 0195
ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP

7.1.1.2.
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OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118981
3

2) SAMSON SAMMY KGOPA
8207045359083

3) 2960 KLIPGAT, MABOPANE, TSHWANE, 0195
ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1.
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PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN

7.1.1.4.

372



	3534	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118982
1

2) EP MABELANE 6207135520083 3) 6519 EXTENSION  2, SOHANGUVE SOUTH,
PRETORIA, 0152 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,

7.1.1.6.
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TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118982
3

2) EP MABELANE 6207135520083 3) 6519 EXTENSION  2, SOHANGUVE SOUTH,
PRETORIA, 0152 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER

7.1.1.2.
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STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0118983
1

2) NM MUKHARI 7403075988088 3) 17481 MAMELODI EAST, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2.

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3.

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.4.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

7.1.1.5.
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Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.7.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING

7.1.1.1
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CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 

MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118983
2

2) NM MUKHARI 7403075988088 3) 17481 MAMELODI EAST, MAMELODI, PRETORIA,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.2.

382



	3544	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

383



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3545

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street

7.1.1.1
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on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand

Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

7.1.1.1
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Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0118984
2

2) E N MAHLANGU 6403250330081 3) 22 THUMBRAN STREET, EERSTERUST, TSHWANE,
0122 PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2602(1001MY5100P710153032)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL, TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN  BACK THE SAME
WAY.

7.1.1.1.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2603(1001PF5100P710153034)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT
AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2601(1001RO5100P710153036)FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER
INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT R101, OFF LOAD
ONLY, PROCEED INTO MOKOPANE , OFF LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N
PAY TAXI RANK , OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME WAY.

ALTERNATIVE A:
FROM PRETORIA STATION/DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND ENTER GROBBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, OFF LOAD AT DEVINISH
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ELXESIOR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRES. KRUGER STREET, AND
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PICK N PAY TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND LOAD. RETURNS BACK THE SAME
WAY. RETURN ROUTE : FROM PICK’N‘ PAY TAXI RANK IN KRUGER STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MBEKI STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTI R101,PASS MOKOPANE , PASS MOKGOPONG,TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 SOUTH,OFF RAMP AT EAST LYN ,OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL TURN LEFT INTO
C.R.SWART TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET OFF LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET
ANDTURN LEFT INTO DAIRY MALL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) - GPTSH
(PLDTA)2604(1001PF5208Q010153037)FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB
MARE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN  STREET,TURN LEFT AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP R102 INTO
MOKGOPONG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH ,OFF RAMP INTO
R71,PASS BOYNE TO HANNESBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKGOBASKLOOF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TZANEEN AND TURN LEFT INTO AGATTA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLAUDE WHEATLEY STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO PICK’N PAY PUSELA TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
THROUGH GEORGES VALLEY AND RETURN BACK TO BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Apel (Fetakgomo Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PLDTA)2605(1001PF5208YE10153115)2602 FROM BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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BOSMAN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMA STREET PTOCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER N4,TURN LEFT INTO
N1,OFF RAMP AT ZAMBEZI TOLL PLAZA ,TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI , TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,R573,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL,PASS ARABIRE DAM INTO TOMPIE SELEKA STREET OFF
LOAD TURN LEFT INTO APEL CROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TSWAING OFF LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
BINTO APEL TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSMAN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0118989
8

2) M.K MANAMELA 8402285698080 3) 30536 BADANILE STREET, MAMELODI EAST,
TSHWANE, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 

7.1.1.1
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TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

7.1.1.1
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Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118989
9

2) J.S. MABENA 7506056155087 3) 360 6TH AVENUE, SAIVOKOP, PRETORIA, 0002
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.7.

391



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3553

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32

7.1.1.1
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Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

7.1.1.1

393



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3555

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0118990
0

2) JS MAHLANGU 8505275435089 3) 50808 NAKEDI STREET, MAMELODI EAST,
PRETORIA, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.
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FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1

395



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3557

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY

7.1.1.1

396



	3558	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118990
2

2) KP MAHLANGU 6112245607087 3) 29331 MAMELODI EAST, PO RETHABILE,
TSHWANE, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING

CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER

PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY

SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED

INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,

PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO

DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)

(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE

SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL

THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,

FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO

ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND

LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND

TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS

STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5

SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,

7.1.1.6.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police

7.1.1.1
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Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118990
4

2) L MTOMBENI 7003020619083 3) 19246 SECTION M, MAMELODI WEST, TSHWANE,
0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3.

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 

7.1.1.4.
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FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.5.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.6.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0118990
7

2) S SHABANE 7209245347083 3) 76 SEKHU STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE, TSHWANE,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.4.
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RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0118990
9

2) SJ HLATSHWAYO 8309115921089 3) 3014 XENON STREET, NEMAPIUS EXTENTION 8,
PRETORIA, 0122 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN

7.1.1.3.

407



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3569

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

7.1.1.1
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Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0118993
5

2) M A Lerumo 5103235632087 3) Box 1949, Hammanskraal, Hammanskraal, 0407
Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST

7.1.1.1.
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CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

1) AOGPGP0118995
4

2) Sempururu David Morare 59101157620853) 1264 Sekampaneng, Temba, Temba, 0401 Temba Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.3.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17

7.1.1.6.
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SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0118998
7

2) NORMAN FRANS MATHIBELA
6306205509081

3) 3655 SECTION L, MAMELODI WEST, TSHWANE,
0122 BOSEKA BOEJA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA - MASEMOLA TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BBLDTA)0702(1001MY1001Z910056511)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED INTO WARDRIFT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO  MHLANGA
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOTETI, PASS  SIYABUSWA, TURN LEFT AND ENTER  MARBLE HALL TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MATLALA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MASEMOLA VILLAGE
OFFLOAD AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BBLDTA)0703(1001MY1001ZA10056512)FROM DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED AND ENTER WARDRIFT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DENNELTON ROAD,TURN LEFT GROBLERSDAL TOWN,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  MONSTERLOSS
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEBO ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER PHOKWANE AND OFFLOAD  AND
RETURN AND JOIN NEBO ROAD TO JANEFURSE TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), APEL MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BBLDTA)0704(1001PF1001Z810056513)FROM BOSMAN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JACOB MAERS STR, TURN LEFT INTO BEETRICE STREET, PROCEED INTO N4, TURN LEFT INTO
BRONKHOSPRUIT, PROCEED TO VERENA, DENNELTON TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER
GROBERSDAL, PROCEED TO MOTETEMA, AND ENTER TAFELKOP AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER
MONSTERLOSS, TURN LEFT VLEISBOOM, PROCEED TO PHOKWANE, PROCEED TO GLENCOWIE, RIVERSIDE
ENTER JANEFURSE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0119040
6

2) PJ MTHIMONYE 5606185441085 3) 1325 BLOCK P, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Marabastad (Kroonstad) (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPS11(7204XO8201N610044187)MARABASTAD - MARBLE HALL

7.1.1.1.

Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPS15(12055T1100HM00044191)SOSHANGUVE -
PRETORIA

7.1.1.2.

Belle Ombre (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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GPS27(1209ZM12055T00044200)BELLE OMBRE - SOSHANGUVE

Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPS29(1205VH1100HM00044202)SOSHANGUVE -
PRETORIA

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE

7.1.1.1
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STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119042
1

2) PJ MTHIMONYE 5606185441085 3) 1325 BLOCK P, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Bazaar Pretoria Local and Long Distance Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Marabastad (Kroonstad) (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPS11(7204XO8201N610044187)MARABASTAD - MARBLE HALL

7.1.1.1.

Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPS15(12055T1100HM00044191)SOSHANGUVE -
PRETORIA

7.1.1.2.

Belle Ombre (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPS27(1209ZM12055T00044200)BELLE OMBRE - SOSHANGUVE

7.1.1.3.

Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPS29(1205VH1100HM00044202)SOSHANGUVE -
PRETORIA

7.1.1.4.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Via Point 1), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303.INP(1001IF8201N610058112)0304 FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO
BAVIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA, TURN LEFT INTO
15 BATALION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R573, PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303a.INP(1001IF6000Z810058114)0303 FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS
BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS R511, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED PASS R566,
TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0302(1001IF10021800058454)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, AT THE
ROBBOT TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT RD, PROCEED AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM, ENTER
BLOCK P, ENTER BLOCK Y, R, X, W, S, T, V AND BLOCK KK, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN AT BLOCK T, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK. PICK UP ALL THE
WAY UP TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK

ALTERNATIVELY:
FROM DF MALAN TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND PASS BLOCK XX, PROCEED AND
PASS BLOCK L, TURN RIGHT AT TOTAL GARAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK H, G, F, BB, GG. DROP
OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BLOCK JJ DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLLDTA)0304(1001IF1001T900058456)FROM MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE HIGHWAY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0303(1001IF6000Z810198844)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, OFFRAMP INTO VAN DER HOF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS SWARTSPRUIT, PROCEED AND PASS BOKENHOUTKLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND PASS R566, TURN RIGHT INTO CROCODILE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND RETURN INTO, TURN R511, TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, PROCEED INTO HYPER
TRUNK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
ON RETURN: FROM VAN DER HOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BAZAAR STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), modimolle (Nylstroom) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0301(1001IF520ANG10198845)FROM  MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN RIGHT INTO N1.
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO MARBLE HALL ROAD R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE
PLAZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTINATIVE:MODIMOLLE B ROUTE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO COWIE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  RIHGT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN,
PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PRCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R101 AND
THEN RIGHT INTO MODIMOLLE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0305(1001IF1001ZA10198846)FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TO BRONKORSTPRUIT, PROCEED AND JOIN R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT TO BRONKONSPRUIT, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25, PASS BRONKONSPRUIT, VERENA, DENNILTON UP TO GROBLERSDAL DROP OFF,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND DROP OFF AT THE FOLLOWING TOWNS:
MOTETEMA, TAFELKOP, EENSGEVONDEN, ZUIKERBOSCPLAAS, LUCKAU, VRISCHGEWAAS,
GEMSOBOKSPRUIT, KLIPSPRUIT, VIERFONTEIN, VLEESCHBOOM, NEBO, RIETFONTEIN, UITKYK, GLENCOWIE,
OUDE STAD, MASELEROEM STAD, VERGELEGEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JANE FURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA MARABASTAD TAXI RANK.

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLADTA)0301(1001IF5201N610198847)FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,TURN LEFT INTO 115 BATALION ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.
ALTINATIVE: FROM MARABASTAD TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANSPOORT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED INTO R573 IN MHLANGA,PROCEED ON R573 TURN LEFT INTO
MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERKOP TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(BPLALDTA)0306(1001IF10024N00198849)FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE
STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN
R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES TO MAJAKANENG , TURN RIGHT NITO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO
BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO SEGWAILANE TO WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO BAZAAR TAXI RANK.
ALTINATIVE: FROM BAZAAR TAXI RANK LOADTURN LEFT  INTO COWIE STREET, RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, PROCEED AND JOIN R511, PROCEED THROUGH HARTEBEES
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED TO DAMDORAIN OFFLOAD AND PROCEED TO MAJAKANENG, TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANES R566 THROUGH TO BAPONG, TURN LEFT INTO BOP MINE OFFLOAD AND RETURN TO
WONDERKOP ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  SEGWAILANE OFFLOAD AND LOAD AND PROCEED TO
WONDERKOP TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119070
7

2) SPEELMAN KLEINBOOI MTSWENI
6502105582083

3) 11 SHEPHERS STREET, PRETORIA, TSHWANE, 002
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,

7.1.1.2.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119071
1

2) S.J VROOM 5010175187081 3) 528 BLDG, MAMELODI EAST, TSHWANE, 0122
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.7.
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RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32

7.1.1.1
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Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

7.1.1.1
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and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11

Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank

Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn

into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0119093

5

2) Mmakapa Silas Madumo 59051157580833) 6083 Dan house, Church Street, Hammanskraal, 0409

Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,

TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST

CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,

LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND

BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY

TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD

TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -

BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,

Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT

INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE

(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,

MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST

AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,

POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,

MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY

SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT

INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,

BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO

MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house

bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -

GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,

SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 

HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 

7.1.1.7.
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VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119094
5

2) SIBONGILE VICTORIA SITHOLE
8309101035084

3) 54 RAMOKGOPA STREET, SAULSVILLE, TSHWANE,
0125 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

7.1.1.8.
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119097

5

2) MONGEZI MICHAEL HOSHE

7411125159089

3) UNIT 308 ELOFF GEBOU-PAUL GRIGER AND

SKINNER STREET, PRETORIA CENTRAL,

TSHWANE, 0002 Soshanguve Taxi Owners

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,

PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT

7.1.1.1.
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WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

7.1.1.3.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,

DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND

EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119098

0

2) TD MASINAMELA 7310050547088 3) 973 TSOGO STREET, OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH,

CENTURION, 0175 PRETORIA RANDBURG

SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK

DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM

NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO

DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED

TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP

OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF

ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE

MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD

AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN

STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,

PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP

OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM

7.1.1.2.
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NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT

7.1.1.5.
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EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,

7.1.1.9.
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OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119098
2

2) TD MASINAMELA 7310050547088 3) 973 TSOGO STREET, OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
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LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,

7.1.1.6.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0119098
3

2) TD MASINAMELA 7310050547088 3) 973 TSOGO STREET, OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN

7.1.1.2.
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STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH

7.1.1.4.
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EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119098
4

2) TD MASINAMELA 7310050547088 3) 973 TSOGO STREET, OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0175 PRETORIA RANDBURG
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1) 2) TD MASINAMELA 7310050547088 3)

SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO

7.1.1.1
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BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,

PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND

RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN

POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT

INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON

WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON

ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,

PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,

LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI

RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119103

6

2) SJ NKABINDE 7507165723088 3) 4394 TEMBA, TEMBA, PRETORIA, 0407 Temba Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,

TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST

CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,

LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND

BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY

TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD

TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -

BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,

Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT

INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE

(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,

MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST

AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,

7.1.1.4.
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POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119104
9

2) KJ BOSHIELO 7503175598081 3) 3315 MOTAUNG STR, MAMELODI EAST, PRETORIA,
0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED

STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.

FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO

SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,

TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND

OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS

STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)

FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,

PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED

DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,

PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR

SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO

FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO

MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,

PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND

ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,

PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.
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DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN7.1.1.2
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SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING

NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS

PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO

JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

7.1.1.4
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Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119108
4

2) LONIAS VICTOR MOLEYA
7305056606086

3) 95 CONCORDUA STREET, SILVERTONDALE,
TSHWANE, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.5.
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FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
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JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO
CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
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into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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2) M R Monyethabeng 4406035502082 3) Box 157, Greenside, Maubane, 0407 Temba Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST
CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.6.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.
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Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119110
6

2) DP MTSHWENI 6807315309080 3) P.O 71489, DIE WILGERS, PRETORIA, 0041
MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.8.
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INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO

STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM

STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 

TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN

RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN

STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,

PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO

ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,

TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND

TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR

NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD

AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH

STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON

VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK

INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,

PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.

VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE

STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN

FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN

SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI

EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS

HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN

FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,

PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
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TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO

PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE

BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND

JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING

CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED

AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD

PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION

DROP OFF.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN

(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK

LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO

PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO

JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT

OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK

DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER

MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT

INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,

PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -

GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND
JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA
TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 
HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 
LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE
MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO
TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED
AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,
TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel
Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into
Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street
proceed and turn left into Cliff street.
Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left
into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment
Road.
Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.
Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue
proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.
RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 
Nellmapius to John Voster.
From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed
and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left
into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer
proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main
taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west
turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and
turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn
left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into
East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON
AREA
From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right
into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join
Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the
way.
B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street
proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk
street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into
Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119112
6

2) M R Marota 5310270468083 3) P/Box 487, Hammanskraal, Hammanskraal, 0400
Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST
CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.
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Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119114
7

2) JN RAMMUTLA 7506095877089 3) 581 PHOMOLONG SEC, MAUDE STR, SAULVILLE,
0001 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI

7.1.1.1.
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RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET
RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1

7.1.1.7.
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FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.

BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119116

8

2) Lesetja Ephraim Selemela

5008185689088

3) P O Box 1288, Hammanskraal, Hammanskraal, 0400

Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST
CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST
AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119117
4

2) SP MALOBOLA 6604015279089 3) 454 FREDERICK STREET, PRETORIA WEST,
PRETORIA, 0001 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.2.

478



	3642	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.5.
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RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN

7.1.1.9.
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LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119117
5

2) SJ MOJELA 7508245301085 3) 5404 EXT 24, LALAPANZI STROLIVEHOUTBOSCH,
PRETORIA, 0187 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA

7.1.1.3.
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STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
483
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GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1
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BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119129
9

2) Kgokong Modupe Maimane
5807185877084

3) 395 BLOCK BB, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Mabopane  Winterveldt Klipgat Taxi  Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA01(6000ZC6201FP00047255)
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Winterveld at Ipeleng,turn left into Mangope highway  to Zone Morula
Sun,Hebron, Zone 16,Ramogodi,Zone 1 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1 
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison,Extention U,oDI hospital turn right into Hebron road, Zone
15,Garankuwa shopping complex, Sakkies road, Zone 2 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Soshanguve, M17 at George Mokhari hospital and back.

7.1.1.1.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveld (Destination) -
BRCNEMAWIKTA02(6000ZC1100MW10047258)From Mabopane Railway Station Taxi Rank through
Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,Checkers to Makaunyane and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalama, slovo and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane ailway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back

ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight
toWinterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through Malatlheng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.2.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA03(6000ZC62062N00047261)From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to Klipgat
and back.
ALTERNATIVE

7.1.1.3.
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From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose Centre,Morula Sun turn right to Odi hospital to
Klipgat and back.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA05(6000ZC1000MV10047306)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17,turn left into
Rosslyn road, to Rosslyn taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA06(6000ZC6000Z800047428)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi Rank.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane Railway station through Morula Sun, Hebron,Ga Rankuwa, through Zone 16, Ramogodi turn right into
Brits road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA08(6000ZC10010O10047802)From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun
Valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80 Mabopane Highway, join Wellem street ,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan
street, Schubart street,Vermeulen street,DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTENATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellem street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort,Pretoria North into DF Malan,Boom street,Andries street,Du Toit street into
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street,PAUL kruger street,Andries street,Du Toit street into 
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17, Ruth First turn right into Mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun Valley,M17,Ruth First turn right to Mabopane Highway, turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1,turn into Lyn East turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboon railway station to Mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.6.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Mafikeng (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA07(6000ZC6100OI10054639)FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION THROUGH M17, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA RANKUWA T JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HAARTEBEES ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLATINUM MINE HIGHWAY THROUGH RUSTERNBURG,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION TRHOUGH M17 TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA-RANKUWA T
JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,HARTEBEES ROAD,BAKWENA PLATINUM HIGHWAY,TURN LEFT
INTO OLD RUSTERNBURG ROAD,REX ROADD,TURN LEFT INTO DERBY ROAD,RIGHT INTO KOSTER ROAD
THROUGH LICHTERNBURG,ROOIGROND TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0119130
1

2) Edward Sabela Ngwenya 54073056260893) 1627 Maswangany stand, Winterveldt, Winterveldt,
0198 Mabopane  Winterveldt Klipgat Taxi  Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA01(6000ZC6201FP00047255)
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Winterveld at Ipeleng,turn left into Mangope highway  to Zone Morula
Sun,Hebron, Zone 16,Ramogodi,Zone 1 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1 
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison,Extention U,oDI hospital turn right into Hebron road, Zone
15,Garankuwa shopping complex, Sakkies road, Zone 2 to George Mokhari hospital and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Soshanguve, M17 at George Mokhari hospital and back.

7.1.1.1.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveld (Destination) -
BRCNEMAWIKTA02(6000ZC1100MW10047258)From Mabopane Railway Station Taxi Rank through

7.1.1.2.
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Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,Checkers to Makaunyane and back.

ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalama, slovo and back.

ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane ailway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back

ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight
toWinterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through Malatlheng to Terminus and back.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA03(6000ZC62062N00047261)From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to Klipgat
and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose Centre,Morula Sun turn right to Odi hospital to
Klipgat and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Rosslyn(Main Rank) (Piet Pretorius) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA05(6000ZC1000MV10047306)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17,turn left into
Rosslyn road, to Rosslyn taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA06(6000ZC6000Z800047428)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi Rank.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane Railway station through Morula Sun, Hebron,Ga Rankuwa, through Zone 16, Ramogodi turn right into
Brits road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA08(6000ZC10010O10047802)From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun
Valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80 Mabopane Highway, join Wellem street ,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan
street, Schubart street,Vermeulen street,DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTENATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellem street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort,Pretoria North into DF Malan,Boom street,Andries street,Du Toit street into
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through Onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street,PAUL kruger street,Andries street,Du Toit street into 
Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17, Ruth First turn right into Mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.
From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun Valley,M17,Ruth First turn right to Mabopane Highway, turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1,turn into Lyn East turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboon railway station to Mamelodi and
back.

7.1.1.6.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Mafikeng (Destination) -
BRCNWMAWIKTA07(6000ZC6100OI10054639)FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION THROUGH M17, TURN LEFT
INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA RANKUWA T JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HAARTEBEES ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLATINUM MINE HIGHWAY THROUGH RUSTERNBURG,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
FROM MABOPANE RAILWAY STATION TRHOUGH M17 TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN ROAD AT GA-RANKUWA T
JUNCTION,TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS ROAD,HARTEBEES ROAD,BAKWENA PLATINUM HIGHWAY,TURN LEFT
INTO OLD RUSTERNBURG ROAD,REX ROADD,TURN LEFT INTO DERBY ROAD,RIGHT INTO KOSTER ROAD
THROUGH LICHTERNBURG,ROOIGROND TO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND BACK.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0119131
3

2) MUKOVHE PHAGADI 9007066227089 3) 8174 EXTENSION 2, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE,
0280 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.
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ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
489



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3653

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119131
4

2) MUKOVHE PHAGADI 9007066227089 3) 8174 EXTENSION 2, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE,
0280 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566

7.1.1.3.
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INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119132
0

2) D MODISANE 5402205311080 3) 626 BLOCK X, MABOPANE, THSWANE, 0190
MABOPANE WINTERVELDT KLIPGAT TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4501(1001QI1001O500152753)Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits)      Bloed Street Taxi
Rank(Pretoria)     From various parts of Winterveldt and Mabopane through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First into R80
Mabopane Highway joinWellen  street,Claremont street to Moot street, DF Malan street,Schubart street,Vermuelen
street.DU Toit street,Beatrix street,Bloed street to Bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane to Pretoria through Sun valley,M17 into Ruth First join Bremmer street into Wellen street connecting
Claremont street to Moot street,DF Malan street into Bloed street to Bloed street Taxi Rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 2
From mabopane through onderstepoort Pretoria north into DF Malan,Boom street,andries street,du toit street into bloed
street to bloed street taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane through onderstepoort into DF Malan,Boom street, paul kruger street,andries street,du doit street into
bloed street to bloed street taxi rank and back.
ALTERNATIVE 4
Mabopane railway station taxi rank through M17,Ruth First turn right into mabopane highway,turn left into N4 through N1
turn left into  Atterbury turn left Menlyn Shopping Centre.

7.1.1.1.
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From Mabopane railway station rank through Sun valley,M17 Ruth first turn right to mabopane highway,turn left into
Witbank highway N4,N1 turn into lyn east turn off into Stormvoel street,Denneboom railway station to mamelodi and
back.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PSTA)4502(1001T91000Z810152754)From Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank through M17 Turn left into
Rosslyn road turn right into Brits road to Brits taxi rank.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through Morula Sun,Hebron,Garankuwa through zone 16 Ramogodi turn right into Brits
road to Brits Taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.2.

MABOPANE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4504(1001T96000YX10152755)From Mabopane railway station through M17,turn left into Rosslyn
road at Garankuwa T junction, turn right into brits road, turn left into haartebees road turn right into Bakwena Platinum
Mine highway through Rusternburg,Swartruggens,Zeerust to Mafikeng taxi Rank and Back.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
From Mabopane railway station through M17 turn left into rosslyn road at Garankuwa T junction,turn right into Brits
road,hartebeest road,bakwena Platinum highway,turn left into old rusternburg road,rex road,turn left into derby road,right
into koster road through lichternburg,rooigrond to Mafikeng taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.3.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Klipgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4503(1000ZC12062N00152893)Mabopane railway Station taxi rank(Brits)     Klipgat(Brits rural)
     From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Odi prison to klipgat and back.
ALTERNATIVE
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Ipeleng Multipurpose centre Morula sun turn right into Odi hospital to
klipgat and back

7.1.1.4.

Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Origin), Winterveldt Ward11 (Winterveld) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MAWIKTA)4505(1000ZC12056F10153016)From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Makgatho,Flats,Nkuna,
Checkers to Makaunyane and back.
ALTERNATIVE 1
From Mabopane railway taxi rank through Manamelong School,Pinkies,Seloane,Mabitsela,Phalane,Slovo and back
ALTERNATIVE 2
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Jakalas,Maloka,Nonyane and back
ALTERNATIVE 3
From Mabopane railway station taxi rank through Cosmos,Boekenhout office,turn right at Anglican church straight to
winterveldt,Beirut,Slovo,Lebanon,Block U through malathleng to Terminus and back.

7.1.1.5.

1) AOGPGP0119132
7

2) ZE Mahlangu 5402195492080 3) 19736 BLOCK F, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Pretoria Plaza Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801(1001TZ1001U300054792)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MALGAS  STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO
ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN  ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER, PROCEED TO WONDERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL ALONG THE ROUTE:
RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2801.A1(1001TZ1001TZ00054793)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZAMBEZI
ROAD, PROCEED TO BABIANSPOORT PRISON, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KAMEELFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS ZAMBEZI, PROCEED INTO
BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND
LOAD (*ROUND ROUTE)

7.1.1.2.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KAMEELDRIFT WALMAN CROSS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2802(1001TZ1001U000054794)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED PASS ZAMBEZI

7.1.1.3.
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ROAD, PROCEED INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO ROODE PLAT DAM, PROCEED TO WALMAN CROSS
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (INFORMAL), DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WAVERLY 18 AVENUE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2803(1001U31001U100054795)FROM  WONDERBOOM STATION TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOUS TRIDCHARD STREET,OFFLOAD,  PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  18 AVENUE, OFFLOAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2804(1001TZ1001U200054796)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DORMPOORT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM DOORMPORT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR
SWANNEPOEL, TURN LEFT INTO AMANDER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO VISVANGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO AMBEZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BABIANSPOORT
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DARLING STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.5.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2805(1001TZ1001U300054797)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BABIANSPOORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBEZI STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VIS VANGER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BESEM BESIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAM PRETORIUS
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.RETURN USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Koedoespoort (Cresswell & Moreleta) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2806(1001TZ1000MJ00054798)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DARLING STREET, PROCEED PASS STORMVOEL ROAD AND ENTER KOEDUSPOORT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOEDUSPOORT STATION TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2807.INP(1001TZ520B5S10181626)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),
PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL ROAD, PROCEED AND DROP OFF  DENILTON, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R33, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEK STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R11, TURN LEFT KLIP STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIP STREET, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R33, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R579, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MONSTERLOOS TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED AND
JOIN STRAIHGT TO JANE FURSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 
ALNATIVELY
FROM EAST LYNNE TAXI RANK TO WALLMANSDAL PROCESSED MOLOTO ROAD, TURN LEFT BUFFOL DRIF
ROAD PROCESSED STRAIGHT TO WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM WALLMANSDAL TAXI RANK TO HAMMASKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
FROM WALLMANSDAL TO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF AND LOAD 
FROM DOORNPORT TAXI RANK LOAD TO TOWN PROCEED PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT VERMELEEN
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO DU TOIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT TO PROES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN RIGHT AT PAUL KRUGER BACK TO SORNOVILLE 

7.1.1.8.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(PPTA)2811.INP(1001TZ50023G10181627)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN RIHGT INTO STORMVOEL TURN RIGHT INTO
BAVIAANSPOORT, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAGHT TO NABOOMSPRUIT OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH R101 OR BACK TO N1 AND PROCEED TO MOKOPANE OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

7.1.1.9.
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GROBLERSDAL OFFLOD, PROCEED TO PEITERSBURG PICK AND PAY TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2812.INPFROM(1001TZ1001O400181628)EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK,

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANWEG R513, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO ZAMBEZI ROAD,, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED INTO R101, PROCEED TO BON ACCORD

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO PYAMID OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VASFONTEIN OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RENBRO SHOPPING COMPLEX HAMMANSKRAAL. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

JOIN VENTURE WITH HATO.

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nell Mapius (Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PPTA)2810.INP(1001TZ1205RM00181630)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN RIHGT TO KODOSPROORT TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET AND PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO NELLMAPHIUS, 

RETURN ROUTE: JOIN KOLLONADE ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO JAN COETZIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

STOROMVOEL STREET, TURN RIHGT INTO DAKOR STREET, PROCEED STAIHGT INTO CHURCH STREET,

PROCEED TO EAST LYNN TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPTSH(PPTA)2809.INP(1001TZ1001PK00181631)FROM EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MAHUBE TAXI

RANK

7.1.1.1

EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Matshiding (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -

GPTSH(PPTA)2808.INP(1001TZ8200UO10181632)FROM EASTLY PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MALGAS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD (R573),

PROCEED AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED AND PASS KWAGAFONTEIN, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT MATSHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM MATSHIDING AMIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KLIPLAATDRIFT ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R573 (MOLOTO ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD (M22), TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT TO JERUSALEM STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

SOUTPANSBERG ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIANS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN MALGAS

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO EASTLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119133

1

2) KHEHLA PATRICK ZULU 61051558600843) 192 BLOCK NN, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152

ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET

PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN

RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK

VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER

STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE

A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,

PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1.
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PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.
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1) AOGPGP0119133
2

2) BONGINKOSI MAXWELL NXUSA
7310035580089

3) 16019 EXT 12, SOSHANGUVE SOUTH EXT 12,
TSHWANE, 0152 ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1

7.1.1.3.
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 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.
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ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119140
7

2) M.M. TSHABALALA 8202116116082 3) 3223 BLOCK L, SOAHNGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Soshanguve Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

7.1.1.3.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

7.1.1.5.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

7.1.1.7.
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WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT

INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT

INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT

MAIN TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI

RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)

- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG

SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,

LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI

RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.

OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,

DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND

EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119141

7

2) NT RABOTHATA 7903125555084 3) 415 WONDERPARK, KARENPARK, TSHWANE, 0208

ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET

PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN

RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK

VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER

STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,
TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW

7.1.1.9.

504



	3668	No. 40341	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 7 OCTOBER 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOGPGP0119141
8

2) NT RABOTHATA 7903125555084 3) 415 WONDERPARK, KARENPARK, TSHWANE, 0208
ERASMUS AKASIA TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1101(1001Q610011Q00052225)FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERUSMUS TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TIRN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN
RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER
STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION, BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE
A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET,
PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHEATA1103(10011Q1001Q600052226)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOF STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET
RAUTEMBACH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO WILLIAM HOY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN DER BIJL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VAN ECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT ROSSLYN STATION,
BACK ONTO HAARDE MULLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VAN ECK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO FRED OTTO STREET, MAKE A U-TURN AT AKASIA STATION AND REJOIN FRED
OTTO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, PROCEED UNTIL YOU ENTER ROSSLYN TAXI RANK. DROP
OFF AND LOAD
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM ROSSLYN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERUSMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. PICK UP
AND DROP OFF 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA MARABASTAD STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1102(1001QJ1001QC00168184)FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, 
TURN LEFT INTO SEKOKO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT, PROCEED
THROUGH EXTENTIONS 2,3 & 4, TURN LEFT INTO M20. PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS R566
INTERSECTION, PROCEED AND INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO DAN DE WET NEL ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LA REY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INOT BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PASSENGERS TO BE LOADED AND OFFLOADED ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRITS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M35,
PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 2 AND 4, PROCEED INTO BLOCK TT, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO
M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.
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ALTERNATIVE A1
 FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED TO ROSSLYN, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BETRIX STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPANSBERG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO
PRETORIA MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN ROUTE:

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1104(1001QJ1001OL00168185)
FROM ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, PROCEED AND CROSS M17 INTERSECTION,
TURN RIGHT INTO AYANDA SCHOOL ROAD, PROCEED INTO EXTENTIONS 8, 9 AND 10, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN
LEFT INTO WILLEM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBAT STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VERMOELEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO AYANDA
SCHOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO HEBRON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PASSENGERS WILL BE PICKED UP AND DROPPED OFF ALONG THIS ROUTE EXCEPT ON R80 AND R55 ROADS.

7.1.1.4.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1109(1001QJ1001U300168187)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE IN ROSSLYN AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WONDERBOOM JUNCTION MALL.
ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND JOIN  DOREEN AVENUE,
TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERBOOM
JUNCTION MALL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK / FROM
WONDERBOOM JUNCTION TURN RIGHT  INTO LAVENDER ROAD AND LEFT INTO R566, TURN LEFT INTO
DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 AND LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA NORTH SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1108(1001QJ1001Q700168188)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT
INTO DOREEN AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN DE WET NEL ROAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN ORCHARDS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MISPEL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN RAILWAY AVENUE THROUGH EXTENTION
21,22,23,42,43,46,47 AND 48 INTO LONGMORE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HULTON STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DOREEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUERIGHT INTO HEINRICK AVENUE, LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED
TO RACHEL DE BEER THROUGH TO KAREN PARK, THERESA PARK TO FLORAUNA INTO PRETORIA NORTH,
TURN LEFT INTO KOOS DE LA REY STREET AND LEFT INTO GERRIT MARITZ STREET, PROCEED INTO DAN DE
WET NEL ROAD AND RIGHT INTO DOREEN AVENUE, PROCEED INTO M20 AND TURN LEFT INTO ERASMUS
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), STEVE BIKO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1107(1001QJ10024B00168191)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN  RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT VAN DER HOFF STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO  DF MALAN DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO  DR. SAVAGE DRIVE,

7.1.1.7.
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TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED  INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE1: FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS TRICHARDT STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ACADEMIC HOSPITAL.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM STEVE BIKO LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LOUIS
TRICHARDT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER, TURN RIGHT INTO R566,  TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN
AVENUE AND LEFT INTO M20, LEFT INTO ERASMUS TAXI RANK

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Central City(ok) (Central City(ok)) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1106(1001QJ1000N000168192)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, ALTERNATIVELY
PROCEED FROM M20 TO MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT IPELENG TRAFFIC
DEPARTMENT, TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL CITY TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

ERASMUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(EATA)1105(1001QJ6000Z810169663)FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENS TAXI RANK BRITS

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:A1
FROM ERASMUS TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MANGOPE, HEBRON,
KGABALATSANE, RABOKALA, OSKRAAL, CENTREVILLE TO LETLHABILE, TURN LEFT INTO LETLHABILE NEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R566, RIGHT INTO R511 AND LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
BEHRENS AVENUE TO BEHRENS TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119143
2

2) AM SHABANGU 6404255399089 3) 761 BLOCK KK, SOSHANGUVE, TSHWANE, 0152
Soshanguve Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

7.1.1.3.
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SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

7.1.1.5.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.7.
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PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,
DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND
EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119143
4

2) BJ MOLOPO 4505275405086 3) 158 BLOCK TT, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0152
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD

7.1.1.1.
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AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

7.1.1.3.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.
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BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119147
0

2) MM MSIZA 8201045292089 3) 41 HESSEA STREET EXT 41, DOORNPOORT,
PRETORIA, 0017 Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi

511



			   STAATSKOERANT, 7 OKTOBER 2016	 No. 40341	3675

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) 2) MM MSIZA 8201045292089 3)

Association
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 

7.1.1.1
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CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past
Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street
on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand
Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past
Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right
into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on
the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the
left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off
– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past
Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 
From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean
Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive
(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload
and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past
Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off
and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.
RETURN JOURNEY
Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past
Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster
Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same
route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya
Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into
Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at
Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into
Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla
Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed
turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn
left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into
Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and
proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia
street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and
turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and
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offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed
into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street
load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload
turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into
Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into
Denneboom.

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS
From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and
offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed
into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right
proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom
proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route
to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at
Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed
and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen
Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street
and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into
Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK
From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium
road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V
proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn
right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.
ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed
pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood
Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119149
1

2) MZ MODIBA 8002065840082 3) 454 FRDIRICK STREET, PRETORIA WEST,
PRETORIA, 0183 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
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OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM

7.1.1.4.
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0119149
8

2) MZ MODIBA 8002065840082 3) 454 FRDIRICK STREET, PRETORIA WEST,
PRETORIA, 0183 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,

7.1.1.5.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE

7.1.1.9.
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ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119149
9

2) MZ MODIBA 8002065840082 3) 454 FRDIRICK STREET, PRETORIA WEST,
PRETORIA, 0183 PRETORIA RANDBURG
SOSHANGUVE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901(1001N41001NU10052704)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAINTAXI RANK ,LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

7.1.1.1.
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FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
(HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2901A1(1001R91001RB10052706)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, LOAD
AT ISCOR, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN
STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH R55, TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO MOOI PLAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSSA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO HEUWELOORD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED LEEUKOP CORRECTIONAL SERVICES, DROP ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JOIN JAN SMUTS AVENUE , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
RANDBURG MALL MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO, QUAGGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO CHURCH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGITER STREET, DROP OFF
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULEN, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO DUTOIT STREET, DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND ENTER INTO BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902(1001RA1001RC10052707)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3.
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TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG
ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31,
TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A1(1001R91001RC10052708)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

RETURN ROUTE:   (….TOUT….)
FROM OLIVENHOUTBOSCH INFORMAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN LEFT INTO N14, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, OFFRAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO MIDSTREAM ROAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN ON MIDSTREAM ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD AT
MIDTREAM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH
EXTENSION 1 – 26, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVEHOUTBOSCH
INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD.

PROCEED AND RETURN BACK TO PRETORIA USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2903(1001OK1001RB10052709)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED INTO MABOPANE HIGH
WAY (R80), TURN LEFT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO DIEPSLOOT
MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, RETURN AND TURN RIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO DIEPSLLOT
EXTENTIONS 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FOURWAYS CROSSING, DROP OFF ONLY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD
STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO (HILL TOP TAXI RANK)RANDBURG MAIN
TAXI RANK . DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:

FROM RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK , LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BIG BEN MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD ONLY,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK VERWOERD STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO, WILLIAM
NICOL STREET, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT AND JOIN R511, LOAD AT FOURWAYS CROSSING, TURN LEFT INTO
DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R511, PROCEED TO  LAEZONIA, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M26, PROCEED
TO ERASMIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R55, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO LAUDIUM, DROP
OFF ONLY, PROCEED TO ISCOR, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TRANSORANGE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DASPOORT TUNNEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80
(MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KOEDOE KAFFE INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2904(1001R91001RD10052710)FROM BELLE OMBRE MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO COWIE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHTN INTO CHURCH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOIN R55, LOAD ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO R511,DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO ERASMIA, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO GEHARDSVILLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO LAEZONIA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R114, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KOEDOE KAFFE (HONEYDEW)INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.6.
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RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2905(1001RE1001RF00052711)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIDRAND BLUE HILLS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO NEW ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS THORNTON SHOPPING CENTER,
TURN LEFT INTO ARTHUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO
DIEPSLOOT EXTENTIONS, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(PRSTA)2905.A1(1001R91001RE10121814)FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COWIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R28, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N14, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GARDENER ROSS WEST STREET, PROCEED INTO WIERDAPARK
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R114, PROCCED TO
KNOPPIESLAAGTE SECTION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT NTO R511, TURN RIGHT INTO DIEPLOOT
SECTIONS, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND ENTER DIEPSLOOT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND BLUEHILLS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(PRSTA)2902A1(1001RA1001RC10164580)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI 
RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55 TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM, LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDE ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE 
A  U-TURN ON WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURNN RIGHT INTO SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF  AND LOAD,
MAKE A U-TURN ON ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED TO MOOI PLAAS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-
TURN ON MIMOSA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
LEFT INTO LOCHER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO
26, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUEHILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIHGT INTO ALETA AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN LEFT INTO LOUISE
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIEK
VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE NORTH, WILLEN BOTHA,
JOHN FOSTER DRIVE INTO CENTURION CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD) TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BACK TO R101 AND INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO M31 TURN LEFT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.
PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

PRETORIA DAIRY MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHPRSTA2907A1(1001YH1001S310174257)FROM PRETORIA PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS
JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
MARABASTAD TAXI RANK STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, PROCEED AND JOIN M1,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD  TO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AND
RETURN VIA UNISA, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
FROM BARAGWANATH TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE VIA UNISA, SUNNYSIDE OR CENTRAL PRISON IN
POTGIETER STREET TO VIA BROWN STREET , MARABASTAD TO SOSHANGUVE STATION,

7.1.1.1

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OLIVAENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHPRSTA2902A2(1001R910024C10175824)FROM PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO QUAGGA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED TO ISCOR, LOAD, PROCEED TO LAUDIUM,
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WIERDER ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED INTO ELDO GLEN,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM BOTHA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON

7.1.1.1
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WILLEM BOTHA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R55, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
SUNDERLAND RIDGE ELIMAN STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON
ELIMAN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MIMOSA STREET,
PROCEED TO MOOI PLASS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT, DROP OFF AND LOAD, MAKE A U-TURN ON MIMOSA
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LOCHER
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, PROCEED INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH EXTENSION 1 UP TO 26, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,MAKE A U-TURN ON OLVENHOUTBOSCH ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLUE HILLS INFORMAL TAXI RANK, LOAD AN OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIVENHOUTBOSCH TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R55, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R114,CRHIMTE WEG OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ALETA AVENUE, WIERDA PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO LOUISE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENDRIEK VERWOERD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ESCOURT AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 (OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD) TURN LEFT INTO GATEWAY INFORMAL TAXI
RANK, PROCEED WITH R101 AND TURN RIGHT INTO M31, TURN LEFT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND ENTER THE REEDS PICK N PAY, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMRAND ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER OLIVENHOUTBOSCH MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

PROCEED BACK TO PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK USING SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0119157
4

2) JM MPUNGOSE 7310255784080 3) 16 23 RD  STREET, MALVERN, GAUTENG, 2094
SIMUNYE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3401(1001R95000ZA10120851)FROM BELLE OMBRE RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHUBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET AND JOIN N4, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND OFF RAMP IN
MIDDLEBURG R35, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R555, TO STEEL
POORT OFF LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGERSFORT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE STRAIGHT INTO PRETORUIS STREET TURN
LEFT INTO MANDELA STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET , AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET,AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFF LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STREAIGHT
INTO POTGIETER STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3402(1001R95001EP10120852)FROM GIYANE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHIRBART
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA
TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA, TURN LEFT INTO R101 IN VAN RENSBURG,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG, OFF RAMP INTO
GROBLERS STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STEET, JOIN N1 STREET TO MATOKS, OFF LOAD AT
MASUBELELE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD,
JOIN R81, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N1, JOIN N2 NORTH PRETORIA STREET
AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDRIES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEIDING STREET, TURN RIGH INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO PRETIORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, OFF LOAD AT BELLE OMBRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3403(1001OL8201M610120853)FROM PRETORIA BLOED WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VAN DER WALT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL, TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO PIENAARS RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DER VENTER, TURN LEFT INTO
PANKOP VILLAGE, OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL PHAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL MAMEHLAKE VILLAGE, OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNITL NOKANENG VILLAGE OFF LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SIABE VILLAGE OFF LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPIYANE TAXI
RANK, OFF LOAD AND LAOD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUT UNTIL PRINSLOO STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RIET STREET, TURN RIGHTI INTO WALKER STREET TURN INTO

7.1.1.3.
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SCHEIDING STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET OFF LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STRRET TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELL OMBRE STREET OFF
LOAD AND RETURN TO BOOM STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BLOEDWEST TAXI RANK. 

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304(1001Q08201M610195969)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN LEFT INTO RUSTE IWTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANKOP ROAD, OFFLOAD AND PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD IN PHAKE, PROCEED TO MAMETHLAKE AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO NOKENG AND OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT TOWARDS GA-SEABE AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT TOWARDS GREENSIDE OFFLOAD AND
PROCEED TO MARAPYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OOFLOAD AND LOAD.
RETURN THE SAME WAY BACK TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3305(1001R95001EP10195971)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHUBART STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1
NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAKWENA PLAZA TOLL GATE,PROCEED STAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL
PLAZA,TURNLEFT INMTO R101,IN VAN RENSBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHIPHIRUST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1 THROUGH PIETERSBURG,OFF RAMP INTO GROBLERS  STREET,TURTNNLEFT INTO MARKET
STREET,PROCEED STAIGHT AND JOIN N1,TO MATOKS DROP OFF,AT MASUBELELE TAXI RANK,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH RAMPOKGOPA ROAD.OFF RAMP INTO MOEKETSI ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
R81,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE SHELL GARAGE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  UNTIL N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1 ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TO BELLE NM2 NORTH,NORTH PRETORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTYO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNERT STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
SCHEIDING STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETOIUS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET,DROP OFF AT BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Hoedspruit (Drakensberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3302(1001R95209C510195973)FROM BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN EDMOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE, TURN  LEFT INTO
SCHOEMAN STREET AD JOIN N14 HIGH WAY TOWARDS WITBANK AND TURN LEFT INTO BELLFAST AND RIHGT
INTO DULLSTROOM ROAD AND PROCEED LYDENBURG, PROCEED TO OHRIGSTAD, PROCEED AND PASS
THROUGH JG STRYDOM TUNNEL AND LEFT INTO TZANEEN ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO THE OAKS TAXI RANK
FOOLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL N4 AND JOIN PRETORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PRISLOO STREET, TURN RIHGT NITO READ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WALKER STREET STREET THEN
PROCEED INTO AND RIGHT INTO  SCHEDING STREET, PROCEED INTO BOSMAN STREET, OFFLOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTOBLOED STREET AND RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND STRAIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marapyane (Dr J S Moroka Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SITA)3304A(1001Q08201M610196053)FROM HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO MAMAKARA
ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PIENAARS, TURN RIGHT INTO RUST DE
WINTER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PANKOP ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY
UNTIL MARAPYANE TAXI RANK OFF-LOAD AND LOAD AND BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3306(1001O510024510197754)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO THABO SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE , JOIN  M3, JOIN
N14 AT THE TRAFFIC  LIGHTS TURN RIGHT, IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO N14. PROCEED INTO N1(JHB)
PROCEED ALONG N1 (JHB) INTO N3, TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK
REEF RD. TURN RIGHT, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT
TAXI RANK DROP –OFF AND LOAD. RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND LEFT  INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, JOIN R21. PROCEED AND JOIN R24 (JHB)
JOIN N3. TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG RD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF RD,TURN RIGHT .
PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF RD. JOIN KGOTSO STR, PROCEED INTO NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Origin), Esangweni (Esangweni) (Destination) -
GTSH(SITA)3307(1001O51000JB10197755)FROM BLOED  MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, AND
TURN LEFT INTO SCHUBART STR. PROCEED TO CORRECTIONAL SERVICES. PROCEED WITH BEN SCHOEMAN
HIGHWAY. JOIN N14, PROCEED INTO N1(JHB) OFF –RAMP INTO ALLAN ROAD. PROCEED  INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA

7.1.1.9.
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DRIVE. TURN LEFT   INTO  NYATHI STR. TURN  LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE. TURN RIGHT INTO
BENDI STR. TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI RANK. DROP-OFF AND LOAD.RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

 FROM BLOED TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STR. PROCEED  AND
TURN  RIGHT  INTO  NELSON MANDELA DRIVE. PROCEED  INTO M18 (CENTURION). TURN RIGHT INTO EUFEES
RD (M7) IMMEDIATELY TURN LEFT INTO M14. PROCEED  INTO N1 (JHB) OFF-RAMP INTO ERASMUS (OLD JHB
RD) . PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BRAKFONTEIN RD. (R562). PROCEED  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN RD. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO E.T MDAKA AVENUE. TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE
. TURN LEFT INTO NYATHI STR. TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE . TURN RIGHT INTO BENDI STR.
TURN LEFT INTO THITENG / ESANGWENI TAXI  RANK DROP –OFF  AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: FROM BLOED MALL TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STR, TURN LEFT INTO THABO
SEHUME (ANDRIES) STR. PROCEED  TO M18 (OLIFANTSFONTEIN RD) TURN RIGHT INTO R562 (MIDRAND).
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT  INTO  INDUSTRIAL RD. PROCEED INTO RTJ NAMANE  DR. PROCEED AND RIGHT
INTO ANDREW MAPHETO DR. PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN STR. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0119170
9

2) JS MAHLANGU 5711165258085 3) 396 PHASE 2, MAMELODI EAST, PRETORIA, 0122
Menlyn Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0601(1000MH1001KK00052437)FROM LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING
CENTRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERKNESS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
FRESIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD UNTIL EASTWOOD STREET, TURN RIGHT AND LEFT INTO PARK STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED UNTIL WALKER
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VANDER  WALT STREET,(EXCHANGE PASSENGERS), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, OTHER PROCEED LEFT WITH VISAGIE STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TUR NRIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER BELLE OMBRE TAXI RANK,OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED INTO SCHUBAART
STREET, LEFT INTO STREUBEN STREET, LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENNET STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKELD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUXBERRY STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RTIGHT INTO M11, TURN LEFT INTO M10, TURN LEFT INTO M6 LYNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO FRESSIA AND  ENTER LYNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), BOSCHKOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0602(1000MH1000MI00052438)FROM
LYNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT TO FREESIE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TIEGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO GTA SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN ROUTE.
FROM BOSCHKOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO R25, TURN LEFT TO R515,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R631, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TIERGERPOORT PLOTS, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ZWAVESPORT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BOSCHKOP POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOOIPLAAS, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO M6 WAPADRAND, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYNNWOOD
SHOPPING CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK (Origin), MOOIKLOOF TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0603(1000MH1001MC00052439)FROM LYNNWOOD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACKOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6
LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM ROAD), OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M11, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MOOIKLOOF, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE
FROM MOOIKLOOF JOIN M11, PRECEDE STRAIGHT INTO M6 (LYNNWOOD ROAD), OFFLOAD AND ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE.

LYNWOODRIDGE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (TEMPORARY ALLOCATED RANK) (Origin), SILVERLAKE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHBOTA0604(1000MH1001PS00052440)FROM
LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTER TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FRASIEER
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBSON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO M6, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOOTEN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT VERGELEGEN, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLBURG WEG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRIJDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO VON BACKSTROM PROCEED AND ENTER SILVER LAKES SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE 
FROM SILVERLAKES TURN LEFT INTO M10 (HANS STRYDOM), TURN RIGHT INTO STELLEBURG WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO VERGELEGEN , TURN RIGHT INTO FURROW WEG, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN , TURN
RIGHT INTO M6 LYNNWOOD ROAD, OFF-LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBSON
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FRASIEER STREET, PROCEED INTO LYNNWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

7.1.1.4.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GASFONTEIN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2302(1001RA1001UI00055451)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
GLENWOOD, ROAD LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, JOIN JACQUELINE ROAD AND PROCEED TO GARSFONTEIN
EXTENSION 10 TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FARIE GLEN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2303(1001RA1001UJ00055453)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, JOIN
PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTERBURY ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLIFFENDALE ROAD, PROCEED TO OLD FARM
ROAD, TURN  RIGHT INTO OBERON STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ATTERBURY ROAD,
LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE.  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ATTEBURY ROAD. SAME ROUTE OPPOSITE TO BELLE-OMBRE
USING THE SAME ROUTE UP TO SKINNER STREET.  PROCEED WITH SKINNER STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DER WALT STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2304(1001RA1001UK00055454)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO
PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH RISSIK STREET INTO WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO
CHARLES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FERHESEN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT BROOKLYN SQUARE,
JOIN WATERKLOOF ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DELY ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO LOIS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO ROSSLYN STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN
RIGHT AT GEN-LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ISSISMUTS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO DELY ROAD, ENTER CONSTANTIA PARK TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,

7.1.1.7.
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FOLLOW THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE VIA VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JERUSALEM STREET. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET.  TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MORELETA PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMEPTA2305(1001RA1001UL00055456)FROM BELLE-OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, JOIN
SCHUBART STREET, TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TO PRINSLOO
STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD PROCEED TO
WALKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLES STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ATTERBURY ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD AT MENLYN CENTRE, TURN RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEKKER STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JACQUES STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RUBENSTEIN ROAD, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GEN. LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOIS STREET, PROCEED INTO GARSFONTEIN ROAD TO MOOIKLOOF RIDGE, LOAD AND
OFF-LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WILLOWS SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MEPTA)2301(1001R91001R300058565)FROM BELLE OMBRE STATION MAINTAXI RANK, LOAD; PROCEED
INTO PRINSLOO STREET SUB-RANK, PROCEED WITH PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN
STREET, JOIN PARK STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH PARK STREET INTO BURNETT STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO KIRKNESS STREET, LOAD AND OFF-LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD STREET, LOAD
AND OFF-LOAD, PROCEED WITH LYNWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VERMOOTEN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO ROSSOUW STREET OR PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH LYNWOOD ROAD TO WAPADRAND.

THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO BELLE-OMBRE. USING SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT
STREET. PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET. PROCEED INTO JERUSALEM STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET; PROCEED INTO BELLE-OMBRE STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0119172
1

2) KC MALATJI 8103085478083 3) EXT 11, KEKANE STREET, MAMELODI EAST, 0122
Mamelodi Local Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001(1001MY1001R900056743)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY SHOPPING
CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED TO KILNER
PARK SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPANSBERG ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO QUEENSWOOD SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
RIETEN DALE OLD AGE HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2001.A1(1001MY1001R900056746)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED INTO STORMVOEL ROAD,  PROCEED TO WATLOO STATION,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EERSTERUS STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EASTLY
SHOPPING CENTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO MICHEAL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO VILLERIA, DROP OFF AN DLOAD, PROCEED TO GEZINA, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HF VERWOERD 9TH AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO HF VERWOERD HOSPITAL, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED TO PRINSLOO TAXI RANK, OFFLOA, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM  STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED TO MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE:
FROM MARABASTAD/BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO VOORTEKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STRET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD,…CONTINUE USING SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING TO BELLE OMBRE, ALL THE WAY BACK TO
DENNEBOOM STATIO MAIN TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt)
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2002(1001MY1000L800056748)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED TO SILVERTON, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA VAN DER WALT STREET INFORMAL TAXI, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET,…PROCEED USING THE
SAME ROUTE BACK TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2003(1001MY1001KB00056749)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK LOAD AND PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUFFERZONE SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO IKAGENG SECTION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 6, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL
THE WAY, PROCEED TO EXTENTION 5, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE, FROM EXTENTION 5 TO DENNEBOOOM,
FROM EXTENTION FIVE LOAD, RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE, LOADING AND OFFLOADNG ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2004(1001MY1001KB00056750)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO MAHUBE VALLEY , TURN RIGHT INTO BOKAMOSO
ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD , OFFLOADN AND LOAD ALONG THE WAY  ,AND
TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2005(1001MY1001KB00056751)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOVANE STREET  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS
STRYDOM STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR PETERSON , PROCEED AND PASS PHASE 5
SECTION , PROCEED TO SECTION 11 ,OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED TO SECTION EXTENTION 22 ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD AFTER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
MAKE A U-TURN INTO HECTOR PETERSON AND 
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MACHIDING MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2006.INP(1001MY10021Q00056755)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R573,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS KWA MHLANGA, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DENILTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MACHIDING ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACHIDING MAIN TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE – KWA MHLANGA MAIN TAXI RANK*
(Destination) - GPTSH(MALLDTA)2007.INP(1001MY10021R00056758)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2008.INP(1001MY10021S00056759)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R573, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED TO MOLOTO VILLAGE,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN INTO R568, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VALBANK ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO VALBANK MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRONKHORSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2010.INP(1001MY10020800056761)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET, PROCEED SILVERTON, PROCEED INTO PRETORIA STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHOSPRUIT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLAOD AND LOAD,

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Monsterloos (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2011(1001MY520B5S10170127)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK VIA TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN
LEFT AT HANS STRYDJOM ROAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN R573 ROAD, TURN RIGHT AT MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT PAST 
KWAMHLANGA, TURN RIGHT AT MOTETI ROAD PAST PHILADELPHIA HOSPITAL. TURN LEFT AT R25 ROAD,
PROCEED RIGHT AT R33 ROAD AND PROCEED PAST GROBLERSOAL THROUGH JAN VAN 
RIEBECK STREET, TURN LEFT AT MOTETEMA ROAD, PROCEED PAST MOTETEMA, PROCEED PAST 
TAFELKOP, TURN RIGHT AT R759 ROAD PROCEED AND GET INTO MONSERLUS TAXI RANK, 
OFFLOAD AND LOAD RETURN BACK TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012(1001KB1201GG00170129)MAMELODI TO WONDERPARK 
FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK(MAHUBE) TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDJOM, TURN LEFT 
INTO BAVIAANSPOORT WEG, PROCEED INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE, PROCEED PASS KOLONADE 
SHOPPING COMPLEX OFFLOADING, PROCEED PASS SINOVILLE. OFFLOAD AND PROCEED PASS 
WONDERBOOM STATION, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO GERITZ MARITZ STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING 
CENTRE. OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO MAMELODI EAST (MAHUBE) TAXI RANK USING 
THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Origin), Daveyton Square (Daveyton Square) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA) 2113(1001KB1000P610195630)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left into M8 proceed to Hans
Strydom (Solomon Mahlangu ) M10 road load and offload, pass Vista University load and offload proceed to Nellmaphius
load and offload proceed to Trade Centre Six Fountains load and offload , proceed turn left into Graham road M6
(Onbekend), proceed pass Silverlakes offload and turn into R25 load and offload , proceed pass Wellbekend Police
Station load and offload, turn left into R50 Delmas road proceed and turn right into Hollfontein road proceed into
Ethwathwa proceed into Esselen street load and offload, proceed into the Circle turn left and proceed into SquareTaxi
Rank load and offload using the same route back to Mamelodi Maxcity Taxi Rank. 
On return:From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed
straight to Kingsway road and turn right into Pretoria R51, proceed straight into M44 Bronkhorspruit road and turn left into
Pamona M32, proceed straight into R24 and turn right, proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into N4 East ramp,
proceed into Watermeyer off ramp North, proceed straight into Watloo road over Masakhane Bridge into Tsamaya turn
right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya turn right and proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi
Rank, turn back using the same route to Daveyton Square Taxi Rank.
Alternative Route
From Square Mall Taxi Rank turn right into Esselen street straight to the Circle Jan Heald street proceed straight to
Kingsway road and turn right straight to Springs road R51 turn right into M44 Bronkhorspruit road, turn left into M32
Pamona road, proceed into R23 and proceed into R21 to N1 North, proceed into Stormvoel offramp, proceed and turn
right into Stormvoel road, proceed into baviaanspoort and turn left and proceed turn right into Eastlynn Satelite Taxi rank
load and offload, proceed into Stormvoel road proceed load and offload pass Eersterust load and offload, proceed into
Denlyn Satelite Taxi Rank load and offload, proceed into Tsamaya road turn right into Denneboom Taxi Rank load and
offload, proceed into Tsamaya and turn right, proceed to Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.1

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MALLDTA)2114(1000PR1001U900195631)From Mahube Maxcity Taxi Rank turn left to Hans Strydjom Road
proceed turn left into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed to Lusaka at Trafic Circle on Konyane Street offload and load and
get back to Hector Peterson Road proceed into Hector Peterson Avenue proceed past Kgarara Avenue on the left
proceed past Tepanyeko Avenue on the right proceed pick – up at corner at Tshukudu street next to Victory General
Dealer proceed past Meetsee – A – Bophelo Primary School on the right proceed past Benjamin Seema street proceed
past Maswanganye street proceed past Benjamin Seema street on the right proceed Shubane Street on the left past

7.1.1.1
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Napasadi Street on the right proceed past the clinic on the left past Ndwandwa Street on the right past Rev. Smith Street

on the right turn left into Hans Strydjom proceed past Shilovane Street proceed past Mohwelere street / Hintercand

Avenue and Vista University Campus on the right proceed past Hartherland Landfill Road on the left proceed past

Nellmapuis on the right proceed past Alwyn street on the right proceed past Pretoria road (104) proceed and turn right

into the N4 Pretoria highway past Gateway industrial park on the right proceed to Simon Vermooten drive  off- ramp on

the left past Rousseau road off – ramp on the left past Watermeyer street off –ramp on the left proceed past CSIR on the

left and turn left into the (N1) Johannesburg proceed past the King highway bridge proceed past Meiring Nause ( M6) off

– ramp on the laft proceed past Lynnwood road off- ramp on the left past Garsfontein road bridge (M10) proceed past

Rigel Avenue off-ramp on the left proceed past OR Tambo International Airport (21) proceed at (M18) Botha Avenue. 

From (N1) Johannesburg South proceed on (M18) Botha Avenue and turn right into Alexandra roads proceed past Jean

Avenue proceed past Agri company offices on the right offload  and load proceed and turn left into john Vooster Drive

(M17) proceed past the engine garage on the right proceed past the highveld  Spar shopping centre on the right offload

and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load proceed past Golf Estate on the left offload and load past

Damelin College on the right on the right and proceed past Nellmapius Raod and turn right into South downs Mall drop off

and load proceed and back with John Vooster Drive (M17) to the CBD Taxi Rank, Centurion Drop Off.

RETURN JOURNEY

Pick- up from the CBD Taxi Rank in Centurion turn right into Lechen Avenue and turn right into South Street past

Continental Tyres and Tiger Wheel and tyre and turn right into Heuwel Street proceed and turn left into John Vooster

Drive 0(M17) proceed past the Centurion gate Mall and turn left into (N1) Polokwane Highway and proceed in the same

route in reverse and drop – off Lusaka at the Traffic Circle on Kenyana street.

MAHUBE VALLEY (MAMELODI EAST) (Origin), Akasia (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2012A1(1000PR1201GG00195633)From Mamelodi East Taxi Rank ( Mahube) turn left into Tsamaya

Drive proceed at Balebogeng turn right into Cross Street proceed turn left into Ledwaba street proceed turn left into

Sibande street proceeed turn left into Tsomo Street proceed at the Traffic Circle turn left into Shabangu Street proceed at

Maseko temporary allocated Taxi Rank load and turn right into Pitje Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into

Sekhukhune Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn right into Kubone Street proceed at Traffic Circle turn left into Maphalla

Street proceed at Traffic Circle load and turn left into Denneboom Drive proceed turn right at Stormvoel Road proceed

turn right Jan Cotzee Street proceed at Spar Shopping Centre offload proceed at Baviaan Road turn right proceed turn

left into Zambezi Drive using our original Road to Akasia and back.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2115(1001QA1001P900195634)Dennboom into Tsamaya road and turn left and proceed into

Stormvoel road proceed and pass Eersterus load and offload and proceed straight to East Lynn load and offload and

proceed into Traffic Circle turn right into Fry Street proceed and turn left into Benswart Street proceed into Cordonia

street offload and load proceed into Waverley Mall load and offload turn left into Heritzog proceed into Frates road and

turn left load and offload proceed into Benswart Street turn right load and offload proceed into Voortrekker road load and

offload proceed into Lavender road pass Wonderboom Junction load and offload proceed into D. F. Malan Drive proceed

into Mayville mall load and offload using Van Rensberg road turn right Mansfield Ave proceed into Fred Nicholson Street

load and offload proceed pass Eugen Marais Hospital load and offload proceed cross Voortrekker road load and offload

turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Drive proceed and turn left into Benswart road load and offload proceed and turn left into

Stormvoel road load and offload proceed pass EastLynn load and offload pass Eersterus load and offload proceed into

Denneboom.

7.1.1.1

Eerste Fabrieke (Eerste Fabrieke Station) (Origin), NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2116(1000PP1001Q900195635)EERSTE FABRIEKE TAXI RANK TO LUSAKA VIA NELLMAPUIS

From Eerste Fabrieke Taxi rank proceed turn left into Alwyn Street load and offload proceed into Traffic circle load and

offload turn left into Hanstrydom road load and offload proceed turn right into Hatherley road load and offload proceed

into Hatherley Cemetry and surrounding sections (Areas) load and offload turn and return back to Hanstrydom turn right

proceed load and offload proceed turn right into Mohwelere Street load and offload proceed turn right to Hanstrydom

proceed load and offload into Mahube Valley Maxcity proceed to StoffelPark load and offload return using the same route

to Eerste Fabrieke Station.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION CBD MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MALLDTA)2117(1001MY1001U900195637)From DenneboomTaxi rank turn left into Tsamaya Road proceed at

Masakhane Bridge ¡V turn left into Watloo road proceed and join Watermeyer road, turn right into N4 highway proceed

and turn left into N1 Johannesburg highway ¡V proceed until John Vorster Drive offramp ¡V proceed until Lenchen

Avenue North ¡V turn right and turn left into Centurion Taxi Rank and return (Back to Denneboom) turn into South street

and turn left into Hendrick Verwoed (R25)street change into John Vorster drive Witbank and proceed / turn left into

Watermeyer road ¡V change into Watloo road and turn left into Zasm road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM DENNEBOOM TO CENTURION TAXI RANK

From Denneboom Taxi rank turn left to Tsamaya road, proceed straight to Sternvoort Road ¡V turn left into Petrolium

road, proceed, turn right to Watloo Road, turn left into Pretoria Road proceed and turn right into Hans Strydjom road ¡V

proceed straight and join Delmas road join Littleton road ¡V turn right into Centurion Taxi rank ¡V offload and load turn

right into Botha street, again go back to Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi using the same route.

ƒæ     ALTENATIVE ROAD FROM CENTURION TO DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

Turn left into Botha Ave, proceed turn right into M10, left into Sunderland Ridge, proceed to M10 Garsfontein, proceed

pass R21, proceed pass M29 proceed pass M57, proceed pass M50 Delmas Road, proceed pass M33 into Lynwood

Ridge, proceed pass M30 into Menlyn proceed pass Gildah Street proceed pass S. T. Barnard Road proceed pass M11
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Atterbury Road proceed pass M6 Onbekend Road, proceed pass Silverlake, proceed to Circle pass over N4 Witbank
Highway turn into Pretoria Road, proceed turn left into Simon Vermoeten Road ¡V proceed into Watlooo Road and turn
into right into Tsamaya Road into Denneboom Taxi Rank.

1) AOGPGP0119175
1

2) JM MASOMBUKA 6510255786081 3) 105 HULTON STREET, THE ORCHARDS, PRETORIA,
1852 SOSHANGUVE LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501(1001OK10020W00056661)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE
ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN
BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK
LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A1(1001OK10020W00056663)ALTERNATIVE :A1

FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOCK AA, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO NYATHIKAZI ROAD. DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO F WEST ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD OFFICE ROAD, AT 3 WAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO
TOTAL GARAGE ROAD BLOCK F, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK F AND H, PROCEED STRAIGHT PASS
FALALA UNTIL ENGEN GARAGE, BLOCK CC.  RETURN BACK LOADING AND OFFLOADING, TURN LEFT INTO
VILAKAZI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
TRANSFER, DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A3(1001KJ10020X00056672)ALTERNATIVE:3
 FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOCK K, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK M, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TSHWANE UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO T.U.T ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL CIRCUIT OFFICE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM CIRUIT OFFICE, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T.U.T MAIN GATE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V, PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN
RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK K, L AND M ENDING AT CIRCUIT OFFICE
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A4(1001KJ10020X00056674)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
UNTIL BLOCK K (POWER STATION) PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK K, PROCEED AND PASS MASHIGO FUNERAL
UNDERTAKER, PROCEED TURN RIGHT AT KALALA SHOPPING CENTRE (HILTOP), PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T.JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT INTO T.U.T ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED TOWARDS T.U.T MAIN GATE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK V V,
PROCEED WITHIN BLOCK V V, TURN RIGHT INTO PHILLIP ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RETURN BACK TO RIERGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3502(1001KJ1001Q600056680)NO INFORMATION ON ARTA FORM 
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS
COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20
(HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO KITSHOFF

7.1.1.5.
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STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO PIET RAUTERNBACH STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HARDIE MULLER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FRANCE DU TOIT STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED UNTIL BMW FACTORY, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO COR
DELFOS STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIC VAN ECK STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ERNEST OPPENHEIMER STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HILIUM STREET,
DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20 (ROSSLYN ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET
PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN
FROM ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M20
ROSSLYN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO M17, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3503(1001KJ10020Y00056685)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO FRED OTTO STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER AKASIA STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505(1001KJ1001MX00056687)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER- WALT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.7.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056690)A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL
PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.8.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3504(1001KJ1001UM00056697)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20
(ROSSLYN ROAD), TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DE-WAAL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN LAAN STREEET, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
REGINALD LAAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DALE LAAN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AKASIA
MUNICIPALITY OFFICES, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A4(1001KJ1001MX00056702)ALTERNATIVE:A4
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER,
OFFOAD, TURNLEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VANDER WALT STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RATEIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A5(1001KJ1001MX00056709)ALTERNATIVE :A5
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND OFF-RAMP LEFT INTO
BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO PRINSLO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3510(1001KJ10021100056710)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOCK IA TO FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK LL AND GG,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK HH,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK HH, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LERATO BOTTLE STORE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3501.A2(1001OK10020W00056711)ALTERNATIVE :
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT AT GARDEN
CENTRE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HALALA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COLLEGE ROAD. PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TRANSFER, DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A2(1001KJ1001MX00056712)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGH INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX
STREET, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO DR SAVAGE ROAD, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3505.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056713)ALTERNATIVE :

7.1.1.1
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FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURBAT STREET, DROP OFF ONLY,
TURN  LEFT INTO VERMEULEN STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRIX STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DU TOIT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN :
FROM BLOED MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IINTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506(1001KJ1001R800056714)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT
STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PORTGITER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN : 
FROM BELLE OMBRE PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCHUBARD STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO R80, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3506.A1(1001KJ1001RA00056715)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STAIGHT INTO R80, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
COWIE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BELLE OMBRE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BELLE OMBRE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COWIE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MABOPANE HIGH-WAY (R80),
PROCEED STAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT
STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507(1001KJ1001MX00056716)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD,
PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, OFFLOAD,
PROCEED AND STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN
ROAD), OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A1(1001KJ1001MX00056717)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEEED, TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD, PROCEEED TO ONDERSTERPOORT HOSPITAL, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R556, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M1, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA ROAD, DROP OFF AND
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LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAUL KRUGER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSFIELD ROAD OR PAULKRUGER STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R566, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R80,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISINER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3507.A3(1001KJ1001MX00056719)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK UU, WW, LKK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT WITHIN BLOCK XX AND PROCEED TO WHITE HOUSE, LOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL
C, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LETLAPENG PASSAGE, LOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, LAOD, TURN LEFT INTO
RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, LOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP, LOAD, TURN AT PAULINE
TACK SHOP, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI
RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20 (HEBRON ROAD), TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK XX, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO THAPELO KHUNGWANA FUNERAL PARLOUR, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WHITE HOUSE, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BIG TIME CELL C, OFFLOAD, TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LETLAPENG, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT NEXT TO MASHIPISANE SHOP, OFFLOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHOKO STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO UMPHAFA STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO RETHUSASECHABA TUCK SHOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO THANDABANTU TUCK SHOP
OFFLOAD, MAKE A U-TURN TURN AT PAULINE TACK SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BLCKS UU AND WW, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND CROSS
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3508(1001OK10020Z00056720)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUS
DEPOT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK NN, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGH-WAY, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3509(1001OK10021000056721)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BLOCK IA AND FF, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK
LL AND GG, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BLOCK JJ, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOSHANGUVE APLA SECTION,  DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3511(1001KJ10020W00056722)3511 FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO BUITERKANT STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARDEN CENTER ROAD, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HALALA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEGE ROAD, PROCEED UNTIL TRANSFER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK F, G AND H. (TRANSFER) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512(1001KJ10020W00056726)FROM SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK BB, PROCEED ACROSS
FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED INTO BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT
CIRCLE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

3512.A1 ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE AU-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK P AND Y (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3513(1001KJ10021200056728)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK Y, LOAD, PROCEED INTO BLOCK P, TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK MM (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3514(1001KJ10021300056729)FROM SOSHANGUVE RETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT IN TO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK SS, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOCK Y, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT WITHIN BLOCK Y, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT AT INTERSECTION,
TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK MM, DROP OFF AND LOAD WITHIN BLOCK MM.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE (OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY)

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK KK, R, S, X AND P (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3515(1001KJ10021400056731)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK KK, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
BETWEEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK R AND X,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEEN BLOCK R AND P, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND CROSS  SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK X (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3516(1001KJ10021500056733)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK KK,
OFFLAOD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK S
AND R, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ENTER SOSHANGUVE BLOLCK X, PROCEED AND CIRCULATE  WITHIN
BLOCK X, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE BACK TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK, OFFLOADING AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3517(1001KJ10021600056734)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED TO KK, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD (M35), OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT AND 

PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK S AND R, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK S AND W,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK W, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK S AND W, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN S AND R, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MASHAMAITE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD 

7.1.1.2

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK FF, GG AND PP (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3518(1001KJ10021700056735)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK FF AND

GG, OFFLOAD AND LAOD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND CHRIS- HANI, OFFLOAD AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK PP, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE CHRIS HANI (BLOCK PP), LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK HH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK HH AND JJ, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3519(1001KJ10021800056736)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT  INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL STOOTSKOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, 

RETURN

FROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T AND V (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3520(1001KJ10021800056737)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL

BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK T, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, 

RETURN

ROM SOSHANGUVE BLOCK V, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL ROAD, PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT INTO BLOCKS W, R, X, Y, P, S , MM, OFFLOAD AND LOD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOUTPAN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3521(1001KJ10021900056738)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN

LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASHAMAITE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

UNTIL BLOCK DD CROSSROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK FF OUTLINE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

HAMMANSKRAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M35, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL SOUTPAN TRADING STORE,

OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE SOUTPAN SECTION, PROCEED TO SOUTPAN

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522(1001KJ10021A00056739)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER

GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA ZONE 16,
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PROCEED TO RAMOGODU SECTION, OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TAILUS STATION, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI HOSPITAL
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A1(1001KJ1001ON00056740)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED UNTIL WALTER GARAGE, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK A AND B,
PROCEED UNTIL OLD BUS TERMINUS, TURN LEFT AND  PROCEED AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
LOVEDAY STREET AT TRAFFIC CIRCLE, TURN LEFT INTO MORULA SUN ROAD, PROCEED TO HEBRON ROAD,
DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OK SHOPPING CENTRE, DROP OFF ONLY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE
MOKHARI HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), Ga-Rankuwa Hospital (Ga-Rankuwa) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3522.A2(1001KJ1000MP00056741)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  GEORGE MOKHARI ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE MOKHARI MAIN TAXI RANK ENTER MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 10 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523(1001KJ10021B00056742)FROM REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK TT
SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED TO REFITLHILEPELE PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO COLLEN TAVERN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MADIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS DITAUNG SECTION NEXT TO ZCC CHURCH, TURN  RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 3,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL M20 CROSS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOPANONG RAILWAY
STATION, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 4, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TO PHOMOLONG STATION, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 5, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE  EXTENTION 9, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
TUMISANG DAY CARE CENTRE, PROCEED TO BOIPELO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
TO KGETHEGO DAY CARE CENTRE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA PRIMARY SCHOOL,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NEW SOUTH AFRICA HARDWARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 2, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ITUMELENG PRIMARY
SCHOOL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SEKHIKHUNI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M17, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 10, 12 AND 13 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A1(1001KJ10021C00056744)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXTENTION 1, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT IKNTO HEBRON
ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 13 AND 12, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO EXTENTION 10, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO KGETHEGO DAY
CARE CENTRE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO AYANDA DAY CARE CENTRE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE EXTENTION 1 (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3523.A2(1001KJ10021D00056745)ALTERNATIVE:
FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH
FIRST ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17, TURN RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED AND ENTER EXTENTION 1,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN:
FROM SOSHANGUVE EXTENSION 1, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEBRON ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.3
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RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3524(1001KJ1001U300056747)FROM RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BUITERKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, OFF- RAMP INTO R566 (ROSSLYN ROAD),
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLEM KRUYWAGEL ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DAAN
DEWAT NEL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GERRIET MARITZ STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TO OK SHOPPING COMPLEX, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
GERITZ MARITZ STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KOOS DELAREY STREET, OFFLAOD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL- DE BEER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL WONDERBOOOM
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN:
FROM WONERBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE-BEER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KOOS DELAREY ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAAN DE-WET NEL SREET, TURN LEFT INTO
WILLEM KRYWAGEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R566, PROCEED AND ON RAMP  LEFT ONTO R80, PROCED
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITERKANT STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LAOD,

7.1.1.4

RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Origin), SOSHANGUVE BLOCK NN (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3512.A1(1001KJ10020Z00057152)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARAVAN ROAD, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT BETWEEN BLOCK BB AND DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK DD,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND MAKE A U-TURN AT END OF ROAD CIRCLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN
FROM BLOCK DD END OF ROAD CIRCLE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK DD AND BB, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MASHAMAITE GARAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BUITERKANT STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.INP(1001OK520AJX10119560)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO  SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE
ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN LEFT INTO BOK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL
POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A1.INP(1001OK520AJX10119561)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO 
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON LUCAS MANGOPE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBA SHOPPING COMPLEX
AND TURN RIGHT AN DPROCEED STRISGHT SND TURN LEFT INTO R101, PASS MOKOPONG, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE ON THABO MBEKI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE TURN
LEFT INTO BOK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAUL KRUGER STREET UNTIL POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), polokwane pick `n pay taxi rank (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3525.A2.INP(1001OK520AJX10119562)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET, TURN LEFT INTI MOPANE STREET TUTN LEFT
INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LESHOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
WARMBATH ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MARRY HILL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLOKWANE PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3526.INP(1001OK520AJX10119563)FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN LEFT INTO
BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASHMAID STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OUTLINE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
HAMMANSKRAAL AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAPS COLLEGE ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT
INTO SECOND ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.4
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PASS MANZOLE, MANTSOLE, OFF RAMP INTO MOKGOPONG, ON R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MOKOPANE

ON THABO MBEKI ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R101 UNTIL POLOKWANE, PROCEED STRIGHT IN GROBLER

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOEKETSI ROAD, PROCEED STRIGHT INTO MAPALOLE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAPAPATI VILLAGE, TURN RIGHT INTO GIYANE TAXI RANK LOFF LOAD AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK. 

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOLLDTA)3527(1001OK8201D510119564)3527 FROM RIETGAT TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

BUITEKANT STREET TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER TURNLEFT INTO MOPANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

SOUTPAN ROAD, TRUN LEFT INTO ROOIVAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTI WARMBATH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VAALMASDAL ROAD AND PASS VAALMANSDAL MILITARY BASE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

573 ROAD MOLOTO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MOLOTO PROCEED AND TURN INTO

KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK FROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO RIETGAT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119176

2

2) EMILY THOKO MAKHUBEDU

6309060567087

3) 881 ANTHER AVENUE , LOTUS GARDEN,

TSHWANE, 0183 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,

ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF

MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO

STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN

VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET

RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:

FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF

MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED

TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI

RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 

7.1.1.3.
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ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE
MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG
STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN
ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN
LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119210
2

2) S.I MALEKA 7605155422081 3) 32655 MOTODI STR, MAMELODI EAST  EXT12,
PRETRIA, 0122 MAMELODI AMALGAMATED TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901(1001MY1001OL00052037)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,PROCEED TO WATLOO ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIUS STREET,  TURN RIGHT  INTO VANDER WALT STREET,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED
STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO VERMELEUN STREET, PROCEED INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN INTO ZASM STREET, TURN INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD  AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1.

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CBD (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1901A1(1001MY1001OL00052038)ALTERNATIVE 1.
FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIUS STREET,  COLBAYN,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HEMILTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT IN EASLYN STREET, PROCEED TO
SUNNYSIDE, JOIN SKINNER STREET, TURN RIGHT VAN DER WALT STRET, PROCEED INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 EAST,
TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER

7.1.1.2.
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1902(1001MY1001K100052041)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUS
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO DUNCAN STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND PASS LOFTUS
STADIUM, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET OFFLOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE:

7.1.1.3.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903(1001MY1001IF00052042)(A)
FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO STORMVEOL ROAD,
PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO H.F VERWOED
DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND STURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRIK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.4.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A1(1001MY1001IF00052044)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL, PROCEED AND  TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,
PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND
ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED INTO MICHAEL BRINK,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL, PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.5.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A2(1001MY1001IF00052045)FROM DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED TO  STORMVOEL ROAD,PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK, TURN LEFT INTO
CHAMBERLIAN ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,PROCEED TO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE,
PROCEED TO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL,
PROCEED TO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY

7.1.1.6.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A3(1001MY1001IF00052051)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO D.F. MALAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
H.F VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
BLOED STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI
RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:

7.1.1.7.
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FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR
SALVAGE STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO
FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FRATES STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MICHAEL BRINK, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LEDWABA STREET,
PROCEED INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER
MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND ALL THE WAY.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD VIA GEZINA/SOUTPAN/CHAMBELIN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1903A4(1001MY1001IF00052052)FROM MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CROSS ROAD, PROCEED INTO LEDWABA STREET, PROCEED
INTO SIBANDA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PASS DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK, PROCEED TO
STORMVEOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER MARABASTAD MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD. 

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK (Origin), MARABASTAD\JERUSELEM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1904(1000PO1001IF00052069)FROM NELLMAPIUS TOWNSHIP MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED 
TO ALWYN STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO OLD PRETORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM , TURN
RIGHT INTO N4 WEST ,PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BLOEDSTREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO JERUSALEM STREET,
PROCEED AND ENTER JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM JERUSALEM TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO BOOM STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHTY INTO
ANDRIES STREET, PROCEED AND TUR NLEFT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, PROCEED TO N2 EAST, PROCEED,
TURN HANS STRYDOM STREET, PROCEED AN D TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD , PROCEED AND
TURN ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TOWN, OFFLAOD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.9.

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRINSLOO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1905(1000PN1000LT00052070)FROM NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED AND TUR
NLEFT IJNTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
VANDERWALT STREET, PROCEED TO BLOED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET, PROCEED INTO PRINSLOO STREET, AND ENTER PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY RANK, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRINSLOO STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH
STREET,PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN STREET, AND ENTER
NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1906(1000PN10012J00052071)FROM NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED TO ALWYN
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LESEDI STREET, PROCEED TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON
VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, PROCEED TO PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHIDING STREET,PROCEED TO BOSMAN STATION, OFFLOAD, 

RETURN BY TURNING  RIGHT INTO  JACOB MAREE STREET,  TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET, BACK
INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VERMOTEN, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

7.1.1.1

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907(1000PN1001OL00052072)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ALWYN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED TO PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BEATRICE STREET, PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD, PROCEED TO BLOED STREET,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INOT PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
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ALWYN STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

NELLMAPIUS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1907A1(1000PN1001OL00052073)FROM NELLMIPIUS TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED ALWYN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TRURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON OAKLAND ROAD,
PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED TO MICHAEL BRINK ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO H.F.
VERWOED DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, PROCEDD TO BLOED STREET
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, PROCEED TO DR SALVAGE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INOT VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO FREDERIKA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO FRATES DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MICHAEL BRINK STREET, PROCEED TO STORMVOEL ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SILVERTON AUCKLAND ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALWYN ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER NELLMAPIUS TAXI RANK,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUFFERZONE/IKAGENG/PHOMOLONG/MAMELODI
EXTENSION 6 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1908(1001MY1000GX00052074)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED INTO SERAPENG STREET, PASS MAMELODI DAY HOSPITAL PROCEED ,TURN
LEFT INTO MOTIMALENYORA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POLOMETSI
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED
TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE,PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SHELL GARAGE\PHOMOLONG\EXT 6 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1909(1001MY1000GX00052075)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE PROCEED AND PASS HANS STRYDOM ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND CHANGE INTO
MOHWELERENG STREET PROCEED UP TO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN1:
FROM MAHWELERENG TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HINTER LAND
DRIVE, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LION BRIDGE\MOTIMALENYORA\EXT 4 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1910(1001MY1001MY00052076)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHIRI STREET
PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HINTER LAND DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN  LEFT INTO BROADWAY DRIVE
,PROCEED AND JOIN PHATUDI STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,PROCEED NAD TURN
LEFT INTO THE DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHASE 5\RDP\LUSAKA\EXT11\EXT 5 TEMPORARY ALLOACTED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1911(1001MY1205RN00052079)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK .TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SHILOBANE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HECTOR
PIETERSON DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES. 

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAHUBE\EXT10\EXT17 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1912(1001MY1000NP00052081)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MALULEKE STREET,  JOIN  HANS
STRYDOM,TURN LEFT IN TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\MASEKO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1913(1001MY138EEQ00052086)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DR REBEIRO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO
SHABANGU STREET, AND PROCEED PASS MASEKO SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND JOIN TSOMO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO WATERKLOOF
STREET.THEN JOIN TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, THE PROCEED TO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN
TAXI RANK, 

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SANDS\KUBONE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1914(1001MY138AP600052094)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,JOIN KUBONE
STREET,PROCEED INTO H.M PITJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED TO BALEBOGENG CENTRE,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTES.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NEW ROAD\B3 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1915(1001MY13743Y00052095)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SIBANDA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASEHLE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KUBONE
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN
FROM KUBONE STREET, PROCEED INTO MAKHUBELA STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA HYPERAMA (INFORMALTAXI RANK)
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1917(1001MY1205O400052097)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GLENWOOD ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO INGERSOL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LOIS AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WATERKLOOF VIA LYNWOOD ROAD (BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE) (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1918(1001MY1205O400052098)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATER MEYER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNBURG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GLENWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DUNCAN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CROWN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1919(1001MY10011Q00052099)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DELFY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RUBEN STEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERASMUS KLOOF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, AND DROPPING OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920(1001MY1000MM00052112)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS
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HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN
FROM SILVERLAKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LYNWOOD ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ZASAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD,
PROCEED INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SILVERLAKE TEMORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1920A1(1001MY1000MM00052113)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STELLENBERG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS HANSDRIJDOM ROAD, PROCEED INTO TRADE CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1921(1001MY1205OE00052114)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO GENERAL LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO ATTER BURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JAQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO SERENE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ISIE  SMUTS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DUVERNOY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CONSTANTIA PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELARDUSPARK VIA MORELETA PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1922(1001MY1205MT00052115)FROM
DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO CUSSONIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MEIRING
NAUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND CROSS LYNWOOD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N1 SOUTH, PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DELMAS OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO ELARDUS
PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WOODLOANDS/MORELETA EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1923(1001MY1205MW00052116)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO LIBERTAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
STELLENBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLYMPUS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN DEVILLE BOIS MARVIL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS WOOD LANDS
BOULEVARD AND GOLF COURT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO OLIVEWOOD CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UPTO ELARDUS PARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ONBEKEND/WELBEKEND TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPTSHMATA1924(1001MY1205UD00052118)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HANS STRYDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GARSFONTEIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS PRETORIA EAST HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, PASS
WOODLANDS BOULEVARD, MOOIKLOOF, RIETFONTIEN, GROOTFONTEIN, TIERPOORT, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO R25 TO BRONKHORSPRUIT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M6(LYNWOOD ROAD) DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BROOKLYN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1925(1001MY1000L300052119)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN SIMON VER MOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TO PRETORIA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GORDON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN DUNCAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UPTO BROOKLYN
SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BROOKLYN SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO DUNCAN STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LYNWOOD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LYNBURN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO WATER MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI
EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1926(1001MY1001KT00052120)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATERMEYER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED ANDD TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, TURN LEFT
INTO SOUTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN TRIP.
FROM CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO  HEUEEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N4 EAST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATERMEYER
ROAD, PROCEED AINTO WATLOO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ZASM STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND ENTER DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND/ALEXANDRA/SANDTON CITY (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1927(1001MY1001KO10052121)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED INTO WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WATERMEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT N1 SOUTH,
PROCEED AND PASS CENTURION, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R562 WEST, TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PLROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO VODACOM BOULEVARD, OFFLOAD ONLY,   TURN BACK INTO BOULEVARD ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO NOORDWYK LEYER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NEW ROAD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,
PROCEED INTO MIDRAND TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO SUID STREET, TURN LEFT INTO OLD
PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD, TURN LEFT MI SOUTH,
PROCEED AND OFFRAMP LEFT INTO WOODMEAD ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO WATT AVENUE,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED INTO ALEXANDER MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD
ONLY, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD AVENUE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M85 (ARTRIGHT DRIVE), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KATHERINE AVENUE, TURN RIGHT SANDTON CITY MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1928(1001MY1001N100052122)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STORMVOEL STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT AT WALLMANSTHAL OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO R101 NORTH, PROCEED
AND CROSS DOUGLAS  ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL/KOPANONG 
MAIN TAXI RANK.

FROM HAMMANSKRAAL KOPANONG MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT TOWARDS WALLMANSTHAL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1
SOUTH, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO STORMVOEL/MAMELODI OFF RAMP, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
STORMVOEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET,
PROCEE INTO DENNEBOOM MAIN TAXI RANK. OFFLOAD AND LOAD

7.1.1.3
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DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EKANGALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSHMATA1929(1001MY1201D410052123)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD,PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,
PROCEED AND PASS CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BRONKORSPRUIT
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EKANGALA TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931(1001MY1000N800052124)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO M1 TO
PRETORIA PROCEED UPTO WONDERBOOM STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RACHEL DE
BEER STREET PROCEED PASS THERESA PARK DROP OFF, PROCEED ON RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED AND
JOIN BRITS ROAD, CROSS OVER (R80) MABOPANE HIGHWAY TURN RIGHT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO WONDERPARK SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,  FROM WONDERPARK SHOPPING
CENTRE TURN LEFT INTO HEINRICH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO  BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
R80 MABOPANE HIGHWAY PROCEED UNTIL AT ROSSLYN OFF RAMP TURN LEFT INTO BRITS ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN ROSSLYN ROAD INTO ROSSLYN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WONDERBOOM STATION, TURN RIGHT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI ROAD
PROCEED, PASS SINOVILLE, PASS KOLONADE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO STORNVOEL / MAMELODI OFF RAMP PROCEED AND TURN LEFT STORMVOEL ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ZASM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DENNEBOOM STATION
DROP OFF.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERBOOM STATION/WONDERPARK/ROSSLYN
(Destination) - GPTSHMATA1931A1(1001MY1000N900052125)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK
LOAD, INTO TSAMAYA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN STORMVOEL PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO N1 TO
PIETERSBURG PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO ZAMBESI DRIVE PROCEED PASS KOLONADE, SINOVILLE PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ONDERSTEPOORT, PROCEED AND PASS AKASIA,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRITS ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN ROSSELYN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROSSLYN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932(1001MY1001MK10052126)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER MEYER
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO
JAN SMUTS OFF RAMP (R21) PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT
OLD KEMPTON PARK ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD KEMPTON PARK
DROP OFF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA SOUTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1932A1(1001MY1001MK10052127)FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATLOO ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN WATER
MEYER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N4 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N1 SOUTH, PROCEED TURN LEFT
INTO BOTHA AVENUE, DROP OFF AT IRENE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN IRENE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
UNTIL AT OLIFANTS FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS TEMBISA HOSPITAL DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND JOIN BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA OAKMOOR TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NELLMAPIUS\EXT1,2,3,4 (Destination) -
GPTSHMATA1916(1001MY1001PO00052312)FROM DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK .TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MASAKHANE ROAD,JOIN SIMON VERMOOTEN ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LOV DRIVE AVENUE INTO NELLMAPIUS. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTES.

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Cullinan (Oak Ave & R513) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1930(1001QA1000Q210120460)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED AND RIGHT INTO

CULLINAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  CULLINAN SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DENNILTON MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1933     (1001MY10020G00170533)FROM DENNEBOOM/ MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD, PROCEED  AND  TURN LEFT  INTO  BAVIAAN ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND

JOIN  MOLOTO , PROCEED  AND  PASS  MOLOTO  VILLAGE,  PROCEED  AND TURN  LEFT  INTO  KWAMHLANGA

TAXI  RANK,  OFF LOAD  AND  RETURN  BACK  TO  MOLOTO  ROAD,  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

DENNILTON ROAD,  PROCEED  AND  OFFF LOAD AT  MOTHETSI  SHOPPING  CENTER,  PHILADELPHIA 

HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT INTO  VERINA  ROAD,  TURN  LEFT  INTO  DENNILTON  TAXI  RANK,  OFFLOAD  AND 

LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Gapamadi (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPSTH(MATA)1934     (1001MY52096L10170534)DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.     GA-GAPANE

MAIN TAXI RANK     FROM DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAMAYA

ROAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND JOIN STORMVOEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO N1 NORTH, OFFRAMP INTO

TZANEEN ROAD, PROCEED AND PASS PIETERSBURG, TURN  RIGHT INTO SOLOMON DALE ROAD, PROCEED

AND PASS MOEKETSI RAILWAY STATION, JOIN DUIWELKLOOF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI DRIVE ,

TURN LEFT INTO GA-KGAPANE MAIN TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD  AND  LOAD.

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DENNEBOOM /MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1935(1001P91001KT00170561)ALTERNATIVE: From N1 turn left into Rigel Avenue, turn right into Rigel

Avenue proceed straight and turn left into Nepture street proceed and turn left into Orion street and turn right into

Muskejaad street proceed turn right into Cliff street proceed into Skilpal street proceed and turn left into Elephant street

proceed and turn left into Cliff street.

Proceed and off rand into Delmas Road turn right into Hans strydom proceed and join M10 Sunderland Ridge turn left

into Kruger Avenue turn right into Hofmeyer turn left into Botha Avenue proceed and turn right into M19 Cantonment

Road.

Proceed and join Rabie proceed and turn left into Jean Avenue proceed and turn right into Hendrick Verwoed Avenue.

Proceed and turn left into Embarkment road proceed and turn right into Gordon Hood and turn left into Heuwel Avenue

proceed and turn right into Mike Crawford street proceed into Centurion taxi rank.

RETURN ROUTE FROM CENTURION TO MAMELODI 

Nellmapius to John Voster.

From Centurion main taxi rank proceed and turn right into South street proceed and turn right into Heuwel street proceed

and turn left into John Voster proceed and turn left into Nellmapius road proceed straight pass R21 proceed and turn left

into Delmas Road proceed and turn right into N1 north proceed and join N4 proceed and turn left into Water Meyer

proceed and join Watloo Road proceed and turn right into Tsamaya Road, proceed and turn right into Denneboom main

taxi rank.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), EASTLYN PLAZA MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1936(1000PH1001TZ00170565)From Silverton station on Moreleta street proceed straight towards west

turn right into Dykor street proceed straight, turn left into Stormvoel street proceed straight turn right into Malgas road and

turn left into East Lynn taxi rank. Drop off and load all the way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn right into Cresswell street proceed turn

left into koedoespoort street proceed straight into Baviaanspoort road and turn left into Malgas street and turn left into

East Lynn taxi tank. Drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Origin), Silverton (Old Pretoria Rd) (Destination) -

GPTSH(MATA)1937(1000PH1000PH00170570)FROM SILVERTON RAILWAY STATION TO AROUND SILVERTON

AREA

From Silverton station on Moreleta street towards west proceed straight turn left into Cresswell street proceed turn right

into Pretoria Road proceed straight turn left into Cussonia street proceed straight turn left into Onida street proceed join

Fakkel street proceed straight turn left into Moreleta street to Silverton station load and off load. Drop off and load all the

way.

B. From Silverton station on Moreleta street toward west into Dykor street proceed straight turn left into Pretoria street

proceed and turn right into Fakkel street proceed and turn left into President street proceed straight turn left into Van wyk

street proceed straight turn left into Jansmyn street proceed and turn right into Fountain street proceed turn left into

Moreleta street. Proceed up to Silverton station informal taxi rank, drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4
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DENNEBOOM\MAMELODI MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DE LA REY (Lyttleton Manor) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1938(1001P91372YD00170574)ALTERNATIVE
From Denneboom – Simon Ver Mooten turn left proceed – drop and load on corner Hans Strydom (M10) and R104 (
Bronkhorstpruit)  proceed straight drop and load into Mooiplaas A.H. proceed into Pienaarspoort A.H. area drop and load
proceed and turn right on R515 (R25) Kempton park.
Proceed into Bapsfontein A.H. Road. Proceed drop & load in Donkerhoek A.H. area proceed drop/load in Boschkop A.H.
area proceed drop/load in Kanana informal settlement area.
Proceed and turn left into R25 drop/load on Rietfontein A.H. area proceed drop/load in Dorstfontein A.H. area proceed
drop/load in Vaalbank A.H. area. Proceed and turn left into Dela Ray street proceed turn right into Lamhan street informal
taxi rank.
Return the same route drop off and load all the way.
RETURN ROUTE
From Onbekend informal taxi rank proceed straight on R25 Bronkhorstpruit Road proceed and pass corner M6 and R25
informal taxi rank proceed on R25 north and turn left into R515 (R25) proceed and turn left into R104 proceed and turn
right into Hans Strydom proceed into Mamelodi East taxi rank drop off and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

DENNEBOOM/MAMELODI EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), SOSHANGUVE (SOSHANGUVE) (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1936A(1001QA1000MW00170899)From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi via Stormvoel Road into N1
High way join to Bakwena Platinum Road-  join Mabopane High Way (R80) – join Commissioner Street- proceed and turn
right into Buitekant Street – proceed and turn left into Rietgat Taxi Rank and back to Mamelodi using the same route off
loading only.
From Rietgat Taxi rank in Soshanguve- turn right into Buitekant Street- proceed into Commissioner Street – join
Mabopane High Way (R80) join Bakwena Platinum Road join N1 High Way into Stormvoel Road turn right into
Denneboom Taxi rank off loading only and return back to Soshanguve using the same route.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
 From Denneboom Taxi Rank in Mamelodi turn left into Stormvoel road, proceed with Stormvoel road, turn right into N1
Pietersburg High Way proceed and turn left into Walmanstal R163 road proceed and turn right into Hammanskraal R101
road, turn right into Rooival R101 road proceed and turn right into Soutpans M35 road, proceed and turn left into
Soshanguve road and turn right into Commissioner road proceed and turn right into Buitekant Street proceed and turn left
into Rietgat Taxi Rank in Soshanguve and return using the same route( back to denneboom taxi rank) in Mamelodi.

7.1.1.4

MAMELODI EAST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ROSSLYN MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(MATA)1931A1(10024D1001Q600170903)From Mamelodi East informal Taxi Rank join Baviaan Road proceed
and turn left into Zambezi/ cullinan Road proceed, drop and load at Baviaanspoort, kameeldrift, Zambezi Shopping mall,
kolonade, Sinoville proceed and turn right into Lavender road, turn left into Onderstepoort, proceed and pass Akasia
proceed and join Brits Road proceed and join Rosslyn road proceed and turn left into Rosslyn Shopping Centre proceed
and turn left into Rosslyn Taxi Rank drop and load all the way.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0119238
5

2) Motletli Frans Aphane 4906085541088 3) P O Box 1898, Hammanskraal, Hammanskraal, 0400
Temba Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA01(6001DE6201GD00046613)KOPANONG TAXI RANK THROUGH MAJANENG, LEPHENGVILLE,
TWEEFONTEIN, DILOPYE, DRYGIN, MAROKOLONG, RAMOTSE, RENSTOWN, BOSPLAAS EAST ANS WEST
CAROUSEL BABELEGI, SEKAMPANG, THABOVILLE, MANDELA VILLAGE POSITION 12,9, KEKANA GARDEN,
LEHWELERENG KANANA, PIENAARSRIVIER, OPPERMAN THULWE, PRIEKA POTONE TO TEMBA CITY AND
BACK.  THE CORRECT ROUTE  IS.

7.1.1.1.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
BRCNWTEMBA02(6001DE62056000046614)KOPANONG SHOPPING CENTER TAXI RANK THROUGH TEMBA CITY
TAXI RANK, BOSPLAAS EAST, MAJANENG,BABELEGI, DAN HOUSE, DERTIG, MATHIBESTAD TO MAKAPANSTAD
TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2.

Makapanstad (Moretele Rural) (Origin), Hammanskraal (Hammanskraal) (Destination) -
BRCNWMAUTA13(62056O1204R310047740)From Makapanstad taxi rank throught Mathibistad , Dertig, Danhouse,
Bosplaas, Majaneng, Temba City,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return.

7.1.1.3.

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Temba NU (Moretele Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3902(1001DE1201GD00152882)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH KANANA VILLGE
(LEHWELERENG), TEMBA VILLAGE, TAMBO VILLAGE, UNIT D VILLAGE, UNIT 5,6 AND 7, ROCKVILL, LEBONENG,
MAJANENG, LEPHENG VILLAGE, SUURMAN VILLAGE (TWEEFONTEIN), DILOPYE, DRYGIN, BOSPLAAS EAST

7.1.1.4.
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AND WEST, BABEGI, PROCEED AND JOIN R101 TO CAROUSEL, RAMOTSE, SEKAMPANENG, MAROKONG,
POSION 9 AND 12, REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, RENS TOWN, MANDELA VILLAGE, PIENAARS RIVIER,
MAUBANE VILLAGE, GREEN SIDE, ONE AND TEN, OPPERMAN, THULWE, PRISKA, POTOANE AND TEMBA CITY
SHOPPING COMPLEX  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE. 

Kopanong Shopping Complex (Origin), Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3901(1001DE10011H00152883)FROM  KOPANONG SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK  TURN LEFT
INTO HARRY GWALA STREET, PROCEED STRAIHGT TO TEMBA, PASS THROUGH MAJANENG, BABELEGI,
BOSPLAAS EAST, PROCEED TO DAN HOUSE VILLAGE, THOUGH MATHIBE STAD,AND PROCEED TO
MAKANSTAD TAXI RANK AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE KOPANONG SHOPPING COMLEX TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.

Makapanstad Taxi Rank (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3903(10011H1001N110152884)From Makapanstad Taxi rank through Mathibistad,Dertig,Dan house
bosplaas, Majaneng,Temba city ,Kopanong to Hammanskraal taxi rank and return

7.1.1.6.

TEMBA MAGISTRATE COURT TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3904(1001T66000YJ10199129)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE, SEKAMPANENG,
SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER,EERSTERUS F4, SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY (R4), RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN,ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK
THROUGH JUBILEE      MALL AND KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101 PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD INTO N4, BAKWENA 
HIGHWAY PROCEED TO RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD AT RUSTENBURG AND RETURN USING THE SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Mmabatho Shopping Centre Terminus (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3905(1000NS60017G10199132)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, INTO M17 ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT PASS SEKAMPANENG,SUURMAN, DILOPYE, STINKWATER, EERSTERUS F4,
SOUTPAN, SOSHANGUVE, WINTERVELDT, MABOPANE,HEBRON, GA-RANKUWA TURN RIGHT INTO R566
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRITS TURN RIGHT  INTO N4 BAKWENA INTO N4 RUSTENBURG LOAD/OFF LOAD,
SWARTRUGGENS, ZEERUST M17, MAFIKENG.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, THROUGH JUBILEEMALL, KOPANONG TAXI RANK, INTO R101,
PASS PETRONELLA, PASS 
VASFONTEIN, PASS PYRAMID, TURN LEFT AT BONACCORD, INTO N4 BAKWEN HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO
RUSTENBURG, LOAD/OFF LOAD PROCEED TO 
SWARTRUGGENS LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO ZEERUST LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO MAFIKENG
LOAD/OFF LOAD RETURN USING SAME ROUTE RUSTENBURG
FROM N4 TURN LEFT AT RUSTENBURG, INTO R52 KRUGERDORP ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT ,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DERBY, TURN RIGHT INTO DERBY LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R52
TO KOSTER LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED WITH R52 TO LICHTENBURG, TURN RIGHT TO MAFIKENG ROAD,
PASS ITSOSENG OFF RAMP PROCEED TO ROOIGROND PRISON LOAD/OFF LOAD, PROCEED INTO 
MAFIKENG, TURN RIGHT INTO VRYBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK AND RETURN USING
THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3906(1000NS1001QI00199133)FROM TEMBA CITY TAXI RANK, TAMBOVILLE TURN INTO M17
SEKAMPANENG LOAD/OFF LOAD, SUURMAN LOAD/OFF LOAD, DILOPYE LOAD/OFF LOAD, STINKWATER LOAD
/OFF LOAD, EERSTERUS LOAD/OFF LOAD, F4, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD, PROCEED RIGHT INTO
SOSHANGUVE OFF LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN.

7.1.1.9.

TEMBA  CITY (TEMBA) (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPTSH(TTA)3907(1000NS8201D610199135)FROM TEMBA CITY RANK THROUGH JUBILEE MALL, 
RENBRO CENTRE, RUST DE VENTER, RENSTOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RUSTE VENTER ROAD, LOAD
/OFF LOAD PORTION 12,/REFILWE, KEKANA GARDENS, KWALATA LODGE, KLIPDRIFT P SCHOOL, MPHIHLO
MILLING, MONGENA     GAME LODGE, SAFARI MALL/ELIFE P SCHOOL, 
DIDIMALA LODGE, DE WAGEN DRIFT, DOOREN SHOP, TURN LEFT INTO KORWE LODGE, ROOIBANK
KALLAAGTE, MOLOTO MALL, MOLOTO ROAD LOAD/OFF LOAD AND PROCEED TO MHLANGA SHOPPING
CENTRE AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119262
9

2) DM SIBIYA 6603175496087 3) 3 INSPECTOR THERESA STREET, WEST PARK,
PRETORIA, 0001 ELARDUS PARK TAXI 
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), ELARDUS PARK 7 ELEVEN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
(Destination) - GPTSH(EPTA)1001(1001U41001U500054799)FROM DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MAREE STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO WALKER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WELLEMINAH STREET, PROCEED STRAGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TITUS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT RIGEL AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ERIDANUS STREET ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKILPAD STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ELEPHANT STREET  ,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ORION STREET , PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MUSKETJAAT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CLIFF AVENUE ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KOEDOESNEK STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOEING STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN DALE STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ALOETE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT VISCOT STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PIERING STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO DEVILLEBOSMAREE STREET ,DROP OFF AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 7 ELVEN SHOPPING CENTRE INFORMAL TAXI RANK IN ELARDUS PARK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN TO DR SAVAGE USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), ELARDUS PARK 7 ELEVEN SHOPPING CENTER INFORMAL TAXI RANK.
(Destination) - GPTSH(EPTA)1001.A1(1001U41001U500054800)FROM DOCTOR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR MANDELA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO R21,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HANS STRYDOM DRIVE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH
HANS STRYDOM AND TURN LEFT INTO ELARDUS PARK INFORMAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), ERUSMASKLOOF BARNARD STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK. (Destination)
- GPTSH(EPTA)1002(1001U41001U600054801)FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK,  TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MARE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED
INTO WALKER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  QUEEN  WELLEMINA
,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  TOTIUS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
GEORGE STORRAR, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO  QUEEN WILLEMIAH , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  RIGEL AVENUE NORTH , OFFLOAD AND LOAD PROCEEDE AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NOSOB  STREET , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT  INTO LOUIS STREET OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED INTO REUBEN STEYN , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PEDI STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT  INTO KLIPBANK STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BARNARD STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  . 

RETURN ROUTE 
ERUSMASKLOOF TO DR SAVAGE. RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.3.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), PIERRE VAN REYNEVELD INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(EPTA)1003(1001U41001U700054802)FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK,LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO
STREET , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JACOB MAREE STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND JOIN
RISSIK STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED TO WALKER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO TITUS STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER ROAD ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIGEL STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ERIDANUS , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKILPAD STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED TO CLIFF STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN TO THE RIGHT INTO KIERRIE
KLAPPER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED INTO PIERIE VAN RYNEVELD ROAD , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD  , PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO HERTZOG STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DANIE PIENAAR STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PIERRE VAN
RYNEVELD TEMPORARY TAXI RANK  , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  .

RETURN BACK TO  DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK  USING THE  SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), PIERRE VAN REYNEVELD INFORMAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPTSH(EPTA)1003.A1(1001U41001U700054803)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A1:
FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK ,LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JACOB
MAREE STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND JOIN RISSIK STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD ,
PROCEED TO WALKER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN
WILLEMINAH STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TITUS STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO RIGEL
STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEEDAND TURN RIGHT INTO ERIDANUS STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD  ,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKILPAD  STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ELEPHANT STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ORION STREET , OFFLOAD AND
LOAD  , PROCEED ANDRIGHT INTO MUSKEJAAT STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO CLIFF ROAD , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT KIERRIE KLAPPER STREET , OFFLOAD
AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO PIERRE VAN RYNEVELD ROAD TEMPORARY TAXI RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD . 

RETURN  BACK TO DR SAVAGE USING THE SAME ROUTE

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), WATERKLOOF HEIGHTS CLUB STREET INFORMAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSH(EPTA)1004(1001U41001U800054804)FROM DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRINSLOO STREET , PROCEED TO JACOB MAREE , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND JOIN RISSIK
STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO WALKER STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH  STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TITUS STREET  , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE STORER STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO QUEEN WILLEMINAH STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO RIGEL STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERIDINUS
STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD  , PROCEED INTO TAURUS STREET , OFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO FORBES STREET , OFFFLOAD AND LOAD , PROCEED INTO CLUB STREET INFORMAL TAXI
RANK , OFFLOAD AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE FROM CLUB STREET INFORMAL RANK TO DR SAVAGE TAXI RANK 

RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.6.

DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK. (Origin), Delmas NU (Delmas Rural) (Destination) -
GPTSH(EPTA)1005(1001U48205RV10166817)     DR SAVAGE MAIN TAXI RANK to MBALENHLE TAXI RANK
(DELMAS)     FROM DR. SAVAGE TAXI RANK TO PRINSLOO, STRAIGHT TO OR. TAMBO HIGH WAY, TURN LEFT
TO HANSTRYDOM, TURN RIGHT INTO DELMAS ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BAPSTONTEIN
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DELMAS OFFLOADD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO MBALENHLE
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0119267
0

2) AL MDLALOSE 8002226016085 3) 22 SEKHU STREET, ATTERIDGEVILLE, TSHWANE,
0008 Atteridgeville Saulsville Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201(1000K01001Q500052573)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEISO
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, PROCEED ,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO ANDRIES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,
ENTER BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ,TURN LEFT INTO SEISO
STREET,JOIN MAREKA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET, TURN RIGHT MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD ,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17 DROP OFF ONLY,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE  MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BLOED STREET RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0201A1(1000K01001Q500052574)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO PAND  ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED TO LUITUS TURN RIGHT INTO ARCADIAN,OFFRAMP INTO N4 TO KWAGAA PLAZA,JOIN
VOM HAGEN STREET,TURN RIGHT DF MALN ,TURN LEFT INTO STRUBEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SHURBAT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,ENTER BLOED STREET

7.1.1.2.
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RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DF
MALAN  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4,OFF-RAMP JOIN ARCADIAN STREET,PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PASS LUITUS SECTION JOIN R104,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA
STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VANDERWALT STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0202(1000K01000LC00052575)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTER STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,JOIN SCHUMAN STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,PROCEED ,TURN LEFT INTO DU-TOIT STREET,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDER-WALT STREET, WANDER WALT TAXI
RANK.

RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHURBAT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SKINNNER STREET, JOIN MICHEL STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGGA ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIHGT INTO MAUNDE STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN:
FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROES STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO VOM-HAGEN STREET,JOIN N4 PROCEED INTO KWAGGA PLAZAAR,OFF-RAMP AND JOIN 
ACADIAN STREET,PROCEED INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL ,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMUSHU STREET,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN
LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET,ENTER MPHALANE MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0203(1000JT1001QF00052576)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP ONLY,ALONG THE ROUTE OF DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO TRANSORANGE STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JEWEL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TANGERINE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 9TH STREET,ENTER LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK. 

RETURN:
FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JEWEL STREET,PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
KWAGA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISCOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,DROP OFF  ONLY,PROCEED AND DROP OFF INTO BRAZAVILLE,EXTENTION 6,DROP OFF
ONLY,EXTERNTION 17, ,PHOMOLONG DROP OFF ONLY,JOIN MAUNDE STREET, ENTER MPHALANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0204(1000K01000K900052581)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO TLOU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R104,TURN LEFT INTO CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAKHOSONKE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST,JOIN CITRON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLOU
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEKHU STREET,TUNR LEFT INTO MAUNDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISCOR MAIN TAXI RANK,
RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHASTOA0205(1000JT1000K100052583)FROM ATTRIDGEVILLE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,PASS SAULSVILLE
STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEKHU STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAUNDE STREET,ENTRE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

ATTERIDGEVILLE MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SAUSVILLE STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPSHASTOA0205A1(1000JS1000K100052586)ALTERNATIVE:A1
FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK ,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD ,BRAZAVILLE, DROP OFF AND LOAD MABUNDA SECTION,DROP
OFF AND LOAD,EXTENTION 17,DROP OFF AND LOAD,SUPERMAKET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOJAJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TLHAKOLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHAUKE STREET, PROCEED TURN
LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUSVILLE STATION.RETUN BACK SAME ROUTE.
BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPTSHASTOA0206(1000K01000K300052588)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK, ,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KHOZA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TECHNICAL,DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG MAIN TAXI RANK,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MPHALANE

MAIN TAXI RANK

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KALAFONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0206A1(1000K01000K300052589)ALTERNATIVE A1:

FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO HLAHLA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAREKA STREET,JOIN SEEISO STREET,DFROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KALAFONG HOSPITAL,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0207(1000K01001QF00052590)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN INTO RIGHT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG

STREET,ENTRE LADIUM MAIN TAXI RANK

RETURN:

FROM LAUDIUM MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHURINEBERG STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWAGA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED INTO EXTENTION 6,7,17,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ATTERIDGEVILLE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0208(1000K01000JT00052592)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREER,PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO LETSWALO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MADIBA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGOMBANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAUNDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLA STREET,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO MORWE STREET,TURN

RIGHT ENTER ATTRIDGEVILLE STATION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE BACK TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 6,7&17;RAZAVILLE;PHOMOLONG (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0209(1000K01000GX00052593)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAUNDE

STREET,PROCEED,PASS PHOMOLONG SECTION,DROP OFF AND LOAD,BRAZAVILLE,SUPERMARKET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KOMANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MORWE STREET,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA RETAIL PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPTSHASTOA0210(1000K01001MX00052594)FROM MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MASUPA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET (R104),TURN LEFT INTO DF MALAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MARABASTARD MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF ONLY,TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VERMEULIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VANDER-WALT MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN:

FROM  WANDER- WALT MAIN TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PROED STREET,RIGHT INTO DF MALAN

ROAD,OFF-RAMP INTO T.U.T,TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DEMBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO STAATSARTILLERIE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DUPLESSI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTINO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOKEL

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SECHARACHANG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N4,OFFRAMP INTO ARCADIAN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LAUTUS STREET,PROCEED TO LAUTUAS EXTENTION,TURN RIGHT JOIN R104,TURN

LEFT INTO MASUPA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAUNDE STREET,JOIN R511,TURN LEFT INTO R512,TURN

LEFT INTO R104, PROCEED INTO BROEDERSTROOM TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO MPHALANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119293

0

2) MONGEZI MICHAEL HOSHE

7411125159089

3) UNIT 308 ELOFF GEBOU-PAUL GRIGER AND

SKINNER STREET, PRETORIA CENTRAL,

TSHWANE, 0002 Soshanguve Taxi Owners

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK7.1.1.1.
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(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3603(1000MW1000MP00051941)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
PROCEED INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PASS BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT
WALTER’S GARAGE, LOAD AND OFFLOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO LOVEDAY STREET, TURN RIGHT IN
BETWEEN BLOCK C AND UX, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZONE 1, TURN LEFT INTO GA-RANKUWA GEORGE
MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE…...UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GA-RANKUWA GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3604(1000MW1000MP00051942)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO  BUITEKANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, LEFT INTO M17, PROCEED
STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK TT AND EXT 1, PASS M20, PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN EXT 8  AND 11, AND
FUTURE EXT 15, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ALL THE WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO GA-RANKUWA/ GEORGE MUKHARI
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE… UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601(1000MW1001FJ00051943)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO R80, PROCEED AND WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN
ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DU TOIT STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN
TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, RIGHT INTO D.F
MALAN, PROCEED ON THE SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN ON FORWARD JOURNEY.

7.1.1.3.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A4(1000MW1001MX00051945)FROM SOSHANGUVE REIGART MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET,PROCEED TO BLOCK BB, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK FF,LOAD
AND OFF LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK NN, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK GG AND LL, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED AND PASS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, PROCEED TO BLOCK JJ AND HH, LOAD AND OFFLOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN APLA AND BLOCK HH,OFFLOAD AND LOAD,  PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONGSIDE
BLOCK HH AND ACA JOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO KOPANONG POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG BLOCK GG, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK FF, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, PROCEED ALONG BLOCK BB AND BLOCK DD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
BETWEEN BLOCK AA AND CC, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK G AND F, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEED BETWEEN BLOCK F ND H, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO TOTAL GARAGE, OFF LOAD AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO TRANSFER TAXI RANK ,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R80, PROCEED AND PASS WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN ROAD, LOAD AND OFFLOD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBBART STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VERMUELEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BEATRICE
STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTSPANBERG ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED
INTO DR SALVAGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM PRETORIA BLOED STREETMAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DF MALAN DRIVE, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP TO RIETGAT
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A1(1000MW1001MX00051946)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE:A1
FROM MABOPANE STATION REITGART TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO MASHAMAITE FOURWAY STOP, PROCEED TO BLOCK BB AND FF, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
BLOCK KK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SOUTPAN ROAD,LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLOCK T, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK V, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT INTO BLOCK W AND    BLOCK S,
PROCEED STRAIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK X AND BLOCK R, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO BLOCK Y AND
BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT BETWEEN BLOCK MM AND BLOCK P, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M35 (SOUTPAN ROAD), LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R566, LOAD AND
OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAVENDER STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.5.
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STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD AND OFFLOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK. LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DOCTOR SAVAGE STREET,
CONTINUE ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING LOADING AND OFFLOADING FROM THIS POINT.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A3(1000MW1001MX00051947)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: A3
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M17, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, PROCEED TO BLOCK XX, LOAD
AND OFFLOAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO R80, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BREMMER STREET, OFFLOAD
ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO WILHELEM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO CLEREMONT STREET,
OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO MOET STREET, OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN STREET,
OFFLOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOE
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:
FORM PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO D.F MALAN STREET,…..PROCEED ON THE SOME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL
SOSHANGUVE REITGAT MAIN TAXI RANK,

7.1.1.6.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSHSOTOA3601A2(1000MW1001MX00051948)ALTERNATIVE ROUTE A2:
FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED
AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RUTH FIRST, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO M17 CENTRAL HOUSE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD,
PROCEEDAND TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.8 AND 3, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M20,
BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROSSLYN, PASS R566 INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER
WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX , OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO R513, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA NORTH, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
DAN DE WIT NEL, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERT MARITZ STREET, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO EMILY HOPHOUSE STREET, TURN RIGHT PRETORIA NORTH SHOPRITE CHECKERS TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FERT MARITZ STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KOOS DE LA REY STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO RACHEL DE BEER, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO WONDERBOOM INFORMAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO ADRIES STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, LEFT
INTO VERMUELEN, OFFFLOAD ONLY, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET, OFFLOAD ONLY, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BLOED STREET TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:
FROM BLOED STREET MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER STREET, PROCEED ON SAME ROUTE AS TAKEN WHEN COMING, UP UNTIL SOSHANGUVE REITGAT
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (Origin), WINTERVELD CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPTSHSOTOA3602(1001OM12056F00052053)FROM SOSHANGUVE TRANSFER TEMPORARY TAXI
RANK, LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
WALTER, OFFLOAD AND LOAD,PROCEED ALONG BLOCK E AND LEWATE POLICE STATION, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD, PROCEED TO MAGATOE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO CHECKERS SHOPPING CENTRE,
OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WONDERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPTSH(SOTOA)3607.A1(1001OK1001UM00055570)FROM SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO BUITEKANT STREET, PROCEED AND PASS COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED ALONG
SIDE BLOCK M, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED STAIGHT BETWENN BLOCK UU AND WW, OFFLOAD AND
LOAD. TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOCK XX, PROCEED INTO BLOCK XX INFORMAL TAXI RANK,
LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO M20, TURN LEFT INTO M20 BETWEEN EXT.4,5, AND 9,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSLYN TAXI
RANK, LOAD AND OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET PRETORIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R566, TURN RIGHT INTO DOREEN STREET, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO HENDRICH STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER WONERPARK SHOPPING COMPLEX INFORMAL TAXI RANK.

OFFLOAD AND LOAD.

RETURN USING SAME ROUTE

SOSHANGUVE RIETGAT MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALL LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -

GPTSH(SOTOA)3608(1001OK1001UN00055571)FROM ALL SECTIONS OF SOSHNGUVE i.e. BLOCKS AA, BB, CC,

DD, FF, GG, HH, JJ, KK, MM, NN, SS, TT, XX, UU, YY, WW,  F, G, L, M, N, P, R, S, T, U, V, W, X, Y AND

EXTENSIONS 1 – 13 AND ALL FUTURE EXTENSIONS AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119330

7

2) FB Matsho 6803026370081 3) 396 Zone 1, Garankuwa, Garankuwa, 0208

Ga-Rankuwa United Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBTSHWOVER05 (13 Oct 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -

BRCNWGUTA01(6201FP6000ZC00047262) From Ga- Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Mabopane Railway Station through Zones

1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 Ga-Rankuwa Heights,Ga Rankuwa View (RDP)Hebron,Morula sun,Morula View,Block B through Loveday

Street,Terminus to Walter Garage,Lebanon,Malatlheng,Manamelong School to Mabopne Railway Station and return

Alternative

From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank through M17 to Soshanguve and back.

7.1.1.1.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) - BRCNWGUTA05(6201FP6000Z800047268)From

Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank and areas within Ga-Rankuwa TLC jurisdiction to Brits through Mothutlung to Brits Taxi Rank

through Brits Road to Zenex Garage turn right to Brits Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.2.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -

BRCNWGUTA06(6201FP6000YJ10047269)From De-Wildt railway station to Rustenburg via Marikana

7.1.1.3.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -

BRCNWGUTA07(6201FP6000YX10047271)From Garankuwa Taxi Rank,Kgware Road to De- Wildt,Brits Road to

Rustenburg,Zeerust,Swartruggens,Mafikeng through Derby,Koster,Lichtenburg to Mafikeng Taxi Rank and back.

7.1.1.4.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Van Der Waldt & Bloed (Van Der Waldt & Bloed) (Destination) -

BRCNWGUTA03(6201FP1000LF10047307)From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Pretoria Taxi Rank via Rosslyn, Orchards,

Wonderpark via Pretoria North, Wonderboom, Park Town, Marabastad to Pretoria Taxi Rank(Van Der Waldt Street) and

return.

ALTERNATIVE 1 From Ga-rankuwa taxi rank through klerksoord,Wonderboom,D.F.Malan drive, Boom street,Schubart

street, Paul Kruger street,Andries street, into Vermeulen street,Beatrix street ,Du Toit street into Bloed street to Bloed

Street taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.5.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rietgat (Brits Rural) (Destination) -

BRCNWGUTA04(6201FP6201FN00047431)From G arankuwa Hospitaal Taxi Rank through Zone1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,17 Ga

Rankuwa View (RDP),Hebron,Morula Sun,Morola View,Block B,through Loveday, Terminus,Walter garage,

lebanon,molatlhegi,Manamelong, toMabopane Station ,G a Rankuwa Hospital via m17 into Ruth 1st through Block L

Vilakazi or Total Garage through Block F to Rietgat Taxi Rank

7.1.1.6.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -

BRCNW09(6201FP60010C00047761)From Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank to Mothutlung Taxi Rank and return.

7.1.1.7.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -

BRCNWGUTA10(6201FP6000ZC00047800)From Ga-rankuwa hospital taxi rank through Zones 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 and

Ga-rankuwa Heights,Ga-rankuwa view (RDP)Hebron, Morula View,Block B through Lovedy street,Terminus to Walter

Garage,Lebanon,Malatlheng,Manamelong School to Mabopane Railway Station taxi rank and back.

ALTERNATIVE

From Ga-rankuwa hospital taxi rank through M17, Soshanguve to Mabopane station taxi rank and back.

7.1.1.8.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPTSH(GUTA)4001(1201FP6000YX10152885)FROM GA-RANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET.

PROCEED STRAIHGT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD (M21), TURN RIGHT INTO (OLD N4) ROAD,

PROCEED TO SPOORWEG R566,TURN RIGHT HERWOED(R511),TURN LEFT PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT

DEWITS STREET INTO BRITS TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO RUGTER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO(N4)

7.1.1.9.
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PROCEEDTHROUGH SHELL ULTRA CITY MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA OFF RAMP(R30), NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN RIGHT BOSCH STREET,PROCEED TURN LEFT.PRESS MBEKI STREET STRAIGHT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD /LOAD AND BACK INTO WATSONIA STREET, BACK INTO RUSTERNBURG
KLOOF(N4), PROCEED STRAIGHT MOGWASE (R566)HIGHWAY LOST CITY (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SWARTRUGENS (N4), TURN INTO (R509) PROCEED STRAIGHT TO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO (N4) HIGHWAY  MAIN STREET TO MAFIKENG TURN LEFT GERRIT MARITS , TURN LEFT TO SHIPPART
STREET (R49) TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET INTO MAFIKENG TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME THE
SAME ROUTE.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mafikeng Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4001A1(1201FP6000YX10152886)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK THROUGH PILANE STREET
TURN LEFT KGWARE ROAD ,JUMP OLD (N4) HIGHWAY ,DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT BRITS
(R512) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT MARIKANA TOLL PLAZA ,PROCEED STRAIGHT RUSTERNBURG (R513) TURN
LEFT  KOSTER ROAD (R52) PROCEED STRAIGHT LICHTENBURG(R503) TURN RIGHT RISSIK STREET TURN
RIGHT GERRIT MARITS(R18) DRIVE PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT ROOIGROUND (ITSOSENG)DRIVE TURN
RIGHT BAKERVILLE (505) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SHIPPORT (R49) TURN LEFT INTO SLURRY ROAD INTO
MAFIKENG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD BACK INTO MOFOLO STREET LEFT INTO VALLEY STRAIGHT PROCEED
TO MMABATHO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002(1201FP6000YJ10152887)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PILANE STREET 
TURN LEFT INTO KGWARI ROAD (M21),TURN RIGHT INTO DE WILD (R566) ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKFONTEIN STREET TURN LEFT(R30) ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO (N4) FREEWAY NEXT TO SHELL GARAGE
POROCEED STRAIGHT MOOI NOOI TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED INTO (N4) HIGHWAY INTO (R30) ROAD TURN LEFT
ENGINE GARAGE ,LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, STRAIGHT BETWEEN TWO BP GARAGE TURN
LEFT,INTO MALAN STREET  LEFT INTO RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4002A1(1201FP6000YJ10152888)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK MOLOTLE STREET TURN LEFT
PILANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KWARI ROAD(M21) PROCEED UP TO SKIETFONTEIN BUTCHERY TURN
RIGHT INTO SILKAATSNEK STREET TURN LEFT XANADU ROAD(R512) PELINDABA TOLL PLAZA
BROEDESTROOM ROAD(R512) TURN LEFT INTO (R512) TUNNEL PROCEED STRAIGHT NEXT TO IFAFA MALL
TURN LEFT ECO-PARK STREET TURN RIGHT WESTLAKE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN(CHARLES STREET) TURN RIGHT INTO BYEKOS STREET (R514) BEETHOVEN STREET (R511)
TURN LEFT RUSTERNBURG ROAD THEN INTO SCOTT STREET HAKUNA MATATA TUNNEL NEXT TO ENGINE
GARAGE PROCEED STRAIGHT(R512) ROAD TYHEN INTO MOOI NOOI ROAD(R104),BUFFELSFONTEIN STREET
INTO MAJAKANENI STREET STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSDRIF ROAD (R104) AND PROCEED ALONG (R104) INTO
(N4) FREEWAY OFFRAMP.TURN INTO VALENCIA STREET(R24) TURN RIGHT WATERVAL ROAD (R30) TURN
LEFT MOLEM STREET INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN RIGHT MALAN STREET LEFT INTO
RUSTERNBURG TAXI RANK OFFLOAD/LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Brits Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4004(1201FP1000Z800152889)FROM GOERGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PILANE STREET  AND LEFT PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO (R566) PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE TURN RIGHT INTO KROKODIL
DRIFT AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET-PRETORIUS STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
TARF STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MARTHINUS RUS STREET DROP OFF PROCEED TURN RIGHT
INTO BRITS HENDRICK VERWOED AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRITS MAIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF GO BACK AND JOIN CROCODILE,TURN RIGHT PROCEED,TURN LEFT INTO PIENAAR STREET
BRITS C.B.D DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BEHRENSSTREET PROCEED TURN RRIGHT INTO
BEHRENS GARAGE ,TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BEHRENS STREET TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY LINE,TURN LEFT INTO TOM STREET
PROCEED,STOP SIGN TURN INTO CAREL STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO CROCODILE STREET
PROCEED,ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK VERWOED AVENUE GO BACK TO GARANKUWA USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mabopane railway Station Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4005(1201FP1000ZC00152890)FROM GARANKUWA TAXI RANK, LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOLOTLEGI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GARANKUWA SHOPPING COMPLEX. DROPOFF/LOAD, TURN INTO
Various ZONES (1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,15RDP,16 & 20) TURN BACK INTO MOLOTLEGI STREET PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE (M21) DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED THROUGH TSUNAMI VILLAGE.DROP
OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO UNIT 17 DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO GARANKUWA INDUSTRIAL SITE  DOP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO HEBRON DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO ODI HOSPITAL DROP OFF/LOAD.
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH ODINBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO KLIPGAT TAXI RAK OFFLOAD, BACK TO
ODINBURG ROAD TURN LEFT TO ODI PRESON STREET, TURN BACK INTO LUCAS MANGOPE DRIVE PROCEED
INTO MORULA SUN DROP OFF/LOAD,PROCEED INTO MABOPANE TOWNSHIP DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED
TURN LEFT INTO LUCAS MANGOPE ROAD DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TO LEBANON STREET. TURN RIGHT
INTO NGAKA MASEKO HIGH SCHOOL, DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT MATHLENG STREET ,DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO SIAMISANG PRIMARY SCHOOL DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT AND
LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD PROCEED INTO MABOPANE SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF. PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO MABOPANE STATION TAXI RANK.DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
GARANKUWA.

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), BLOED STREET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4007(1201FP1001O510152891)FROM GARANKUWA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK INTO PILANE PILANE
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTLEGI,TURN RIGHT INTO(R566)ROSSLYN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT,TURN
RIGHT INTO DOREEN ROAD(M20) SPAR COMPLEX.TURN LEFT TO DAAN DE WET NEL DRIVE INTO FIRST
STREET TO PRETORIA NORTH INTO GERRIT MARITZ, TURN RIGHT KOOS DE LANEY DROP OFF/LOAD TURN
LEFT PRESIDENT STEYN,TURN RIGHT TO RACHEL DE BEER STREET DROP OFF/LOAD,PAUL KRUGER TO
WONDERBOOM DROP OFF/LOAD, DF MALAN(M1) DRIVE.TURN LEFT TO LAVENDER DRIVE,MAKRO TO LOUIS
TRIECHARTT STREET, TO FRED NICHOLSON STREET, FRANCINAHSTREET, VOORTREKKER STREET,
Y-JUNCTION,HF VERWOED STREET TO VOORTREKKER STREET(M5), DR SAVAGE STREET,SOUTPANSBERG
STREET,BOOM STREET DROP OFF/LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET,TURN LEFT TO VAN DER
WALDT STREET AND TO BLOED STREET TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa NU (Brits Rural) (Origin), Mothutlung Taxi Rank(Brits) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4003(1201FP10010C00152892)FROM GARANKUWA OK TAXI RANK,LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND LEFT
INTO KGWARE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZONE 16,JEALOUS DOWN TURN RIGHT PROCEED-STRAIGHT
INTO MMAKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOUMONG DROP OFF/LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
MOTHUTLUNG DROPOFF/LOAD,PROCEED TO ENGEN GARAGE TURN LEFT DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT DROP OFF/ LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STOP SIGN,TURN RIGHT DROP
OFF/LOAD.PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO GARANKUWA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa Zone1 (Ga Rankuwa) (Origin), Soshanguve (Northern Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4006(12062012055T00202094)GARANKUWA TAXI RANK TO SOSHANGUVE:FROM GARANKUWA
TAXI RANK AND GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL LOAD AND TURN LEFT PASS MEDUNSA AND MEDUNSA
STATION.PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO (M17) DROP OFF/LOAD.PROCEED INTO EXTENSION 10 AND 11
DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED INTO T.T EXTENSION DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED INTO SOSHANGUVE EXT UU
AND WW DROP OFF/LOAD. PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BUITEKANT ROAD (LEBALENG) DROP OFF/LOAD
PROCEED, TURN LEFT INTO SOSHANGUVE BLUE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF/LOAD TURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GARANKUWA TAXI RANK  AND GEORGE MUKHARI HOSPITAL.

7.1.1.1

GA-RANKUWA MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bloed Street Taxi Rank(Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4013(10021A10010O00202146)From Ga-rankuwa taxi rank to Pretoria Bloed Street Taxi rank via
Rosslyn, Orchards,Chantelle,WonderPark,Tereza Park,PTA North, Wonderboom, Park town, DF Malan,Capital Park,
Paul Kruger St, Andries St, Vermeulen St, Du Toit St, Bloed Street Taxi Rank and Back.

7.1.1.1

Ga-Rankuwa Taxi Rank(Ga-Rankuwa) (Origin), Van Der Waldt & Bloed (Van Der Waldt & Bloed) (Destination) -
GPTSH(GUTA)4014(1000ZJ1000LF00202147)From Ga-Rankuwa taxi Rank to Pretoria Taxi Rank (Van der Walt Street)
via Rosslyn, Orchards, WonderPark via R80, VanderHoff St, Marabastad to Pretoria Taxi Rank-Van Der Walt Street and
return.ALTERNATIVE 1. From Ga-Rankuwa taxi Rank through Klersroord, Wonderboom, D.F. Malan drive, Boom Street,
Schubart street, Paul Kruger, Andries street, into Vermeulen Street, Beatrix Street, Du Toit street into Bloed Street to
Bloede Street Taxi Rank and Back.

7.1.1.1
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LIMPOPO/POLOKWANE
Address to which representations must be submitted: Department Roads and Transport, Private Bag

X9491, Polokwane, 0700, and the respective applicants.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s Office.



ADVERTISEMENT OF APPLICATIONS FOR OPERATING LICENSES LIMPOPO
PROVINCE

This notice serves to inform all operators and affected parties that advertisement I.R.O.

applications for operating licenses will be available for viewing in all the five districts for a

period of 21 days from Friday the 30 September 2016.

Capricorn District

39 Church Street

Polokwane

0700

015 294 8304

Waterberg District

NTK Building

Thabo Mbeki Street

Modimolle

0510

014 718 2300

Sekhukhune District

Old Parliamentary Building

Lebowakgomo

0537

015 633 5150

Vhembe District

Old Parliamentary Building

Thohoyandou

0950

015 960 3000
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Mopani District

Old Parliamentary Building

Giyani

0826

015 811 7000

Comments if any can be sent to within 21 days:

The Secretary Limpopo Provincial Regulatory Entity

C /O. Department of Transport

Private Bag X 9491

POLOKWANE

0700

or hand delivered to:

39 Church or 40 Kruger Street, Office no. 6 -8

Polokwane

0700

015 295 1045: 015 294 8249
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